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REORGANIZATION PLAN NO. 3 OF 1970 

(Environmental Protection Agency)

I • WEDNESDAY, JULY 22, 1970

HOUSE OF REITIESENTATTVES, 
EXECUTIVE AND LEGISLATIVE REORGANIZATION SUBCOMMITTEE

j OF THE COMMI TTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS,
I Ilk^-ozp/mn ^

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10 a.m, in room 215L 
Rayburn House (Mice Building, Hon. John A. Blatnik (chairman of 
the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives John A. Blatnik, Benjamin S. Rosenthal, 
i Chet Holifield, John N. Erlenborn, Clarence J. Brown, and Paul Find- 
t ley-

Also present: Elmer W. Henderson, subcommittee counsel: Herbert
1 Roback, staff administrator, Military Opm\atjcms Subc^

James A. Lanigan, general counsel: J. Philip Carlsen, minority coun­
sel; and William II. Copenhaver, minority professional stall. Com­
mittee on Government Operations.

I Mr. BLATNIK. The Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Re*
I ’ organization will come to order.

We meet in public session to hold hearings to consider President 
Nixon’s Reorganization Plans Nos. 3 and 4 of .Lh7Q? subm.ib.ed to the 
Congress on. July 9 and subsequemly, under the Rules of the House, 
referred to the Committee on Government Operations.

The Reorganization Act permits such plans to become law after
5. 60 days unless either the House or the Senate has passed a resolution

’ of disapproval. No such resolutIon has been tiled to dale.
Reorganization. Plan No. 3 creates’an SuTkrnm-ental 1 Refection 

Agency which will include by transfer the .Federal Waver Quality
’ Administration from the ’Department of the Interim*, the National Air 

Pollution Control Administration from HEW and certain other
j scattered environmental functions.
: • Reorganization Plan No. 4 creates a National Oceanic and Atmos-7 

pheric Administration within the Department of Commerce.that will 
include the [Environmental Science Services Alim mist radon., now in 
Commerce, and certain other programs and agencies by transfer.

: Both of these plans deal with our physical environment and the
r President tells us they are necessary for its protection and preserva- 
} • ’ don. In his message, however, he said that in proposing the new. En­

vironmental Protection Agency us a separate bouy/he mad?; n.w\ 
ccption to one of his own principles; that is, that n<-w indjmmMnr? 
agencies normally should net bo created. In this case, however; ^

. (1) . 7 ;



vised us that “the arguments against placing environmental protec- j 
tion activities under the jurisdiction of one or another of the existing ;
departments are compelling.” One of the purposes of these hearings is I
to learn what those compelling arguments happen to be.

Likewise, the subcommittee feels that in view of the importance of 
this reorganization proposal, that as complete a record of testimony 
and as many answers to as many questions as possible be made avail- !
able in writing and an official committee print be made available to ( |
the Members of the Congress and to all those in the public interested 4 
in this very important sector. |

This subcommittee is fully aware of the importance of elective 
governmental action against pollution and of protection for the en­
vironment. We need to be certain, however, that reorganization of 
these functions will serve a proper purpose^ will improve conditions 
and are a more effective and related mechanism to achieve these ends. 
In the area of water pollution alone, I have lived through a number 
of transfers and reorganizations and, frankly, I must look upon these * ; 
changes with a certain degree of skepticism. But we shall approach |
these plans with open minds and note the justifications that are j
presented by the administration witnesses. . I

To provide an orderly record we are considering the pending plans I 
separately: Plan 3 this week and Plan 4 next week. Afterwords we ■
will have additional hearings on each plan as needed. We will make 5
every effort, however, to accommodate those who testify on both ■
plans and to avoid inconvenience, if at all possible. < . ;

Plan 3 had its genesis in the President’s Advisory Council on Exec- » 
utive Organization. Roy Ash, the chairman of the Council, was unable ; 
to appear today but will be with us on Thursday. v ;

We also have had the opportunity and the privilege of inccnn" with ;
Mr. Ash and most members of his advisory eomied m previous dis­
cussion sessions.

(House Documents 91-366 and 91-364 follow:) ■
[H. DQC. NO. 91-366, 91st Cong., second SPSS.] ' 1

REORGANIZATION PLANS Nos. 3 AND 4 OF 1970

that only

To the Congress of the United States:
v As concern with the condition of our physical environment has Huie nsl fled,it 

has become increasingly’ clear that wo need to know mor? about the tohU en­
vironment—land, water and air. It also has become increasingly clear
by reorganizing our Federal efforts can we develop that knowledge, and effec­
tively ensure the protection, development and enhancement of the total en­
vironment itself.The Government’s environmentally-related activities have grown up piece­
meal over the years. The time has come to organize them rationally and sys­
tematically. As a major step in this direction, I am transmitting today two 
reorganization plans: one to establish an Environmental Protection Agency, and 
one to establish, within the Department of Commerce, a National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration.

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY (EPA)

Our national government today is not structured to make a coordinated attack 
on the pollutants which debase the air we breathe, the water we drink, and the ' 
land that grows our food. Indeed, the present, governmental structure for deal­
ing with environmental pollution often defies effective and concerted action.

Despite its complexity, for pollution control purposes rhe environment must 
be perceived as a single, interrelated system.* Present assignment?, of depart­
mental responsibilities do not reflect this interrelatedness.

t

Many agency missions, for example, are designed primarily along media lines— 
air, water, and land. Yet the sources of air, water, and land pollution are in­
terrelated and often interchangeable. A single source may pollute the air with 
smoke and chemicals, the land with solid wastes, and a river or lake with chemi­
cal and other wastes. Control of the air pollution may produce more solid wastes, 
which then pollute the land or water. Control of the water-polluting effluent may 
convert it into solid wastes, which must be disposed of on land.

Similarly, some pollutants—chemicals, radiation, pesticides—appear in all me­
dia. Successful control of them at present requires the coordinated efforts of a 
variety of separate agencies and departments. The results are not always 
successful.

A far more effective approach to pollution control would:
—Identify pollutants.
—Trace them through the entire ecological chain, observing and recording 

changes in form as they occur.
—Determine the total exposure of man and bls environment
—Examine interactions among forms of pollution.
—Identify where in the ecological chain interdiction would be most 

appropriate.
In organizational terms, this requires pulling together into one agency a va­

riety of research, monitoring, standard-setting and enforcement activities now 
scattered through several departments and agencies. It also requires that the 
new agency include sufficient supi>ort elements—in research and in aids to State 
and local anti-pollution programs, for example—to give it the needed strength . 
and potential for carrying out its mission. The new agency would also, of course, 
draw upon the results of research conducted by other agencies.
Components of the SPA

Under the terms of Reorganization Flan No. 3, the following would be 
moved to the new Environmental Protection Agency •

—The functions carried out by the Federal Water Quality-Administration 
(from the Department of the Interior).

—Functions with respect to pesticides studies now vested in the Department 
of the Interior.

-—The functions carried out by the National Air Pc’kuion Control Admin- ? 
istration (from the Department of Health. Ed^eadom and Welfare). . -

—The functions carried out by the Bureau of $>4iu Ems re Munageuvmt and / - .
rhe bureau of Water Hygiene, and portions-of tV functions'famed■•out ; • :
by the Bureau of Radiological Health of the Do nfGnmeijtd Control *V1- -.’•-Ch^^ 
ministration (from the Department of Health, Hd aation anti Welfare). A AAAAC j 

. —Certain functions with respect to pesticides carried out by the Food and ■ i
Drug Administration (from the Department of Health, Education and ^ . ’
Welfare). A A 5

—Authority to perform studies relating co ecological systems how ■ vested in . : ‘ j 
the Council on Environ men tai Quality. ’ ‘ i

—Certain functions respecting radiation criteria ami standards now vested ’ ?
in the Atomic Energy Commission and the Federal Radiation Council. 1

—Functions respecting pesticides registration and related activities now <
carried out by the Agricultural Research Service (from the Department of / ,e . I 
Agriculture). * b <

With its broad mandate, EPA would also develop competence in areas of ?
environmental protection that have not previously been given enough attention, ■ |
such, for example, as the problem of noise, and it would x>rovide an organization t
to which new programs in these areas could be added. |

In brief, these are the principal functions to be transferred :. |
Federal Water Quality Administration.—Charged with the control of pollu- I

tants which impair water quality, it is broadly concerned with the impact of 
degraded water quality. It i>erforms a wide variety of functions, including re- J 
search, standard-setting and enforcement, and provides construction grants and I
technical assistance. J

Certain pesticides research authority from the Department of the Interior.— J
Authority for research on the effects of pesticides on fish and wildlife would |
be provided to the EPA through transfer of the specialized research authority 4
of the pesticides act enacted in 1958. Interior would retain its resp ms bHity ; R:
to do research on all factors affecting fish and wildlife. Under this provision, #
only one laboratory would be transferred to the EPA—the Gulf Breeze Biological f s
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Laboratory of the Bureau of Commercial Fisheries. The KPA would work closely 
with the fish and wildlife laboratories remaining with the Bureau of Sport 
Fisheries and Wildlife.

National Air Pollution Control Administration.—As the principal Federal 
agency concerned with air pollution, it conducts research on the effects of air 
pollution, operates a monitoring network, and promulgates criteria which 
serve as the basis for setting air quality standards. Its regulatory functions are 
similar to those of the Federal Water Quality Administration. NAPCxl is re- 
sponsible for administering the Clean Air Act, which involves designating air 
quality regions, approving State standards, and providing financial and techni­
cal assistance to State Control agencies to enable them to comply with the Act’s 
provisions. It also sets and enforces Federal automotive emission standards.

Elements of the Environmental Control Administration.—EGA is the focal 
point within HEW for evaluation and control of a broad range of environmental 
health problems, including water quality, solid wastes, and radiation. Pro­
grams in the ECA involve research, development of criteria and standards, and 
the administration of planning and demonstration grants. From the ECA, the 
activities of the Bureaus of Water Hygiene and Solid Water Management and 
portions of the activities of the Bureau of Radiological Health would be trans­
ferred. Other functions of the ECA including those related to the regulation 
of radiation from consumer products and occupational safety and health would 
remain in HEW.

Pesticides research and standard-setting programs of the Pond and Drug 
Administration.—FDA’s pesticides program consists of setting and enforcing 
standards which limit i»csticide residue's in food. EPA would have the authority 
to set pesticide standards and to monitor compliance with them, as well as to 
conduct related research. However, as an integral part of its food protection 
activities, FDA would retain its authority to remove from the market food 
with excess pesticide residues.

General ecological research from the Council on Environmental Quality.— 
This authority to perform studies and research relating to ecological systems 
would be in addition to EPA’s other specific research authorities, and it would 
help EPA to measure the impact of pollutants. The Council on. Environmental 
Quality would retain its authority to conduct studies and research relating 
to environmental quality.

Environmental radiation standards programs.—The Atomic Energy Com­
mission is now responsible for establishing environmental radiation standards 
and emission limits for radioactivity. Those standards have been based largely 
on broad guidelines recommended by the Federal Radiation Council. The Atomic 
Energy Commission’s authority to set standards for the protection of the general 
environment from radioactive material would be transferred to the Environ­
mental Protection Agency. The functions of the Federal Radiation Council 
would also be transferred. AEG would retain responsibility for the implementa­
tion and enforcement of radiation standards through its licensing authority.

Pesticides registration program of the Agricultural Research Service.—The 
Department of Agriculture is currently responsible for several distinct func­
tions related to pesticides use. It conducts research on the efficacy of various 
pesticides as, related to other pest control methods and on the effects of pesti­
cides on non-target plants, livestock, and poultry. It registers pesticides, moni­
tors their persistence and carries out an educational program on pesticide use 
through the extension service. It conducts extensive pest control programs which 
utilize pesticides.By transferring the Department of Agriculture’s pesticides registration and 
monitoring function to the EPA and merging it with the pesticides programs 
being transferred from HEW and Interior, the new agency would be given a 
broad capability for control over the introduction of pesticides into the en­
vironment.The Department of Agriculture would continue to conduct research on the 
effectiveness of pesticides. The Department would furnish this information to 
the EPA, which would have the responsibility for actually licensing pesticides 
for use after considering environmental and health effects. Thus the new agency 
would be able to make use of the expertise of the Department.
Advantages of Reorganization

This reorganization would penult response to enviro 
manner beyond the previous capability of our pollution

in a 
The



EPA would have the capacity to do research on important pollutants irrespec­
tive of the media in which they appear, and on the impact of those pollutants 
on the total environment. Both by itself and together with <her agencies, the 
EPA would monitor the condition of the -environment-—biole h:d as well as 
physical. With these data, the EPA would be able to establish quantitative 
“environmental baselines”—critical if we are to measure adequately the success 
or failure of our pollution abatement efforts.

As no disjointed array of separate programs can, the KPA would be able—in 
concert with the States—to set and enforce standards for air and water quality 
and for individual pollutants. This consolidation of pollution control authorities 
would help assure that we do not create new environmental problems in the 
process of controlling existing ones. Industries seeking to minimize the adverse 
impact of their activities on the environment would be assured of consistent 
standards covering the full range of their waste disposal prob ems. As the 
States develop and expand their own pollution control programs, they would be 
able to look to one agency to support their efforts with financial and technical 
assistance and training. x

In proposing that the Environmental Protection Agency^: ^et up as a sepa­
rate new agency, I am making an exception to one of my own principle*-: that, 
as a matter of effective and orderly administration, additional new independent 
agencies normally should not be created. In this case, however, U e arguments 
against placing environmental protection activities under the jurisdiction of 
one or another of rhe existing departments and agencies are compelling.

In the first place, almost every part of government is comer cd with the en­
vironment in some way, and affects it in some way. Yet each department also has 
its own primary mission—such as resource development, transportation, health, 
defense, urban growth or agriculture—which necessarily affects its own view of 
environmental questions.

In the second place, if the critical standard-setting functions were centralized 
within any one existing department, it would require that department constantly 
to make decisions affecting other departments—in which, whether fairly or un­
fairly, its own objectivity ns an impartial arbiter could be path I i it a question.

* Because environmental protection cuts across so many jurisdictions, and be­
cause arresting environmental deterioration is of great importance to the qual­
ity of life in our country and the world, I believe that in this case a strong. In­
dependent agency is needed. That agency would, of course, work closely with and 
draw upon the expertise and assistance of other agencies having experience In 
the environmental area. ,
Rolen and Function# of EPA.

The principal roles and functions of. the EPA would include:
—The establishment and enforcement of environmental protection standards 

consistent with national environmental goals.
—The conduct cf research on the adverse effects of pollution and on methods 

and equipment for controlling it, the gathering of infcrmmhm on polhw 
tion, and the use of this information in strengthening environmental pro­
tection programs and recommending policy changes.

—Assisting others, through grants, technical assurance and other means in 
arresting pollution of the environment.

—Assisting the CounciLon Environmental Quality in developing and recom­
mending to the President new policies for the protection of the environment.

One natural question concerns the relationship between the EPA and the 
Council on Environmental Quality, recently osHldishwi by Act of Congress

It is my intention and expectation that the two will work in rk^e harmuujy’ 
reinforcing each other’s mission. Essentially, the Coum-il is a i<w hwei advisory- 
group (which might be compared with the Council of Economic AdvisersV 
while the EPA would be an aerating, “line’’ organization. The Council will 
continue to bo a part of the Executive office of The President awl will perform 
its overall coordinating ami advisory roles with 
grams related to environmental quality.

The Council, then, is conce 
wildlife preservation, parkier 
pollution. The EPA would be

;dl aspect ?
;e, am- poj

respect to a w Federal pro- ■ 

of pjtviroo-z a;-/] qu d\ffv—^

ing pollution. Tn short. Hm r 
environmental field should i^ Oil wo,

pollution control standards. The two are not competing, but ;i
cad wife rape 
qdcmentary-J
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and taken together, they should give us, for the fir^t time, the means to mount 
an effectively coordinated campaign against environmental degradation in all 
of its many forms.

i 
t 
4 
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NATIONAL OCEANIC AND ATMOSPHERIC ADMINISTRATION

The oceans and the atmosphere are interacting parts of the total environ­
mental system upon which we depend not only for die quality of our lives, but 
for life itself.

We face immediate and compelling needs for better protection of life and 
property from natural hazards, and for a better understanding of the total 
environment—an understanding which will enable us more effectively to monitor 
and predict its actions, and ultimately, perhaps to exercise some degree of 
control over them.

We also face a compelling need for exploration and development leading to 
the intelligent use of our marine resources. The global oceans, which constitute 
nearly three-fourths of the surface of our planet, are today the least-understood, 
the least-developed, and the least-protected part of our earth. Food from the 
oceans will increasingly be a key element in the world’s fight against hunger. 
The mineral resources of the ocean beds and of the oceans themselves, are 
being increasingly tapped to meet the growing world demand. We must under­
stand the nature of these resources, and assure their development without either 
contaminating the marine environment or upsetting its balance.

Establishment of the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration— 
NOAA—within the Department of Commerce would enable us to approach these 
tasks in a coordinated way. By employing a unified approach to rhe problems of 
the oceans and atmosphere, we can increase our knowledge and expand our 
opportunities not only in those areas, but in the third major component of our 
environment, the solid earth, as well.

Scattered through various Federal departments and agencies, we already have 
the scientific, technological, and administrative resources to make an effective, 
unified approach possible. What we need is to bring them together. Establish­
ment of NOAA would do so.

By far the largest of the components being merged would be the Commerce 
Department’s Environmental Science Services Administration (ESSA), with 
some 10,000 employees (70 percent of NOAA’s total personnel st rength) and esti­
mated Fiscal 1970 expenditures of almost $200 million. Placing NOAA within the 
Department of Commerce therefore entails the least dislocation, while also plac­
ing it within a Department which has traditionally been a center for service 
activities in the scientific and technological area.
Components of NOAA '

Under terms of Reorganization Plan No. 4, the programs of the following 
organizations would be moved into NOAA:

—The Environmental Science Services Administration (from within the 
Department of Commerce).

—Elements of the Bureau of Commercial Fisheries (from the Department 
of the Interior).

—The marine sport fish program of the Bureau of Sport Fisheries and w ild­
life (from the Department of the Interior).

_ The Marine Minerals Technology Center of the Bureau of Mines (from the 
Department of the Interior).

_ The Office of Sea Grant Programs (from the National Science Foundation).
—Elements of the United States Lake Survey (from the Department of the 

Army).
In addition, by executive action, the programs of the following organizations 

would be transferred to NOAA: n
—The National Oceanographic Data Center (from the Department of the 

Navy).
_ The National Oceanographic Instrumentation Center (from the Department 

of the Navy).
_ The National Data Buoy Project (from the Department of Transportation).
In brief, these are the principal functions of the programs and agencies to be 

combined:

t THE ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE SERVICES ADMINISTRATION

(USSA) comprises the following components:
—The Weather Bureau (weather, marine, river and flood forecasting and 

warning).
—The Coast and Geodetic Survey (earth and marine description, mapping 

and charting).
—The Environmental Data Service (storage and retrieval of environmental 

data).
—The National Environmental Satellite Center (observation of the global 

environment from earth-orbiting satellites).
—The ESSA Research Laboratories (research environmental problems).
ESSA’s activities include observing and predicting the state of the oceans, 

j the state of the lower and upper atmosphere, and the size and shape of the
p earth. It maintains the nation’s warning systems for such natural hazards as

hurricanes, tornadoes, floods, earthquakes and seismic sea waves. It provides 
information for national defense, agriculture, transportation and industry.

ESSA monitors atmospheric, oceanic and geophysical phenomena on a global 
basis, through an unparalleled complex of air, ocean, earth and space facilities. 
It also prepares aeronautical and marine maps and charts.

Bureau of Commercial Fisheries and marine sport fish activities.’■—Those fishery 
activities of the Department of the Interior's U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
which are ocean related and those which are directed toward commercial fishing 
would be transferred. The Fish and Wildlife Service’s Bureau of Commercial 
Fisheries has the dual function of strengthening the fishing industry and pro- 

, moting conservation of fishery stocks. It conducts research on important ma­
rine species and on fundamental oceanography, and operates a leer of ocean­
ographic vessels and a number of laboratories. Most of its activities would be 

i transferred. From the Fish and WiJdllfe Service’s Bureau of Snort Fisheries
J and Wildlife, the marine sport fishing program would be transferred. This in­

volves five supporting laboratories and three ships engaged in activities to en- 
i hance marine sport fishing opport unities.

Tho Marine Minerals 'Technology Center is concerned nith the development 
। of marine mining technology.

Office of Bea Grant Prugram^—The Sea Grant Program was authorized in 
1966 to permit the Federal Government to assist the academic and industrial 

j communities in developing marine resources and technology. It aims at strength-
j ening education and training of marine specialists, supporting applied research
j in tbe recovery and use of marine resources, and developing extension and ad­

visory services. The Office carries out these objectievs by making grants to 
selected academic institutions.

The U.S. Lake Survey has two primary missions. It prepares rad publishes 
navigation charts of the Great Lakers and tributary waters and conducts re­
search on a variety of hydraulic and hydrologic, phenomena of the Great Lakes’ 

। waters. Its activities are very similar to those conducted along the Atlantic and
| Pacific coasts by ESSA’s Coast and Geodetic Survey.
| The National Oceanographic Data Center is responsible for the collection and
| dissemination of oceanographic data accumulated by all Federal agencies.

The National Oceano graphic Instrumentation Center provides a central Fed- 
: eral service for the calibration and testing of oceanographic instruments.

The National Data Buoy Development Project was established to determine 
the feasibility of deploying a system of automatic ocean buoys to obtain oceanic 
and atmospheric data.

| Role of NOAA
r Drawing these activities together into a single agency would make possible a

balanced Federal program to Improve our understanding of the resources of the
Permit their development and use while guarding against the sort of

• thoughtless exploitation that in the past laid waste to so many of our precious 
natural assets. It would make possible a consolidated program for achievhic 
.a™°Je co:nPrehensive understanding of oceanic and atmospheric ohonomeia" 
which so greatly affect our lives and activities. It would facilitate rim coopera­
tion between public and private interests that can best serve the interests of all.

I expect that NOAA would exercise leadership in developing a national oceanic



and atmospheric program of research and development It would'. coordinate its 
•own scientific and technical resources with the.technical and operational capabil­
ities of other government agencies and private instKm hms. A.-. h mmla op Nm.AA 
would continue to provide those services to ot her agencies m guv-rament. kbmm 
try and private individuals which have become essential to th- HArent opmaUmi . 
of our transportation systems, our agriculture and onr ruttiowd security. I expect 
it to maintain continuing and close liaison with the new .Emm mmeon Lil Pro­
tection Agency and the Council on Environmental Quality as part of an effort 
co ensure that environmental questions are dealt with in their totality and that 
they benefit from the full range of the government’s technical and human 
resources.

Authorities who have studied this matter, including the Commission on Marine 
Science, Engineering and Resources, strongly recommended the creation of a 
National Advisory Committee for the Oceans. I agree. Consequently, I will re* 
quest, upon arrival of the plan, that the Secretary of Commerce establish a 
National Advisory Committee for the Oceans and the Atmosphere to advise him 
on the progress of governmental and private programs in achieving the nation’s 
oceanic and atmospheric objectives.

* AN ON-GOING PROCESS

The reorganizations which I am here proposing afford both Etc Congress and 
the Executive Branch an opportunity to re-evaluate the kkqwo’y of existing, 
program‘authorities involved in these consolidations. As those two new organiza­
tions come into being, we may well find that supplementary legislation to perfoot 
their authorities will be necessary. I look forward to working with Tim Congress 
in this task.

In formulating these reorganization plans, I have been greatly aided by the 
work of the President’s Advisory Council on Executive Organization (the Ash 
Council), the Commission on Marine Science, Engineering and Resources (the 
Stratton Commission, appointed by President Johnson), my spook I task force 
on oceanography headed by Dr. James Wakelin, and by the information devel­
oped during both House and Senate hearings on proposed X* id \ U ghhuinu.

Many of those who have advised me have proposed additional reorganizations, 
and it may well be that in the future I shall recommend further changes. For 
the present, however, I think the two reorganizations transmitted today repre­
sent a sound and significant beginning. I also think that in practical terms, in 
this sensitive and rapidly developing area, it is better to proceed a step at a 
time—and thus to be sure that we are not caught up in a form of organizational 
indigestion from trying to rearrange too much at once. As we see how those 
changes work out, we will gain a better understanding of what further changes— 
in addition to these—might be desirable.

Ultimately, our objective should be to insure that the nation’s environmental 
and resource protection activities are so organized as to maximize both the 
effective coordination of all and the effective functioning of each.

Tia' Congress, the Administration and the public all share a profound com­
mitment to the rescue of our national environment, and the preservation of the 
Earth as a place both habitable by and hospitable to man. With its acceptance 
of these reorganization plans, the Congress will help us fulfill that commitment.

RICHARI) NIXON.
THE WHITE HOUSE, July 9, 1970.

[H. Doc. No. 91-306, 91st Cong., second sess.] 
REORGANIZATION PLAN No. 3 OF 1970

To the Congress of the United States:
I transmit herewith Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970, prepared in accord­

ance with chapter 9 of title 5 of the United States Code and providing for an 
Environmental Protection Agency. My reasons for transmitting this plan are 
stated in a more extended accompanying message.

After investigate m, I have found and hereby dechtre that each reorganization 
. Included in Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970 is necessary to accomplish one or 

more of the purposes set forth in section 901 (a) of title 5 of the United Sim< * 
Code. In particular, the plan is responsive to section IKHuQriL “to .mmmcc 
the better execution of the laws, the more effective nuumgemok of Uk e o ru?«' 
branch and of its agencies and functions, and the expedition - adnuuin r it J.L W

the public business;” and section 901(a)(3), “to increase the efikiency of the 
operations of the Government to the fullest extent prak kahle.”

The reorganizations provided for in the plan make necessary the appointment 
and compensation of new officers as specified in scHcm 1. of the plan. The rite* 
of compensation fixed for these officers are comparable to those fixed for oilier 
officers in the executive branch who have similar responsibilities.

Section 907 of title 5 of the United States Code will operate to pn serve admin­
istrative proceedings, including any public hearing proceedings i Hated to the 
transferred functions, which are pending immediately prior to the taking ri-Act 
of the reorganization plan.

The reorganization plan should result in more efficient operation of tin Gov­
ernment. It is not practical, however, to itemize or aggregate the wmet expendi­
ture reductions which will result from this action.

THE WHITE HOUSE, July !), 1970.

REORGANIZATION PLAN NO. 3 OF 1970

Prepared by the President and transmitted to Une Senate and tic House of 
Representatives in Congress assembled, July 9, 1970, pursuant Ya the provi­
sions of chapter 9 of title 5 of the United States Code

ENVIRONMENTAL IhmrmioN AGENCY

SECTION 1. Establishment of Agency, (a) There is hereby established the Em ‘ 
vironmental Protection Agency, hereinafter referred to as the ‘‘Agency.”

(b) There shall be at the head of the Agency the Administnom of the En­
vironmental Protection Agency, hereinafter rm er rod io as she '•Administrator.” 
The Administrator shall be appointed by the iTesmom, by and y kb die mhi e 
And consent of the Senate, and shall’be compensated at I he rate no 
provided for Level II of the Exec utive SHmduk Pa> Lab’s L" I a erm ft ^r

■lore shall be in the / ^onry a J he,my Ad air mmentalProtection Agency who shah b“ .'pp-’in'w:. by the Ur? JUH F. b\ mm; with the 
advice and consent of the Senate, and shall be compensate d at the rate now er 
hereafter provided for Level III of the Executive Schedule Iky Iktes • c U.S U. 
5314). The Deputy Administrator shall perform such functions as ifi Admin­
istrator shall from time to time assign or delegate, and skill m t as. Adu ikstrntor 
during the absence or disability of the Administrubr or in tbc oom; of a 
vacancy in the office of Admiakirat v.

(d) There shall bo in Hie Agemw not to exceed five Assistant Adm AWtraioiS 
of the Environmental Protection Agency who shall be'appointed Ay he Presi­
dent, by and with tin* advice and consent of the Senate, ami shall k “orik mated 
at the rate now or hereafter provided for Level IV of rhe Executive Schedule 
Pay Rates (5 U.S.C. 5315). Each Assistant Administrator shall ErArm such 
functions as the Administrator shall from time to time* assign or de egate.

SEC. 2. Transfers to Environment Protection Agency, (a) There are hereby 
transferred to the Administrator:

(1) All functions vested hr law in th? Secretary of the Interior and the 
Department of the Interior which are administered through the Federal Water 
Quality Administration, all functions which were transferred to the Secretary 
of the Interior by Reorganization Plan No. 2 of 1993 (Ml Stat. IUOS'L and all 
functions vested in the Secretary of the Interior or the Depart meet of the 
Interior by the Federal Water Pollution Control Act or by provisions of law 
amendatory or supplementary thereof.

(2)(i) The functions vested in the Secretary of the Interior by the Act of 
August 1, 1958, 72 Stat. 479, 19 U.S.C. 742d-l (being an Act relating to studies 
on the effects of Insecticides, herbicides, fungicides, and pesticides upon the 
fish and wildlife resources of the United States), and (it) the functions vested 
by law in the Secretary of the Interior and the Department of the Interior 
which are administered by the Gulf Breeze Biological Laboratory of Hu Bureau 
of Commercial Fisheries at Gulf Breeze, Florida.

(3) The functions vested by law in the Secretary of Health. Edu rd b a. ami 
Welfare or In the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare w* kb are 
administered through the Environmental Health Service, including tk- junc­
tions exercised by the following components thereof:



(I) The National Air Pollution Control Administration,
(ii) The Environmental Control Administration:

(A) Bureau of Solid Waste Management,
(B) Bureau of Water Hygiene,
(C) Bureau of Radiological Health.

except that functions carried out by the following components of the Environ­
mental Control Administration of the Environmental Health Service are not 
transferred : (i) Bureau of Community Environmental Management, Gb Bureau 
of Occupational Safety and Health, and (iii) Bureau of Radiological Health, 
insofar as the functions carried out by the latter Bureau permiu to (A) regula­
tion of radiation from consumer products, including electronic product radiation, 
(B) radiation as used in the healing arts, (C) occupational exposures to radia­
tion, and (D) research, technical assistance, and training related to clauses 
(A), (B), and (C).

(4) The functions vested in the Secretary of Health, Edin at nm, and Wel­
fare of establishing tolerances for pesticide chemicals under the Federal Food, 
Drug, and Cosmetic Act, as amended, 21 U.S.C. RIG. 3 HD, and 31H, together 
with authority, in connection with the functions irun^Arped, (i) to monitor 
compliance with the tolerances and the effectiveness of surveillance and enforce­
ment, and (ii) to provide technical assistance to the Slates and conduct re­
search under the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, as amended, and the 
Public Health Service Act, as amended.

(5) So much of the functions of the Council on Environmental Quality under 
section 204(5) of the National Environmental Polley Act of 19Gb (Public Law 
91-190, approved January 1, 1970, S3 Stat. 855), as pertains to ecological sys­
tems.

(6) The functions of the Atomic Energy Commission under the Atomic En­
ergy Act of 1954, as amended, administered through its Division of Radiation 
Protection Standards, to the extent that such functions of the Commission con­
sist of establishing generally applicable environmental standards for the pro­
tection of the general environment from radioactive material* As used herein, 
standards mean limits on radiation exposures or levels, or convent rat ions or 
quantities of radioactive material, in the general environment outside the boun­
daries of locations under the control of arsons possessing or using radioactive 
material.

(7) All functions of the Federal Radiation Council (42 D.S.C. 2021(h)).
(8)(i) The functions of the Secretary of Agriculture and the Department of 

Agriculture under the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Art, as 
amended (7 U.S.C. 135-135k), (ii) the functions of the Secretary of Agriculture 
and the Department of Agriculture under section 498(0 of the Federal Food, 
Drug, and Cosmetic Act, as amended (21 U.S.C. 31Ga(Z)). and (iii) the func­
tions vested by law in the Secretary of Agriculture and the Department of Agri­
culture which are administered through the Environmental Quality Branch of 
the Plant Protection Division of the Agricultural Research Service.

(9) So much of the functions of the transferor officers and agencies referred 
to in or affected by the foregoing provisions of this section as is incidental to or 
necessary for the performance by or under the Administrator of the functions 
transferred by those provisions or relates primarily to those functions. The 
transfers to the Administrator made by this section shall be deemed to include 
the transfer of (1) authority, provided by law, to prescribe regulations relating 
primarily to the transferred functions, and (2) the functions vested in the 
Secretary of the Interior and the Secretary of Health, Education, and Welfare 
by section 169(d)(1)(B) and (3) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (as 
enacted by section 704 of the Tax Reform Act of 1969, 83 Stat. 638); but shall 
be deemed to exclude the transfer of the functions of the Bureau of Reclama­
tion under section 3(b)(1) of the Water Pollution Control Act (33 U.S.C. 
466a(b)(l)).

(b) There are herebytransferred to the Agency:
(1) From the Department of the Interior, (i) the Waler Pollution Control 

Advisory Board (33 U.S.C. 466f)r together with its functions, and (ii) the 
hearing boards provided for in sections 10(c)(4) and 10(f) of the Federal 
Water Pollution Control Act, as amended (33 U.S.C. 466g(c) (4) ; 466g(f). The 
functions of the Secretary of the Interior with respect io being or designating 
the Chairman of the Water Pollution Control Advisory Board are hereby trans­
ferred to the Administrator.



(2) From the Department of Health, Education, mid Welfare, the Air Quality 
Advisory Board (42 U.S.C. 1857e), together with its functions. XI ^ functions of 
the Secretary of Health, Education, and Welfare with respect to being a mem­
ber and the Chairman of that Board are hereby transferred to the Administrator.

SEC. 3. Performance of transferred functions. The Administrator may from 
time to time make such provisions as he shall deem appropriate authorizing the 
performance of any of the functions transferred to him by the provisions of 
this reorganization plan by any other officer, or by any organizational entity or 
employee, of the Agency.

SEC. 4. Incidental transfers, (a) So much of the personnel, property, records, 
and unexpended balances of appropriations, allocations, and other funds em­
ployed, .used, held, available, or to be made available in connection with the 
functions transferred to the Administrator or the Agency by th A ivorgamza ikm 
plan as the Director of the Office of Management and Budget skill determine 
shall be transferred to the Agency at such time or times us the Pin ctor shall 
direct.

(b) Such further measures as dispositions as the Director ’̂ inh.ee of Man­
agement and Budget shall deem to be necessary in order to effectuate the trans­
fers referred to in subsection (a) of this section shall be carried out in ^ueh 
manner as he shall direct and by such agencies as he shall designate.

SEC. 5. Interim officers. (a) The President may authorize any person who 
Immediately prior to the elective date of this reorganization pian bold a posi­
tion in the executive branch of the Government to act as AdminiArm <r .until G e 
office of Administrator is for the first time tilled pursuant to the pic visions of 
this reorganization plan or by recess appointment, as the ease may be

(b) The President may similarly authorize any such person to act as Deputy 
Administrator, authorize any such person to act as Assistant Admir Atiator, and 
authorize any such person to act as the head of any principal constituent organiza­
tional entity of the Administration.

(c) The President may authorize any person who serves in an ar mg capat >ty 
under the foregoing provisions of this section to receive the <AUYC ■ oath u at­
tached to the office in respect of which be so serves. Such common: avion. if 
authorized, shall be in lieu of, but not in addition to, other com yens, it iou firm 
the United States to which such person may be entitled.

SEC. 6. Abolitions, (a) Subject to the provisions of this reorganization plan, 
the following, exclusive of any functions, are hereby abolished:

(1) The Federal Water Quality Administration in the Department of the 
Interior (33 U.S.C. 46<M).

(2) The Federal Radiation Council (73 Stat. GOO; 42 U.S.C. 2^21 th)).
(b) Such provisions as may be necessary with respect to term inn Oner any out­

standing affairs shall be made by the Secretary of the Interior in the < ase of the 
Federal Water Quality Administration and by the Administrator of General 
Services in the case of the Federal Radiation Council.

SEC. 7. Effective date. The provisions of this reorganization plan shall take 
effect sixty days after the date they would take effect under 5 U.S.C, 906(a) in 
the absence of this section.

Mr. BLATNIK. Our first witness this morning will b? Mr. Russell /j
Train, Chairman of the Council on Environmental Quality.

Mr. Train, we welcome you here this morning. We are a wa v of your 
record of competence in this area and look forward with special inter­
est to your testimony.

Before we begin, may we at this point, without object mm have in 
the record, for the purpose of those who shall read the record, a bio­
graphical sketch of our first witness?

(The biographical sketch re I erred to follows:) J
BIOGRAPHICAL SK vrcn OF RUSSELL Th TH UN t

Russell E. Train became Chairman, Cm limit on Fortran mental iph^y.^m - ? *
ruary 9, 1970.

Born in Washington. D.C., in 192A 'Traiu has served in all throe rrm- oriuuTe< 
of the national Government, executive, legislative ami judicial, lie b : a as an y.
attorney for the joint Congressional Committee on Internal n-oomm ‘i Ab i o ■ £
1947, and became Clerk and then. Minority Advisor tu t H- House Wam . kAAms ^

A . b



Committee in 1953-56. From 1956 to 1957 he headed the Treasury Department’s 
tax legislative staff.

In 1957, Train was appointed to the Tax Court of the United States by Fresh 
dent Eisenhower. He was reappointed to a full 12 year term in 1959.

Train became active In conservation work while serving mi the Tax Court. 
He founded and became the first president of the African 'Wildlife Leadership 
Foundation, which led to participation in the work of other conservation groups 
at home and abroad. On August 1, 1965, he resigned from H e Tax Conn to be­
come president of The Conservation Foundation, a nonprofit research,.education 
and information organization concerned with a broad range of environmental 
matters.

While president of The Conservation Foundation. Train was named by Presi­
dent .Johnson to membership on the National Water Cum .miss ion in 196s. Fallow­
ing the elections of that year, President-elect Nixon appoints! him ch,Urman of a 
special task force to advise the incoming Administration on environmental 
problems.

Train resigned from the Conservation Foundation after being mmdfiaii d Under 
Secretary of the Interior in early 1969.

He holds a B.A, degree from Princeton University and a law degree from 
Columbia. He served in the Army from 1941 to 1946, rising to the rank of Major. 
Mrs. Train is the former Aileen Bowdoin; they have four children.

Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Train, before you get to your statement—I have 
a copy of that statement and had an opportunity to go through it 
last evening. Could you tell the subcommittee wind authority your 
Council has and how you and your Council will operate with" the 
proposed new Environmental Protection Agency if that agency is 
approved?

STATEMENT OF EUSSELL E. TRAIN, CHAIRMAN, COUNCIL ON
ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY; ACCOM? ANxEB SY TIMOTHY B.
ATKESON, GENERAL COUNSEL

Mr. TRAIN. The authority and functions of the Council on Environ­
mental Quality are set out by the National Environmental Policy 
Act of 1969, Public Law 91-190, and by Public Law 91-22!, the 
Environmental Quality Improvement Act that was signed into law 
early in April.

These have been spelled out in greater detail by the President 
in an executive order earlier this year. The functions of the Council 
are to coordinate the environmental programs of the Federal Govern­
ment, to review and evaluate all other Federal programs that have 
an impact on-the environment, to advise the President on environ­
mental policy, to assist the President in making proposals to the 
Congress in the field of environment, to assist the President in 
preparing an annual report to the Congress on the state of the en­
vironment.

Those, very broadly speaking, I believe, cover the functions of the 
Council.

Our relationship with the Environmental Protection Agency will 
be exceedingly important. The President has pointed out in his 
message of transmittal of Reorganization Plan No. 3 that our Council 
and the Agency would maintain a very close working relationship. 
Likewise, the President has indicated that the Administrator of the 
Agency would assist the Council in its development of policy recom­
mendations to the President in the .field of pollution.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Mr. Chairman.
Mr. BLATNIK. Yes.



Mr. HOLIFIELD. Let me understand this, if I mav momentarily 
interrupt. The Environmental Council will continued

Mr. TRAIN. That is correct.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. In other words, it is not abolished and this Environ­

mental Protection Agency is to be considered an operating agency 
and the Council a policymaking agency?

Mr. TRAIN. That is generally a correct statement, sir,
Mr. HOLIFIELD* IS this paralleled anywhere else in the Govern­

ment? Does the administrator of an agency or department usually 
recommend policy from the basis of his experience and operation ?

Mr. TRAIN. What I would expect—-
Mr* HOLIFIELD. For instance, the Secretary of State v add recom­

mend policy to the President on treaty matters or au^c her interna­
tional matters. The Agriculture Secretary would recommend policy 
based on his actual experience in the operation of different program*. 
I am a bit unclear as to why the Council should not kayo teen a bob 
ished along with the Federal Radiation Council, which • n Wolbhed 
and its functions transferred over to the Environments' Protecuou 
Agency. It seems to me this is a proliferation of agemm ^ certahdv 
doing the same thing. It makes two exist where one exb h ’ before If 
you combine them with other agencies, then you still nave policy 
divorced from the operating level.

I can see here an operating agency being set up that must co through 
the Environmental Council to obtain its policy, and they! mwi stand 
between the operating agency with the experience on ahs ^-G'H am 
andthe President.

Here you have another step in the bureaucratic ladder wh 
have to climb in order to obtain the results that they warn 
explain to me why that is not so ?

Mr. TRAIN. Yes, sir. Mr. Holifield. I will be delighted n 
on those questions. There is no suggestion in rhe rcorgaW' 
that the Administrator of KPA would not malic policy re 
tions directly to the President. The Administrator of the I 
report directly to the President, and I did not mean to suggest fl 
the Administrator of EPA would not have responsibility 
policy recommendations in the field of his agency’s part ru­
ing responsibilities.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Where does the constructive rcrdrTui 
Council come in if EPA can go directly to the President- w ith d 
recommendations? Where does your Council come into thi 
docs the Environmental Council cover a much broader fid 
Environmental Protection Agency?

Mr. TRAIN. Yes, Mr. Holifield. The scope of the respuu 
the Council on Environmental Quality go far beyond fm - 
functions of the naw Environmental Protection Agen? - . 
spell that out a bit, I think we are all aware (hat environ am 
exist in almost every program combi wed by the Federal 
whether in the Department of Tram podati^m Atomic’ 
mission, the Agency for Inter 
of State, HEW, Interior™;
mentally related programs, h 
very specifically, the Corps of
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The responsibility of the Council extends to all of these activities 
of‘the Federal Government. The responsibilities of the Environ­
mental Protection Agency extend only to those specific pollution func­
tions transferred by the proposed reorganization plan. These deal, 
generally speaking, with the control of hazardous pollutants in the 
environment. The responsibilities of the Council, on the other hand, 
go far beyond pollution. It extends to land use, to population con­
cerns, a wide range of Federal interests that affect the environment 
generally. It is intended that the Council will continue to exercise 
these functions for the President.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. YOU concede that the Council has a much wider field 
of responsibility, and possibly a field of coordination, not only of the 
EPA but of the Defense Department and any other department which 
has programs affecting the environment ?

Mr. TRAIN. That is correct.
The Council at the present time, for example, receives statements 

from all Federal agencies with respect to their proposals for legisla­
tion and for other major actions which affect the environment. These 
statements spell out in detail the nature of the potential impact on 
the environment, the alternatives to the proposed action, the long- 
range costs compared to short-range benefits.

These statements are reviewed by the Council, (dressed by the 
Council with the operating agencies, and the whole effort as intended 
by the Environmental Policy Act is to insure to the extent possible 
that all agencies of the Federal Government take into appropriate 
account environmental factors in all of their planning and decision­
making.

This is a major function of the Council which would, of course, not 
be a function of the proposed new agency.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Then there is an admission tha t this Environment rd 
Protection Agency is confined to certain areas and docs not in any 
way cover the whole problem of environmental purification, or what­
ever you want to call it; it is built up in the minds of many people 
that this agency is going to cover the universe, you might say, in the 
field of pollution. As your testimony indicates, it certainly is not in 
complete control of the problem that faces ns. So, if it is not in com­
plete control, then there must be someone who has to coordinate the 
programs and policies of this agency with all of those relating to the 
environment that exists in other parts of the Government?

Mr. TRAIN. That is correct, sir.
As I indicated earlier, environmental factors exist in practically 

all operating programs of the Federal Government. If it were at­
tempted to bring all of these together into one agency, we would end 
up with the entire Government in one agency and (lien would have 
to reorganize that into some kind of divisions. This was not a practi-. 
cal approach.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Assuming that you have responsibility and overall 
coordination of all environmental pollution sources and jurisdictions 
by the Federal Government, what peculiar use will this agency be, 
what advantage will it give to you in coordination over the present- 
system, where you would also coordinate, I would assume, all these 
different programs?

Mr. TRAIN. In the particular areas transferred to the new agency, 
particularly water pollution abatement, air pollution abatement, pes­
ticide regulation, radiation standard setting, and solid waste manage- 
ment more than mere coordination will be made possible by the reor- 
ganization. As time goes on we would foresese actual integration of 
some of these functions; particularly, I believe, in the areas of air 
and water pollution and solid wastes, where these three kinds of pol­
lution frequently arise from the same source.

The reorganization will make possible, for example, the functional 
integration of research covering all environmental pollutants in one 
research program. This is something, of course, that cannot be achieved 
simply by, coordination of separate programs so that the new agency d
will have a very positive potential for strengthening these programs 
through functional integration as time goes on.

This is the great promise, I think, of the new agency.
Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Train, T think it would be proper to continue 

discussion of this point in an orderly fashion from the last question 
propounded by the gentleman from California. Would you ihen read 
your statement which would explain the concept of one comp-'offensive y
interrelated departmental agency and also give us the reason why ^
this separate agency is necessary ? That is the thrust of the two main 
points of your test imony, is it not ? • ■ 0

Mr. TRAIN. That is right. H
Mr. BLATNIK. Give us a brief capsule summary of the testimony

and proceed with your testimony. , H
Mr. TRAIN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Chairman Blatnik, members of the subcommittee, it h a pleasure 

to have this opportunity to discuss with you the President's proposal 
for the creation of an Environmental Protection Agency-- EPA— ||
set out in Reorganization Plan Xo. 3 of 1970. I know that many of 
you have had extensive experience dealing with environmental pro- H
tection problems which will be valuable background for the consider-.
at ion of this proposal.

I might add, following my testimony there are a nun/ er of other 
Government witnesses scheduled who have direct program experience 
and responsibility in the area of the transfers recommended here. ah
Probably these gentlemen will be able to answer quesbors that I M
perhaps cannot in some of the specific program areas. 11

President Nixon has established environmental quality rs : priority 
objective of this administration. In his state of the Union message ^
of last January, he declared rhe goal of the seventies to b “a new 
quality of life in America.” On February 10, he sent the Congress 
a message on environment which proposed a comprehensive. 37-point 
program for environmental improvement, including some 23 specific 
proposals for legislation. Most of these dealt, with urgently needed 
improvements in our air and water pollution control programs, in­
cluding strengthened enforcement procedures. A ;

Duing the 6 months that have followed, the President has sent 
a series of environmental messages to the Congress proposing:

A 10-point program dealing with oil spills in marine 
transportation; ? j



A program to bring to an end the dumping of dredged spoils: 
in the Great Lakes and announcing a study of the problem of 
ocean disposal of wastes;

A $4.25-per-pound tax on lead in gasoline; and
The reacquisition of 20 oil leases of! Santa Barbara. Calif., 

leading to the establishment of a marine sanctuary in that area.
In his message on environment, the President stated that he was 

directing his Advisory Council on Executive Organization to study 
and report on the organization of environmental programs. The pro­
posals, now before Congress are the result of this Presidential 
initiative.

The United States is now committed—by statute, by policy, and 
by the awakened insistence of our citizens—to the goal of a high- 
quality environment for human life. Such a goal cabs for the dedica­
tion of major resources of personnel, time, and money. If these re­
sources are not to be frittered away in scattered, piecemeal programs— 
if we are truly to mount a coordinated attack on the problems of the 
environment—then we must create an effective imaumiomil base for 
sound environmental management.

I personally am convinced that the proposed En vironnivm al Protec­
tion Agency is of crucial importance to the effectiveness of our pol­
lution-abatement efforts. The current dispersion of Federal programs 
involved in attacking pollution problems has developed piecemeal 
over the years, and we are not,at present organized, to mount the 
kind of sustained, coordinated, high-priority effort which we brow is 
needed. Pollution has become everybody’s prole >m veg Hz respon­
sibility for control is still divided. The President's proposal makes it 
the basic responsibility of a single agency. This will allow the Presi- r 
dent, the Congress, and the American people to expect and require L 
unified management of our pollution-control programs. "

Reorganization inevitably produces its own stresses and si ra ms, ami 
the current plan will doubtless prove DO exception. However, care­
ful attention is being given to minimizing such effects, ami there is ; 
no reason for delaying now a reorganization which is long overdue.
Indeed, continuation of the present fragmentation of Fefera! auG< y 
pollution responsibilities will only aggravate existing problems. The 
time to make corrections is now, not later.

DESCRIPTION OF REORGAN IZATTON

Reorganization Plan No. 3 would create the Environmental Protec- j 
tion Agency which will be independent of any cabinet agency, similar ]
to NASA or the Atomic Energy Commission. EPA would be headed J
by an Administrator who would be compensated at a level comparable ; 
to the heads of NASA and AEC. It would take over certain pollution 
control responsibilities now located in six different departments and 
agencies, and would have primary responsibility for control of air and I 
water pollution and solid wastes, and for controlling the environ­
mental effects of pesticides and radiation. j

EPA has estimated a fiscal year 1971 budget of $1.4 billion and I 
approximately 5,650 personnel.

The following authorities and programs would be transferred to 
the new agency:

For air pollution control—the ^authorities contained in the 
Clean Air Act, as amended, and the National Air Pollution Con­
trol Administration now in IIEW;
; For water pollution control—the authorities contained- in the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act? as amended: the Federal 
Water Quality Administration now in the Department of the 
Interior; and the water hygiene program of the Environmental 
Control Administration, HEW;

For solid wastes disposal—the authority given to f LEW br ibe 
Solid Waste Disposal Act of 1965, and rhe Bureau of Solid Warn 
Management? HEW;

For pesticides—the authorities, mostly related to registering 
pesticides, contained in the Federal InsectTide, .Fungicide, and 
Rodenticide Act, now administered by the Department of Agri­
culture; part of the authority of the Bureau of Spun Fisheries 
and Wildlife to conduct research on the effect of i e-ticides on 
fish and wildlife; the authority of the Food and EL ng Admin 
is! rat ion to set pesticide tolerance levels on food: ami the Gulf. 
Breeze Biological Laboratory of the Bureau' of Commercial 
Fisheries;

For radiation—the authorities and functions of me FOAHTI 
Radiation Council; the authority under the Atomic r mugy Act 
to set standards for the emission of radiation to A? general 
environment; and portions of the Bureau of Iffdh Le G I’cTLZ 
in HEW; and

For general purposes—the authority given io rhe Council cub- 
Environmental Quality by the National Environmental Policy- 
Act of 1969 to conduct research on ecological systems

I would like to explain why we feel that such a major reorganize- 
tion is so necessary.

The reasons for such a major reorganization arc comp. Hmg,

REASONS FOR THE RFXIRCLVNIZV’TON

The.current organization of the Federal Government to deal with 
pollution suffers from two obvious problems. First, for many par­
ticular kinds of pollution a number of diffe^ml Federal m su-iA Ewe 
overlapping or closely related responsibility;-. Them F A u; CmiC- 
ments—Agriculture, HEW. and Interior—are di vcfp' i mob/cd in 
regulating pesticides; and similarly a number of agencies have some 
responsibility for radiation problems. Second, the mgmizational 
basis for controlling pollution is not consistent or adequate. The two 
largest agencies, the Federal Water Quality Administr dLm and the 
National Air Pollution Control Administration, are organized on the 
basis of the media—air or water—through which pollutants travel. 
The other pollution control programs, on the other Land, generally are 
organized on the basis of particular pollutants—pesticides radioactive 
materials, and solid wastes. Confusion results today, for example, 
about the extent to which air and water pollution control ay ncie* aw 
responsible for radioactive materials and pesticides when tb-ue mGm 
rials appear in air or water.

The programs to deal with pesticides and radiation w w ' T.b..p 
in part because these two kinds of polled ants did not fi- r Ay re y 
the categories of air and water pollution. Pesticides and rah UGU r e
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found in air and water, and on the hind. We expect pollution-control 
problems of the future will increasingly be of this kind. They will 
involve toxic chemicals and metals which are found in all media, and 
which thus run counter to the air and waiter pollution organization 
of the Government. The current problems with mercury and poly­
chlorinated biphenols are an indication of what lies ahead.

Some pollution problems remain unrecognized because of gaps in 
agency jurisdiction or because no one agency has clear lead responsi­
bility. With its broad responsibility for environmental pollution con­
trol, the Environmental Protection Agency would greatly improve 
our ability to recognize and to take action on “new’’ problems, such 
as noise. Pollution problems of the future will increasingly cut across 
the jurisdiction of existing departments, making the need for a uni­
fied pollution-control agency even more imperative.

Another problem of present Federal organization should be noted. 
Agencies which have responsibility for promoting a particular rm 
source or activity also have responsibility for regulating th? environ­
mental effects of this activity. The two clear example/ or Ab. pArm 
tial conflict of interest are the Department of Ac imhnr/s rmndn- 
tion of pesticides and the Atomic Energy CommA AH s roxmatAn of 
radiation levels. Regardless of how good a job three ngemum do, th? 
public is increasingly questioning the vesting of promclAnal and 
regulatory powers in the same agency. The EncAum Proba ­
tion Agency, by assuming these regulatory fimctM \ ; 1u Ad help re­
store public confidence in our ability to com rol porno An from (We 
sources.

The existence of a unified pollution-control agency should also 
greatly clarify the Federal Government’s relation- v.hh S dv and 
local governments, and with private industry. Mme Hum half Hie 
States, and many localities, already have a single agency responsible 
for all forms of pollution. A number of others are considering e tab- 
lishing such an agency. In the cases where a von Ad age'A expts, 
the differing Federal requirements are a significant, source of irrita­
tion and inefficiency. Several States reported to the Ash Council that 
the existing Federal organization was a factor holding hack their 
plans to consolidate pollution-control programs.

Industry pollution-control efforts will also benefit from the creation 
of EPA. A manager responsible for controlling pollution from bis 
firm must now go to several agencies to find out what action his firm 
must take. The standards and enforcement actions to which he is sub­
ject are uncoordinated and sometimes conflicting. The air pollution 
agency tells him how to control air pollution, and thy water pollution 
agency how to control water pollution. But nobody is in a position to 
consider the entire range of environmental standards that will affect 
a firm’s operations. Since many types of plants can dispose of the 
same wastes in the air, the water, or as solid waste, this lack of coordi­
nation can result in significantly higher costs to the, firm and to society 
as a whole.

FUNCTIONS OF THE NEW AG ENCY

As you well know, a reorganization plan cannot create any new legal 
authorities or functions. Therefore, the functions of the Environ­
mental Protection Agency, when it comes into being, will bo the sumo
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as those of its constituent party. However, the new agency will be 
able to perform existing functions better, and will also bo able to 
undertake new activities which are not easily done under the exiting 
structure.

The key functions in pollution control are standarcAsetting and 
enforcement. Standards provide the goals of the control program, 
the basis for enforcement actions, and the measure of the program’s 
progress.

Standards should be based on the total amount of a given poUmant 
to which humans or some element of the cjmvoiummt are exp.>y1> 
even though the standards apply to a particular medium. Lead, for 
example, may reach humans through the air or the wcfei. but the k« y 
Question is how much comes from all sources together. Ji is very dih 
ncult to deal with tins problem under the current ftm/memcA or­
ganization. As the pollutants of primary concern to I he Government 
increasingly cut across media lines, this problem of seHmg standards 
will become more, acute.

Even in those areas where the Government is not organized on 
the basis of air or water pollution—as, for example, in the case of 
pesticides and radiation control—the need to regulate rlw total allow­
able exposure from different sources is booming appurcA. This can 
only be done by a consolidated agency.

The enforcement function will abo be improved in s, v<< Arro 
Perhaps most important, the way will be e’emed for fm m; lAm v ami 
applying the best overall strategy (Ar controlling. partknAr poihu ion 
problems. The now agency will be able to examine the pate of a pollu­
tant through the total environment and determine at who point, i m- 
trol measures can be most effectively and efficiently no plied. For 
example, it may he that in some cases a' pollutant can ben A controlled 
by exercising control before it enters the environment, ro - now due 
'with pesticides.

Enforcement will also be adit from the mme efibkm. relations villi 
Stalo and local governments, and with the private seAmr

Monitoring and surveillance will bo improved and made more effec­
tive, for example, by simultaneously monitoring a river for pesticides, 
radiation, and other water pollutants. New Arorob will be rroognbed 
more rapidly by a coordinated monitoring system.

Research will be similarly strengthened. Research mi the health 
effects of pollution will be able to take into account the exposure to 
a given pollutant from all sources. Research on ecological effects must, 
almost by definition, consider the interrelated parts of the environ­
ment, since ecology is to a great extent the study of such interrelation­
ships. It will be far easier to conduct ecological studies in an agency 
which is not limited to one particular medium or pollutant.

ORGANIZATION OF EPA

The internal organization of the Environmental Protection Agency 
has not been finally determined and should not be until th? head of 
the agency is named and has had an opportunity to weigh th? various 
alternatives. An important part of the responsibilities of i he AdmML- 
trator of EPA will be to develop the most eff ective organize hm of his 
resources.



One-factor which will weigh heavily on the new Administrator is 
the necessity of avoiding any delay or disruption or ongoing pollu­
tion-abatement programs. We are taking every step possible to assure 
that such disruption does not occur. The new agency will be acquir­
ing a large number of experienced personnel, which will ease the 
problems of transition. As Mr. Dwight Ink will describe in greater 
detail, the administration has sent to the Congress legislation designed 
to facilitate the transfer of members of the Public Ileal th Service 
Commissioned Corps to the new agency.

One other fact relevant to the problems of transition is worth not­
ing. The major agencies which would be transferred to EPA are en- j 
thusiastic about the reorganization plan. Their personnel know that ; 
the plan represents recognition of the critical importance of the 
pollution-control functions. I am confident that the reorganization j 
will result in a substantial boost in morale. i

Of course, those agencies will be in a better position to testify di- •
rectly to those matters than I. {

The independent Environment Protection Agency will have a sense j 
of purpose, of thrust, and of public commitment that is impossible ; 
to achieve under present circumstances. I

RELATION or EVA TO CEQ J

Our Council strongly supports the plan of reorganization. There [ 
is no conflict between the missions of EPA and the Council on Envi­
ronmental Quality. Indeed, the two organizations will be mutually 
reinforcing.

The Council is essentially a staff organization. It is not intended 
to have operating responsibilities, and its functions are to advise the 
President with respect to environmental policies aim* to coordinate all 
activities of Federal agencies related to environment al quality. EPA, 
on the other hand, will be responsible For executing antipollution pol- ‘ 
icies and for carrying out the many functions.involved in controlling I 
pollution. It will assist the Council on Environmental Quality in devel­
oping and recommending to the President new policies for the pro­
tection of the environment. J

There is also a difference in the scope of concern of I he two agencies. [
The Council is responsible for the environment, broadly defined. This i
includes such subjects as population, land use, and conservation. The 
new agency will focus specifically on pollution control, which is only 
one part of the Council’s responsibilities. However, the creation of
EPA will be a significant building block in achieving the comprehen- ; 
sive view of environmental matters which the .Council has tried to 
encourage.

A PROPOSAL WHOSE TIME HAS COME

As the President has said, “We are determined that the decade of the 
seventies will be known as the time when this counk y regained a pro­
ductive harmony between man and nature.” Issues of great priority 
and lasting significance tend to take institutional form, end the; Ln- ■ 
vironmental Protection Agency is the institutional mam testation of 
the priority and significance which this Nation al kernes to coni rolling 
environmental pollution.

This is a proposal whose time has come. Until just a"few years ag«< . k; ' 
we considered pollution control as subordinate to other *roaIs of the 
Government. It was part of our health efforts or our water resources 
policies or our aid to agriculture. This is no longer true. While pollu­
tion control must integrally relate to these other goals and policies, it 
also transcends them. It is part of our overall effort to restore to the 
American people the environmental qualtiy which they deserve and 
are demanding. The Environmental Protection Agency is responsive 
to this demand and to the vision of clean air and water which lies be­
hind the demand. It will provide us with the unity and the leadership 
necessary to protect the environment. I urge your support of this bold 
and farsighted proposal.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. BEATNIK. Thank you, Mr. Train, for your very impressive ; A 

testimony.
We do have gaps and, one, we want to get a better understanding of 

why a separate agency is necessary.
Two, while intentions are good, it may not be as effective as is 

claimed.
Three, why arc any other functions that are directly related to 

environment still loft in other agencies ?
These questions are not in the form of protagonism or antagonism 

but a form of devil’s advocate to try to get as many answers to as 
many questions in these hearings to those of us on the subcommittee, 
and others, so that we may have answers ready in advance for further 
discussion. Obviously, we are going to have debate on ti c floor of 
House at some time or another with regard to this agency.

The first question would be, Mr. Secretery—vou arc letter able 
to answer this, since one of your primary functions as head of the 
President's Council on Environmental Quality is io adv* v the Presi­
dent on programs—how much of this structure would you recommend 
or advise 'Would you beable to tell us now?

Mr. TRAIN. The primary responsibility to the Presit Aik for the 
development of proposals for improving the Federal Governments 
organization for environmental management lay with the Incident's 
Advisory Council on Executive Organization, the .Uh Council.

Of course, Mr. Ash, when he tcsnlirs, will he able to inform the sub­
committee in greater detail of the operations of bis Council. From the 
beginning of the work of the Council, which of course goes 1 ack now 
many months, prior to the time in fact that the Council on Environ­
mental Quality came into existence, I personally had contact with 
their work. As Under Secretary of the. interior I was among those 
whom members of the Ash Council and staff of the Ash Council con­
tacted and met with on a number of occasions. . J

I believe that—here again Mr. Ash can testify to this—the Council 
and members of the staff met with and interviewed some 180 individ­
uals both, in Government and outside of Government on (his verv 
important area of concern.

Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Train, may I pause at this point? You stated 
that the staff of the Ash Advisory Council on Executive Organization. ]
in their intensive study of this proposal creating a new Environmen- 
tai Protection Agency, concurred, or discussed, or consulted and ad- 1
vised, with 185 people. q



Mr. TRAIN. About 180 people is my inform nt ion.
Mr. BLATNIK. Where were these people located—-entirely in the ex­

ecutivebranch?
Mr. TRAIN. Of course. I am giving you hearsay testimony^ Mr. 

Chairman. My understanding is that these are people both in Govern­
ment and outside of Government, in universities o '; in pvhxk c g;> 
nizations.

Mr. BLATNIK. I don’t want to press you on this,’ b.wcw > pe Onus you ■ 
were not involved. But the question is. very IraakM Mw khny wy...

• and I am sure that we will get the answers Bun <w as re ye to Mher • 
witnesses—who was being consulted ?

No one either in the.House or Senate, as Dr as I krmw,-mguM of 
the few witnesses we have had; but on the worth jw w ■ c ;w .•■• ^wm 
very first-rate experts in both, rhe Swan? ami J iowr a B- m^ > < .- -.m- 
sultod on any one of these major areas, emwimy iu«l on wr w

The House started this whole wafer program. Them is a m ger up­
dating. Seventy-five percent of the agency is essentially a vvm er pro­
tection agency,, and yet not one single staff member, including those 
who were in this water battle from the very beginning, were consulted 
or their opinions sought in connection with this subpmL

Would it be more effective to move this wider agency out M the De­
partment of Interior, where it is under an Assisi mb Samd-ry of ihe 
Interior? ’Would it be more effective in a separate ammry or nob? We 
don’t claim any particular pride of authorship or pa d rdar monopoly 
in connection with these, but we do have quite a 1 arly of ivdimony and 
experience.

As recently as 10 years ago, when the current President was Vme 
President, the President vetoed a bill or amendment, I B? original 
Water Pollution Control Act was passed in 19bp mid in HOO.pw I 
recall—I will get the exact time of the veto nwsmgc—dm lb wo dent 
said it was essentially a local problem which could be. d^aU Dlh pd- 
marily through grants to municipalities; that it was not necessary and 
was perhaps undesirable.

The policy now is that pollution is a national problem requiring an 
enormous, all-out effort by the Federal Government to save munici­
palities and districts on a grant program which. M years ago was as­
saulted with great vigor by the administration.

To be sure, the Congress in establishing policy was far ahead of 
both the agencies and the administration.

On the matter of grants, the Congress established grants in 1956 and 
' sought to increase them in 1960; again increased them in 1961, and was 

supported by that administration. It continued this battle until 1966, 
4 years ago, when we realized we had gradually to escalate our finan­
cial support to make the water pollution program meaningful. With 
an almost unanimous vote, with only 2 or 3 Congressmen voting in ob­
jection to the amendments in 1966, we escalated the authorization 
from $200-plus million to $450 million to $700 million for the year 
before last, to $1 billion for last year, fiscal year 1970, and to $114 
bill ion for this year.

The administration, covering both parties, for it is a nonpartisan 
matter—year before last the Johnson administration request for funds 
was $214 million when the Congress had already authorized $700 mil­
lion. Last year this present administration requested again the same



amount, $214 million, and the Congress had already me-‘Amended an 
escalated amount at $1 bill ion.

This year, as I recall—I am subject to correction—I believe the ad* 
ministration asked for no funds from Congress after an authorization 
for 4 years. This last year, in order to nail down the proposition, that 
pollution was important ami bad to bo met hem I on, the Congress took 
die Bureau of tie Budgets or Hie adumtew’dimw; iTmmmendrd Hg- 
urc of $214 million and toe SnbcommUh r :a uCipco w raised 
that to $100 million.

In a very difficult situation with inflation, high taxes mid presences 
for economy, the full Committee on Appropriations t mk die unprec­
edented action of raising the CiOu mb Hondo $300 nullum.

Then the battle wm cerHoj tn the tern vf MM KoCm Bn tiw ! 'd>) 
vote, out of almost 300 vm .v, a very large Cher voun m m mum m T 
recall, 298 Members of the 1 louse v Mked dm m the uish ml 1 ho hmm of 
whether or not the $000 million shun LI not be raised m th oil] ion. It 
was lost by two scant votes.

Later on, the Senate appropriated $1 billion, and in con erence that 
was set at $700 million.

This year the Congress went ahead amL mi gain, in a <cry TmMM 
fiscal, tax, and inflationary situation facing the country—In its umm 
merit, voted a full $1 billion appropriation for the program

I think the Congress has been fur ahead of the ate;L LtrrJ^ or 
any of the executive agencies for all of those years. We a ? puzzled ns 
to why so little attention was paid to the ISO or 185 semamm oxperm, 
both in the Government ami mibblm and why so little wteMmfi •vu- 
paid to those of us who established this program and v h * curried on 
this fight over a period of many years and nailed down this policy 
which now finally t he admin’ ' rat ion accepts as important.

Mr. Train, you have listed on the chart before us rh programs 
which would L- hworp'>ratrd into this agency. I f you Iwa die hmm 
mat ion. you may answer thw. I do not necessarily ask thm you do so 
now. The question is not necessarily directed to von, hut to all 
witnesses.

. M e would like a list of how ninny environmental fnnciLm, dkmMv 
or partially or peripherally related to thio enemy's work, are sHT mfr 
in the other agencies: the one on pesticides, ter example; m G-h and 
wildlife, for example: or the technological research IT u ; m io the 
Department of Transportation dealing with now? pollution—a w rv 
important factor which is not listed here. I have a lite of about Is 
important areas of research w’ork and other activities Timing with 
environmental protection which are still left in the am m w. Wor m 
you not add to proliferation by removing pai t of the fun ii ■ from mt 
agency and leaving another part in the agency ? You cave a more 
divided and spread-out operation Hum you think you am getting 
when you say you are concern rating all these interrelat'd prop.m 
within a comprehensive, coordinated, single agency.

Have you any responm to make on what mvironme ,: w mn ^mu < 
are now left in the agenmes?

Mr. TRAIN. I do not have meh a list before me, Mr. Ch- h mm. hr 
can certainly be prepared and submitted for the record, a.no perhaps 
Mr. Ink addresses himself to that question in his testimony.



As I pointed out earlier, there is a large number of environmentally 
related activities that exist in practically all Federal agencies. A great 
many of these, of course, are left where they arc. In most cases where 
they are integrally related to the program responsibility of the agency 
concerned and are more related to that program responsibility than to 
pollution prevention, the program is left where it is, particularly if it 
is a fairly small one.

I do not think there is any suggestion made that the ^organization 
proposed here is the last word and the final improvement in our orga­
nization for environmental management in the Federal (Government. 
There are a number of programs about which a question could be 
raised, such as noise. This is an area where Federal programs are in a 
very embryonic stage. I think there is only one specific statutory pro- . 
gram, and that is in the Federal Aviation Agency, rehd ing to aircraft 
noise. It seems a mistake in this very early developmental si nge to sub­
ject the field of noise to reorganization.

At the same time, the President has pointed out in his message that 
; , the existence of the new agency would make it quite appropriate for 

it to become the focal point for noise pollution programs as they 
develop. I think that is probably the point t o be made wi th nr pert to 
other programs.

Mr. BLATNIK. You say, very proper ion
of the Environmental Protection Agency lias 
mined and should not be until the head of the .A red.
Obviously, this is just a start, as you have indicated. I n my judgment, 
with no reflection on you at all, sir, but on t hose w ho put this program 
together, a great deal more can be done to make i A. A mmey much moretogether, a great deal more can be done to mane t 
comprehensive and unified. The time spent on
much better served than by this very eiomynm ry b 

As we add programs and change polbEu. how 
grams established by Congress will ho carried m 
organizations through excessive reorganization'4 
tion could be more appropriately directed to the Ji

been

4laps that qv 
m o I’ the Bi id

pro-..
<1 in

wi tuess.
MT. TRAIN. I do not see 

bo any more likely to cut
It*. Ch

existing location of the functions. The appvopv'M 
mh tees will continue to have their legislative c ^gO 

rd the: 
t in .in
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would imagine that the organization and pincim. 
bilities in one single independent agency would res 
site effect. Indeed, the conduct or these rerpomm 
visible to the public eye and will be much move s 
lieve, to public surveillance and congressional rm 
utive surveillance by the President than is possible , .

Mr. BLATNIK. You make a good point. It would be one single com­
prehensive agency, you suggest, similar to the Atomic'Energy Com­
mission. My senior colleague, Mr. Holifield, for whom wo have a good 
deal of respect, helped to establish that program over a period of many 
years. There the goals were very clearcut. The typo of talent was spe­
cifically known. Scientific, creative ingenuity, enormous technical and 
scientific problems, and enormous amounts of mm 
The story of NASA is one of trial and tribahdiony.
and growing pains. There were shifts of the admh i. 
zational structures, changes within the orgmuzHj 
in a tragedy which was not very adequately exp.hu 
Congress went to great pains to find why this sbm

one of bi HE pains 
rat i ve mid organ i-



Here, you had a program which was clearly visible anp. after a long 
period of time and after great effort, -sweat, blood, tears, pain, and 
anguish, it has developed into one of the most frightening achieve­
ments in the history of mankind: that man can land on the moon and 
return safely.

We are not satisfied with NASA by itself. It is like the Redskins. 
There is no question of their first-rate coach, of whom the Stab? <4 
Minnesota is proud. Or like the Senators, with one of the outstanding 
historic baseball leaders of all time in the history of the game as their 
manager. There is no question about the good intentions, dedication, 
self-discipline, and determination of the plovers. There i no qumion 
even that the uniforms are attractive. They Lave everything, but they 
cannot hit the ball.

Ninety percent of these agencies arc concerned with water, ..Aber 
repeated objections of the administrat ion over a 10-y< ar period, MOW 
the administration tells us what a good program the water program ig 
I say with a little pride—we do not want to fault the a dim castrations, 
both the Republican earlier and the Democratic later, but they were 
slower. We developed the idea of the Headstart program HI Congress. 
At least, these programs are here, but we want to go rm ad and com 
tinue with the program.

These are a few of the many questions we have. To repeal, those 
testifying later on can probably address themselves to it.

Mr. TRAIN. May I make a brief comment on this point, not on the 
performance of the Redskins, hut on the new Agency, ft A PS ’ord as 
it it will go through growing pairs. The field of vuziimma.m. is a. rL^ 
tirely new one. The- environment has been with as jor a m- s: Umm i>T 
our concern for the problems is iehtively m-w and our serious attorn, 
lion to them is even newer.

I would assume (hat we are dealing here wTh what wilt prove to be 
an evolving (bddoAs I said earlier, 1 would not for a m- m nt suggest 
that the reorganization proposed now wib be the hsp w -rd not at AL 
New problems wdl mAh N-w cApedemm vT-lc Amah,

•1 am sure, as I say, that, these dr\Aonmem < w rd wop? a ' time goes 
ou. Ikis, L tArm., again argues lor not trying at this imw to sweep 
every possible environmentalf^ program in the federal Gov­
ernment; into one new agency, but to make a more narrov.lv based— 
although I think still very comprehensive—a to d e problem. 
It is a start, and a very important st art.

Mr. BLATNIK. It Is a start.
Let us take dollars-as a measure, not that these are absolutely reli­

able, but they are a fairly good yardstick or measure of the magnitude 
of the spread of the programs. We have now an Agency for the total 
environment. These figures are reasonably accurate. Here is a coni’ 
prehensive Agency, and the proposed budget for all its functions rives 
some measure of magnitude. Compared to the $80 billion a war De­
fense effort, your effort will be about $1.4 billion. Of chit, almost 90 
percent or possibly 85 percent, a lopsided proportion, $1.2 bRum, will 
go for water alone. The rest of it, some $200 million, will ho spread 
over air pollution, Bureau of Water Hygiene, Bureau of SA hl Was^e 
Management, Pesticides, Radiation. I do not see anything or eHlli r 
or chemicals in soil which leach off and contribute h/the ; dluTm 
problem in water.

Are there not many other environmental pwmrams that Gave a?: 
been Imuled? I would bet there are more th in faOO nmTh n v ertf o ’

narrov.lv


environmental activities outside of those lifted livre hr the proposed 
agency.

Mr. TRAIN. I would not want to bet. with you on it, Mr. Chairman, 
but I have no reason to believe you are not rigirt. A great many ac­
tivities of lesser importance are left in other agencies. What they 
would add up to dollarwise, I do not know. The Federal Water Qual­
ity Administration budget for 1971 I think is §1.9^ billion SG7 $& 
you point out, it will represent a very large proportion of the total. 
Most of that, of course, is taken up by the waste treatment facilities 
grant program, and the other programs which are involved here do 
not involve that same kind of very large capital outlay granting 
program.

I would suspect when you bring it down to enforcement and stand­
ard-setting, there isn’t quite the same imbalance as the total dollar- 
figures would suggest.

Mr. BLATNIK. In the water program you have over $100 million for 
research alone. There has been a fantastic advance in synthetics and 
chemical compounds of all types—in the clothes you wear, the food 
you eat, the materials you use, such as paint. In pharmacology •alone, 
easily, three-fourths of the medicines and prescripthms whl h dvtu’s 
write in America today are for medical compounds Hint did nor exist 
and were not used 20 years ago. There has ben; a fabaH’s abv neo ml 
increase in chemical structures.

The water program alone has $100 million for research, even more 
than for enforcement.

(Following is a Summary of Estimated Personnel and Funding 
under this reorganization:)

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY’-SUMMARY OF ESTIMATED PERSONNEL AUD FUHOIUG

[Dollars in thousands!

Agency and current function

1970 1971 President’s request

Positions 2 Obligations Outlays Poci.ViS Obligations Ou-Jiys

HEW:
(Departmental totals for HEW).... ' (2,565) ($146,785) ($127,030) ~ (2,625) ($157,692) ($1V, 772)

NAPCA......................... ......................
FDA (pesticides)..,...........................
Solid waste management.......... ..
Waler hygiene.......................
Radiological health......................... ..
Office of Ihe Commissioner 

(ECA)»....................................

1,055
265
206
160
551

102,662
8,443

15,275
2,701

12,277

81,357 
7,599

14.502
2.431

11,019

LUI 
272 
206 
K.O

112,118 107, zot.)
10,733. 9,660
15.336 . 15.395
2.3U 2.110

. IV 051 9,946

129 1.920 1,728 } 77 LV 3 1,722
Office of the Administrator 

(EHS)4.................... .................... 193 3,507 8. 364 211 ' 4,L7 , 5,329

Interior: 
FWQA........... .................. 2,421 615,600 258, COO 2.669 1,233,300 650, G00:

Pesticides: 
Label Review................. 9 188 175 9

So
2’6 200'
551 551Gulf Breeze Laboratory...... 20 551 551

USDA:
Agriculture Research Service:

234 5 6 '8 6 VIPesticides Regulation (PRO).... 4,266 21$•£ ■ 43 $

Monitoring (PPO)......................... 26 714
■' 87 .AEC: Radiation Protection Standards.. 2 u

Federal Radiation Council: All func-
132 Am 4 144 130

tions..................................-----........... ______ A

Total....................  - *5,322 768,331 390,370 ”"£>81 1, 399,27 0 ""803,392

i These are preliminary estimates and are subject to change. These estimates do net WJc ^ 
Facilities accounts which may be subject to transfer, for instance.

* Full-time permanent positions authorized.
• 59 percent of the former personnel and dollars of the Office of the Co^-nis-;Veer O .
<86 percent of the former personnel and dollars of the Oll.ce of Jie Ann .;uV: -tn W •.

I



Mr. BLATNIK. YOU speak of allowable standards. You can do a lot 
of measuring and testing to find what is permissible and allowable, 
For example, we have worked on water pollution with able men, and 
there were working pains and growing pains in that program over the 
last 15 years. We suddenly found, out of the clear blue sky, we Lad 
mercury poisoning; not in one section, but in four major parts of the 
United States—the Northeast, the Southeast, the South, and Mid­
west up in my area—involving at least.8 or 10 States. T know that 
this mercury poisoning did not begin 2 weeks ago yesterday , early m 
the morning. It has been there for a heck of a long time.

No matter what the intentions are—and I do believe they a re sincere 
and honest—I am trying to point out that the complexly of diT 
environmental problem requires more than good intentions and more 
than half-baked proposition which brings in partial functions from 
many scattered agencies, leaving other parts of the funct ions back 
in the agencies.

Have you any idea, Mr. Train, why this mercury , poisoning 
went undetected so long? Mercury is one of the easiest of -he pollu­
tants to detect, one of the easiest to eliminate, and one of th? most 
deadly and devastating when in the body. How come our n dar scan­
ning program did not defect this? Have you any cormm nt on that?

Mr. TRAIN. I think you had better ask later witnesses on ;his one, 
I am not an expert in this field. From what J. understand. I think 
it has been pretty much assumed in the past that mercury w F largely 
an inert meta], and, by itself as mercury is not a dmige rm^ ^ 
It will enter the wafer and fad to rhe bottom ami stay thm-w xid mg 
become toxic.

However, it has developed Fiat mercury is 
cally degradable and forms mHhyhnvrvury.

ext a
______ y, or something of that 

sold, which can be absorbed by the ilvsh of fish ami oilier living orga­
nisms, and becomes toxic.

Why this has not been discovered before. I de not know. Tim Federal
Waiter Quality Ad {ministration, witnesses can perhaps give 
detail on I hat problem.

I would agree with the chairman.:.Thore certainly is mv 
that the mere fact of reorganization is going suddenly to m

u mo

our pollution abatement eUorb m alone. Ucorganizat 
lunomnever can be looked.to for (hat kind of instant 

On the other hand, the rem ree

al mte-

vn tne other hand, the reorganization. I. a-smw the c 
far more than just some sort of window dressing. It will 
opportunity for far more effective coordination and fun 
gration of the programs than is possible at the present time.

I would also assure the committee, and you particularly, Mr. Chair­
man, that, while the water pollution abatement program represents 
perhaps SO percent or a higher percent of the total budget of the 
proposed new agmcy at the beginning, it ccrTwly poses no threat 
to the appropriations or budget recommendations for the water pro­
gram. Historically, our experience has been that the establishment- 
of new independent agencies such as this, with their single focus on 
areas of high public interest such as atomic energy or the splice pro­
gram, has been that budgets go up, and we are dealing here with a 
field in which public interest, public concern, and the z hTTsint- 
tion’s commitment are high a id rising all the time.



I am personally convinced that the level m spending, budget 
requests by our Government in the field of environmental control, 
will go up and will continue to go up for the foreseeable-future. I 
think the water pollution program will benefit, and I believe the other 
pollution abatement programs will also benefit, bat I do not believe 
that any of them will suffer budgetwise by being brought together.

Just to the contrary, I think a new sense of pHonty will He given 
all these programs, in addition to which I believe that the better 
coordination and integration will mean that the American people 
will get more mileage for their dollars out of this program.

Mr. BLATNIK. Number 1, you do strongly fed that, although more 
reorganization is to come as we gain experience in the pollution pro­
tection program, all these functions should be put in one agency for 
the purpose not only of making it more visible, but of giving you a 
better 3-dimensional view of the overall program which touches on 
all areas of human activity—water, air, land, food, and so forth, You 
do strongly believe that.

Mr. TRAIN. Absolutely, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. BLATNIK. Even though we put it right up under the Cabinet 

as the Water Agency now is, you think a single agency will give us a 
more visible and a better 3-dimensional, comprehensive view of the 
whole environmental program?

Mr. TRAIN. I think the placing of these pollution or environmental 
protection functions in a single separate agency very clearly signals 
the importance which the President, the adn’hdH ration, and this 
Government attach to environmental quality. Thy i; highly im­
portant. I do not think it can be achieved by pmrmg the program 
along with a lot of other essentially unrelatcd programs in any Cabinet 
agency. I think the form recommended here, ns curlier forms such as 
the Atomic Energy Commission took and NASA lias taken, will pro­
vide a very strong focus so far as public attention is concerned and 
so far as administration priorities are concerned. This will ccrmndy 
extend to budget.

Mr. BLATNIK. YOU state on page 8:
Industry pollution control efforts will also benefit front the creation of dl*A. 

A manager responsible for controlling pollution from his firm must now go to 
several agencies to find out what action his firm must take. The standards,and 
enforcement actions to which he is subject are uncoordinated, and sometimes 
conflicting.

But now he will be able to go to one agency.
I think that is a very good point. Congress is aware of that. I think 

we passed a few such measures in this committee. One was the Inter­
governmental Cooperation Act, and another the Joint Funding Sim­
plification Act. It is a very serious problem for municipalities and 
States as well as for industry and citizens.

I like your comment on page 11. We do appreciate the aborts m 
these various environmental fields. They are truly unsung, heroes, 
many working in basement rooms out of sight ami out of mind, but 
creating and doing enormously valuable efforts.. On page 11, when 
you refer to the personnel problem, you st me that T he major agencies 
which would be transferred to EPA arc chi Lm mT : ■ Coot Co run mt- 
nization plan.” You think it impcomm, red \ a m.mr bo k’mycd 
and. dedicated specialists u> know tint ‘heC Cmu; we iymh cd m 
individuals.



We think the confidence of Congress was expressed in the water 
pollution control program when, in these adverse economy times, we 
appropriated $1 billion just for the grant program alone. That is a 
measure and indication of the confidence we have in the work these 
able people are performing.

Wo have other questions. We thank you very much for the contri­
bution you have made? Mr. Train.

Are there any questions on this side ? '
Mr. ROSENTHAL. I have a few, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Train, I am interested in knowing whether the National Instb 

tute of Environmental Health Sciences was included. I assume it was 
included, but, if not, why not ?

Mr. TRAIN. It is not included, Mr. Rosenthal. It will, of course, 
continue as a broadly related research program. Perhaps others can 
go into this in more detail, but it was felt, as I understand it that 
the research activities of the Institute extend well beyond the direct 
pollution responsibilities that have been put in the new agency, as. 
for example, with respect to occupational health hazards which are 
largely left in other agencies.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Let me read from the II EW 1969 Annual Report, 
as it seems to me this description is pertinent to the new agency. I 
quote:

The mission of National Institute of Environment al Health Sei ne < is to iden­
tify the chemical, physical, and biological factors in the t nvir<> on u: Hu.t ’an 
adversely affect man. to learn how these operate, end to provide sw<HtUk b t e ’ 
for the development of control me.tsnrvs by o; k r aLa oeWs.

That seems to me right, on co? i f er wit h the E FA.
Mr. TRAIN. Of course, it v Hl continue to do these, things. The data 

and results of the research will be available to EPA.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Rut, if they are going to do hade rewar/h which 

covers the whole broad spectrum of the mF Jon and K^1 ^nJbilky 
of EPA. I am curious why it von notimumled.

Mr. TRAIN. It will do a lot more than that. It is simple .hat these 
tilings are the. responsibility of EPA. 1 mentioned’ <vvupational 
health. ’ 1

Mr. ROSENTHAL. It hasn't anything to do with occupational 
responsibilities. ‘ ,

^^' I RATS’. Then I think yon had best address vour uue:'tion to a 
later witness. It may be that the Surgeon Genera], win v UI testify 
tomorrow, would be in a better position to answer that quasi ion. ' 
x^^r’ ®0®EJfTHAL. I thought you were the one who had pulled all 
this together. •

Mr. TRAIN. I do not pretend to be an expert in every one of these 
programs, Congressman, nor did I pull it together. 'That was done 
by the Ash Council for the President.

7 Mr. ROSENTHAL. From the Environmental Health Service of HEW 
“V^’^-Cnons are proposed to be transferred to EPA—the National 
Air Pollution Control Administration, the Bureau of Solid Waste 
Management, and the Bureau of Radiological Health. Three are not 
transferred. Among those not transferred, one m the Bureau -A Wet -r 
Hygiene, and another is the, Bureau of CommmH- Envirmraentnl 
SlfinageuhM '

Mr. 'J RAIN. The Bureau of Water Hygiene is transferred.
48-895—70------ 3



Mr. ROSENTHAL. The Bureau of Water .nyg?o is umrMerrcd. But 
what about the Bureau of Community Environmental Management? 
I wonder if you have any comment oh that. From m e reading, it seems 
quite similar to the work that EPA would be involved in.

Mr. TRAIN. I cannot answer your question offhand, Air. Congress­
man.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Let me then go to another subject. I have been very 
much concerned about noise pollution, jet-noise pollution. My district 
includes La Guardia Airport in New York, and consequently the pol­
lution from jet airplanes. 1 know you mentioned in your principal 
testimony that you hope in the future that the EPA might have some 
mandate in the field of noise pollution. What do you think we can do 
really to move this Government forward in curbing noise pollution 
and air pollution in the vicinity of airports?

Let mo tell you first, candidly, that in New York City the problem 
is acute. At 5 o’clock in the afternoon, you can sec black waves of smoke 
across the community.* In the summertime, particularly in bad went her 
when the ceilings are low, planes come into Krnmdy rnd bo Gmudin, 
and people who have any kind of personal diwYdby Numb womot 
survive.

NASA has done a few tilings, and other mmwo 
efforts, but it seems to me that the responsibility : 
agency with a new spirit of accomplishment. vV Y

Mr. TRAIN. The air pollution aspects of aircraft * 
are in the new agency at the present time. The so i i 
ards is not moved, -for the reasons whwh I r\pb 
spouse to the chairman's question on the seme ph 
tion of the Federal program is in its very early 
ment. The only statutory program in exist awe m 
is th at bcm g con du c ted by FA A-----

Mr. ROSENTHAL. That is the point I am trying It 
Mr. TRAIN (continuing). As part of its engine* <

t it; 
iom

m n m Yhll
ities, and also in setting noise sHndnr 
Environmental Quality is, at the yr, 
of all of the noise programs with a v
pose Is for stronger and more effect i 
efforts in the noise field. I can

and b
vssun

plishod, ami wo would hope within a very few mom b .--...-
Air. ROSENTHAL. I do not want to press you I g bard, bream-e d 

really would be unfair, but die words you just used, i can rememhm 
Najeeb TTalaby saying the same thing when I hot came to Congress 
$1/, years ago. “The state of the art is developing, and we will de­
velop new standards.”

General McKee said the same thing and then Mr. Shaffer. All of 
these FAA people said the same kind of tiling. But no one has ever 
followed through in this field.

The point I am trying to make to you is that I would be delighted 
if we took some of those responsibilities away from FAA and gave 
them to this new agency,.because FAA does have a live-and-let-live 
attitude with the airplane industry.

If we could take some of those responsibilities for noise and air 
pollution from aircraft and give.them to this new agency, an agency 
that does not have a long historical tie with the aircraft and airline
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industry, I, personally, think a great deal more could be accomplished. 
This plan cannot be amended, as I understand the procedure. I wish 

I knew a way to take those things from FAA and put them in here. 
It is not the fault of this administration. Any administration, all ad­
ministrations, since I first arrived here, have taken the same attitude. 
“There is not much we can do with it. You want progress. You want 
airplanes and you have to have the noised*

It has reached the point of a crisis situation.
Mr. TRAIN. That is not the attitude of this administration. The

administration is exceedingly concerned about the noise problem. 
Our Council is in the process nt the present lime of devd-p eg recom­
mendations in this field. The new agency will be concerned with noh '. 
This was set out and sped lied in the Presidents message o f t mnsmit t a l 
to the Congress of this plan.

It is true the specific statutory function relating to airwaft none 
is not specifically transferred by this plan. Presumably, i could be 
at some later date.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. My view is that organizations make pc Hey. I re­
sume you are correct when you say Hie administration m committed 
to reducing noise pollution. The wav io do that is to take dm - e-po -s 
bility from an agency that is allied, or concerned with imbmry. and 
transfer it. In other words, you exhibit your commitment to the. pro­
gram of reducing noise pollution by taking it from an ay "my Hmt 
has done very little while it )md the rmponsilmHty, and trad \,/r m a 
new agency that has a new Pa ^ on HA and ;} mYmm to a o ; ph m. T 
think I he public hum cP HrnYmk HA m die mb du Minn km, j tn ink 
Hus agency is a g<>od uV a.

Mr. BEATNIK. A wry Hgnitwant U pc of th dig, mother one of wry 
high priority, raise; dooms in the mmds of iT-e of us dm worked 
on one aspect, water puHuiim . wry imHwivJy for .1 15 ;e r period

tho JTmdrm. and apparemh one via? hopY m YAW mm/Hung io 
say in adv isingabum He H ruhm ? oi Hi’s ummm ----

M r. J; < r j i s i J,I>. i A O U Id h km v» A >R: 11 ■ no: t He AH , th is pom:,
Mr. 1 >LA rxi K. May 1 compkac this, if i. mw'
Oil page. 7, speaking as the President's- advisor on. environmental 

Pr9yklnY 1 ’juote from Hie top <»I the : cure:
uAMdyits broad rmpoii!-mi H; y for environment:’! yoHwmr -om iM. 

the .Environmental Protection\tgenry would. m.wMv Em-cw? cur 
ability to recogmzo and to take action on ‘new' problem--, such as 
noise.”

Is noise listed anywhere in that list of agencies as one of the 
functions?

Air. TRAIN. No, sir, because we are dealing only with statutory 
functions. There is nothing to prevent this agency from dealing with 
the problem of noise.

Mr. BI^TNIK. Mr. Train, again subject to check, there does exist a 
statutory function dealing with noise, in the research and technology 
section of the Department of Transportation, which concerns itself 
■with that. Is there any reason why this was not transferred vid in­
cluded in this agency ?

Mr. TRAIN. A specific decision, as I said, was made bv th- Ash 
Council not to recommend that transfer, after careful con id :atm p



of the integral relationship of that standard-setting to the other func­
tions of FAA, such as engine design, airports, and so forth.

Perhaps others could address themselves more specifically to that 
than I can. The new agency very definitely will have broad authority 
to go into the general problem of noise pollution, and I suggest that 
the President has given an indication that this would very likely be 
an appropriate focal point for placing responsibility later in that area,

Mr. BEATNIK. You are correct. We shall address our question to 
other witnesses, perhaps from the Bureau of the Budget, and par­
ticularly to Mr. Ash.

In your testimony on page 3 you state, “Indeed, the continuation of 
the present fragmentation of Federal antipollution responsibilities 
will only aggravate the existing problems.” And you are absolutely 
correct. We have too much of this f ragmenta tion.

Here we have a brand new, up-to-date recommendation of a single 
•comprehensive, integrated agency which will have authority to talk 
to the airline people about airline pollution but cannot say one word 
about noise pollution. It does not make sense. This proposal is further 
fragmenting a very important aspect of our pollution problem con­
cerned with the airplane.

Mr. TRAIN. It really makes no change in the existing situation in 
that respect. The air pollution aspects are in HEW and the noise-----

Mr. ROSENTHAL. The pollution situation is in a bad state, period. I 
thought this would be a new day and a new dawning, but it is not.

Mr. BLATNIK. This is a question which raises doubts in our minds, 
and we shall ask this question of a witness more direct h involved in the 
structure of the agency.

Mr. Erlenborn.
Mr. ERLENBORN. First of all, I want to thank you for recognizing me 

at this point. I would like to note it is getting close to noon, and the 
witness has been on the stand for an hour and a half or so. This is the 
first time this side has had an opportunity to ask questions. We are not 
going to have sufficient time, because wo do have a bill on the floor 
this afternoon, the Labor and HEW appropriation bill, which is up 
for amendment, and we know there are many important amendments 
to be offered.

So, I shall suggest that the Chair ask Mr. Train to return some­
time at his convenience and the committee’s convenience so all mem­
bers may have opportunity to participate in the questioning.

Mr. BLATNIK. The Chair concurs with the gentleman’s suggestion 
and his request, and the Chair also wishes to make clear again that 
many of the questions directed to Mr. Train were not directed to the 
witness specifically, but as general areas of inquiry. We thought it 
would promote the more orderly flow of testimony if we expressed 
some of our doubts and concerns and apprehensions in advance.

Obviously, many of these will be more properly directed later on 
to those who are more directly involved with the- recommending of this 
particular agency. So, we do apologize for taking too punch time with 
these clarifying questions. Full time will be made available at the con­
venience of the committee and Mr. Train, and full opp< it unity will be 
given to the minority to question the witnesses.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Will the gentleman yield? I would like to concur 
in Mr. Erlenborn’s request that Secretary Train come Lom e rim com-
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mittee again. I have a number of questions. I am not sure whether we 
shall have a chance to ask them this morning? I would like to know if 
Mr. Train’s group was consulted in the formulation and takes responsi­
bility for this reorganization. Since it will be the policymaking body, 
Mr. Train really ought to have answers to the questions. I would like 
him back, too, because there are some questions I would like to ask.

Mr. ERLENBORN. I have quite a few questions I would like to ask 
you, Mr. Train. Let me first make an observation about the organiza­
tional structure of the policymaking body in the Executive Oilice of 
the President, an independent agency interested in our environment.

Strangely enough, the structure is parallel to the recommendation of 
this subcommittee in another area, a bill which has been reported by 
our full committee just recently, for the creation of an independent 
Consumer Protection Agency and a beefed-up statutory office in the 
Executive Office of the President for coordination and policymaking.

I want to congratulate the Ash Council and the administration for 
following in environmental protection the pattern that this subcom­
mittee developed for the administration in an area as important as 
consumer protection. 1 think my colleagues on the other side of the 
aisle who helped formulate that plan will see the genius thereby dis­
played, which can be utilized here in the Environmental Protection 
Agency and the Council and in the Executive Oilice of the President. 
I congratulate you on following the approach we developed.

Let me ask you first, Mr. Train, is there any question in your mind 
or do you know of anyone who questions theAcrd for reorganization 
in the field of environmental protection? Are there, those who can 
logically or do logically argue that we might to leave tilings as they 
are?

Mr. TRAIN. I would not say there isn’t anyone. There may well be. 
I would say the absolute, overwhelming majority, 90-plus percent of 
the people, accept the principle, not only accept but enthusi Really 
endorse th<» principle of bringing the environmental protection func­
tions oi the Federal (Government together in one agency.

They may differ as to some item, as to whether it should be added or 
subtracted. They may di tier in how the agency should be located. But 
on the basic thrust of bringing these together into one operating unit, 
I found no substantial disagreement.

Mr. ERLENBORN. I think you are eminently correct that the vast, 
overwhelming majority feel that reorganization is needed and the puil- 
lng together of these functions to administer an on-going program is 
needed, if we are to get t he job done. 1 think we can pass that point and 
say that there is really little or no question about the need for 
reorganization.

The question, then, is what sort of reorganization. Should we put 
this into some other existing department where it would become one 
more function among many that that department administers? Mv own 
answer to that, following the experience we have had with NASA, and 
AEC, would be that if you really want to put emphasis on eel ring 
the job done in a particular area, the best way to do it is with a"smgh£ 
purpose agency or commission. °

I again point out the subcommittee seemed to think that was the right 
thing to do in the area of consui nor protect ion.

. So, I think we arc logically led to accept the EnvhzwmonHl ra. : > 
lion Agency as the best vehicle for reorganization.
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Then I think the only question remaining is what should be in there 

and what should not be. I think you have said, and I think we would 
all agree, this is not the “be all and end all” in this organization; that 
it will not solve all of our environmental problems. But it is a good 
start, and through further reorganizations, through statutory enact- > 
ments, we can add to the functions of this Agency. Is that not correct ?

Mr. TRAIN. That is correct. J
Mr. ERLENBORN. We might put noise pollution in this Agency later 

if it is determined to be the proper place for it, and it might take other 
functions as well. •

I am sure in developing this, there were probably questions in your 
mind, in the Ash Council, and in the Office of Management and 
Budget, as to some of these functions or others that you finally de­
termined should not at this time be transferred. These things are not 
clearcut.

Mr. TRAIN. That is correct. ;
With respect to some of the functions that are transferred, such as I 

pesticides and radiation, some aspects of the function are left behind.
The breaking point has been very difficult and complex to determine. 
This has received a great deal of attention and dismission with the 
people concerned.

If I might comment on one question which Mr. Holifield raised as to 
what involvement our Council had had in the development of this 
particular plan, we were consulted periodically as the plan approached 
maturity. From the time we came into existence in February, we were ' 
quite actively engaged in discussions with the stall' and abo with the 
full membership of the Ash Council. I formally appeared before the j
Ash Council on at least one occasion to express my view s and to answer •
questions. . . . , 5

On several occasions within our own Council skill' we reviewed the | 
proposals in working draft form and gave our comments in writ ing at 
that time, or verbally, to the members of the Asli Council and their 
staff. '

While not the responsible agency in pulling'the plan together, we 
were very much involved, particularly in the latter stages of the * 
development of the plan. . |

I think, like everyone else who lias taken a look at this, I would 
find some areas in which I might think it might have been better to 
go some other way. Any reorganization of this magnitude and com- j 
plexity will have that kind of element to it. . ' i

I think on balance it is a step forward, and provides a strong in- i
stitutional basis for later changes. I am sure there will be changes, j
and doubtless should be. , |

Mr. ERLENBORN. Let me ask you several questions that maybe you 
would rather I deferred and asked of the Office of Management and 
Budget, but you may be able to answer them now.

In the creation of this agency, first of all, obviously you will get * 
coordinated administration of these programs that arc being com­
bined. Will this then also lead to a coordinated request for authoriza­
tions under the various acts that give authority to these programs? :
In other words, this agency, with the single purpose, of having t
its interests in environmental prograins, will (hen bribe agency to go 
to the authorizing committees with * requests for increases in j 
authorizations?

Mr. TRAIN. I would certainly assume so, but I think you had better 
ask that of Mr. Ink, who will be more familiar with that.

Mr. ERLENBORN. Then the next question as far as the appropria­
tions are concerned—and again, Air. Ink may be better able to answer 
that—I would suspect the creation of this agency would mean that 
rather than having the environmental aspect of the appropriation 
buried in, say, HEW?s overall appropriation or Interior’s, this would 
likely come out in the independent offices appropriation as a single 
request for this new agency, again putting emphasis on the environ­
mental aspect of the appropriation rather than having it buried in a 
lengthy departmental request.

Mr. TRAIN. I am sure that the appropriation and the budget request 
for these environmental protection agencies will be much more readily 
visible and understandable to the public at large, but how it may 
ultimately be dealt with by the various committees of the FOB gross. 
1 really do not know. I do not know how the predictions of the com­
mittees would relate to this new agency appropriation.

Mr. ERLENBORN. In sum, however, I think that we can rigidly say 
that the administration in recommending this reorganizeion shows 
the emphasis that they put in this subject area of environmental con­
trol, and the Congress by approving this reorganization can show 
their interest in this particular area.

I would hope that this reorganization plan will be approved and 
we can get on with the job that is I think now being very clearly 
deinanded by the people in this country—of doing something about 
saving theenvironment that we depend upon for life.

Let me make one last comment about the chairman s reading of the 1
history of the appropriations made available by Congress. 1 think he C
is certainly right that Congress has been in the lead in this area in 
requesting ami demanding mote funds, particularly for water pol- |
hition control, P t me aho say that this is not as simple as putting a 
dollar sign on achievement. |

I he mere tact that w<* appropriate additional funds does not neces- $
sarily mean that we are getting the job done. That is not the only ^
measure. * |

I also happen to know that as we are increasing Federal anpro- 
priations there is a lessening of the effort at the local level, which is 
unfortunate. If we had the same sort of increase in the States and J
localities and the communities, we would be getting a bettor job done. J
So many of these programs reward those who have not done anythin^ |
in the past. In other words, the community that has spent their own *
tunds locally for good pollution control, sewage treatment facilities, !
don t get the funds from these programs. It is those that have bnr^d 
behind, that have not taken on themselves the job of doing this locally 
that are the ones who are rewarded with the funds. 1
t naSay\m7 °?\n State of Inino5s~a ^ i
if .te le^lsl^nre- <™d many of the people in the legislature were A

ahead of me on this, a proposal for a $1 billion referendum, a state- 
wide referendum for water pollution control. It was turned down by I
the people. In sum it is not simply a question of appropriating dollars

m ^^ess. We have to get the people to approve referendums 
that are being turned down in this field of pollution control and .^et • 
the States to do a better job.



Thank you very much, Mr. Train. I look forward .to asking you 
some other questions. I think Mr. Findley should have a chance, row.

Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Findley.
Mr. FINDLEY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Train, first of all, could you clarify the chain of command that 

would exist under this reorganization? Would you be in fuel command 
and charge of all of the personnel listed on this chart ?

Mr. TRAIN. No, sir.
Mr. FINDLEY. Who would be in charge of that ?
Mr. TRAIN. The Administrator of the Environnvmtal F o edmn 

Agency.
Mr. FINDLEY. The line of command would be directly through t he 

Administrator; is that correct?
Mr. TRAIN. The Administrator would have full respoodbiHiy tot ho 

President for the management and operation of the Agency.
Mr. FINDLEY. For example, the person who is now in charge of the 

Bureau of Solid Waste Management would no longer have any 
responsibility to the Secretary of HEW? That would be completely 
divorced; is that correct ?

Mr. TRAIN. That is correct.
Mr. FINDLEY. If there is a lack of spirit, as Mr. 'Rosenthal suggested 

there is in some places, this conceivably could be remedied by the 
Administrator of this Protection Agency replacing the personnel now 
in charge of the various functions ?

Mr. TRAIN. That is concei vably right; yes.
Mr. FINDLEY. Can you tell us, or do you have with yon a listing of 

the statutes which would come under the purview of this Agency?
Mr. TRAIN. The ones that I am familiar with are all 1! ted in my 

statement.
Mr. FINDLEY. IS that a complete, list, as far ns you know ? A section- 

by-section listing, I think, would be a helpful reference for the sub­
committee in giving us a——

Mr. TRAIN. May I submit that for the record?
Mr. FINDLEY. I think it would be especially helpful if we could 

have it in advance of your subsequent appearance lief ore the 
subcommittee.

Mr. HENDERSON. Just to be fair—excuse mo. I would like to point 
out that the Bureau of the Budget has filed with us a copy of each of 
the statutes that affect this program.

Mr. FINDLEY. Then I think that simply means we can refer to this 
document.

To what extent would you contemplate this Agency will create a 
new superstructure of bureaucracy as opposed to an amalgamation of 
existing bureaucracy? In other words, would the Bureau of Water 
Hygiene, for example, occupy a high position in the Agency or would 
it be buried below a new superstructure on top of all the existing 
structure? t

Mr. TRAIN. AS I pointed out in my statement, the plan as submitted 
does not seek to spell out the form that the internal organization of the 
Agency will take, it being the President’s intention to leave this, in the 
first instance at least, to the initiative of the new Administrator as he 
gets on board and as he gets experience with the job.



As I indicated to others, I am sure that the Administrator would 
be consulting with and informing the appropriate committees of the 
Congress of his thinking in this respect. So I really can’t say specif­
ically how any one of these programs will eventually be organized 
and located within the new Agency.

There is no intention, however, I assure you, of simply creating 
any new superstructures. I would think just the contrary. The. respon­
sible heads of these programs, however organized, are going to be 
much closer to the top and closer, I think, to the essential center of 
authority and the President than where they are presently located* 
fairly well buried and layered down in large departments,

Mr. FINDLEY. Could you give us some estimate as to hew meny 
additional employees are contemplated in this reorganization a com­
pared with the total now occupied in t he various units descHl I on 
that chart?

Mr. TRAIN. Subject to correction by Mr. Ink, the Oflice of 'Manage­
ment and Budget, I don’t believe there are any additional p = rmel 
contemplated at all other than perhaps the Administrator... in c her 
words, very few. In effect, no change in numbers of personnel

Mr. FINDLEY. I think Mr. Rosenthal pointed out what max be a 
very important oversight in the formation of (his Agency, in 1 kb noise 
pollution is not brought info it at this time. Is it possible bu t the 
authority of the National Air Pollution Control Adminish t - n is 
broad enough to encompass air pollution in the form of noise :

Air. TRAIN. I think that if this reorganization comes into eth ;a Tat 
it would not be a matter <>f giving that authority to the Nations! Air 
Pollution Control Administration hut rather to the new Envh m men­
tal Protection Agency.

If I might just n fer to flu* paragraph in the President's message 
of transmittal dealing in part with noise J he‘President said :

With ff i hr".•)<! uni mla ti- El ‘A wouhl also develop competence in areas of cn . i ron- 
nici.iiil IUMC (jj.n Umi hud not previously been siren enough attention, SIKH. for 
example, ns the problem of noise. It would provide an organization io ■ hich 
new programs in these areas could be added.

Mr. FINDLEY. DOVS this organization plan provide, the President 
with authority to terminate whatever is now in progress on noise 
pollution so that when the Protection Agency does develop these new 
programs to which he alluded, he also*would have the. author!; v to 
terminate what is now being dope elsewhere so as to avoid overlap'

Mr. TKAIN. I would suppose that unless there is a specific statutory 
directive for those particular programs that the President won hl hive 
the authority to terminate any of those programs which I -u ect 
probably are research oriented. As T mentioned to Mr. Jb>sen;kil mr 
Council is in the process at the present time of reviewing the c . .re 
Federal posture as it relates to noise pollution, including the p.iSriTil- 
ity of various kinds of noise standards. This study would'in< Tde 
the organizational basis for the Federal t tPrt. J think one T - 
basically was it was simply prematureat thi. time to imroiw-w . 
ically into this reorganization.

Mr. FINDLEY. It is premature. Wmild van .xpmd upon th 
don't know the identity of the per-m that will be the adminT ( . .
we don’t know the organizational structure. That is, for the rva one
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you have given, undetermined. Why would you consider it r 
because tne present state of the art is not advanced far enm

Mr. TRAIN. Not that so much. That is also a part of th 
My only point was, Mr. Findley, our Council at the present 
the process of developing recommendations for flic Prvdd 
field of noise regulation, including organization. As of CT 
process simply has not gone far enough to enable us to in An 
proposal.
* Mr. FINDLEY. I note that pollution of navigable water? 
is not encompassed here, at least to the extent that this pro 
not bring under the agency the pollution of navigable wad” 
now under the Corps of Engineers, nor doos it bring, >c fa r r 
stand it, the control of pollution represented by the db/har j 
seas which is now in the Department of Transportal Tn.

Is there some reason why these two items were* not bron 
the protection agency at the outset ?

Mr. TRAIN. YOU are correct, Mr. Findley. The rcspmAbT 
Corps of Engineers under the Harbor Ke fuse Ah of b 
transferred, I believe primarily because most of tied Ay 
to navigation and obstacles to navigation rather Am? b 
although recently, of course, that authority. pnrTHyy 
tions, have become a useful tool with respect to die d <: c 
lution. I think that is the reason why that fum-A a wap­
itis. It is primarily a navigation mat tm\^

With respect to oil pollution, the existing respoo AmT 
ingwith oil pollution by statute and by the nntio! .o - ; ; c 
recently promulgated is in the Coast Guard bn / ' b 
and in the Federal Water Quality Admimsirmcrn m y 
with the Coast Guard.

The President has issued an executive order w A h H^A 
more clearly the delineation of responsibility' b tw* <, 
agencies. To the extent that the Federal Water QuTig A 
tion at the present time has responsibilities with n y- 
tion on the seas or in the navigable waters, th-sy o-gy 
transferred to the new agency. So this reorgaiH/.ai bn m . ^

remature,

problem, 
time is in

and seas

cm :<H

yd much

y<au

iflit under

in thru Hypect. It doos not create any gaps or anything A ium nub 
Il simply shifts the existing function.

Mr. FINDLEY. On the bottom of page <> vou state that some lydhitmn 
problems remain unrecognized because of gaps in agency jurisdiction 
or because no agency has clear responsibility.

It would be helpful if you could identify these gaps and what El A
can do to close them. , , ' „ ,

Mr. TRAIN. I think one of the examples that I referred to in my 
statement involves radioactivity. Another example is pesticides. Either 
of these pollutants can be identified in the air or in the water or in 
the earth for that matter. It is not clearly an air pollution problem 
or water pollution problem or solid waste problem, so I am informed.

There is a tendency within the existing organization tor problems 
that fall into that kind of category to not receive, the Lind of respon­
sible attention that they should be getting because no one is quite sure 
whether it is his responsibility or someone rise's. We bad that t us 
will be increasingly the case with trace metals sm-h as bervmmp and 
with problems such as asbestos poisoning. These are ready not clearly
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air, water, or other kinds of pollution. They cut across the em 
environment. . *

Mr. FINDLEY. Mr. Train, I can tell by the clock that the time is last 
approaching when we have to meet a quorum call and terminate this. 
I do have a" number of questions. Before yielding the floor back to the 
Chairman, I would like to state my support for this idea. I think '' ' 
proposal is a sound one. I believe that it could have a bide smmx 
passage here if you could present a suggested organ cm Am char* 
us, not necessarily binding upon the future administrator, to give 
a clearer idea of what is contemplated hero. Because wk no reorg uu

it

a plans r 
s is pevb ZOU imp

ually ar least the organization of the now agency vEL dimply b 
dominantly the carryover of the existing orgmnzutmmd stem 
It is not intended to at the outset shake up all those organization 
very likely deleterious effects on the efficiency of their opcratA 
is intendedjo move over the old organizations bodily ami b 
reorganize internally as the new advAiiy rao w males fhw< Jee

Mr. FINDLEY. Wei!, to the extent that that can L- /Lown hi a 
tive organization chart, it might promote some stab: Ay and com 
and greater self-assurance within the existing plan.

Mr. TRAIN. I will see that it is pulled together.
Mr. FINDLEY. Thank you. Mr. Ohm i mam
Mr. BEATNIK. T thank t he gmP lone; m

It

The Chair thanks yom
May the record Aow t 

precisely at you or as t
•’1 immyoi 
airman of 
m hi led in

vour ’ nJ tri we. 
o-o gm st HUW 
mr Coum-ik

sequent wit iw.^es.
1 a|M>h>gize 1° those v itut'sw'S 

hru-t. perhaps you now have a 
aut’wpmr in tomorrow’s keirin

- who Lave wailed al: momh

:, VH

the s

At
VO

:Hierno“m We have a w ry importau HEW appropriation bi;' v uh 
many aur iidmems coming up. But let the (Aair announce Aar we do 
plan to proceed tomorrow morning at lOokkwk with Mr. Kov A A, he 
Chairman ol the President s Advisory Commit on Exemit ive Organi­
zation who, with membersof his Cot m il ami staff, had a ma jor rAJo 
pl^y hi structuring this proposed, agmwy. Eollowim’ Mr \ A v vEl 
have our good friend, the Honorable Dwight JnMhe Assistant Di­
rector of the Office of Management, and Budget .

That will pretty well give us the details on how this proposal came 
^ut a • what jt 1S and what if is intended to do.
TT J o also liear’ lowing that, the Honorable Fred J. Fussell, 

TZ fecr®tary °f the Department of the Interior.
The hearings for today are adjourned until 10 o’clock tomorrow 

morning.
(Whereupon, at 12:23 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to re­

convene at 10 a.m., Thursday, July 23, 1970.)



REORGANIZATION PLAN NO. 3 OF 1970 

(Environmental Protection Agency)

THURSDAY, JULY 23, 1970

HOUSE OF REI^SENTATIVES, 
EXECUTIVE AND LEGISLATIVE REORGANIZATION SUBCOMMITTEE 

OF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS
Washington, D.C. 5

The subcommittee met, pursuant to recess, at 10 nan. in. room. 2154, 
Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. John A. Blatnik (chairman of 
the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives John A. Blatnik, Chet I lohfiehl^i ^ ^
S. Rosenthal, John N. Erkmborn, and Clarence J. Brown. t j

Also Present: Elmer W. I lendvrson, subcommittee counsel; Herbert t
Roback, administrator. Military Operations Subcommittee; James A. >
Lanigan, general counsel: J. P. Carlson, minority counsel: a d WiL t
liam H. Copenhaver, minority professional stem Commit* c on. Gov- |
ernment Operations _ . . ^ / • ‘t

Mr. BLATNIK. Tim Ex^muve mid LmAkdiw R or-unk-t; m Sun- H
committee of the Ibm »• ( mumiUee on Goxermncnt Opcrmb os will s
come to order. We shall re nine mir hearings on Ihmrganizatb n Plan C
No. 3. 1

Yesterday the subcommittee rwvivrd background lestimm ; from A
Chairman Train of the Council on EnGronmertal QmTty, ar mem- J
I HUH of : he sm commit tee posed muotious whCb properly si, mid Is? 
made available in the printed record for other Members of O Egress, 
for those, who are present, and fur (hr public in general.* $

We stated at the outset that [ rouauion of the environment i- a very 
sound concept, but there is some question’whether, perhaps, where 
protection of the environment is the major or dominant program of an 
agency, it should not he retained in that agency, and 1 hat qt st ’c n will ;
be developed as we proceed this morning. * ■

We arc pleased to have before us this morning one who has an out- A
standing reputation in the field of managerial skills, both in and out 
of government, Mr. Roy L. Ash, the chairman of the President's Ad- J
visory Council on Executive Organization. -

Mr. Ash, thank you for appearing this morning. Before vou begin 4
your prepared statement, will you tell us, for the record, a little about 
the background of the plan for environmental control? Will yon toll 
us how you finally came to the decision, in your judgment and in the v
judgment of the Council, that this agency would be a more elective 
and more logical vehicle than revamping and reorganizing th’ e dst-
*ng departments and agencies—for example, possibly revampTo the 
Department of the Interior into an environmental depart met ■ <
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STATEMENT OF ROY L. ASH, CHAIRMAN, PRESIDENTS ADVISORY 
COUNCIL ON EXECUTIVE ORGANIZATION; ACCOMPANIED .BY 
DOUGLAS M. COSTLE, SENIOR STAFF ASSOCIATE; AND DWIGHT A. 
INK, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR; HOWARD SCHNOOT DIRECTOR. 

. GOVERNMENT ORGANIZATION STAFF; AND CHALIES ELETS, 
EXAMINER, OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET

Mr. ASH. Yes, Mr. Chairman.
When the President’s Advisory Council came h 

asked by the President to consider the organhmo: 
the executive branch which we fell might be hq 
make the Government more effective.

■ii

Shortly thereafter, he particularly asked that we consider the sub­
ject matter of environmental protection, and we then spent a number 
of months considering various ramifications of this mm ter. WL camo 
to certain conclusions which were reduced to i.vc -mne mk^ L the

•ent a numb

President which in turn were taken into account is re­
organization Plan No. 3.

We considered a number of alternatives for sin agri 
mental protection and responsibilities within any one 
agencies, and one of those considerations was Lie IH ? 
Interior. As we considered the many different fumTem 
bilities that would have to be, we felt, brought m ^ H 
out in a unified manner, we observed that they r> ; 
present operating departments. Some related to Lun. ? 
luted to a number of other department s.

In order to be fully effective, since an important p;! 
tions of the Environmental Protection Agency deair 
setting, and standards are set by a number of oepah 
entity or agency could be more vlTerlive if it wt re m< 
the departments, imposing standards in efim on nd 
Jished independent of the existing department wlm 
be conducting their operations within those, slnmmd;

>f the

Lie func-

J! IHI

Ilirs
Agency.

We felt that to place the environmental protection Cum 
separate agency would give greater attention to flic import a 
subject matter, because in fact the Admiiiist rain? of the m 
would report directly to the President, and that greater attention 
would in turn, hopefully, give rise to greater and mme effective re­
sults of those operations that it is so important at this time to work

in

upon.
While considering the Department of the Interior and the Depart­

ment of Health, Education, and Welfare, for example, we felt the 
functions should be brought together and we concluded that a blotter 
organizational alternative would be to separate them from any of the 
operating agencies. They have a very important function that bears 
across all agencies and, therefore, they should be set up independent 
of any one. .

Mr. BLATNIK. Earlier, Mr. Ash, the idea of using the Department 
of the Interior, enlarged, upgraded, and broadened, was given serious 
consideration; that other environmental functions wmdd be added to 
the water pollution control program, such as fhh and wildlife, game
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uiaHaguxuuHv,’ me water. Earlier consideration was given to
perhaps reorg the Department of the* Interior and making it
a Department of Environment. Is that correct ?

Mr. Asti. Yes, sir. We considered four basic alternatives and that 
was one of them.

Mr. BLATNIK. TO save time, you may proceed with your Mamment. 
First of all, may we identify the gentleman with you? We nave 
Douglas M. Costle, senior staff associate to the President’s Advisory 
Council on Executive Organization, who was present yesterday. We 
web^rnr1 y<m 1^^ .

Mr. Emins, you uro with the (bike M Mnyagr-m ut ami Bird w'
Mr, ELKINS. I am Charles Elk ms, examiner with the Office th Man­

agement and Budget.
Mr. BLATNIK. YOU probably have seen the work on the whom prob­

lem from the very beginning
Mr. ELKINS. I worked on it after the .President made In.- dvision.
Air. BLATNIK. SO the Council made its recommendation to * m Presi­

dent, and the President asked the then Bureau ol me Budge* to review 
it in behalf of the Executive. Is that correct ?

Air. ELKINS. That is correct.
Air. BLATNIK. We have our good and esteemed friend, recognized 

for his competence. Air. Dwight A. Ink. Assistant Director of the 
Office of Afanagement and Budget. Mr. Ink, yon have with ym Air. 
Schnoor, who has been w ith us X*fore. Mr. Sehmau. for tee vreord, : 
will you give your thk to th” ri - w r, and give as some idee, M c rule 
you played in t he b>1 mmm ma oi i: v re 'mumem./.:team to erv J i \ a new 
separate and indepemh m t nvsrm mmntai agency'

Air. SCHNOOK. ] am (hr Direct m of the Government Organ /Mion 
Staff in the I hike of Manag- incut and Budget. (hm role in da enter­
prise began some mmuhs ago wEn wr had some initial romecm with 
the Ash (oumhh whirl! wa. simiving Um prop*,-ah MP provided in­
formation and data t»* them. A fn : the proposal was made to - In Bresi- . 
drill, we worked very hdrmivrB with them in Pm formulae m of the 
plan which k now before the committee and in developing ilk back­
ground mat (‘rials, and so forth, which you have before you.

Air. BLATNIK, Mr. Ink, you a nd your assistants, Mr. Elkins and 
Air. Schnoor, have all rwvnt I y bet n (hrmigh the reorganizationit amble- 
wheel, haven t you, in the new OHkr of Management' and budget?

Air. INK. Yes,sir; and we are not linkhed yvt.
Air. BLATNIK. Have you been able to net vour sea legs back' after 

stumbling afound for a while ?
Mr. INK. The stumbling has not been too bad. We are in the process 

of working out the kinds of arrangements that we discussed with the 
committee. We believe we shall be able to meet the kinds of problems 
that we discussed at the heari ngs previously.

Mr. BLATNIK. You have your own statement to present, but at this 
point will you give us a brief statement of what role or at what point 
you and the Bureau of the Budget, at that time, came into the f emu­
lation process, if you were in it at all; or, were the plans already 
formulated and was it your task to review it and aid in its preset Mion 
to the Congress ?

Air. INK. We did have the opportunity to express our views as ro • he 
advisability of an environmental protection or pollution control agency

t
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of this type before the plan went forward and, as Mr. Schnoor indi­
cated, after the President made his decision we were heavily involved 
in working up the material and developing of the plan to come forward 
to the Congress.

I might say that the notion of an agency of this type is something 
which we strongly support.

Mr. BLATNIK. At this point, may the record include the full member­
ship of the President’s Advisory Council on Executive Organization 
and the staff members.

(The membership referred to follows:)
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT—PRESIDENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON EXECU­

TIVE ORGANIZATION
Chairman: Roy L. Ash.
Members: Dr. George P. Baker, Hon. John B. Connally, Mr. Frederick R. 

Kappel, Mr. Richard M. Paget, Mr. Walter N. Thayer.
Staff: Andrew M. Rouse, Executive Director; Douglas M. Costle, senior staff 

associate; Janies H. Finch, Jr., senior staff associate; Michael K. Glenn, senior 
staff associate; Richard T. McCormack, senior staff associate; William J. Nagle, 
senior staff associate; Harvey G. Pippen, Jr., senior staff associate; Kurt J. 
Wehbring, senior staff associate; Norman J. McKenzie, administrative officer; 
John J. Cohrssen, staff associate; Bruce C. French, staff associate; Lawrence T. 
Graham, staff associate; Arlene P. Krimgold. staff associate; Herbert E. Meyer, 
staff associate; Elena T. VanMeter, staff associate; Egils Milbergs. research as­
sociate; Margaret W. Brill, research assistant; William B. Golden, research 
assistant; Larry L. Goldstein, research assistant; James ('. Jmmhms, reMwch 
assistant; Scott T. Kraglo, research assistant.; (’nighum m Mm Her, n-ferch 
assistant; Loretta A. Molandro, research assistant; Janies S. Umm research 
assistant; Thomas E.. Walker, research assistant; Geneva M. < oh m;m. adminis­
trative assistant; Lois V. Toliver, administrative assistant ; PmrS-m A. im-Uv ph, 
secretary; Pauline T. Bischoff, secretary; Margaret (’. l^mm gusMr. .-metary; 
Judith A. Dorey, secretary; Joyce R. Edwards, secretary; Dmotl y A Hhselber- 
ger, secretary; Elizabeth F. Koury. secretary: Mary H. Mep mm*, cnetary; 
Shirley J. Moore, secretary: Barbara Pedrini. sem-eHry: M^rOn a. Smith, 
secretary; Cheryl L. Solomon, secretary; Robert J. Uro! ■ , mmA, James R. 
Owen, clerk.

Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Ash, will you pre-out your M-.rmm ..• u, behalf 
of the Council ?

Mr. Asn. Mr. Chairman and members of the suhmmmut’ve, 
we welcome the opportunity to appear bWro thio e V’mumJ ma m 
support of Reorganization Plan. No. 3 of mot TV/ pEn m,;.. V-diys 
the major control programs in a mm; ui'A-pvudmr ryma-y m pm 
executive branch, the Environmental Protection A go* wy.

In appearing before you today, I am speaking on behalf of all the 
members of the President’s Advisory Council on Executive Organiza­
tion. They are Dr. George P. Baker, the Honorable -form B. Connally, 
Mr. Frederick R. Kappel, Mr. Richard M. Paget, and Mr. "Valter NV 
Thayer.

Our Council supports the plan without reservahom A.s dmlividual 
citizens personally concerned with the environmental problems faced 
by the Nation, we believe that the Environmental Protection Agency 
will provide an improved organizational base for the conduct of a 
more effective and better balanced Federal pollution control effort 
over t he long term.

When the President created the Advisory (mmed o a Executive 
Organization in April 1969, he gave it a brmV Emd;m ip vyau rm 
ways in which the executive branch couhl bv Pug; nyyani/od. The 
President asked that the Council particularly loot ar dm o gamzm
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tion of environmental protection or antipollution programs. Since 
late November of last year, the Council, aided by a fulbtinfe profes­
sional staff, consultants? and representatives of the agencies involved, 
has examined the organization of pollution control programs scattered 
throughout the executive branch. The Council staff interviewed and 
consulted with approximately 180 persons, including the top officials 
of all the Government programs examined, former Government of- 
througho# the executive branch. The Council staff interviewed and 
resource economists. The Council staff also interviewed a number of 
regional, State, and local pollution control officials.

Wo found that pollution control activities are now located in sepa­
rate bureaus, often in separate departments, and frequently are very 
low in the departmental hierarchy. Typically, environmental protec­
tion activities represent only one of many missions within a single 
department, and often are subordinated to other missions of that 
department.

Such fragmentation is, in many instances, characteristic of organi­
zational responses to problems that were first perceived independently * 
Such piecemeal reorganization structure becomes inadequate when 
the interrelation of the problem or the solution becomes the dominant 
factor.

In our opinion, the present fragmentation of pollution control pro­
grams among several agencies of Government no longer serves the 
public interest. It inhibits the effort ive use of public and pri one funds 
and of the talents and energies of concerned and dedicated people. 
Perpetuation of this conditi<>n will severely limb our solving the prob­
lem, even if we expand our commitment to preserve and res:ore the 
quality of our environment.

For the most pail, responsibility for pollution rese arch and control 
has been divided according to the environmental nauium (that is, air, 
water, and land) in whhh the pclhnum occurs. The prog, urns have 
bcm aligned to different agencies or departments. In other instances 
effmts have been organized around single pollutants, such as ionizing 
radiation and pesticides—and oven here, the responsibility has been 
iragnwn i w I a a mug sr vend ^ < wne iw.
, -wu. cbma he la en c ::-w h-roc^w ;ir .-wcgimcy mgn-ru wn($ am I work- 
mg level eomimmiwmbm UP io he dm* hmmwc eh wmrrwh rdw/dvc. 
Such el) orts m gems. m ha \ c mu been f rub fuh IJ wh si no d ■ gca da­
tum of our enviromm nr and i he mourn mu costs of gmution ak iement 
make clear that effect Ivo abatement must span ah media with a unified 
approach, recognizing, of course, t hat coin vol of one problem ma v cause 
another. Situations should no longer be hdenued in which endow ement 
of pollution standards by one agency concerned with, a singh .medium 
may merely shift the pollution to another medium, the concern-.of vet 
another agency. .

Organizing'by media also tends to ignore the fact that most pollut­
ants—many chemicals, radiation, pesticides, trace metals—do not fit 
into the traditional air-water-soil classifications, but are present in or 
travel through all media. To effectively control these pollutants, their 
presence and effects should be studied in all media and, on Hr t basis, 
thejlechion should be made as to the best point of iiitercgoh m.

For example, pesticides are first applied to the soil or to /nog The 
original compounds and the derivatives resulting from rhd use—'

48-895—70------4



some more toxic than the original substances—are absorbed in biologi­
cal ecosystems. They are then stored or metabolized and excreted into 
the environment. Some persist on the land itself and may affect the 
underground water supply. Some remain in the harvested crop and 
find their way to the ultimate consumer. Some reach waterways 
(through rainfall runoffs or irrigation practice) where they are car­
ried to inland lakes and to the ocean. Some become airborne.

These chemicals may interact with any number of other compounds 
and affect any variety of ecological systems. Successful interdiction 
now requires the coordinated efforts of a number of separate agencies 
and departments.

We also find there is much more we need to learn about our ecological 
system, the way pollutants travel, interact and take effect. In a sense, 
we are in the process of defining the total problem. Yet, at the same 
time we must continue developing the necessary technology to monitor 
and control the effect of major known pollutants throughout our en­
vironment. The fragmentation of this effort and the fact that no 
single agency is responsible for developing an integrated research, 
standard-setting and assistance program, seriously handicaps our ef­
fort to develop and implement a comprehensive strategy of pollution 
reduction.

The Environmental Protection Agency would bring together in a 
single organization the major Federal pollution cmuroi programs now 
existing in four separate agencies and one interagency romwiL It will 
have an estimated fiscal year 1971 budget of $1.4 billion, and approxi­
mately 6,000 personnel.

In formulating the recommendation for the creation of an Environ­
mental Protection Agency, our Council had in mind the following 
objectives:

Research and standard-setting based on a comprehem ; vr view of 
the individual’s health, the plant's ecology, the economic coUs of pol­
lution and its abatement, considering also the benefits to hedth and 
well-being that may accrue from the products, processes, or activities 
that give rise to pollution.

Formulation of coordinated policy for pnlhh ion coni nm * ak mg mH 
account all media in which a particular pollutant may appear.

Recognition of new environmental problems and development of new 
programs to meet them.

Integration of pollution control and enforcement so that we do 
not create new problems in the process of controlling existing ones.

Simplification of relations for State and local governments^ by 
reducing the number of Federal agencies with which they must deal 
and clearly identifying their responsibilities.. ...

Provision of a unified U.S. responsibility to work with other 
governments as pollution problems become a matter for international 
concern, agreements, and action.

Clarification of the responsibility of private industry by providing 
consistent standards and a single enforcement agency. . .

J t became clear to us that to bring together under one ow.cndza i mmd 
roof all the executive branch entities dealing in any way w ron- 
mental pollution is impossible, even if it were desirable. Our central 
and guiding concept was to bring together and organize - round those 
functions essential to setting standards for poihemn wm, :er
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Also, we do not feel that it would help very much, given the large 
number of departments involved, to affiliate anti pollution lesponsi- 
bilitv particularly the critical standard-setting function, with any 
single existing department. That department would, as part ol its 
activities,be called upon to make decisions affecting ^^J’^™ J‘ 
Fairlv or unfairly, its own objectivity could be called into qiusaon.

Since the Council believes that the key standard-setting function 
should be performed outside agencies whose interests niay affei 11 .mse 
standards, we regard the EPA as the strongest organizational a.tei-

11 The question then became one of deciding what other functions 
such agency should have to do its ]oh. , . . n

We believe that the standard-setting function cannot stand alone. 
We must know that the standards are soundly based; thus, a ^search 
capability is necessary. We must know if standards are forking; us, 
we must be able to monitor the environment. Ag must be gk to 
incentives and assistance for compliance as well ‘^EaiS effect t l the 
against violators. These are the activities that will give effect to the 
St Thedec^oiwis to which programs should be included in the EPA 
involved a delicate balancing between what the new agency "'^r ^ 
fulfill its mission and the needs of existing agencies homvymh 
programs would be moved. Many programs wKh environmemal im­
plications could be seriously impaired by extra.- mg tluun fim 
present contexts. We have not propped, for example, that a 1 point i n- 
rebited research be concentrated m the new agency. Lei-eaiei a • ^SSonn of Hint ion may be a spinoff of ‘’--‘^^ 
Government entities or the work- of industries at.e. ..iv the 'g- 
We envision the Ill’A as serving as a point of central cognizance loi 
such specialized re>ear- h. relying on the pi esses of information and 
fEli'h transfer research effort is adequate

well articulated. Existing departmental skills should be re’og- 
nizrd bv the EPA in gathering data for the formulation ol stai.de rds.

Our Concern was that the EPA have an in-hon y appiccintiop lor 
such external competence. We adopted as a guide in consider'ng or­
ganizational changes the principle that the burden of proof, rested 
with those who proposed transferring a program tn (lie EPA. At all 
times our purpose' was to identify only those programs which we ielt 
were essential to the fund inning of i lie EPA. -in

There is no perfect st ruHional arrangement which will recon eno all 
interests or resolve all conHEts. The hi PA is neither perfect nor im­
mutable. As we have said, the reorganization provides an opportunity 
to integrate the functions and activities of those programs incor­
porated in the EPA. In doing so, the potential I or eheei i veness o f t nose 
programs is enhanced. As both the Congress and the Executive observe 
the performance of the EPA. they may determine that the functions 
and the roles of the Agency should be further strengthened and un­
proved through the legislative process. The EPA is a locus, huh the 
discharge of its mission will depend on all of ns—ib.e Congress and 
the executive branch, producers and consumers, and the punk ‘ in 
general—working with it.

Thank you, Min Chairman.
MI\BLATNIK. Thau^^

stai.de


Mr. Holifield?
Mr. HOLIFIELD. Mr. Ash, I am going to confine my remarks to just 

one sector of this, and that is the transfer of the radiation protection 
standards and the transfer of all the functions of the Federal Kudia- 
tion Council to the EPA.

I note at the start that there will be three positions tra nsferred over 
from AEC, I suppose, and four from the Federal Kadir! ion Council. 
That makes a total of seven. The budget remains about the same, in 
the neighborhood of a little less than $200,000, for functions in that 
field.

I note you mention in your statement, on page 7:
We believe that the standard-setting function cannot nUnd ubme, We must 

know that the standards are soundly based; thus, a research capability is 
necessary. We must know if the standards are working; thus, we must be aide 
to monitor the environment. We must be able to offer incentives 
for compliance, as well as being able to move against violators, 
activities that will give effect to the standard-setting function. lie

Over on page 8, about six lines down:
We have not proposed, for example, that all pollution-rehiUd research be 

concentrated in the new agency.
I want to clarify this, where you say the standard-siting function 

cannot stand alone. Mr. Ink is very familiar with this and Gulick his 
comments on this, also, because* of his b:mkgromid m the Atomic 
Energy Commission for many years.

The permissible doses of radiation, contrary to a lot of statements 
in the press, have not been set by the AEC. The standards have been 
set originally on recommendations by the National COUHFI on Radia­
tion Protection and Measurement. This body is romped of about 
65 independent scientists of several different disciplines, dm nil related 
to biomedical radiation or physics or chemi try or s^rnn’mig that 
has to do directly with specific knowledge about this smT-t matter. 
This body of scientists is completely independent, not on .» . daw or 
on the payroll of the Government at all. but people who on ’. \oiun. 
tarily and who over the years have looked at all types of radiation— 
radiation from X-ray machines, from shoe-fitting flimroompm ma­
chines in the old days when wo used those things, and ! he <>• of radium, 
such as the radium watch dial painters, and the use of radium in 
medicine. Much of.that has since been disconfimed bo'.m-r of rec­
ommendations of this body as to the damage which was being done.

The policy heretofore has been that the National Conned on Radia­
tion Protection makes recommendations as to the ceiling for permis­
sible exposures to populations. These recommendations have been 
sent to the Federal Radiation Council since it has been in existence, 
and then, in turn, turned over to the AEC for implementation..

In my opinion, the most expert bodies in the world, are the Naiional 
Council on Radiation Protection and Measurement and the Inter­
national Council on Radiation Protection and Measurement, which is 
composed of representatives from the United States and from all the 
nations of the world. They are consistent in their recommend at ions. 
They are not at variance with each other. They usually agree on (heir 
recommendations.

Another factor involved is the tremendous progt am of experhnenta- 
tion by the AEC in the biomedical field in their laboratories. For
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instance, in the Oak Ridge Laboratory, over 5 million mice have been 
irradiated to give degrees of doses of radiation, and the genetic effects 
have been traced for several generations of mice.

The thing that concerns me is the transfer of these seven men over 
into an organization, the EPA, which will have 6,500 people in it. 
Will they not be lost in this tremendous organization? Will they have 
anything to say at all about the permissible levels of radiation? Will 
they have the research program, which amounts to around $100 million 
a year, in the AEC today in the biomedical field, most of it for radia­
tion effects? Will they have access to all that research and devemp- 
nicn^Those research laboratories are not transferred over to EPA. Will 
these people be lost there, without access to really basic expetmm - al 
data and continuing research in this field, which lias been very Ligo 
and outstanding? Will the recommendations of the National Coined 
on Radiation Protection and Measurement still, you might say. rule 
or still be the substantive recommendation upon which standard ere 
set, or will they be overruled by bureacratic administrative lay judg­
ments ?

This is a series of questions; each one of which, of course, would 
involve an answer of some length. T am seeking to find out what A to 
happen when these people are put over there. The Federal Radiation 
Council was set up under statute to do certain things. That C bCng 
abolished.

I might say I think it should be abolished. T am not compku big 
there, because it is not functioning as it should function. It Las m t 
had the attention. This is not due to staff incompetence. It is due to 
the fact that it was composed of members of the Cabinet who had 
no time to attend the mm v councils and c..mini Amu- upon which they 
serve. I came to the Conclusion that i made a mistake in setting up ibis 
kind nf council. 1 am for abolishing the Federal Radiation Corneil 
and. if we Lavr any kind of council. 1 want it to be an expert council 
of working people in place of a body of laymen such as Cabinet mem­
bers, with all due respect to their raid;.

These are some of the things that are worrying me. I woAd like 
both yon and Mr. Ink to comment on that.

Mr. ASH. I will make two or three comments in response to that.
Recognizing the very great importance of that subject, we have 

spent considerable time considering the very kind of thought that
you express.

First, because of the importance of radiation among all the potential 
pollutants, we do not believe that the number of people, will uocc sm ly 
equate to the importance given or ascribed in RIP EPA or the 
attention given to the subject. I think the very nature of the come ns 
that one must properly have about radiation protection will L Af 
cause the consideration of those mat tors to be given foremost attcnHon, 
not necessarily related to the number of people.

That possibly relates to the second poh-r the one Rd van me A ’•. d. 
which I would like to reiterate. Wo ’ dhv^ Rud' by .y mvidbig to i ' R 
time exclusive attention to envircr-mental proteC mm v/e cae a; hi 
the very kind of problems of only pc Hal attention that would b i-w-A 
to such subjects as was done in the Federal Radiation Council.



Mr. HOLIFIELD. This full-time attention is being given of course, by 
these people who are in the AEC.

. Mr. Asn. I had in mind the Cabinet members of the Federal Radia­
tion Council, who themselves became the recipients of that fulltime 
effort. In this particular case, the Administrator of the EPA, re­
porting directly to the President, will be, we believe, in a much better 
position to actually be effective with the knowledge that be comes 
to gain from those working full time on the subject matter, because 
of his organizational placement and organizational position.

As to another point that you mentioned—
Mr. HOLIFIELD. You are saying that the Administrator of EPA 

will be in consultation with this group. I suppose this would be a small 
office of seven people somewhere in this giant agency, but they will 
be top people as I understand. They will be experts in the held of ra­
diation. They will be either scientists or people of disciplines who 
know about radiation and have a background of knowledge and long 
experience; is that right ?

Mr. Asn. Yes, sir, we believe they must be.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. NOW let us get to who sets the standards. Does the 

Administrator of EPA set the standards, or do they get their recom­
mendations for standards from the most expert body in the world?

Mr. Asn. Their recommendations will still come from those very 
sources that are presently being used for the purpose of expert infor­
mation.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Are you speaking of the National C mr il on Radia­
tion Protection ?

Mr. Asn. Yes, sir.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. That is the most competent body in the United 

States and in the world, independent scientists. mon <>f whom have 
backgrounds of more than 30 years in the livid of radi o mm [ am ask­
ing specifically if the National Council on Radiation Ihu^-don will 
be the body thn4 will recommend the permissible h u U of radiation 
exposure to the Administrator of EPA.

Mr. ASH. We believe strongly it must be (hat same body as well as 
the International Commission providing similar inhumation,

Mr. HOLIFIELD. They are usually harmonious in their recommen­
dations.

Mr. ASH. Yes. It is our thought and recommends ion that that 
advice and those recommendations be the basis for the action of the 
EPA.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. There is a great deal of emotion in this field, there 
is a great deal of ignorance and propaganda, and there is a great deal 
of political pressure. In the FRC wo have seen the political pressure 
which occurred when the Chairman of the Federal Radiation Council, 
Mr. Finch, and all the cabinet members were blackjacked—I use 
the word advisedly—into signing a report by Secretary Wirtz, who 
was only a member of the Federal Radiation Council, but who had 
very strong and, I think, sincere feelings on this subject. lie set stand­
ards for work in the uranium mines which are rapidly going into 
effect, applied to material purchased by the Federal (government. Ho 
would not take scientific advice, but set standard- arbitral dy and on 
the same type of judgment that you and I would use as laymen.

Here is where my complaint came against the Federal Radiation



Council, that it did not operate, that it did not have a meeting and 
bring in expert opinion on that. Apparently, a paper was circulated 
and everybody signed it. The people who signed did not know any 
more about it than a hog knows about Sunday. They did not take into 
account expert scientific advice on the subject matter.

I can conceive the same kind of thing happening here if you have 
a lay Administrator, as you will have in EPA, undoubtedly, or a lay

, group at the top of it. For administrative, bureaucratic, fiscal, sincere 
or insincere, political or nonpolitical purposes, they will overrule the 
recommendations of the scientists who know more about this than 
anybody else.

I am getting right down to the nuts and bolts of this question; are g
we to have the standards set on the basis of scientific competence, or will |
we have them set because of political pressure and because of emotion? ।

Mr. ASH. That is a difficult question. I do not know of any way to |
preclude errors of judgment, at least by organizational structure. 1
Therefore, I cannot guarantee that any organizational structure pro­
posed would insure that there would not be errors of judgment.

One thing I think is very important that may go directly to your 
point; we are establishing in the EPA Administrator a point of visi­
bility and accountability in a person who is justified and evaluated by j
the Congress, by the people, and by t he President for his judgments and 4
his positions on these, particular matters, rather than they being'me of J
the many things for which he is rr-pondble and for which he is judged 
and accountable.

This sets up clearly, for the Congress, for the people, for the Presi­
dent to see, an accountability for decisions, for judgments, for anions J

J that we believe give a greater probability (d’better judgments and better ^
decisions. I know of no way to guarantee that they would all be the t

J ones that, we would make. J
Mr. Hoi.n um. I realize we cannot guarantee it, but. I want to

know the purpose of it. Is it the purpose to lose these seven people in /
this great organization, or will they have enough visibility wi*h the J
Administrator' I am sure they will have some visibility with the $
Joint Committee on Atomic Energy, which I chair. The Administrator *
will have his day before the committee if he disregards the expert 5
opinion of scientists and substitutes therefor his own political or ^
administrative judgment. * y

Mr. ASH. I think the important word is ^accountability.’’ We pro- ‘^
pose the creation of an agency ami an administrator who is account- J
a^? f?r ^s acti°ns in this field and not diffused with a lot of other 
activities that he may also be concerned with. We believe that this
will go a long way toward achieving the verv objective that you have I
in mind. ” . i

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Do you know a better way of establishing standards $
for the protection of the people’s health an^ safety than reliance upon I
the most expert scientific judgment? * j

Mr. Asn. I know of no better way.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. Would you like to respond to this series of questions, *

Mr. Ink? J
Mr. INK. First, on the numbers that will be transferred o', cr, we

have given you estimates. That determination will not be thud until . b
and if the plan is permitted to go into effect and there is an edmin- ;
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istrator, or at least an acting administrator, who can be consulted so 
the viewpoint of the new agency can be taken into consideration. 
Instead of three, it may be a slightly different number, but that does 
not really affect your point.

Second, there will also, of course, be transferred from HEW 
several hundred people in the radiological health area.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Their function is more in the monitoring field.
Mr. INK. Yes, sir; that is right.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. They are working in harmony with these recom­

mendations, and also in harmony with our agreements with those 
States that have entered into Federal-State compacts.

Mr. INK. Yes, sir. I mention this to indicate the radiation part is 
not quite such a small part as the seven or eight might suggest.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. You have, I believe, 551 working in radiobiology at 
HEW, but these are not really in the policymaking field, are they ?

Mr. INK. NO.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. They are in the implementing and monitoring field, 

is that not true?
Mr. INK. Yes. But again, they do add to the resources in the agency 

concerned with radiation problems.
Third, the radiation group will report to the Director.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. Of the EPA ?
Mr. INK. Yes. I am sorry—the administrator. I misspake. So, there 

will not be two or three intervening levels. They will bo reporting to 
an rfiicer who reports to the President. T think that will hHp.

M’-. HOLIFIELD. The radiation hazard is so small in n I Jmn to the 
pollution hazard in water anil air, my concern is th o Paw not be 
forgotten and subordinated in this agency to the point that they are 
never heard from.

Mr. INK. It is an area in which there is a ^n*at deal of public interest 
and concern. I really do not think it will l>e lost.

Finally, as you well know in transferring the fme fb^ • of the 
Federal Radiation Council to this new agency, there will go with 
that the requirement that scientific expertise, including th it of the 
National Council on Radiation Protection, be brought imo the recom­
mendation process.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. I know of no way for setting levels that would ho 
based on a more knowledgeable group than this group of scientists, 
because they have no ax to grind. They have only one concern, and 
that is the scientific effect of radiation exposure.

Mr. INK. Within that group over a period of years there has been 
quite a broad range of scientific views expressed, so yon get a very good 
cross section.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Also, there is the National Academy of Sciences, 
with a tremendous biological program. They are also a very important 
bodv. Tn the past, they have melded their information with the. infor­
mation of the National Council on Radiation Protection, and in most 
instances have made uniform recommendations.

Mr. INK. Yes, sir. Again, that is mentioned in the statute and there 
will be a requirement carried over into this plan, through the transfer 
of the functions of the Federal Radiation Council, to consult with the 
National Academy of Sciences. I think it is hn port a nt that in stressing 
the importance of these two groups we not preclude them ‘rom -seeking-



other scientific advice. I know this was not your intention and the 
Federal-----  . .

Mr. HOLIFIELD. NO, nor was it my intention. If an occasional scien­
tist stands out and denies the validity of findings by 65 experts in the 
field, I wouldn’t want that occasional scientist’s unproven theories to 
be accepted when a jury of his peers, you might say, would say that 
they are unproven theories not worthy of acceptance.

One doctor will say that you have a stomach ache and another that 
you need an appendix removed. There is a difference of opinion among 
doctors as to what causes pain in the abdomen, and there is a difference 
of opinion among scientists. When you come down to it you have 1 o rely 
upon the positive opinion if you are going to get any kind of con­
sensus of scientific judgment on a particular point.

Mr. INK. The act helps in that respect in that it talks about qualified 
experts in the field of biology and medicine and in the field of health 
physics. I don’t think I would qualify, for example, under that 
definition.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. I have been exposed to this scientific problem for 
24 years, and I would not consider myself competent to settle that 
eitfier. This is the thing that I am very much concerned about: that 
we use scientific judgment in this field and we do not use lay judgment.

Mr. INK. I think when you talk about a scientific problem, and you 
are talking about scientific aspects of standard-setting, it follows al­
most by definition that \ou must draw upon the best scientific exper­
tise which is available. That certainly is the intention here and also 
drawing, of course, upon the strength and the resources that ar< u Hie 
national laboratories, of which Oak Ridge is one major faciihy, hut 
there are others as well.

Mr. Horarti rm These experiment^ on animals in the different lai ora­
tories and the grants to the univvi>hies ARC handles, will continue, 
and the results w ill be fed to these people in this group of sewn that 
you have out lined in your ehart '

Mr. INK. It is extremely important that they continue. Sune of 
them have gone on for years; it is only through a succession of genera­
tions of animal life that we can truly get meaningful data that are use­
ful for this kind of program.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. .May I broaden this principle of consultation with 
experts in laboratories that are set up in other fields such as sewage 
treatment and air purification. You have not, as you testified, moved 
those functions over into this department, but I think if it is going to 
work you are going to have to avail yourself of this tremendous re­
search that is going on in the fields of water, air, and pesticides:—any 
of these potentially polluting or polluted elements. EPA will need to 
maintain a very close liaison with this research and development that 
is going in the laboratories, or something is going to fall in the mack 
between them, I think that the success of this organization is going to 
rest, in the last analysis, on a close and continuing relation with the 
great research programs authorized by Congress, that are going in 
most every un iversi ty in the United States.

Mr. INK. Yes; sir.
Mr. Asn. Yes, sir. One of the main points of our recommendation 

centered around the matter of research. We believe as a matter * f ef­
fective organizational principle one should not bring to one central
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point all research activities related to pollution but one should a t that, 
central point have a cognizance and ability to identify and til I vacuums 
in the research. I believe that the EPA must have both o f these junc­
tions, a cognizance of applicable research in and out of Government, 
wherever it may—

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Application of that research?
Mr. Asrr. Application.
Mr.. HOLIFIELD. In their rules and regulations, if they just cooTkr 

and dismiss it for administrative or bureaucratic reasons, winy hen, 
we are going to lose.

Tn the AEC program today there is close to $ 180 minion in the 
biological and medical areas—detection of radkEon amt .m; whether 
research activities which add up to a great body H eh G Hie hue : 
tion which has been developed in the A EC.

I certainly hope that the relocation of these people tear hove boon 
working in close relationship with these laboratories will not, from 
an organizational standpoint, divorce them from access to and com 
sideration of and implementation of the tremendous amount of knowl­
edge that is annually being developed in labormorhw throughout 
the country, both in"Government and in private LhujUrGs and 
universities.

Mr. INK. When we talk about the importance of shmdankseHing 
being independent of these agencies, and the A EG is a g^d example 
of an agency where we think it is important that it be separate and 
independent, we feel that in no way affects EPA’s ability Jo draw upon 
scientific results and scientific data from these ageme^. Th: is some­
thing which is true throughout what we are talking about. rut just the 
AEC area.

Mr. HOLIFIELD* I thank you for your answers on thi< ww kr. I think 
it is very important that we get this and I appreciate your n ponses.

That is all, Mr. Chairman. I am sorry to have taken - ? noth time. 
I am goingto preside in the House and I wanted to ask d e mentions 
before I leave.

Mr. FINDLEY. Mr. Chairman.
Mr. BLATNIK. Yes.
Mr. FINDLEY. On this same subject matter Mr. HolTeM developed, 

there is a question that I don’t think has been answered yd. The 
question of disposal of waste nuclear byproduct materials is going to 
be a very big problem in future years. Which agency would have juris­
diction over the pollution represented by the disposal of nuclear waste 
byproduct materials ? Would it be EPA or A EC ?

Mr. INK. The standards with respect to general environmental ex­
posure would be set by EPA.

Mr. FINDLEY. EPA ?
Mr. INK. Yes, sir; that is right. The design, engineering, that goes 

into the facilities and determinations as to how to meet those standards 
would, however, be retained by the Atomic Energy Commission.

Mr. FINDLEY. Who would actually be in control of the disposal prac­
tices? Who would supervise that, have jurisdiction over these prac­
tices ? Who would police it, in other words ?

Mr. INK. The AEC will use its licensing operation as a mechanism 
for seeing that the EPA standards are met.
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Mr. FINDLEY. The Atomic Energy Commission -would actually bo 
the onsite policeman of these standards? _ *

Mr. INK. Yes, sir; through, the licensing operation. However, toe 
new agency, EPA, will have a monitoring capability and ivsponsibdty 
for environmental problems and this is the function whicn TIE A now 
per forms and it will be transfer red. ,

Mr. FINDLEY. 'There would, to an extent, bo a <mp'nation of Uns 
ped icing responsibility; is th fdxw

Mr. INK. The Atomic Energy (Mmmission-^ can go
into this in more detail when he testifies—will continue to set forth 
conditions in the licenses that need to be met. They have the tompe* 
Um co and the know-how to sec how a roimtor is put together, and vow 
it is designed, which, as you can m': ‘ ime. is a tiwnwHcwdy-^ 
tvoe of engineering and smemme undertaking.. vVo h ive not trie-Mo 
put into this new agency that kind of scientific ouepcteaco wo r t 
would be needed in the different areas of the .Federal (mwerm enu 
moving over into transportation, for example, it becomes—mu n l 
think it is not just feasible over a short period of time—or desirude. 
The individuals who will be out monitoring the county to see 
whether the standards are being met. whether tlm vadmacnv^ Im e s 
are higher than they should bo, will bo employees of this new agency.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. If the gentleman would yield ?
I say that we have had many thousands of people testify num d o 

last 24 years that have developed the sub ject matter of wastydi p . al. 
This has been one of the major concerns ol our Joint Committee mid, 
of course, of the AEC. I m m . .»! employees in radiological Ju .m . f 
the Public Health Servme in most cases m monitors in try St my.:-, 
along with State oflihaH to mcortem if Inc AIX is complying v'th 
the sta ndards. rI ho A Id or 11 1 * op, wa I J o n a i ci a 11 i; ^ of tn cse dim i vi it 
plants that are mekinv weapon nrmrial or making fuel for ew Me 
reactors. th“y have the specific responsibility of handbag that mat rial 
nnd di-pommuf the waste in meh a way that it will not damage eduor 
the employees or the. population. They work on very strict ovMs 
along Hint line.

They are monitored, I say, not only by their own people to be marc 
that they are in line; this is an hour-by-hour and minnte-by minute 
occurrence in every one of these factories. But their disposal ceme­
teries, if you want to call them that, are all subject to the State and the 
Federal Public Health officers monitoring also. It is not just the A EC 
alone that has the say as to where this material is placed and that sort 
of thing.

Mr. FINDLEY. I am not suggesting it be taken away from AEC. I 
am wondering if there would be a duplication.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. There is a necessary duplication at the operational 
level. Care has to be constantly given by the people w orking with the 
materials. This could not be done by an inspection by Public lb dth 
officials. When you get ready to move, that outside of the plmu /: uy 
material, whether it be material med in electrical reactors or u> 
material left over after the fahricat ion of t hese rods., then that Tor c m 
a matter of Public Health interest mid Slate officials* interests m veiny 
States, under joint agreements with the Atomic Energy Conmii c m

This function is turned over to the States when they will accept the
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responsibility. And if they do not accept the responsibility, the AEC I 
has to be responsible to the Federal Public Health people. I

Mr. FINDLEY. Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask Mr. Ash, i f I may, I
a more fundamental question; that is, why we have before us an J
agency proposal as opposed to a departmental proposal. Is there any 
advantage to an agency as compared with a department?

On page 7,1 think it is, you state that a department would be called 
upon to make decisions affecting other departments that could adverse- 
by affect its objectivity. I would imagine that the same condition might 
develop with an agency in making decisions, too; would it not?

Mr. ASH. The mission of the departments generally have a degree 
of operations where they are affected by the standards that would 
be set and where their own operations for which Ur y do have respon­
sibilities in a sense, have a potential vested interest in what the 
standards become.

. An agency whose sole role and mission is not to carry out opera­
tions—Interior has operations of its own, DOD hrs mb others. but an 
agency whose mission is to set standards and make • mv they am con­
formed to does not have the potential problem of a c aUH I of im-wst 
between promoting an activity or having operational responsibilities 
regarding an activity.

The problem posed by having responsibility for oping standards 
that might bear upon that operational activity is the basic reason 
that we feel EPA should be separate from any one b , sM'ment or. for 
that matter, not another department but instead nr agency, because ; 
it does not have the operational content of thr dupe? Mwuts generally. J

Mr. FINDLEY. Once the new agency is cstabkMM. it will have com- (
plete control of the operational activities of all of Muse subordinate 
units listed on the chart as well as standards rnvoM d. will it not? J

Mr. Asn. These operational activities ar*’ rews d o nirround and 
make effective the setting of standards, research that Duds to the set­
ting of the standards, monitoring systems thud follow (Dr. Me UH and 
of enforcement that in turn are based upon standards ami moMbwing. ;

While they do have operations under that delbm wu. il ay nr :M *
operations that are supportive of the function of environment M, pro- ^ 
tecti on as it s tot al funct ion. It is a m n< • h n a rro w er fun Mm then., he ? H 
say, all of Interim’ or the breadth of al! of I lie DopwMwm of \ m’i- 
culture. It is a crosscut type of responsibility Heat is mwiuwymd deep 
on the subject of environmental protection, ami therefore j Im opera­
tions are of a narrower mission as opposed to the operations in the 
broader sense that Interior or Agriculture or others would have.

Mr. FINDLEY. AS I recall, Mr. Ash, you stated that the commission 
you had did not recommend the EPA even though you do now endorse : 
it without qualification. Did your commission, m fact, recommend. j 
this? _ . i

Mr. ASH: Yes, sir. I think that one account said otherwise. Tn at | 
was incorrect. .

Mr. FINDLEY. Mr. Chairman, I have no further questions at this | 
point. . .

Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Ash, I have just a few cues: urns .
We have a quorum call underway.
The questions on the manner in which lbw M.mc p yy:wmwv- am ;

tacked are not meant as a personal criticism uy-onD yog or. Me emm uL ’ ' ,
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There is no question, it is enormously complicated and it is an involved, 
intertwined, and interwoven program. You .stated that youTiad your 
staff working since the latter part of last November in examining the 
organization of pollution control programs scattered throughout the 
executive departments, so they have a "pretty good notion of v hat you 
are trying for. It is a jungle intertwined and interwoven as it affects us 
in so many, many ways.

Of all of the programs that you have examined, could you tell us 
roughly just as 10,20,30, or 25 or 50 or 75, how many programs dealing 
directly or partially or peripherally with environment were examined ? 
How many programs are there in the executive departments and 
agencies of’the Government ?

Mr. Asif. I think that in those rough terms the number would be
approxi mately 50 to 60.

Mr. BLATNIK. How about 90 ? Peripheral.
Mr. Asn. It is a matter of definition. As an example, ore of the 

matters that wo dealt with was the line of delineation between environ­
mental protection, on the one hand, and occupational and product 
hazard on the other. In some areas that line is hazy and we felt that 
nevertheless it was an important distinction to make.

Mr. BLATNIK. To be on the safe side, work with the figure around 
50. Of these, how many do you have in your agency, propose* and recom­
mend be included in the agency.

Mr. Asm The number is approximately right, I believe; fix to 
eight. Obviously, by numbers far fn^n th^ preponderance of Cl such 
programs, but by their pm t umbo- siiLwhuve content*—

Mr. BLATNIK.* Could we get to that later ? 1 recognize that numbers 
in themsel ves a re so m r t h u J g, Me have to sr a rt so n i e w^ n re. t) •. t of the 
50 as a starting point we have esuhlihed yesterday that tics Environ­
mental Protection Awncy was not so much/wh’'a mu e? . 'rely a 
start in the cm inmnwimd pnerctmu CCL ho. many avc; ? ies are 
included in the chart pr, woted to us in y<m vruy's testimony?

M r. ASH. 1 lie] iwv t here a re in of those that a re there.
Mr. BLATNIK. HOW many agencies are recommended take included 

in this propose d agency ?
Mr. ASH. 1 have just seen that list for the moment. I didn’t know it 

was there.
Mr. COSTLE. There is a chart—
Mr. BLATNIK. Who made the chart ?
Mr. COSTLE, I believe it was furnished by the CEQ yesterday. 
Mr. ASH. I didn't know it was there.
Mr. BLATNIK. Can we get this information from someone?
Mr. ASH. Yes, sir.
Mr. BLATNIK. In rough terms.
Mr. ASH. It looks like nine. I estimated eight and the list here is 

apparently nine.
Mr. BLATNIK. Nine out of 50? You stated that your staff inter­

viewed 180 persons, including top officials of all Government pro­
grams examined, former Government officials, public adminEtration
experts, colleges, pollution expects .and economist.:. Th? svnl rIso.in­
terviewed a number of regional. 3'Mo and load .polndCm cm/rd 
officials. We made one point yesterday that tr is Congress I •.gm r* 
years ago to work, on water pollution. long before any governmprf.il

governmprf.il


agency was involved, and built it up to the $1.2 billion program it is 
today. Not one single member of the top staff people of either the 
House or Senate committees that I have personally checked on was 
consulted, except perhaps a very brief and perfunctory discussion in 
one or two instances. Not one knowledgeable member who knows t he 
legislative processes, who knows the subject material, who knows the 
contacts that we have had with the citizens, with the individual con­
servation groups, with industry people, has been contacted in this 
instance.

Is there any reason for that ?
Mr. ASH. Well, I believe there were a number of discussions that 

were held with the Members of Congress and by our staff people. It 
is true that what was not done was to prepare recommendations and 
then with those in hand present them to Members of Congress. In fact, 
we started with such an open book and open mind that our discussions 
with all of the people with whom we talked were before rather than 
after we settled on any recommendations at all. Those 180 people 
include, I think, 16 Members of the House and Senate and were talked 
to by the members of the staff prior to formation of any of the recom­
mendations that were made for any points that were felt to be 
important.

Mr. BLATNIK. I will drop this for the time being.
One point is this: We had a very fine illustration very recently 

while working on a rather similar related subject mhmr/enusmuer 
policy under the Consumer Agency, where the propped ranged all the 
way from creating a new Cabinet to making a Ldh mike’ in the 
Executive Office of the President. We worked mil a «mnpromi$c bill 
between the administration proposal, the democrat r proposal, and 
the very fine proposal by Mrs. Dwyer on this side; u^L subsequently, 
the President and the administration sent their own proposal to the 
Congress. After that, we worked in conference and. with give and 
take, with a true molding process that is truly Irghkohw Griping, I 
think, in its best effort, we came mH with a propped, I inhere with, 
the almost unanimous support of this rommithv as w- ^ a- ‘mammons 
and strong support from consumers on a very vmHum.d and emit ro­
versial matter. I hope in the future we can do more of this give and 
take. It is not that wo are real experts here, but in coz tain areas we do 
have quite a bit of experience in the subject matter and the legislative 
processes. We know the temper of the Congress. We do have, we think, 
something to offer. # 7

It is necessary from this point to recognize the need for the leader­
ship to come from the commission of experts assigned to a special 
mission. We do recognize and respect it. Likewise, we do hope that you 
will acknowledge that we have no opportunity in the slightest manner 
to alter a comma of this proposal. I think it is a very weak start. I can 
start with almost no preparation and there are several additions I 
can make immediately wihout any study.

No. 1, since you have the total water pollution program of the 
FederafWater Quality Administration in which, right now, SI billion 
has been appropriated for grants for pollution faebbws why dont 
you include in HUD’s program the waler and sewer grunts which 
total $150 million a year for grants alone ? Then the koO million in



loans. Is there a $200 million program right there that should be in­
cluded in this program? >

Mr. ASH. Do you wish an answer on that ?
Mr. BLATNIK. Yes, sir.
Mr. ASH. The Council discussed that particular set of programs at 

some length. We felt that these particular programs were more closely 
related to the primary mission of their departments in the process 
of urban and community planning than they were to the issue of 
environmental protection as the first order concern. This was the main 
reason.

Mr. BLATNIK. I think it is obvious that a sewerline is very directly 
connected with a pollution abatement plant. If you are not going to 
have a sewerlino you are not going to treat the water. No matter how 
good the plant is, if you don't have the connecting sewers and stations 
you are not going to be giving the treatment to the area it should get. 
Let me give you another illustration in connection with HUD and the 
water sewerlines. One of the biggest, totally frustrating, immutable, 
and insoluble problems is what to do with the combined sewer problems 
in the cities. They are continuallv getting larger and larger. The popu­
lation rate of growth is 15 or 20 times larger and yet we have a problem. 
No matter how many pollution abatement plants you build, you can 
not compete, you cannot do the job as long as we have these combined 
storm and sewer lines.

To correct that it would cost $2o billion, which is a most conserva­
tive estimate. We had a S2< ’ mi 11 ion mu nt for a < lemonsi ration pm.rum 
available for 5, G. or 7 MUJS. with no bdmrs. They camo up v ith Tvo 
small projects. No one knows how to bvgm with that problem. Why 
was that not included in tins environmental prole-turn prop >W ? It 
is one of the toughest problems involving municipalities and health, 
regarding research and engineering. It meds every effort behind it. 
Why was that omitted ?

Mr. AHI. N<me of these art* per feet solutions in the sense umt the 
issue solves irdf usto whether to Uehrde a r^^pomibi ft y omm. Thore 
wove other oboe matter-. We feel that we wore looking ^t the primary 
thrust of the programs a< the main determinant even though many de­
partments, in their carrying out of their primary missions, are 
charged—all departments arc charged with the cognizance of environ­
mental matters in the process. Wo feel than on these close-matters it is 
worth continuing to observe and to study the directions that the pro­
grams either do go or should go because the Environmental Protection 
Agency, as an entity, is not the last and only opportunity to improve. 
It can be augmented in ways that might make it even more effective.

It is not fixed forever. We would welcome continual considers ion by 
the Congress as to which other programs and responsibilities might in 
fact be brought into that Agency as it develops its own capabilities 
and its own impact over the years/

Mr. COSTLK; Mr. Chairman, it might help for darilieatinn Ur the 
record to indicate that in examining this whole range of environ­
mental-related programs, including natural resource programs, that 
virtually all of the programs we did look at have an obvious impact 
in relation to environmental quality. This reorganization plan i- not 
an attempt to sift down all of those programs. That would be a n rum- 
mental task and would involve, for example, Land Mmanvmcm. the
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Corps of Engineers. This particular plan deals with one particular 1 
corner of the problem, which is how to organize anti no)bad on sta nd­
ard-setting functions.

. Mr. BLATNIK. I don’t mean to interrupt you. You are absolutely 2 
right. I fully recognize the interrelationship in many, many areas. We - 5 
are talking about, say, 15 out of 50, or easily 15 out of SO. Why are 
we concerned with the sewage abatement facility plant itself, and put­
ting it in the agency and excluding all sewer lines that connect up >0 
it? ‘ “

Mr. COSTIVE. I think-----
Mr. BLATNIK. That is a simple directed one.
Mr. COSTIVE, FWQA is concerned with the problem of combined 

sewers. You are aware of the interagency agreement. There, is no 
question that this was one of the most difficult judgments we had to 
make. We thought the departments involved who have these programs 
made very strong cases for why they needed to continue to have these ’ 
programs. Similarly, the connection, as you point nut, b d wen sewers 
and pollution control is a very obvious one. Wo were c-surod by the 
departments that the interagency agreement was beginning to have its 
own real effect in terms of simplifying the problem for hwa] govern­
ments.

As Mr. Ash said, we do not view this plan as an mamm abb- pkuu
Mr. BEATNIK. I am not talking about, a perfect >.1 ua mj 3 re ason­

ably good start. I think we are operating at atom a in pwcmi level 
of efficiency here. Let us get up to around 30 or 40 p(l! • m, i f we ran. 
a reasonably good start. Let me give you another exau yb th-J puzzles 
me. * |

Another glaring, striking, vexing, fnmtrat um prohl u n y we have ?
been wrestling with and don't know how fa wye v w w id mine 1
drainage, which is seeping poisons and po!hvjm-; e.xd?ui!y, day 
in day out, and week after week and year after yr u\ b 1 . nm included 
in this Environmental Protection Agency. j

Ts there any reason why this tough problem, that is unite wolbde- / 
fined, visible, precise, and specific is not included ? Isn't that 3 serious / 
part of this factor in environmental protection? , (

Mr. ELKINS. The Federal Water Quality Admini-b ui m i eon- \ 
cerned with acid-mine drainage and will continue to he ro concerned ( 
in t he new Agency. There a re oth e r a gencies  j

Mr. BEATNIK. IS the acid-mine drainage a problem included In the 
Environmental Protection Agency?

Mr. ELKINS. The concern with that problem, which the Federal 
Water Quality Administration now has, will be transferred to the 
Environmental Protection Agency. There are other agencies con­
cerned with that problem—

Mr. BLATNIK. Wlwit other agencies?
Mr. ELKINS. The Bureau of Mines. I am not familiar with all of 

them.
Mr. BLATNIK. TS that research function of the Bureau Mines trans­

ferred to this agency ?
Mr. ELKINS. No; it is not.
Mr. BLATNIK. Is there any reason why it should not IK ?
Mr. ELKINS. The concern here, I believe, is that thy Bureau of Mines 

is concerned with the entire mining operation. It is in a position to J
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develop control technology and is concerned with toe whole ecotone 
structure of that industry. Since the Federal Water Quality Admin­
istration is already involved-----

Mr. BLATNIK. YOU are not answering the question.. Why was not 
that function of research as it pertains to acid-mine drainage, which is 
now in the Bureau of Minos, transferred over to this Agency?

Mr. COSTLE. Mr. Chairman, the Bureau of Cl ines is an example of 
an agency which, in the course of performing a broad support mission 
for a particular industry, has developed the expertise necessary to 
conduct research into the control of pollution generated by that 
industry. As such, the question of whether to consolidate the research' 
posed a difficult problem. It is clear the Bureau’s research activities are 
related to the ant ipollution mission of the new administrnt ion because 
they focus on the capture and recycling of wastes, which may create 
waste disposal problems. On the. other hand, these prognuns iorm an 
intimate part of tlic Bureau of Mines' broad concern with maximum 
utilization of mineral resources and require thy Bureau's unique tech­
nical expertise for their execution. The issue is whether transtening 
the Bureau's program is essential to t he operation of t he new environ*, 
mental administration. Ou balance, we thought not. The EPA will be 
able to achieve a considerable amount of control over UmMinus my of 
theAhireau of Mines pol Im i<m <i mt r a wort through negotiation M in­
teragency agreements and th*- * ram-bred funds needed By tae Bureau 
to continue its research. The XaHomd Air Pollution Com vol Adm mis- 
tration has already had some success in this regard. Most of the air 
pollution research the Burennot Miw - is now doing, for example, with 
their technical exj>crts is Cm!e* i ‘ >y N AI h A.

Moreover, the Bureau of Mbs a mwu mMmdely comba t its re m rch 
with rcTerence to l he cbm nt emuMou ^mmiards vsbblMmd by I ne ’ vw 
Environmental Protection Am m y. The Bureau of Mmes should be 
encouraged in its work on control mid prevention. EPA shom.d not 
attempt, in our view, to monopolize all control technology research 
but .Mould serve as a cat ah >U - -

Mr. Bi vrxrm Stop at that point. We should not monopolize tri— 
you ate st ill not cxplammu why you have only taken time agencies out 
of 50. 1 thin’; mine and research Ims bemi horrible mMeHed by the 
Bureau of Mines for ho years. That is why we have this problem, 
because they haw not paid attention to it. You cannot tri! me that you 
arc g°ing to have an agency to deal with some aspects of environmental 
control and allow this mine acid drainage to go into those rivers 
around the eastern coast and around the Capital City of Washington. I 
don’t understand that. If you are going to talk about standards and 
research and have nothing to do with this, we don't understand why 
so many functions were om it ted from that agency,

Mr. COSTLE. The $15 million acid mine demonstration program 
enacted in Public Law 91-224, which is with the Federal Water Qua I ity 
Administration, would be transferred to the new Agency.

Mr. BLATNIK. We moved—and I helped move that—because of the 
insistence of the Congressmen from Pennsylvania and West Virginia 
and particularly from Chairman Jennings Randolph on the Seriate 
side. We moved in because the Bureau of Clines was doing’ such a lo rsy 
job, in plain language. We thought you would pick it up and carry 
on the drive in this very important field. You have to tackle thw

48-S95—70------5



problems. If you sit there and hope that somebody else is 
it, we don’t need your Agency. We can let the Water Qiu 
do that.

If you are not going to have the Agency do the job. fee 
to us and say we have a central, coordinated, and inten d 
to take care of all major aspects of environmental podw 
you are not doing it.

Mr. ASH. Mr. Chairman, may I comment on that pc 
crucial point in our consideration.

Air. BLATNIK. There are many other examples.
Air. ASH. I am going to talk about the point her? 

which that is an example, because there are other exam ph*? 
Thore are two points that I would like to make.

First, there is always a temptation when a problem is 
given a higher degree of priority than it might earl er I 
reorganize the whole of the Government around i lint prob; 
the many places where activities exist, bring them cP 1 
and in effect structure the Government different iy. We 
should consider the principles of primary mission, nd 
that across the Government matters of environment v. w 
people a mission and an objective along with other prim;: 
So while we took cognizance of the many act ivit irs that w 
selves with pollution, we felt that we should bring im 
those activities for whom the primary mission was a mmmv 
control.

Secondly, the point that I made in my open mg dm a 
believe very strongly in, is that this new Agency km t w- ' 
we believe will deal with the very kinds of problem- m 
identified and for which there are other examples. TL; 
place responsible for identifying new problems and m n 
also to be a place that is not only cognizant of n\ c u f 
going on throughout the rest of 1 he Government b u n g m 
mental protection but with an ability to it ml f fid vn r < , 
the needs that are not being met, to take initiatives a m 
needs to be met.

The Bureau of Mines and others may ermh be rm rm 
particular function or responsibility relating to pmlmm: 
tion control, but the EPA will be charged wish mrh > 
there are no unfilled vacuums, that there are no idemm 
and needs worthy of attention that are not being dealt wi 
the other agencies with the ability to take to if sei f those iv- 
that arc not being met by others.

We have deliberately charged it with the function that 
other agencies have, the identifying of the very kind o 
you yourself have identified, the shortcomings ol yw 
charging it with the accountability and responsibility tp 
shortcomings, rather than merely leaving the shorfromm 
observe but nobody to be responsible for meeting.

Air. BLATNIK. TO give another illustrat ion, on page G c 
mony, Air. Ash, you list six major objectives. My dins’ rut i 
the last three of the ma jor objectives that your Coamo! 
in the creation of an Environmental Protect mu .Ay e 
raised yesterday when Mr. Train was boa Hying. In ;
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third objective, the ability to recognize and deal with new environ­
mental problems, one immediate problem came to mind. That is toe * we 
of noise, particularly that in connection with jet-airplanes and ds-w 
cially the supersonic transport that is underway. Here again is a 
simple identifiable entity, by itself, which is easy to locate and put 
vour finger on.
" Noise research is a new one. We have no agency concerned with 
noise itself. We have the National Air Pollution Control Age-ivy 
whose officials can talk to the aviation people and say, “Yen are 
emitting too much hydrocarbons; particles are being emitted by die 
jets.” They can talk to them about polluting the air but t icy can mt 
talk about the noise problem we have. Why wasn't noise inclw wo m 
this Agency?

Mr. ASH. That also is one of those subjects that was givey y y 
careful consideration by the Council. It is also one that was a c ^w 
question. When we looked into the particular programs that to c de 
exist relative to noise as a pollutant, they relate to aircraft erg my 
primarily, even though we all know pollution from noise ranger a n 
more broadly than that.

As those programs do relate to aircraft engine noise, they are ' cry 
heavily tied in with the technical and engineering a pects of a mew It 
ermine design itself. Again, the closeness of the issue revolved around 
the balance of the whole of that function, the balance in a re : U 
engine design considerat ions VCVMIS noise, versus other factors, woe; he? 
it be power, economics, or a nyt In ng vIse.

We do believe that as r mw w>cs <m it is highly possible thru the 
Congress will feel that tic demotion of this eoum ry’s yow-rm Tm 
noise pollution will be broadened Hom the pt CM1 nt fail k u.ii; .o* 
program for aircra ft noom , , ,

Mr. BLATMK. Wig vw it < milt df Ye were Pdd y-demny that 
now is Hie di w to ‘ t:’. T..uf i of i' * v—> wv and the longer vw wut 
and dc’a v, ts e v o: • < it h. We w» ah mg w it h t hr id* a and now v c v re 
/old ihm 1- m Mvd !•> v.mrv abom Ine noi.-c pollution; it is w s '* h 
an ehmvmniy grew and sinh a small program. Whatever happen io 
it at the ngvmw in this raw, noise research is being done privg. by 
by a part of the Remarch ami Technology Section of the Dcpunr at 
of Transportation, that concerns itself with node pollution now 
would be the time to get to this important problem. Thore is io 
question that in the next G years it won id be a major problem wbm 
the jumbo and superjets coming into operation.

I think now in its incipient stage this small but important funw ion 
should be put into the proposed agency.

Mr. ASTI. Mr. Ink and 1 each have a comment. I wil I de for to him.
Mr. INK. I was going to say simply that I th ini: Mr. Train*- i dot 

was that the work which is done in Transportation now is primm by 
directed toward how you develop engines minimTmg the am ' : of 
noise. The President, when he forwarded this plan, said thm a- a 
broad mandate—I am quoting now :

KPA would also develop competence io ereas ot cinirowwowi; : whs ww w t 
previously given enough alU-nlem, such . s m- goMcni of ^.W , -md r v •■ w 
provide the organization to which mw p-.gmr s ’ » gwse = .‘a’- cwgi i ■ < < • •.

I think the question, is one rd lime. Toe decision T-p Two o g rd 
could have gone either wav. It would seem to me that i f wo laho draw



together a noise program which has broader application than what 
we are talking about here, I would think EPA would be a strong 
candidate for that kind of program. In the meantime, this agency is 
one which the President will be looking toward to draw together ideas 
a, t what we should be doing to more adequately meet the problem 
of noise. i

As I say, one could argue, as you are, that this-----
Mr. BEATNIK. Our intent is not to argue, but to cite a clear example, 

of the problem that clearly ought to be in the agency right now. Tune 
is of the essence.

Mr. INK. There is no question about that. I think w e would agree (his 
has not been given the attention it should receive. This is th. group 
that needs to pull that together.

Mr. BLATNIK. These are just random illustrations. 1 bin - mu made 
any concerted attempt to go through this with a fine tooth comb. We 
are stumbling across these major problems. Look at HEW. You are 
concerned with the Bureau of Radiological Health in HEW; yet, 
HEW last February, through a reorganization plan, renamed the 
former Consumer Protection and Environmental Health Service to 
the Environmental Health Service- The title sounds like it has some­
thing to do with your first objective stated on page G Your objective 
there is that you should have research and standard setting based on 
a comprehensive view of the individual’s health.

My question again would be: Why isn’t the Environmental Health 
Service in HEW combined with the Bureau of Radiological Health: 
why only radiological health? Why wouldn't that hr included in this 
agency to comply with your stated object ive/’based on a comprehensive 
view of the individual’s health”? Why wasn't that imhdrd?

Mr. INK. I might comment that a number of element . of the En­
vironmental Health Service are going over to the new money. The 
solid waste group, water hygiene group, and the air polY Ym’group 
are going to the new agency.

Mr. ELKINS. Mr. Chairman, it might, bo helpful to exp’ du Yr the 
record the organization of the HEW to clarify this point. Widen the 
Environmental Health Service of HEW there are a mmd *r of om- 
ponents. One is the National Air Pollution Control Adm-mmY ion 
which would be transferred to the EPA. The other major component 
is the Environmental Control Administration. That admmiuration 
is made up of several subcomponents. The first one is solid v mbm That 
would be transferred. Another one is water hygiene. The ^mild be 
transferred. Another one is radiological health. A portion of that 
would be transferred. Occupational health and safety won hl not be 
transferred; nor would the Bureau of Community Environmental 
Management. This means that the major proportions of the entire En­
vironmental Health Service would be transferred.

It may not be mentioned on Mr. Train’s chart perhaps, because it 
is a structure above a number of components that will be I nmsfm red.

Mr. BLATNIK. Let us conclude. Mr. Ash, we had our slab’ work out 
a fairly reasonable picture here, after the staff had examine.I the orga­
nization of the pollution control programs scattered throughout the 
executive branch, out of which you brought together into the Environ­
mental. Protection Agency, a single organization, the major Federal 
pollution control programs now existing in Fur soperwe agencies



and one interagency. Of these, and in this new unit proposed, you esti­
mate they will have a budget of $1.4 billion, out of which $1.2 billion 
is for water alone and approximately 6,000 personnel. Could we have 
the same type of general figures given as to how many agencies deal­
ing with some important aspects of pollution control have been elimi­
nated? What is the number of personnel engaged in those functions? 
Approximately how much money is being spent?

We feel that there are more people outside of this agency working 
on related environmental problems and spending more money than 
you have. We would like to know the reason for leaving so much our 
of the environmental program when you entitle this an Environment at 
Protection Agency.

Tn shod, how much protection are we getting? Is tins 10 percent or 
20 percent or 30 percent of the total national effort? If so, why K o 
little?

Mr. ASH. I believe we can supply those data..I would like to ask lor 
clarification on one aspect of it. Many of the activities dealing with p 1 
lution control, environmental protection within a department may 
also be so intermingled with the other thrusts of that department thm 
to indentify the individuals, the number of individuals and the amor m 
of funds that have to do with a portion of a mission may be very dun 
cult. As an example, much of the Corps of Engineers work does bear 
upon environmental protection. I don’t believe that we want to conm 
all the funds of the Corps of Engineers or all of its personnel. [ wmdd 
find it difficult to determine exactly where to draw the line as to mm; 
bersof personnel and :is t<> amounts.

On the other hand^v e can very rmdilv identify those many agixua- 
that goon within the Government that bear upon pollution control. To 
the extent that there are separately id-m ifiabk people and funds. I 
think that would hr an easier job titan n hen* sm-h an integral part of 
such a ma for m; * d m dors me s»*|ri ratr ( hc-e amount s. M his is where I 
th bit' wr will hr d toe ddli-uhy.

When v.o talk about environmental protection here, we once agric 
fed it is important to keep in mind the standard setting, research 1y d 
ing to it, monitoring, the control processes which are still far short of 
everything that has to do with environmental protection. Tt is a set 
of words, environmental protection, that can be used to mean many, 
many things. It is not further defined. We haxe felt it ve^v important, 
as T indicated in my opening statement, that we not gd lost in da; 
language and that we be very precise in our understanding of what 
exactly we think should be done and why it should be done. We did 
focus on these particular aspects of environmental protection. We 
realize that matters of population and population distribution all G u 
in one way or the other on the environment. So we will do the ven 
best that we can to answer the question that you bine li ned mo 
provide you with those data, recognizim?: that definition- become \ vy 
important as to where environmental mat tecs deem -mb where r ?; 
end.

Mr* BEATNIK. The reason we ask for that infonnamew- -wc an 
agreement with you—is that there is a xm?J ami urgent med to n 
as many of these environmental activities in the Government, win m 
are scattered and fragmented at different levels of mdhodty a d 
different levels of priority within their respective ap rm-;. inG a
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single organization. It is now quite a hodgepodge. You continue to 
leave some of these functions in these agencies and quest ion * he public 
emphasis on pollution control. I can just see those dq)9rWwnt heads 
asking for increased budgets. These things will be brought up again. 
It is like certain kinds of weeds; you cut off the weeds eW the next 
thing there are three of them growing there.

You have the same proliferation and same fragmentation e 
have it in the name of the Environmental Protection Au

cept you
>wy and

nt to say th ar 
have Iha in- 
e are headed.

igrading, enlarging. uid broaden-

probably to some degree in action too.
We want to make clear to the Congress the exact co 

prehensiveness, whatever you want to call it. and the T 
tiveness of this Environmental Protection Agency. We wa 
this is a start* this is covering the other. We ought to 
formation. This covers 20 or 30 percent of the problem. Y ........  _
in that direction and we will be aiming, we hope, within a 5 year i juried, 
upward to 70 to 80 percent of the problem.

When I first got the proposal, I got the impulsion that this is 
probably good. I favored greatly up;
ing the existing department and calling it environmental on a Cabinet 
level. That was my initial reaction. I saw the advantage of putting all 
these environmental functions in a separate agency where they would 
be visible, where we could seo them, three-dimensional, like a cube or 
prism, and see them all integrated and mterrehmd 
into this specific proposal if became clearly obvum 
percentage of the total environmental programs in 
are included in this agency. We want the Congru: - to xmm (hat. ft is 
not an environmental program but just a start of an c mmrmimental 
protection agency.

We would like to have the information, ns mr

/ a. small

that we know how much is proposed to no ini“ Car . ’ 
know what is outside.

Mr. ASH. We will identify those other activity’s th ( ’ 
environmental protection as we define it and dismiss it To 
that we can quantify numbers of people and dollars sum 
provide you with that information as to each such act A by.

Mr. Cosmic. Mr. Chairman, I think the key to umh’ m 
rationale of this consolidation is the functions that or - 
about here. What we have isolated and idem ihed a: e ( H< T-y 
that set and enforce criteria and standards. Wbh tAxx 
associated that research which represents an organic psH 
programs.

Mr. BLATNIK. You have a lot of research not in. the r-vx 
not ?

Mr. COSTLE. That is right. The research that h JWTy 
with the standard-setting process is transferred. TWym 
$15 million for mine acid drainage that you upprop^W 
Water Quality Administration. What wo have not aWry

iw

extent 
a' AVill
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is consolidate all research, particularly in those cases where tint 
research may be more intimately related with the mission oi T e 
agency in which it is now placed. The research to support Che standard­
setting judgment is brought in, and this package of programs repre­
sents those key standard-setting prograins of the Government.

That is essentially the logical shell which surrounds this.
Hr. BLATNIK. You have a case for that. Icon see why we start oft 

with one understanding when you say it is going to bo a N A S A b ye 
agcncv. Imagine NASA going to the Bureau of Standards and sa. ire, 
“Mr. Director, look, what kind of a valve should we use yin the gamb it 
or oxygen cycling system?” Can you imagine that ; They are my g 
to build their own, design their own, determine it, rechock it, and d y 
wall tell the industry what kind they want, . \

We are getting too much of a presentation. This is not a nope 
in-house agency. It is not comparable to a NASA or AEG stru Li re 
which w’e were led to believe—I am sure not intentionally. Urn is 
what I thought for a while.

Mr. INK. Even there they depend on other agencies for impcru pt 
functions. For example, NASA, did not undertake to develop . e 
nuclear power system for space. Bather, it continued to draw up c 
the AEG for that aid. When we reach the point of going lyr om o i o 
space, nuclear power is going to be a vital part of our national p re 
program. AVe decided not to I ry t o pu! I everything together.

Mr* Ih'ATNiK. I agree, aeain. o anpl mdy. I do generally : gr? v m 
you. My argument here is. if we had ar 1cm t 10 pm-rent of I he enow m- 
mental functions in (hr <•: im ri ?. abyr they nil have Tm revwvrl 
and drawn together. I would thing w had done a pretty gm J joA 1 t 
I do think you have 5 pen-rm. We do ml hm.w. h s-ym mbat tlw vA- 
nesses do nW brow. Th’' TT-wAe Trod be avTwh*. We egm? 
with VOU ih*O th*- mw ’ ,- ■•• --- hi .• ■ nr Ir-waprow and soat e. - 
throughout Be vhde rTS-rd irmTuv; but how h-neg of th' Tw 
been drawn e’gmhrr ned bow murk ha- been loft out?

We mmmt d<» it ail. If we had 30 or 10 percent, we would say Gil Is 
really a .good 'tart.

Air. INK. We agree, of course, that we are talking about the I ey w- 
ning and not th*’, end. by any means. I think we also wmdd agm- G d 
vac have to br careful on the otlmr end. not to draw m m--T into * \ 
that, first, we end up with just another ag< nev with •- < y fm-d : ' 
that the procedures get in the waymf moving for war'd * yr -mm • A a 
is critical and urgent and. secondly, that wo not mow m far—I rr , v 
you are not suggesting this—that the agencies, that hew and vr-t 
have continuing concern, because of their missum. wbh AmT • :' b 
adret the environment feel Hmy no longer have a cow v a or rw ■ . 
bd'ty fmuh' wr’irommuT bnmnm tyT vemm bn mlf < dr cArn

Tfm bulk of rbr resources old hr'^ Tv-min raw ’ nA rm? d
to deal with these problems really cm momm in the virions d-r v- 
ments—Agriculture, Interior, and v ' bn d; Tod we ward, to -



sure, as I stated in the beginning, that we do not move to rhe point of 
stripping them of their capability of carrying out their mission for 
the enhancement of the environment.

Mr. BEATNIK. A final comment, Mr. Ash.
Mr. ASH. Examples of the principals are the ESSA and the Bureau 

of Reclamation, just to take two out of a number that were examined 
in the process of considering these organizational reeomimmdations. 
Obviously, both of them have much to do, while carryimr oui thCr 
primary mission, with matters having to do with enviEmmeuPd pro- 
tection. The environmental protection function is not srpmafu even 
within them, but we would all acknowledge they are there’ We would 
all acknowledge they have important roles to play.

On the other hand, their concern for environmental protection is an 
integral part of playing another important role. To'the extent that 
we would let the environmental protect ion consideration dominate, we 
could well do so to the detriment of the role for which thee were 
created and exist and even now perform well.

Those are the issues. Many things have been left out. When I sav 
there are 50 or 60 that deal with environment, I am imdudmg such as 
the Corps of Engineers, the ESSA, and the Bun‘au of Kethimation. I 
do not want to presume anything, but ] think we would aH see the prob­
lem of suggesting that those major agencies be submmod under a head­
ing of environmental protection, if they have other pwm * missions 
to perform. Even in this comparison of number-. IIJ • are the sub­
stance of and by far the biggest part of every program tied, goes on 
in the Federal Government that deals with betting :• mmGrds ami the 
ancillary activities that relate to the enforcement of the functions 
but these are not a large number out of all of thorn r nm ies whose 
roles include concern for environment won a< th* y w- r.orvmg out 
their other major roles, like the Corps of Emdm - v , ESSA%ml 
Bureau of Reclamation.

Mr. BEATNIK. Your ease is well stat rd. 1 gave a fw dm. ! rations of 
glaring, striking, obvious, and very visible programs

(The following information was subsequently submuh’d by Mr. 
Ink:)

EXECUTIVE OPT ICE oca m mw -w w \
OFFICE or MA X ABEM ; sr ww* in w^ c 

. Washington, !>.('., , tw;x< w ucm.
Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,
Chairman, Executive and Legislative Reorganization Kuheinr t itb ^-, cot'rn- 

ment Operations Committee, House of Rcprcscntalirrs, H i^tigt"^ IhC.
DEAR JOHN: Attached is a list of the principal programs o r ^ a m pollution 

control and the environment which are not propost'd for iruuM' : m Ei'A. This 
is the material that you requested Mr. Ash to furnish, ami u !i( a '< n preps rod 
by his staff in collaboration with the staff of the (Hit-" of > wicwmwit and 
Budget.
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There is no broad consensus as to what should or should nor. fail in these • ate- 
gories. I am sure some would believe that additional items could b? H Med, 
whereas others would believe that some should be deleted.

As we discussed, the principal reasons for not including these types of func­
tions in the proposed new agency are:

1. The principal purpose of the President’s proposal is to provide a manageable, 
hard-hitting agency which can move forward with a vigorous attack to control 
pollution, one of the most critical problems confronting this Nation. To add large 
numbers of diversified programs would tend to encumber the agency wit * ad­
ministrative problems inherent in large organizations ami dilute the she p wcus 
on standard setting which we regard as basic to the urgent task of coMr ’dug 
pollution. „ , r

2. Most, of the activities in the attached list are heavily involved in .he basic 
missions of the departments. We are concerned that moving very fa c rae 
direction of breaking these out of existing departments could be selfmcP ding 
since it is essential that these departments carry out their basic mb d s in 
such a way as to enhance the environment ami minimize pollution. Tbo • ; ’ mt- 
ments must continue to feel a sense of responsibility, and to retain a on pa Phy, 
for helping to improve our environment.

3. As part of the President’s staff, the Council on Environmental QwMw has 
the task of flagging gaps ami of seeing that all areas of governments c ' ity 
related to the environment, not just pollution control, are coordinated. Thor eve, 
these diversified programs do not need to be consolidated in EPA to as s e a 
broad coordinated effort to improve our environment.

4. Although we Tegan! this proposed reorganization as a very important m rim 
which is urgently needed, we recognize that other steps will need to follow. V7e 
believe that drawing the proposed standard-setting functions together so hat 
environmental control can be locked at in its totality rather tbno o s vic 
fragmented and piecemeal basis we n°w use. will permit both tiu m wive 
branch and the Congress t<» better determine what additional step'' .c y he 
necessary. , . * ,It is my personal view that there is gn at urgency in establishing the mo ; cn- 
mental Protection Agenc y.

With warm regards.
Sincerely

I • W ' G H T A . I 5 K, 
A sri^tent Dv ^ e;

Enclosure

5 ;O M \K< H, m O tor\W..VFt VNO OCMON* IT. AT ION. .$237

Most of this n^rarch h directly supportive of the mission of the ag“’wy imw 
earning it out find Is HUogrnlly related with other research prngranw of the 
satim mmmy nv results of Eds research will be available to EPA, ami EP.- will 
have the authority to supplement it in order to ensure Cud the total P 'Tai 
research program is adequate and complete. In addition, the EPA will :>;>■■• the 
.standard-sett ing authority which will provide the frame of referemo vahin 
which other agencies must carry out their research.

Despite the urgency associated with establishing-the new agency to e M with 
pollution control, the success of our'efforts also depends heavily upon ma ay of 
our major Federal departments and agencies carrying out rosi-arch and a her 
activities which will enable them to move forward with thMr basic mbm< ; in 
such a way as to enhance the environment and m.Mhnkw rMwihm. VP woM 
permit those departments ami agencies to gain the impressEm to it they o > ; .' T 
have a responsibility to be concerned about the environment.

This research, development, and demonstration activity commit prim., ri',, of:
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TABLE I—PROGRAMS RELATED TO POLLUTION CONTROL BUT NOT TRANSFERRED TO EPA ‘

Not trans­
ferred: 1971

obligations
Category (in millions)2 Comments

Pesticides:
USDA—Research on effectiveness of 

pesticides in controlling pests and 
development of safe alternatives to 
pesticides for food and fiber produc­
tion.

$19

Interior—Effects on fish and wildlife. . . . . . . 2

Radiation: AEC—Research on effects, safety 
disposal practices, etc. 83

USDA's research on pesticides, such as research on more 
effective methods of pesticide application, is integrally- 
related to its mission of developing agricultural re­
sources. EPA will concentrate ds research resources on 
the environmental effects of pesticides and will lock to 
USDA and other agencies for advice on efficacy. USDA 
research will be readily available and accessible to I PA.

Most of Interior's research on pesticides is integrally 
related to its other research on fish and wildlife (e g., 
research on the reproductive cycle of a particular species’ 
of fish or animal). EPA will supplement the Interior 
research and will snare labor; lory space and laboratory 
specimens.

II. MONITORING AND SURVEILLANCE, $41 *

EPA will collect, consolidate, and analyze data from all agencies and be 
responsible for the development of a comprehensive pollution monitoring program. 
EPA will make use of existing monitoring capabilities of the Governin’nit, but 
will also have the authority to supplement and build upon these capabilities.

The monitoring and surveillance activities not transferred to EPA consist 
primarily of:

Not trans­
ferred: 1971 

obligations
Category (in millions)1 Comments

Water *
AEC—Monitoring of radioactive wastes 

and other radioactive materials.

AEC research provides the ha-ds tor AEC activities directly 
minted tn its nt ter,r? m:<‘'.ten /,• H .■..<•«->, -!> jol'd? j (Qrelated to its primary muz 
the safe operation ct ns
including waste drpcsnl, ; 
nuclear materials, and moi-'

id licensed activities
■ing and handling ol

$17 AEC’s monitoring activities are aimed at specific AEC 
facilities and operations. EPA will have rtehmity for 
monitoring aimed primarily at the Aeumai public and 
the environment. These 2 efforts Will bo ckwmy coordi­
nated. The experience and competence uy-ding in the 
Bureau ol Radiological Health, HEW, whiter has been 
directly involved in surveillance and mumtering activi­
ties related to (lie environmental impact of nuclear

- ........ such as the
interaction of radiation with emetic maletial (UNA). 
Much of it is conducted at he national laboratoiios* 
EPA will have acces; to me o mits of the AEC rcseatch, 

; pm w; tern; to identity gaps in theand wdl have the

Solid wastes: USDA/lnterior—Control of 
animal and crop wastes, and recovery of 
agricultural and mineral resources from 
waste.

Moise: NASA/DOT—Design of aircraft en­
gines and vehicles that are quiet.

6

31

Much cl th

EPA
)l A ;

m amumPy to fund 
v rxwtmf- programs. 
I *or pun mses oilier 
wcce devftemnwn’b

Geological Survey—Water monitoring....

ESSA—Air monitoring. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

energy operation:; will be transferred t. LPA.
5 EPA will have the lead in water-quality mo: diriug, but 

will rely on Geological Survey for mete) ci tee actual 
sampling and analysis, just as FWQA has m the past,

2 EPA will do extenmve air monitoring, Ate wiH look to 
ESSA for momtcimg or hackteouml nCAtem in remote 
areas and for wemhei piemct on needete Un deternmu-

■Air: US DA/DOT/I nterior/DOD—Develop-1 
ment of control methods for windblown soil, 
and control of pollution from agricultural 
processing plants, airplanes and vehicles, • 
utilities, and mineral industries.

Water:
USDA—Control methods for animal and 
processing wastes, sediment, and other 
agriculturally related pollutants.
DOT—Coastal protection through detec­

tion and cleanup of oil spills (Coast 
Guard).

Inteiior—Basic research in Office of 
Water Resources Research, Geological 
Survey, and control research in Bureau 
of Land Management.

pmgr -ms in USuA . 
NASA m d DOT', re. .

on the safety and t 
EPA will have th? a 
logical elbcts ct <r 
to N/SA nod DAI 
cmdicnmi- mu i,

• 'Ay tor res 
lim onyou-g

lied to it

amen on 
iese^rch

tesoarch 
systems.
11 io co

v of

HEW—Surveillance of pesticides in food..

Other agencies—Monitoring o' ?*i activ­
ities for control purpose?.

rted” . to 
aim m i 1 
deteki m<

there i* vm

Cci;p- 
EPA v.

is »’

>■ tee 
i । -.- rh 
;m vmmh 
u w ! 0 .1 
. Sin old

to pn‘ thi
mmi'!
Fedm

V 32£Mmz rd
III': (I i.'1 
gump

e a winch 
w' reenm- 

m- lor the

rfh’vte.t nnd he'pbd to - 
ag-mey m :> hove a spmi- 
EPA will levicw teller aim 
charged with Um rexpemm 
overall research program for 
and that gaps are filled.

m t wiii be 
i g mat the 

■ is adequate

17& Most control technology le'-mm rnLting to wafer will 
be funded by CPA, but E”A will, emu upon ongemg 
research in other i./mte,

4 The Coast Guard lias curiam n-i^ie.lWitic; rdatmg tn oil 
cleanup because of its cb.m..- Io .u-wted an expensive 
fleet for these Gperabcrrs mA its computeace in boat 
safety. The Coad Guard dmia research directly related 
to fulfilling these resiw.ibmties. EPA will also do 
research in this area and will coordinate with Coast 
Guard.

9 EPA will have the Ate in rtem ' itetem r-z-zh. lint 
will draw on p- tmen •"  1 -;•-—■. /’-a. the
research in Amp mem : : > ■ ;'v ;*-. mm b Ac-
missions •>; Ite • -""'■ Ate':;- <: gmiute wim 
character kins ten! te P).

t Table does not include water and sewer programs ($412,000,00(1) which so • 'A ---1 
related” programs, but which also serve other purposes. These preyram-. are mvb ; -i 
not include expenditures by HEW, Labor, and DOD on occupation; I safety a-J hmm. ;;■ 
pationaliy related activities are included because it is impossible to sti-vaiv t n im 
dir°nt;y relevant to this table.

2 The dollar amounts shown are estimates subject to determination mA is to hr - w :; • 
resources to EPA. Also, amounts do not add to toteh since only Ate AH . Gte ft -.

: r- d te b’ A;;: Ap
’ .13 Abte uw.) Ums 

' A my cl A EC’s mr!- 
;C .'.Amite.'. which are
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the ■■ u.m Ate. I PA w id hr. e The ;-i ';'■ ;/ to fund
fl?
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IV. OTHER

Primarily:
AiC -l*ct --u^ rJ re^uLrbry ote.otuis. 13 The AEC Heises and ?e:te 1 > heteties ucf te nuclear 

r-vitei :i am.! teecteirm ..Ph erp ' mA .? ■ i teve.i-
tem te accident?. icm-K,. .1 mJA cte. '-- tete tee 
protection of the ..rtem, A./J; rumrd te mm m- tek’.rrs 
of rm’.? rcbvc rteteer te. ? PA will S'?i m me teal
standards which '.;A be eu'mced by tee / l.C tmeugh 
its Hcmr.iim mithmite.

DOT—Noise control for aircraft_ _ _ _ _ _ _ 2 CEQ is now uevelopmg recommendations for a htel noise 
Control program for the Federal Ga^er. mint. ERA 
would be a logical candidate as the pAce : m stmunrd- 
setting to be located.

A. AEC—Waste disposal. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ... 45 Capita! and onorate-g ooms of AEC di m:j£ p Hes used
primarily lor AEC’s own m;m-tevel w i/ z.; ru example, 
the restricted disposal sites iiHanteid, 'teA.; Savannah 

. River, S.C.; and Idaho Falls, Idaho.
Pollution abatement at Federal installs- 213 Funds contained in various agencies’ Du ient’- ter cleanup

bons. of Federal operations. Actions are subject ’□ Executive
Order 11507 which will require conte PA > wTh EPA 
as to the adequacy of emit p! memo;; us m mpufing 
standards approved c: s ' bv t PA,

1 The dollar amounts shown are estimates subject to determination orders to be issued by the Oil sev, GAB trans­
ferring resources to EPA. Aiso, amounts do not add to totals since only the principal items arc listed m ca te category#



TABLE II
Federal Funding For Environmentally Related Activities 1 

(Not primarily related to pollution control)

Program or activity ^iji^^of-fo”’,™?
I. Construction related to environmental quality. <10

Water and sewer programs (HUD, USDA, Conmrw^
lachian Region Commission.)

[NOTE: Water and sewer programs are multi-purpose. F<w ( x- 
ample, HUD utilizes sewer programs as a lever to norf- nv the 
goals of its urban development programs, since pbwimcat of 
sewers is a key factor in determining the pace, di reel ton. end 
nature of urban development; Agriculture’s programs repo wont 
assistance to rural areas to improve the level of miblm son me 
provided in those areas ; EDA programs provide q vjhMdv rv ( 
nomically depressed areas Cor the purpose of cmww, h<g 
nomic development. Transfer of these programs fr^m Hrur 
present locations would handicap these departments in ArryUg 
out their primary missions. ]

II. Enhancing the environment____ ____ ____ __ _ i n~a
Iriinurily: Provision of recreation resources (JPAAA, DUD,

^?,1TS» ^$DA.) Preservation of fisheries ami e impp ( PTcHod 
USDA.) Provision of open space, high way n f a r*< AAD DUT* 
OEO.) Highway beam ificaAm. Tmd prvbAAA, and 
portation planning ( DOT, USDA. UDA.)

III. General science services related to the environment,....... _ 793
Primarily: Weather prediction and research HA>A, Don 

NASA, USDA.) Data buoy program (DOT.) DAIA - and de­
scribing natural resources (USDA. Interior, NASA. X U .) IHA? 
research (NIH, NSF, Smithsonian.)

IV. Weather modification.................................._p,
V. Management of public lands (Inferior. USDA. In Hn . . . ?~ Ap

VI. Population control and redistribution ........ ....... p;c»
Includes new towns program (HUW, OHO HU h *

VII. Minimizing environmental impact caused by ;mTU > u n 
tivities (Federal and non-Federai) and by mdeAdmA n-Arm 
resource exploitation activities....................... ^4

Control of effects from water development and :l t; >0 rm 
programs and construction of highway?? (USDA. DoD ; r ; 
DOT.)

VIII. Education______________________________ ______________ r
Primarily: Agricultural Extension Service.

1 Almost every agency of the Federal Government Pas pm.rr.eu^ vA:A : - e- ;,. v • 
Indirectly on environmental quality. Coiisnlid.itIon of all M:A ru A : ’ (. ■ > A !
activities would involve ID major restructuring of many rrA-rid U pe 1 e D-' 
ability of departments’to use their programs to enhance tin on ci;-on u •> m A t .: j; . ;i:d 
very far, result in a large, diversified agency in which h would be di A mt 0 m om.c 
rapidly an effective pollution control programs

Mr. HENDERSON. Mr. Ash, I am wondering if yon cop hi nice US any 
clue as to what considerations the Council had in mho! about the 
internal arrangement of the new Agency after it is set op. We do not 
have anything in the plan that tells us how this is to be done.

Mr. ASH. I can make one statement, and then Mr. ink ran augment 
that.

We have identified those activities that we feel should be brought 
together. On the other hand, one of the reasons for bringing them 
together is to recognize the interdependence among the problems and 
their solutions, and that we feel the Administrator of this new Agency 
should have the opportunity to identify those interdependent^ in a 
way that we can most effectively organize the internal structure of the 
EPA.



We do have some ideas, but we felt that it would not be proper and 
not be valuable to impose those ideas on the structure, but merely to 
develop them so that when the Administrator assumes such a responsi­
bility, the thinking would have been done, but at the same tune he 
would have the opportunity to structure the organization in such

way that it ultimately will be internally organized, but it a some

units which arc now in existence will be transferred over. J h water

intact. The air group from HEW will be moved over as 
p^srhndes programs coming from several dhlAvut nr 
be moved into a pesticide unit but. ,
feel we should preclude the new Administrator from having

ted out

The 
win

Mr* HENDERSON; Mr. Ink, you are setting up live new a 
administrators, new positions that are being created. Can y-

vtwh one of those would be dom

Eta nt

hero
organizations will (it in under t bar responsAiht w< :

Mr. INK. Let me come to t hat in a minute, i f I mighty
Finally, the radiat ion l um‘t ions which are coming Am-! three 

different sources—AMA f ederal Radiation Council, and WA- —vid
probably be put into our unit. , y

In addition to that, he w JL o' ^mim. mac an tulmmAtj :Ar.« unit, 
and he will have so rec K pc A ph u aim and eve orc son unm

We would expert thw awmv AdmirMrutor whi .Am. as mo?/ agen­
cies do, want to (’CjhAh ; ■nw ••' A mm of a mo M'mtriig nature. I 
think monitoring u w be ♦.•-.♦• <*f these: I I* \ wm Live mon no 1 ng in 
a lot of dim o m ^o ^ nub wib haw lo H O W ha( win be o n - with 
res/^^t Io mm‘Hunting that effect. Rovareh is another. Some of the 
rolhiPor control an,a lune moved mAh further in resernA than 
naw* <uh> ns. I hat m*ed< to bo coord mated.

Il is livre partimdarly that we think the new Administer o: ought 
to have the opportunity to have a voice, as was done in the < a- of the 
Secretary of Transport at ion, for example. You recall when the De­
partment of Transportation was discussed before the commb we, we 
talked about staff 1’mwiions, but they were not specifically uh miffed. 
We discussed organization with the committee before they v c ac­
tually specified. At t he time of the hearings on DOT on the IL A this 
had not been determined.

Air. HENDERSON. Maybe we can go into that in a little mon., detail 
when you make your presentation. I do not want to detain the com­
mittee now. Would that be all right with vou ?

Mr. INK. Yes.
Air. BLATNIK. Wethank you, not only for your presence I rd for the 

enormous amount of time that you and th ^members, of tA mini 
have paid to this important mbjAw Bmpc t geal A.:Vt>Ams n a A 
and today do not indicate dd'en • os A opinion. 11 kink lie a a um- 
and underscore the magnit mb* < ; the pi Adem as much mom mg m- 
cated, complex and interrelated a frost ruling problem. Wo worked 
with water alone and are still having a dickens of a time tn mg to 
solve that problem.



We appreciate your recommendations and yonr k-kmck^ nud. [ 
hope you understand our feeling’s. Our main problem. 1 kkk J mJ 
so much differences in objectives or diffpmm\ns in goads er eve? bom 
to get to the goals, but I think a closer working w kkrn -k m >umin­
degree, in advance of these problems would be hokkk

The Congress is in a rather difficult position, being bi a sort of 
strait-jacket so it cannot make ewg reasonable mkw H k • km gs J 
the proposal once it comes up hove. The mon' emhywmwkm the 
program is before it is presented, the easier time we mne kmc

We thank you, the Council and the members of yow WOH, kc you 
participation and for your very important contribution.

The hearings will recess until 2 o'clock this afternoon, Mr. Ink. I 
think you may summarize your portion on the administrative aspects 
as necessary. I do want to express apologies to the remaining wimesses. 
I am confident we will be able to hear your testimony d la mbmrv^^

The hearings will recess until 2 o’clock.
(Whereupon, at 12:15 p.ih., the subcommittee recessed, to re* o ocm 

at 2 p.m. of the same day.)

AFTERNOON SESSION

Mr. BLATNIK. The Subcommittee on Kv-cmbr mJ Ter h^ 
Reorganization of the House Government Oyer. J-io ; ;k ^ < k 
please come to order. We. will resume yublk J miry- ): k-mg.-k 
zat ion Plan No. 3 of 197k

Thank you, Mr. Ink, for standing by ad day ;. o k 
available this morning. You have a statement to pc- < w 
Director of the Office of Management and Bridge t.

Mr. Ink, if I may suggest it—it is our kuh a m ,d 
because we inadvertently scheduled too mam vM ~ > 
you could summarize your statement, the Jamm-- : k 
appear in the record at this point. Without mp- o leg * 
have been cohered yesterday and this morning t - nm 
agency, the advantages, et cetera—without dnpk mJ; 
been covered, feel free to make any comments w k h you 
yet been brought to light to make a more complete re m 
what we have not covered too well yet on the organize! m 
ilie agencies, the personnel, and the possible coUs.

We may have some questions in that an a Joo.
You may proceed. Your statement will appear in its e 

point in the record.
(Mr. Ink’s prepared statement follows:)

and be big 
Ask Jam-

i! In t \ m l his

PREPARED STATEMENT OF DWIGHT A. INK, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF 
MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET

Mr. Chairman and members of the subcommittee, I appreciate the opportunity 
to appear in support of the President’s Reorganization Plan No. a of 3970 which 
would create a new Environmental Protection Agency.

As the President pointed out in his message transmitting plan No. 3 ami plan 
No. 4, which would establish a National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
in the Department of Commerce, these plans represent important steps toward 
organizing our environmentally related activities more effectively. They have 
grown up piecemeal and are now scattered among a number of departments and 
agencies. While he recognizes that further changes may be fl suable m this 
very complex area and that proposals have been made for sm h Janges. the 
President has stated, “I also think that in practical terms, in Us sensitive ami



rapidly developing area, it is better to proceed a step at a Hex—-and thus to be 
sure that we are not caught up in a form of organizational imbgustmn from up ing 
to rearrange too much at once.”

The President well summarized the basic problem we face, in the erwirmv 
mental protection area when he suited that. ‘Our luOm-u’ u-uunmeut hwy is 
not structured to make a coordinated awmk on the poHmanU which dob: . • the 
air we breathe, the water we drink, and the land that grows our food. Turned, 
the present governmental structure for dealing with environmental pollution 
often defies effective and concerted action.” Tn pointing out Tint the environment
must be perceived as a single, interrelated sy-wm, the I’resident aku bet, ared 
that current executive Leanch a-uig’um uls de net reject that hwwrv'wb . T bw

At present, responsibility for poHuthm control is divi led yHuw. Hly sue w ling 
to the medium in which rhe embammam owuix Io., mr (PEW;, -miter 
(mainly Interior), and land or food (HEW. Agriculture E However u • mgE’ 
source may pollute the air with smoke and. chemkaJs. the Hud with 000 w, rues, 
and a river or h\ke with chemical and other wastes, Control of air pohuut : may 
convert the smoke to solid wastes that then pollute hind or water, nod ’ ml rot 
of water-polluting diluents may convert them join solid wastes which the-: wist 
be disposed of on land. Some pollutants, siwh as pcstwldvs and rad’ th :. are 
present in all media, and do not tit into the traditional mr-antmwml ' w- • Eos. 
This fragmentation leaves us vulnerable io confusion. overlap :'tnd be w ;: Hw 
recognition of new problems which uni arrow; organize Www rounds.:'' y Wow 
importantly, there 1ms been noplace of umtrH togioxabw and wsyoii- hb. w Tor 
determining research priorities and recommending standards, for n mu wring 
individual pollutants appearing in (Efferent media, and tor preve di . the 
introduction of new pollumuts into the mm ronmw.it.

A more effective apprw: b in pollnHwi control would involve the : -s: smHe 
identification of different. tobuaubs and thou the Ira cumof Hwb' path- t. • »agh
the various elements of Hm moo wanes. the u< a-ruumu :m* at To to* X ; = ; W- 
sible exposure of an hubv UImil • >’• 1 he • . w Iruma m !o a y c Wk' r / or 1 -Ji • mt-*, 
and the evaluation of the .mhum : Pms ..amm diff eturn pHtjimPs aw: J ' ■ yut 
forms of pollution. Research. 'i u I ird ■■: Hoc w* p Jn.y t .wmubium ■ w ’hen 
occur on a comprehensive b.( d>.

A consolidation of the major misti / pul:w. mu oom oh yrc-pauis .* our 
judgment, necessary to anmnyh a th ci ' ur*- S wkmiyr a cw m wed 
pollution control agency wooM i are w d. ?:;r ?V';H»W; Jr;' o r dwdu vith 
new environment;!I pna ' * . a m? p. •. p H • u H f. ! . ♦ ♦ s»w. * r sm- 
plify relations brio»• n t' • f • ■ n ?. • < < . \ '..■.:..:*■•••!;( ’,-,•>.'. dew w. , mts, 
and would mm Ph- pro ■ f v b .u,, : m u. . iy ' a - . r up X: h ; dink m .a nd 
regalia I unis b y । w * '♦ 1' u 1 .■ g .’. a i ■ ■; • ra t' * - '»•!'■ uz ia-'iey;

Inorder :»»u,b wi:1 Ha. «• yi ;»h a mrl E • a. a Ru-e’.mawd Em Id a Xo. 3 
would « rmim a new wy up;. the Envlr'-nmcni J,1 Prelect ba:. Aye wy (Ep\x--k)

•Uba ! > fo dmor j.il *Com olid de m;r hade Whwa’ne lewis and Han ku a for
varin an major forms of p,»l|:itHm a fleck eg tin general environment a m. where
appropriate, to Price fop tbar our effort ■. to enforce those standards h:.*d w pro­
vide usHstam’o in nlhwmtuw pollution problmHw

The plan deal- with :e WiiEs rHaH a io Eve Eo’c cram of pT-ph .<— \\'-;er, 
air, solid waste. peHicido- and radiat wi —and combines in EPA the fu» Hinns 
carried out by the Federal Water QuaHfy Abminist ration * FWQA), w in the 
Department of the Interior: the National Air Pollution Wmkol A vw;wra­
tion (NAPCA), parts of the Environmental (’murol Administration KCA), 
and 'the pesticides research and regulatory programs of the Food mb Drug 
Administration, all presently Jaunted in HEW: the pesticides legist; di u and 
related authority of the Department of Agriculture; the environmemal radia­
tion protection standard-setting function of the AEC: the functions of the 
Federal Radiation Council; some of the pesticides research conducted by the 
Bureau of Commercial Fisheries: and authority to conduct ecological systems 
research, now vested in the Council on Environmental Quality. The EPAs esti­
mated budget and staff in fiscal year 1971 will be $1.4 billion and almost G.000 
personnel.

The criterion for deciding what programs should be placed in the new agency 
was that the EPA should include all those, and only those, programs or functions 
necessary for it to carry out its mission of integrated policy-making and pollu­
tion control. Thus, the plan would transfer (existing standard-setting aurtwitv 
covering all the major classes of polluinnts to the new agency, and orc He ft 
with access to the research competence necessary to determine what the aand- 
ards should be. EPA can also obtain needed information or services from mmr

ronmw.it


agencies, on the basis of interagency agreements if necessary. In addition, the 
EPA will incorporate many of the major Federal technical assistance and grant 
programs which, hitherto, have been the backbone of the Government's anti- 
pollution effort. We have not felt that it was either practical or desirable to 
transfer to EPA certain enforcement activities—such as PDA s bed removal 
authority—which are integral parts of a larger effort in another ugmmy invok­
ing factors other than pollution. This has involved difficult judgm-Tv in scum 
areas, and experience may well indicate later adjustments are desirable.

While the plan results in reasonably clear and simple transfer- in th > areas 
of water, air and solid waste pollution, I believe it would be helpful io explain 
in some detail how the plan would deal with the areas of pesticide usd radiation 
pollution which are quite complex and involve pulling together programs of 
several agencies.

The present Federal regulatory authority in the pesticide area directed at 
providing farmers, homeowners, public health officers, and oile r mDvbbmm with 
pesticides which are adequate to control pests while at the same time prelecting 
the public health, the health of the user, and the general on vimmw id. J mmnd 
law provides for a system of standard-setting and premarket Hears m e in order to 
achieve this goal. For example, the Federal Food, Drug, and t'osmmic Am directs 
the Secretary of HEW to establish food tolerances lor pest irides, 1hat is, {H st mide 
residues allowed on raw agricultural products and in pn^o-rd foods, coder 
the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act ; Fl FRA i, Hie SmrcPu-y 
of Agriculture may register a pesticide for specific uses in Dm Fmf.ed Slates if 
he finds that the pesticide is both effective and safe for mm..1 ns and is not overly 
damaging to the environment. The pesticide must be registered in such a maimer 
that the pesticide, when used according to the direct bum mi Die blind, will not 
result in residues on or in foods greater than those* established by the Secretary 
of HEW.

In establishing food tolerances, the primary objective of the DIAV Seectary 
is to protect the public from unsafe food. However. Iha Am d e directs the 
Secretary to “* * * give appropriate consideration nnamg mmw eDwaal f;u> 
tors * * * to the necessity for the production of an adeoimp, wrnmmim and 
economical food supply ♦ * ♦ These tolerances are enforced t e . , h Pelf (|H> 
FDA food inspection program and the I’SDA meat and pod i> imp-fion
programs.

The Secretary of HEW also reviews proposed ^‘sHmdc Dm b. fm sH'my to 
humans, focusing particularly on the possibility of hazard t > n u-^rs tw to 
other humans who might come in contact, wit h t h“ p • a mob*. In a d.o w.y, Do
Secretary of the Interior reviews proposed pw/mb!r ho .e. 
instructions are adequate to protect m b and v ibdoo. T‘ 
conducted under the terms of an administ ra?l\c ii rce. 
Secretaries. The Secretary of Agriculture may lube ;he 
Departments into consideration when registering a p*
usually does, but he is not legally hound to do - 

There Ims been considerable critiH>m recent 
Government has acted to avoid Um amle.wrm*

<< m w :

problem stems from the fact that, the Hw^ nwa-r w 
meat operates are inadequate. For example, tm- Guver 
trol over the actual use of pesticides (except in Un lim i

pesticides by airplane). Another part of the problem results Iron 
the principal emphasis of the Federal program when it started v 
cacy of marketed pesticides. While this aspect of the problem m 
important, we are now beginning to place very heavy emphaso < 
mental effects of pesticides. Further, since the regulatory amh 
so fragmented, it has been difficult for any one department in m a 
leadership role and to direct resources for a coordinated Federal

During the past year considerable effort has been made to imm 
tion of the Federal program. A new interagency agreement bet w 
taries of Agriculture, HEW, and Interior was developed which a; 
registration process will reflect the increased concern with the 
and other environmental effects of pesticides. This action has led 
and suspension actions on certain uses of some persistent pesticide! 
Nevertheless, further steps, such as this reorganization, arc mode;

Reorganization Flan No. 3 calls for the consolidation m Dm m.

. ? * • m at 
mt that 
I he effi-

’ mm peen 
the needed

eve 1
OOP t

•• uro ■; Die

such as DDT.

mr 0!

tolerances for pesticide residues on food and for registering peH.em-A*



FIFRA. The EPA will look to the Department of Agriculture, tie Department of 
the Interior and the Department of HEW for research and advice on the efibucy 
of these pesticides, and for basic research on the effects of these pesticbhw on 
health and on the general environment However, EPA will have authority and 
funds to conduct certain research needed for its regulatory decisions. Toe EPA 
will also be the focal point for the Federal monitoring effort and public informa­
tion activities related to pesticides.

The Food and Drug Administration will retain its responsibility for taking 
legal action against foods which have excessive residues of pesticides. This legal 
enforcement function is an integral part of the FDA’s food protection activi­
ties and there is no need for the EPA to duplicate this extensive enforcement 
capability. For the same reason, the Secretary of Agriculture will retain hu au­
thority to remove from the market meat and poultry products which contain resi­
dues of pesticides in excess of EPA tolerances. EPA will du supplementin'/ moni­
toring of pesticides and their effects to the extent It deems ma vs.wry.

Perhaps the most essential feature of this reorganization of pesticide a Avi- 
ties is the combining of two Federal regulatory authorities—the USDA^ r' ra­
tion authority -and the FDA tolerance-setting authority.

In the radiation area, the Administrator of the Environmental Proto Eon 
Agency will assume responsibility for the functions presently performed by »he
Federal Radiation Council, the functions of the Division of Radiation rrwwRon 
Standards in ARC that have to do with establishing cm u’femmwrnl m > Cs 
applicable to the general population, and the functions of the lameau of 1< - ap­
ical Health in HEW, except, for those functions that relate to consumer niv : mt 
regulation, radiation as used in the healing arts, and occupational expo ur e to 
radiation.

The FRC now sets body dose guides or criteria: The amount of radiati; a to 
which a member of the general public ma.v be exposed. It also docks with Re 
problem of occupational exposures. To do this, Hie FRC now relies on Re
published literature and the compebncc «T groups such as the Actional ’ 2 -my 
of Sciences, the National CmmHI on ibohjiiim Proiwhbm an 1. Mnminw . t^ 
and the International CommisHon <*n Ra hint ion Pneeohon. Tur FRC also u ' w s 
expert temporary staffs for special .‘ tub * ■< The radiation pryocthm guide . ne 
now presented by the chairman of Mie F(’e’ to the Fr' Jdtmt for approval, ecu 
his acceptance, they become guH* !m ■< To- E det is mn mdes in their own m th h les 
and those licensed by them, and the gut b lines are incorporated into stuncards 
and regulations promukmted by thr a 'em i- <

The Federal Ibmwvoa C m 'E wouM H aboh-dvd. but all its duties, rr wm- 
^yiPth/. ano meiwa-x wbl **• w mnwc by the EPA. o'- a remit. EPA :1I 
esuudi./ impmim ;o. umow mme--- cE--< mho-ria) for mo. p-neral pm m ■ cm 
and <••> upm mon! wm/mr. Tlrm' miterm will be deform .-nod (and com.im f’y 
r^i-xemim dt, .s m dmm mov by tho PRC, with the aid of panels of scientbas awn 
wiiIon and Without the Federal Government who will sift data proAeco • by 
rewwrch'ws In He* mmntlHc community. The existing statutory rmyiiremmh. wait 
the A AS nod XC’P* 'V OW e/md would contrive to apufv, I ’would sew— the 
unpurtwHoe of. (hw^em upon hue best toe' suit meal and scion lift: expertb: i owail- 
'^^v10^

.Ine ERA will use these rrnkatioe prokwtmn guides in f'-m/m; ren/rul v/ '/.m- 
mental standards. By standards, we mean Emits on JO dial’em exposures or u ■•■■/s, 
or concentrations or quantities of radioactive material, in the general umron- 
ment outside the boundaries of locations under the control of persons pos.vwshu or 
using radioactive material.

EPA’s general environmental standards will be enforced bv the AEG th -uh 
its licensing authority. They will also be used by the AEG'and other EV pwH 
agencies in carrying out their direct nctivb ies.

During the course of our discussions of plan Ne. 3 with members of Cm . ess 
and others a series of questions have boon raised which I would like .a em­
inent on.

First, the establishment of the Environmental Iwob ctkm Agency as a -m -w ate 
agency rather than as a component of m; e> EI mg deport moat’or n,i > : is 
been questioned. A deciding factor in t/T woe was the H d tm ghe A A m 
to the environmental protection five mm m- I >. ,-ad flu rim CT HUW- - as 
being buried in the massive variety <mwm ♦ P re A kb e buhl md dm ■ . . 1 ,s 
are involved. Just as the atomic energy ; ; w e urogram,/ * mu oreaum 0 ■ he 
performed by separate new agemv.-; bm . ,• o m. y. pup wdiumd prio ; at 
the time they were established, so 1 be p- - vein b.-iim es Erne (heenvir' a il 
protection program, which is of mutiem imper move, ma d< to be hoi: d .• a 
separate agency for the concentrated cd ml that needs tv be mounted.

48-895 0—70------0



It has been suggested that, since most of the EPA programs now are within 
executive departments headed by Cabinet members, their placement in a separate 
agency headed by a non-Cabinet level administrator results in a downgrading. 
We cannot agree. At present, these programs are placed in such a way that various 
levels of supervisors exist between them and the Cabinet members, and thev 
must compete for attention with a host of other important departmental activities. 
Their placement in EPA will assure close top level supervision by an officer who 
will have a key position in the administration.

. In addition, the decision was based, in part, on the need to avoid the institu­
tional biases of existing agencies. This is not said in any derogatory sense, but, 
as the President has pointed out, the existing departments have their own 
primary missions—resource development, transportation, agriculture—which 
properly and necessarily affect their views of environmental matters. To vest all 
the EPA programs in one of those departments is apt to result in a particular 
slant to those activities and questions as to its objectivity In RRRg with matters 
affecting and controlling other departments.

Second, interest has been expressed in the relationship bet-w^R EPA end the 
Council on Environmental Quality. The relationship will be akin co that which 
exists between the Office of Science and Technology and our major research and 
development agencies or between the Council of Economic Advisers and the agen­
cies having a major impact on the economy and employment lewis. CEQ. like OST 
and CEA, is a unit in the Executive Office of Hw PwRb’/R Rd a* suR obi vs a 
key role in advising the President and acting in iR bcNR R AAV-RAR Rl RER 
and to help develop policies and priorities in R pnm-m area TN A. amts do 
not have day-by-day operating responsibility*. In com .• t. ETA. wR have Re 
latter type of responsibilities in the area of RUTR-I < 'RA -nd A riah/wlRR 
research, enforcement, and assistance activities, CREWR HA iwo agencies will 
have to work closely together to achieve overall strnbRe- and objectives. In 
addition, CEQ is concerned with all environmental activities, not just pollution 
control.

Third, there have been questions relating to the orgmiRR A R EPA, par­
ticularly with respect to how ongoing programs can be m-vR - ',, A AA' 
without creating serious disruption and confusion. In park ’ cbk • ^ tn*
cern results from the problems which occurred wwr.d A «■ . * <• .i o,a Re
water pollution control function was shifted from JEW ; ; ,; ysing
significant operating problems in the process. W^ a t>- <w A ; , A f .JJ
avoiding these problems. For that reason, it is RRmEd dm ; v . ru ,n. 
volved be moved to EPA intact. Thus, we would and RR * A.r R v, at *r 
Quality Administration, the National Air Pollution RAAR v ' - ; R.R m and 
the Bureau of Solid Waste Management would mmy Ro i ? . AIRT con­
stituent units. We would also anticipate that the r-d v. • bo. coming 
from HEW and AEG and the RAR-HIC wRiRA < A.R ; n •. R V RE cul­
ture, and Interior would move intart, although R y R 'd. , R - o u;ht
into two overall units dealing with radiation and peRN-b <

We believe the new Administrator should AmRRr R- •■ ,-’ • : ' m R AT- 
tain cross-cutting staff units to help him eonrdin.Hr ivkRT • ’RR - R Re 
operating units. In addition to a general adrdnist rat i w and m A ; c : •; { .Rdf, 
examples of such units might be ones (haling with, the areas of A-AAI! awl 
standards, monitoring, technical assistance to State* and local wwnmiAds and 
enforcement. Wo have* established an interagency task force io b vNop various 
alternatives for the new Administrator to deal with these matter* ami to develop 
necessary common or consistent administrative services.

We.do not believe it wise to make a final determination with respect to these 
staff functions prior to the new Administrator, or at least an acting administra­
tor, having the opportunity to consider the various options. I bedew this is com­
mon practice. Likewise, there are a few organizational units in existing depart­
ments in which some staff will be shifted to the new agency and others loft in 
the existing department. In those instances, although wo can indwafe the ap­
proximate division of manpower, we believe that the final deter nd cation should 
not be made until the new leadership has an opportunity h - AAOS it* views

known of 
R deRr-

with resect to the division of resources. As you know. Re prw 
dollars and numbers of people and other resources is mad. o
urination orders. Such orders are developed by the (Rw w RoRom-nt and 
Budget in consultation with the affected agencies and use Rcio? by th birector 
of OMB. Although planning is underway now with n AMR to Rotors that will 
go into the determination orders, the actual orders wdi he is u-d at Re time 
the transfer becomes effective.

eonrdin.Hr


Finally, there has been concern about the transferability of members of Me 
Public Health Service Commissioned Corps. You will recall that this was a serious 
problem at the time the water pollution control program was transferred from 
HEW to Interior. Initially, such personnel will be detailed to EPA. Then under 
separate legislation, which was forwarded to the Congress last wee,., they 
will be given an opportunity to convert to positions in the regular crul -ernee 
in such a way that they will have compensation and other benefits which wuh 
not result in a basic loss to themselves. . v

In summary, Reorganization Plan No. 3 would in creat ing El A pre ide tv 
with a strong focal point for dealing with the critical problems of set Png and 
enforcing pollution control standards in a rational and consistent way. AS such, 
EPA would have a key role to play in protecting the environment by abating 
pollution. It would bring to bear related research and information activities, 
assist State and local governments and others in arresting pollution through 
grants and technical aid and assist the Council on Eavkomnomal Quality in 
developing new policies in this vital area.

I urge that Plan No. 3 bo allowed to become effective.

STATEMENT OF HON. DWIGHT A. INK, ASSISTANT DIRICTOR, 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET; ACCOMPANIED BY 
HOWARD SCHTOOR. CHIEF, GOVERNMENT OEGANIZATIuN I TAFF, 
AND CHARLES ELKINS. EXAMINER; AND DOUGLAS COSIL1. SEN­
IOR STATE ASSOCIATE. PRESIDENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON 
EXECUTIVE ORGANIZATION

Mr. INK, AS was discussed this morning. the Agency is deigned to 
provide a special focus in Ine e ' Hronrpvufid pollution con rt“ area. 
One of the areas about which I think ^mi- nnc^ ion has been raised is 
the relationship of the Cmm^l -n Ep\o-mmjenud Jpuoirv nod the 
Agency. Tmight just add a htlh o< A c-n nas b*’\n dinmsseo thus far 
on that point. .

Mr. BEATNIK. ThnHvn go al point.
Mr. INK. Import im is we rvg.;rd ^Huthm control, it is, of course, 

just one of i mmf HT of hr^d newts that rcUM to the cm wmirnent. 
The Jntc? g*nermnw.* d C< Mipenomu Act talks abmp some A these 
other are a-i for wimple, the development and conscrva* urn. of c chiral 
resources, including kind, water, minerals and wildlife, Here v^ have 
the Agriculture Department and the Interior Department. P?e cation 
and natural beauty, ami planned communities a re <4k^ related areas. 
The environment involves, as we see it, many functions, involving 
many agencies, and the Council has the task from a policy st un point, 
not as an operating st a fl but as a si aff to the President, of rebt/mg this 
broad range of activities throughout the Federal Government.

As you know, the statute which established the Council on Environ­
mental Quality did give that Council some specific functions which, 
if it is agreeable, it might be useful to include in the record it this 
point.

Mr. BLATNIK. Yes. Without objection, it will be so ordered.
Mr. INK. It talks about the appraisal of programs and abc nt fol­

lowing the trends, about studies and research relating to environ­
mental quality which, as I say, go far beyond just the clement of 
pollution control that we are concerned with here. As Air. Train 
pointed out yesterday, the Agency we are talking about, the EPA, 
is an operating agency, and it would report directly to the President 
and not be a subordinate to the Council.

(The statute referred to, Public Law 91-190, follows:)
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Public Law 91-190
91st Congress, S. 1075

January 1, 1970

2ln3ct 83 STAT. 852 !

To establish a national policy for the environment, to provide for the.establish­
ment of a Council on Environmental Quality, and for other purposes.

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives of the
United States of America in Congress assembled^ That this Act may National En- 
be cited as the “National Environmental Policy Act of 1969’’. vironmental

Policy Act of
PURPOSE 1969 *

SEC. 2. The purposes of this Act are: To declare a national policy 
which will encourage productive and enjoyable harmony between man 
and his environment; to promote efforts which will prevent or elimi­
nate damage to the environment and biosphere and stimulate the 
health and welfare of man; to enrich the understanding of the eco­
logical systems and natural resources important to the Nation: and io 
establish a Council on Environmental tonality.

TITLE I

DECLARATION OF NATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY

SEC. 101. (a) The Congress, recognizing the profound impact of Policies and 
man’s activity on the interrelations of all comjHwnb* of f t m.turd m'o* 
environment, particularly the profound inmicm*s of । puucdon 
growth, high-density urbanization, industrial expMncM, rc ^u c 
exploitation, and new and expanding terhimh'g ^t ^h-Mrcs and 
recognizing further the critical importance of rv^wing and u^huahj- 
ing environmental quality to the overall welfare and cr^b-pM-Mt of 
man, declares that it is the continuing policy of the Ft dr nd < m n- 
ment, in cooperation with State and local governments, and 'Cher con­
cerned public and private organizations, to use all practicable u > m ^ j
and measures, including financial and technical as ’stance, in. a ::. '.- f
ner calculated to foster and promote the general welfare, to -PCJ; . ;
maintain conditions under which man and muure/MI exc/i" 
productive harmony, and fulfill the social, economic, Mid oth-r '
requirements of present and future generations of Amerimns.

(b) In order to carry out the policy set forth in this Act, it is the 
continuing responsibility of the Federal Government to use nil prac­
ticable means, consistent with other essential considerations of 
national policy, to improve and coordinate Federal plans, functions, 
programs, ana resources to the end that the Nat ion may—

(1) fulfill the responsibilities of each generation as trustee of 
the environment for succeeding generations;

(2) assure for all Americans safe, healthful, productive, and 
esthetically and culturally pleasing surroundings;

(3) attain the widest range of beneficial uses of the environ­
ment without degradation, risk to health or safety, or other unde­
sirable and unintended consequences;

(4) preserve important historic, cultural, and natural aspects 
of our national heritage, and maintain, wherever possible, an 
environment which supports diversity and variety oi individual 
choice; , , . ,

(5) achieve a balance between population and resource use 
which will permit high standards of living and a wide sharir/ of 
life’s amenities; and
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(6) enhance the quality of renewable resources and approach 
the maximum attainable recycling of depletable resources.

(c) The Congress recognizes tnat each person should enjoy a health­
ful environment and that each person has a responsibility to contribute 
to the preservation and enhancement of the environment.

Administration. SEC, 102. The Congress authorizes and directs that, to the fullest 
extent possible: (1) the policies, regulations, and public laws of the 
United States shall be interpreted‘“and administered in accordance 
with the policies set forth in this Act, and (2) all agencies of the Fed­
eral Government shall—

(A) utilize a systematic, interdisciplinary approach which will 
insure the integrated use of the natural and social sciences and 
the environmental design arts in planning and in decisionmaking 
which may have an impact on man $ environment:

(B) identify and develop methods and procedures, in con­
sultation witl/the Council on Environment al Quality established 
by title II of this Act, which will insure that presently unqaanti* 
tied environmental amenities and values may be given appropriate 
consideration in decisionmaking along with economic and tech- 
nieM considerations;

(C) hr HHC in every rfcommendmion or.report on proposals 
for legislation and other major Fukuo io b<w significantly af­
fecting the quality m the human environment, a detailed state­
ment by the responsible official on--

(n the environmental impact of the proposed action,
(ii) any advert environmental effects which cannot be 

avoided should F * prop's'll be implemented,
(in) nltcrmifwr uo Fn-prop.^
(iv) the rolateudup F'Uvern ‘oud short-term urns of 

man s envjru’jur*J end tm- mamO’-’'.isue find ermaou-ment of 
long-term pOMlucr.'v "<y, and(

(v) any H-revvrubh "mid irretrievable comniitmeivs of re* 
snnr * M uhuh would IM- involved in the proposed action 
shouh! it !»■ implemented.

Prior to nuking any beta Hui statement, the respond 4c Federal 
ojln ial shall ur.^nh with and obtain the connrents of any Fed­
eral agency whmh has jurisdiction by law or special extier- ise with 

Copte# of »**♦«- respect to any environmental impact involved. Copies of such 
merits, etc. javail- statement and the comments and views of the appropriate Federal, 
ability. State, ami local agencies, which are authorized to develop and en­

force environmental standards, shall lx? made available to the 
President, the Council on Environmental Quality and to the pub-

81 Stat. 54. Jie Rs provided by section 552 of title 5. United States Code, and 
shall accompany the proposal through the existing agency review 
processes;

(D) study, develop, and describe appropriate alternatives to 
recommended courses of action in any proposal which involves 
unresolved conflicts concerning alternative uses of available re­
sources;

(E) recognize the worldwide and long-range character of en­
vironmental problems and, where consistent with the foreign 
policy of the I nited States, lend appropriate support to initiatives, 
resolutions, and programs designed to maximize international 
cooperation in anticipating and preventing a decline in the quality 

. of mankind's world environment;
(F) make available to States, counties, municipalities, institu­

tions, and individuals, advice and information useful in restoring, 
maintaining, and enhancing the quality of the environment;
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(G) initiate and utilize ecological information in the planning 
and development of resource-oriented projects ; and

(H) assist the Council on Environmental Quality established 
by title II of this Act.

SEC. 103. All agencies of the Federal Government shall review 
their present statutory authority, administrative regulation:^; and cur­
rent policies and procedures for the purpose of determining whether 
there are any deficiencies or inconsistencies therein whirl! prohibit 
full compliance with the purposes and provisions of this Act and skull 
propose to the President not later than July 1, 1971, such measnW as 
may be necessary to bring their authority and policies into conform­
ity with the intent, purposes, and procedures set forth in tins A /L

SEC. 104. Nothing in Section 102 or 103 shad in any wry Aik” ice 
specific statutory obligations of any Federal agency (1) n- rmmhy 
with criteria or standards of environmental quality, (2) m 'moohmue 
or consult with any other Federal or State agency, or (H) to pg, or 
refrain from acting contingent upon the recommendations or ee.ri.id­
eation of any other Federal or Stale agency.

SEC. 105. The policies and gm As sei forth in this Act are sgw t> 
tary to those set forth in existing authorize ions of Fcdma: rgemn-g.

Eevie^r.

TITLE II

COUNCIL ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

SEC. 201. The President shall transmit to the Cong arm
beginning July 1, 1970, an Environmental Qua! 
after referred to as the “report”) which >hid set 
and condition of the major natural, manmade.

v h beet to 
mt mms.

mental classes of the Nation, including, bn; me Lucie 
the aquatic, including marine, estuarine, ami fn h w 
terrestrial environment, including, but not limited ?o. A 
land, wetland, range, urban, suburban, and rural mvj 
current and foreseeable trends in the quality, man age; mu 
tion of such environments and the effects of those litmus

available natural resources for fulfilling human
ments of the Nation in the light of expected r i Us

f *r
I '
I'

to their effect on the environment and on the conservation, dw. 
ment and utilization of natural resources; and (5) a program
remedying the deficiencies of existing programs and actA uri 
gether with recommendations for legislation.

SEC. 202. There is created in the Executive Office of th
a Council on Environmental Quality (hereinafter refe

e x ■ i

o-

.r

“Council”)* The Council shall lie composed of three members who .- 
be appointed by the President to serve at his pleasure, by and v 
the advice and consent of the Senate. The President shall designate

G^LC I 1 O!3 
rvj rorental 
J« H sy.

one of the members of the Council to serve as ('hairman. Each mem­
ber shall be a person who, as a result of his training, experience, and 
attainments, is exceptionally well qualified to analyze and interpret 
environmental trends and information of all kinds: toyippraA uro­
grams and activities of the Federal Government in the light of dm 
policy set forth in title I of this Act; to be conscious of and rasp -c o.3 
to the scientific, economic, social, esthetic, and cultural m J ; mm in­
terests of the Nation; and to formulate and racomm/nd na * oal 
policies to promote the improvement of the quality of the environs nt.
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eo Stat. 416. 
Duties and 
functions•

34 F. R. 8693

January 1$ 1970

SEC. 203. The Council may employ such officers and employees as 
may be necessary to cany out its functions under this Act. In ado Amn, 

’ ~ •’ ---ploy and fix the compensation of such exoeus and
be necessary for the carrying out of its it 

> with section 3109 of title 5, Unkw
the Council may em
consultants as may
under this Act, in accordance with sec 
Code (but without regard to the last

SEC. 204. It snail be the duty and
(1) to assist and adv
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hons 
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'entente

the ore raw a the
Environmental Quality Export required by 

(2) to gather timely and authoritative in 
the conditions and trends in the quality > f

trends are huerfenng, * 
merit of the policy set . 
and submit to the Fix 
and trends;

r axe meiy to on 
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ident studies rem i
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Act, the Conned shall—
(1) consult with the Citizens’ Advisors Commktce M

■■a

.. >1; ill
\ and

nv

Jing

vi the

n’ this

Ear iron­
ed 11172, 
f deuce,

mental Quality established by Executive Order numb, 
dated May 29, 1969, and with such repni;en entires 
industry, agriculture, labor, conservation organizati 
and local governments and other groups, as it/deems ad liable 
and

*; ,

(2) utilize, to the fullest extent possible, the services, d Cities, 
and information (including statistical information) of pul de and 
private agencies and organizations, and individuals, in on sr that 
duplication of effort and expense may be avoided, thus a suring 
that the Council’s activities will not unnecessarily overlap or con­
flict with similar activities authorized by law and performed by 
established agencies.

Sr
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SEO. 206. Members of the Council shall serve full time and the 
Chairman of the Council shall be compensated at the rate provided 
for Level II of the Executive Schedule Pay Rates (5 ILS.C. £313). 
The other members of the Council shall be compensated at the n£e 
provided for Level IV or the Executive Schedule Pay Rates (6 
U.S.C.5315).

SEO. 207. There are authorized to be appropriated to carry out the 
provisions of this Act not to exceed $300,000 for fiscal year 10 7 0, 
$700,000 for fiscal year 1971, and $1,000,000 for each fiscal y^r 
thereafter.

356

Tenure and 
compensation.
80 Stat. 460, 
461.

81 Stat. 638.

Appropriations.

Approved January 1, 1970.
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Mr. INK. I think we have covered pretty much the question of the 
components of the agency. I might add a bit to some of the discussion 
this morning with respect to why certain types of things were left out. 
I might give one or two examples that would be helpful and, as re­
quested this morning, a list of excluded functions will be forwarded 
to the committee.

Pesticides are an important area of EPA concern, clearly, but the 
pesticides research program in Agriculture is not transferred to this 
agency. The rationale of the Ash Council, which we support, s that 
it is an important task of the Department of Agriculture to continue 
to undertake research toward the effectiveness and efficacy of m s; irides. 
It is important from the standpoint of the farmer that there he a mace 
in the Federal Government that is concerned about research th t • ■ lutes 
to the effectiveness of pesticides to do the job they are supped to do 
from the standpoint of agriculture. So, it was felt that tFis'pr uram 
was too intimately related to the Agriculture mission to be trans rrred. 
but the standard-setting of pesticides to assure the protection and 
health of people is being shi fled under this proposal.

Mr. BLATNIK. Will the efficacy of pesticides be left to the lypxirt- 
ment of Agriculture for the re search work required?

Mr. INK. Yes.
Mr. BLATNIK. But the adverse effects on environment and standards 

will be included in the new agency.
Mr. INK. That is correct.
Mr. BLATNIK.. Does not the Government require just the opr Ue in 

the case of the Food and Drug Administration? In dealing vh A drug 
certification, they require tm- manufacturer to prove the efficacy f the 
drug, and also to secure the cert ideation as to what the side effects 
may or may not be, and, if there are side effects, how serious they are.

1 ask this question 1 rwim- of the rehn hen-hip between the scientific 
approach in the fir’d of drur- ami in the field of pesticides,both effoct- 
ing th4' luihu <d Iw’?/ things. I? h not an important question w this 
point, bin I am intended in why u is a divided fimrimn in ike ca.se of 
pest a ides, whereas the FDA requires ihe manufacturer to do Loth in 
the case of drugs.

Mr. ELKINS. The new agency will make the decision with regard 
to the registration of pesticides, and that decision v H be Lived not 
only on the effects of the pesticides on the environment and n health, 
but also on the efficacy. So, the standard-setting or rapistratim wrecks 
decision will lie on both efficacy and the effects. What will be left in 
the Department of Agriculture is the research on efficacy.

Mr. BLATNIK. And the adverse effects on the environment.
Mr. COSTLE. Agriculture also conducts research on devchn mg al­

ternatives to pesticides. To that end, they have a special iv rti/e. 
The primary responsibility for that will be left in A'^iom. ■

Mr. INK. Again, it is tlie. feeling that tint is an important ; nt of 
Agriculture’s mission in the field of agriculture. and there I;. desire 
not to bring into the pollution control agency a range of nr A and 
funptions which would probable dec; rise the » A < i>v: m - • n A 
missions, because it is hard to d - ekp and maintain the i ■ ' I . 
pertiso in these spe<Ad-missi< n a. Cm. Ae of their home h , . -ALAA 
is the Depart ment o f AgricuIture.
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Mr. BLATNIK. I do not quite agree with that, because the scientists 
usually biochemists, working on pesticides, find precisely what is hap­
pening to a living organism, plant or animal. They know the adverse 
effects, and they likewise know its effects in other forms. They are not 
using a peephole approach as scientists.

. For example, let us say a pesticide firm comes out with a very effec­
tive pesticide which is cheaper, more efficient and more effective than 
any one thus far known. They use it. They say it is net oar responsi­
bility to have regard or concern about the adverse effects or how bad 
they may be. Certainly, it will have some adverse effects, but if nobody 
hollers or yells, it is fine, and we will continue to use it. It will be up 
to some agency to determine that this stuff is not dangerous for im­
mediate use but over a long period of time the cumulative effects are 
terrible. There is a controversy. What shall we do? Shull we continue 
using it? Shall we find a Jess efficient pesticide which is more costly? 
You have to balance the two sides in the approach.

There is a question about using that as a basis for making a deter­
mination. In the case of pesticides, how much of the operational func­
tion shall remain in Agriculture and how much shall be transferred to 
EPA?

Mr. COSTLE. There will be in EPA a considerable amount of re­
search on pesticides. For example, we are transferring a portion of 
the authority for the Fish and Wildlife Bureau to do specific pesti­
cide research on fish and wildlife. The issue, I think, is more the ac­
cessibility of the research and its results and its availability to the 
people who have to set the standards. This is true particularly with 
respect to agencies that would have related research responsibilities. 
EPA 'would have the authority to supplement t heir r< ^ enh and serve 
as the point of central cognizance to assure the whole r v?rch effort 
in any area is in fact adequate.

Mr. BLATNIK. Would EPA have premarket ch u;!' •• mu’mrity? 
Would they have that authority ?

Mr. ELKINS. That is correct.
Mr. INK. We think that standard-setting is a hkWy ^v'Ti-ant 

function. It has significance out of proport ion to the num < r of । x- cde 
and numbers of dollars allocated to it. If you can <H a • ? d >oi which 
will protect the safety of people, then you in effect hnveH j her in ho k 
of which people have to work to develop the kinds of systems and 
programs which can meet those standards.

Even in instances, such as atomic energy, where the numbers of 
people in EPA are small, the standards are extremely critical and 
crucial, we feel, to the overall operation.

There were questions raised with respect to the organization of 
EPA. I might read my statement beginning at the bottom of page 12 
on that part of it.

There have been questions relating to the organization of EPA, 
particularly with respect to how ongoing programs can be moved into 
the new Agency wthout creating serious disruption and confusion. In 
part, I believe this concern results from the problems which occurred 
several years ago when the water pollution control function was 
shifted from HEW to Interior, causing significant operating prob­
lems in the process.



Mr. Chairman, you are aware of this because we have talked about 
that problem. . , ,

We agree on the importance of avoiding these problems, vox wat 
reason, Tt is intended that the programs involved will be moyvd to 
EPA intact. Thus, we would anticipate that the Federal arer 
Quality Administration, the National Air Pollution Control Ac.min­
istration, and the Bureau of Solid Waste Management would move 
into EPA as major constituent units. We ^ :-^o anucpy^
the radiation activities corning from HjW , AM , ami rhe v nv unci 
the pesticide activities coming from HEW, Agriculture ana nuenor, 
would move intact, although they probably will be brought into two 
overall units dealing with radiation and pesticides, that is, one unit 
^°We believe the new Administrator should also consider the estab­
lishment of certain crosscutting staff units to help him coordinate 
related activities in the operating units. In addition to a.genera ad­
ministrative and management staff, examples of such units mi cat be 
ones dealing with the areas of research and standards, mean oring, 
technical assistance to State and local governments, and enforcement.

We have established an interagency task force to develop various 
alternatives for the new Adminbt nd or t<> deal with those matters and 
to develop necessary comnvm or rom wrnt aammhr rative M O ices.

Mr. ERLENBORN. Might 1 ask the witness at this print, yon men­
tioned the difficulties that arose when the Water Pollution Gmtrol 
Council moved from HEW n> In crim*. As I recall, one of the eh merits 
that contributed to the problem ETC was t he tact that we wei * nun nig 
a group that was in the uniformed service, a coming Jone’I HU\ice, 
under different retirement rules, and nor under dm renal.ar civil serv­
ice. That will not be the ej-« in tins shift : is tk t correct?

Mr. INK. That was i problem. Thmv were evcml proMerns but 
the dificnltv in making licit novo wa> certainly one of i he major 
problems. We haw introduced Fghhilmn to deal with this. < if course, 
if will ma be a problem in transferring the water group from Interior, 
bvcnuw that change lias already beam male, but we need to made sure 
that a similar problem does not arhe with respect to flip Commi cloned 
Corps people who will be moving from 111<W to the new Agen v. For 
that reason, legislation has been introduced to meet that particular 
problem.

If you are interested, when Mr. Jones comes—he will be here in a 
few minutes—he can go into that legislation with you. The Surgeon 
General is also here, and he can describe it in some depth.

I also would like to suggest that it is easier to move into a new 
agency in the sense that one has more administrative flexibility in deal­
ing with these kinds of problems than when you move from one large 
Cabinet department to another, where the procedures have been estab­
lished for a good many years and applied to large bodies of people.

We do not believe it wise to make a final determination with respect 
to these staff functions prior to the new Administrator, or at least an 
Acting Administrator, having the opportunity to consider the various 
options. I believe this is common practice.

Likewise, there are a few organizational units in existing depart­
ments in which some staff will be shifted to the new Agency and others 
left in the existing department. In those instances, although v < can
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l^te the.app^™^ division of manpower, we believe that the 
nnal determination should not be made until the new loader- hip ha- 
an opportunity to express its views with respect to the dk^on of 
resources. -

This, again, has been our practice in the past.
As you know, the precise breakdown of dollars and numbers of 

people and other resources is made by means of determination orders. 
Such orders are developed by the Office of Management and Budget in 
consultation with the affected agencies, and are issued by the Director 
of OMB. Although planning is underway now with respect to factors 
that will go into the determination orders, the actual orders will be 
issued at the time the transfer becomes effective.

I think, looking over past history, they very often come cut 2 or 3 
weeks after the plan becomes effective. Although we like the basic 
order to be issued at the time the plan becomes effective, there may be 
some areas in which such orders will follow later.

Finally, there has been concern, which Mr. Erhmhoru mrrHuucd, 
about the transferability of members of (he Public Health Service 
Commissioned Corps. You will recall that this was a serious problem 
at the time the water pollution control program was traiisEwd from 
HEW to Interior. Initially, such personnel will be detailed to EPA. 
Then under separate legislation, which was forwarded io Me Congress 
last week, they will be given an opportunity to umvcH- to posh UAH in 
the regular civil service in such a way that Hwy w HI ha vc *vf;t; / nsaHon 
and other benefits which will not result in a bash m-s to f umselv 's.

In summary, we believe this plan would, in (mu mg HP A, provide 
us with a strong focal point for dealing with the "HHwd problems of 
setting and enforcing pollution control standard - a a o AA d and 
consistent way. AssuclpEFA would have a b y rob o» O\A , ; pro-cot- 
ing the environment by abating pollution, h VOAT hr < : . - i- re­
lated research and information act ivities. asMd Smt“ rad ■• ; ; ' ‘i n 
ments and others in arresting pollution through giams c i ^ HAH M 
aid, and assist the Council on Environmental Quality v, A Aymg 
policies in this vital area.

Mr. Henderson was interested in organization. and w<- v; r * A PAA 
AAUI' that briefly this morning. As wo indw;Urd. pry; A A AAA-OA 
that are coming in from the other deparnuems VOAIJ PA\AA he 
grouped at the time the plan becomes effect Ac into five ^pAAewal 
units: one on water, which is the water pollution control group in 
Interior which would come over intact ; the solid waste group from 
HEW; the air group from HEW; the pesticides group from three 
areas—Agriculture, Interior, and HEW; and the radiation group, 
again from three areas—AEC, HEW, and the Federal Radiation 
Council.

Mr. HENDERSON. Would they all be listed at the same level? The 
reason I ask that is there is so much more involved in the water pol­
lution program than in the others, both money wise and personnel wise.

Mr. INK. I will be happy to give you a copy of the -working chart 
that we are using at the present time. We would show them ahi on the 
same level from the standpoint of organization. This do<v not neces­
sarily mean they would all have the same grade level. Tory would 
report to the Administrator and the Deputy AdmiDEtrak A
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Then, as we mentioned this morning, we would expect some staff 
groups to be established. Clearly, an administrative unit win. be 
necessary, and some type of planning and evaluation group will be 
necessary. Decisions on the crosscutting staff units is where we par­
ticularly feel the need for the new Administrator to have a chance to 
express his views.

Before putting that in concrete, Mr. Chairman, we would welcome 
any thoughts you people may have in terms of areas where you iny our 
work or other committees have seen a need for this kind of ao s- 
cutting staff effort.

We mentioned monitoring and research as two types of candid Acs. 
As I say, we would be happy to give you a copy of this worksheet. 
Mr. HENDERSON. There are five major groupings. Do you expect 

each one will have an assistant secretary ?
Mr. INK. Assistant administrator?
Air. HENDERSON. Yes.
Mr. INK. We do not know whether the administrator would ^ant 

to use, I think it is, up to five for that purpose. In the ease oMbe 
Department of Transportation, for example, these types of posiimns 
were used in crosscutting staff fund ions or combinations thereof. We 
would feel it important t hat such aides not lie a layer above the opera­
tional units. In other words, if they were used in an operational muse, 
they vandd head 11p thc < । pe r A m n a 1 ; A r.

Kir. HENDERSON. WW:A that la Aheumf Irom Uie AnmAw mat 
exists in Interior now. \\ Aw tAwcA- an A.mJaA ScrrHary to; V mcr 
Quality and Research, and dm agency is M’parmv mid has ss " vn 
head? . . , ,

Mr. INK. If the IwA < f the w^p - unr were m.rA m Avista nt ta- 
ministrator, (lien u w» > Ad A* m hev ■ w m *;:.; t in a s • do oe ;• w gc - up 
or no level in As v rm i A‘ owed A/ uni' and Aw ''mA u (Ke A g ■: wy. 
In the case <>f a ( Addict < h yr r ram- A Awe 1 her a, < -' ? many h: w. ■ ms, 
a broad range of functions, I hr kind of grouping becomes mwA ’core 
significant, and hcrcmary, than in the ease of a more limit A focus 
such us von ha ve in an at envy of tins kind.

Mr. nr.NDFj^o5. There has been a good deal of concern expy ^A by 
many interested in the legislation that bringing those gumps AgAher, 
although they are not of the same, order of magnitude in A Ar pro­
grams, might cause some of the larger ones io be subordinated in ways 
that they may not presently be, to the benefit of some of the smaller 
groups. Can you give us any assurance on that?

Mr. INK. AS I indicated^ each of these program elements would re­
port directly to the Administrator and, consequently, I do not really 
see how one would be subordinated to the other.

Of course, in any organization, some individuals are more effective 
than others. The funding clearly will be different. Some areas have 
a public works element to them, whereas others do not.

There is no intention to subordinate air to water or water to air or 
radiation to pesticides or pesticides to radiation.

(The following draft organization chart was subseqently submitted 
by Mr. Ink:)
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Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Erlenborn ?
Mr. ERLENBORN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. - •
I do not now have any questions to ask Mr. Ink. Your testimony is 

eloquent in support of the plan. I know iny colleague, Air. Brown, has 
a few questions, so I will defer to him.

Air. BLATNIK. Air. Brown ?
Air. BROWN. Air. Ink, if I were involved in some kind of business 

concerned with a pesticide that might be put on crops and want d to 
get approval of this item, under present circumstances and under the
proposed EPA Agency, it occurs to me I might have to go to a num­
ber of different agencies for that approval in order to get it A red. 
I would assume the same thing is true, if you had sonatina:.; m lay 
pollution control area. It would he delayed in farms of dmlrm mb 
the Federal structure. , ,t

I have had experience with reference to a company which ha 3 a solid 
waste disposal idea wherein they had to deal with at least Am dif ­
ferent Federal agencies, and have run into the problem that on: a ■ nev 
tells them one tiling, ami aimlhcr rgmwy says it will take a o mus 
look at the situation, and loud fmttmA An rmmm hmi that.

TY11 this ivsoi^
Air. INK. We think it will in moi eases 'out not nd mm>. AhyB mm. 

The drawing together of the pesticides registration work ip AgmcuF 
turo and that which is done in the Food and Thug Administer,.on 
supported by research from the Inhume IkpacmenT we tow md 
help in most eases, but my all woe. ^

Air. BROWN. At least it wid rm me things thw ought be cm sred, 
say, in solid waste and air poHumm and wider pmmtmyu

Mr. INK. Yes. We think mm of de advantages. both to indnst,y and
to State and local gow: mem y will he ’ A ability to ■ ome to mu place 
in the Federal Gmwwmrm coi . rm d with most of the hT’c^ 
setting that aTm- to । ohm An c^m rm. The. vm : Mnk, is si / ’ •'.cant 
bm.-i’m* j Al Hams d»» rm ak rewmimm lie d life-.mm between rm and 
wab r and land. It is oopmwnt. mm boue and iced govern me my bi 
dealing with thme probieur, dec’ with the environment as ;m Aity. 
When the Federal Government i fragmented in Bus fashion v tend 
to handicap the State governments by our inability, at tinier m pull 
ourselves together in the Federal Government. T think this pmkably 
handicaps the State governments in mounting rhe effective e iron- 
mental pollution control programs that they need.

Air. BROWN. I get the impression, from what I know of pmmtimi 
control and the degree of sophistication of research and shmdard 
setting by the various agencies that arc now being carried m under 
different organizational levels in different departments, th; mrhaps 
the water research is the most sophisticated. The water poll < con­
trol agencies appear to have dour (he nu .d work for the lonm- mmd
of time and are perhaps further A n ' Ah reiA-mv to pci mt 1 con­
trol, standards, and criteri a ai e A m- om nt ^ ; h Tim th o r in­
stance, those in air polhdm 1 o- mm : -T mm Av, a gm , ; .
ther along than those in the,.oh .m^m m; pos.-d men

Mr. INK. There is no qncstm that i ’ mush further : io , tAm 
solid waste disposal.

Mr. BROWN. What has been the atomic energy experience?
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. Mr. INK. In atomic energy there is a very high degree of sophis­
ticated experience. It is nonetheless a controversial area. There is 
disagreement.

Mr. BROWN. YOU mean disagreement in sites.
Mr. INK. Yes; and some disagreement with respect to standards. 

But there has been a tremendous amount of scientific effort put into the 
atomic energy field.

Mr. BROWN. The experience of the Water Quality Control Adminis­
tration demonstrates fairly effectively that objective water quality 
standards can be developed and enforced. In the Water Quality Con­
trol Administration, as I understand, just to take one small aspect of 
it, the question of thermal pollution requires you to determine, in ad­
vance, what kind of fish you want to maintain in the river and then 
to regulate your pollution to different levels at different limes so you 
do not destroy the fish especially when they are hatching.

Mr. INK. I am afraid you lost me, Mr. Brown.
Mr. BROWN. Although the administration of the air quality stand­

ards has not advanced to the same degree of development of stand­
ards, objective standards can, undoubtedly, be developed also. What 
I am really asking, is there a relationship, administratively, between 
the experience that can be developed in water pollution control en­
forcement and enforcement in the air pollution area or in the solid 
waste disposal area?

Mr. INK. Yes; I think there is. We can tell a good deal better how 
much and what that is after these units are brought together in the 
same agency.

I recall in the early days of establishing the regulatory program in 
the atomic energy field experience in other regulatory IwhL was drawn 
upon and was useful. I am sure here we will find ilw satiw. thing to 
be the case here.

The water program has been under way, I believe, for a kwwr pe­
riod of time than air. I know the chairman and -^nw mkws have 
put a good deal of effort into the water program, and it ha* developed 
a good deal of competence in recent years.

Mr. ERLENBORN. NOW that Mr. Brown has got urn into tins area, 
it reminded me of one or two questions that I asked Mr. Tr on yester­
day and on which he deferred and suggested you misfit l> f nw be able 
to answer them.

You may recall I asked him who would appear here before the 
legislative committees to present the case for legislative authorizations 
and levels of spending. For instance, in the FWQA, I presume it is an 
assistant secretary who has some jurisdiction in this area, and maybe 
jurisdiction broader than just FWQA.

Under the EPA, it would be the Administrator or someone in that 
Agency, I presume.

Mr. INK. Yes; I would suspect normally the Administrator would 
bring along the head of whichever area was under discussion. The 
Administrator would have the responsibility and the accmmtnbility 
for defending these areas before Congress, both on the authorizing 
and the appropriating actions.

Mr. ERLENBORN. Maybe on the appropriations side it ip even more 
imperative or important. Presently, you find the various appropria­
tions in the field of environmental control, I might use the word
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“buried” in the overall appropriation for the department, some in 
HEW, some in Interior, and so forth. Would this reorganization 
change that pattern so there would be an item or several items in the 
independent offices appropriation that would present a clearly identi­
fiable package of environmental control appropriations ?

Mr. INK. Of course, we do not know how the Appropriations Com­
mittee will want to handle the appropriation, but the budget will bo 
drawn together on a coordinated basis. There will be a budget for en­
vironmental pollution control. It will be drawn together within the 
executive branch, and it will be reviewed in the executive branch on 
that basis. How it would bo handled by the Appropriations Commit­
tee will be determined by the Appropriations Committee.

Mr. ERLENBORN. Obviously, it no longer would be in the separate 
Cabinet departments such as Interior, HEW, and so forth, since the 
jurisdiction lias been removed from those departments.

Mr. INK. That is right.Mr. BLATNIK. The administrator, the head of the agency, with of­
ficials under him, would appear before the appropriate Subcommittee 
on Appropriations; but if there is more legislative action, would the 
EPA chief appear before the parent committees that created these 
programs? For example, water pollution, which emanated from the 
House Public. Works Committee; solid waste disposal, which stemmed 
I believe, from the Intm-statc and Foreign Commerce Committee; mid
air pollution from the Interstate and Foreign commerce * .ommm ra 
Some health aspects, of course, are in II F VC Would the Administrator 
and his deputies go back tothe parent committees?

Mr. INK. You remember this morning that Mr. Holifield said he 
expected to see the head of the acvnrv with respect to the atomic 
energy area. The h^-d of the am nev v ill appear b'fmv the committees 
having substar

Mr. BROWN*.
Mr. INK. It

Il I I 1 ' « , A' . I .

proper to cord de r this a nmnbdory arm1 y? 
jubtory fund;ons. We have not thought o? if in

ml Trade Commission, for example.
research powers. It will have standardMr. Brows

setting authority.
Mr. INK. It has research related to standard setting, yes, sir, and 

it has monitoring powers.
Mr. BROWN. Where do you put monitoring? Do you consider ■hat 

an important authority? That would make it to a degree an important 
agency.

Mr. INK. Yes.
Mr. COSTLE. Monitoring also in terms of what the problems are, as 

well as telling you how effectively you are dealing with them.
Mr. INK. In terms of seeing what the gaps are. After these groups 

are brought together and the administrator has an opportunity to look 
over the whole area in conjunction with the council, we would be very 
much surprised if they did not conclude that there are gaps that mu d 
to be dealt with; but in addition to that, the monitoring should show 
this up.

I think, Mr. Chairman, you mentioned several instances of rented 
environmental problems. We hope through the monitoring capability 
over a period of time to identify those problems, because we have here 
an agency that is concerned with the environment as a totality horn

48-895 0—70------ 7
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the control standpoint, rather than an agency concerned with a sh.de- 
purpose focus which is the present way, since the elements are frag­
mented around in the Government.

Mr. BROWN. AS I indicated earlier, water, air, and solid waste dis­
posal, as well as atomic power plant pollution, must be considered to­
gether. In the enforcement area under the Clean Air Act there is au­
thority vested in the Secretary of HEW to go in and set standards 
and engage in enforcement. Where does that now fit as a result of this 
proposal ?

Mr. INK. This will be transferred to the agency.
Mr. BROWN. So, you put in the agency’s hands the power to do the 

research and determine what the criteria will be upon which the s!and- 
ards are set for air, and then the enforcement of the regulations, if 
the State or local agencies fail to act in timely fashion. Is that correct?'

Mr. INK. In most instances. However, there arc some areas where 
this is so intertwined with highly complex safety features that not all 
of the enforcement machinery ismoved over. The standard setting is, 
but not all of the enforcement machinery is shifted over.

For example, you were talking about atomic energy. How to make 
nuclear reactors safe is a tremendously complex, scientific and (engi­
neering problem. There is no effort hero to move over that tremend­
ously complex capability, which invokes immense laboratories, and 
so forth, although the general environmental standard setting in the 
radiation area is being shifted over from the A EC to the new agency.

Mr. BROWN. Under the Clean Air Act. there is recourse’ to the * o n ts, 
as I recall the legislation. In a way, this does become a regal a Tory 
agency, does it not ?

Mr. INK. Yes.
Mr. BROWN. A decision is made, and it becomes a judicial decision 

in a way, because there is opportunity for appeal. It is an admimsfra- 
tive decision, but it has a judicial aspect to it.

Mr. INK. In one area or another. I would not want to Eave the im­
pression of uniformity because, as you know, we are not set t 'mg up new 
functions. We are shifting them. Of course, they are somewhat apple-- 
and oranges as they come in from the different places.

Mr. BROWN. AS a member of the Interstate and Foreign Commerce 
Committee where this originated, as the chairman pointed out. I am 
very much interested in which parts of this will be either better or 
more poorly administered. It occurs to me that by putting it all to­
gether in this Agency, it will be better administered because the re­
search will be closely connected.

I would also like to point out that in the Intergovernmental Rela­
tions Subcommittee of this committee, we conducted a study of the 
Agricultural Research Service, and not a very flattering study, which 
disclosed the inability of the Department of Health, Education, and 
Welfare to get information out of the Agricultural Research Service 
that related to pesticide use in which the Department of Health, Edu­
cation, and Welfare was interested and which the Agricultural Re­
search Service had the licensing authority over.

I do not know whether you are familiar with that report, but would 
that be resolved by the transfer of the pesticide functions of these 
ag m ies as they relate to the health aspects of pesticides?
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Mr. INK. The Pesticides Registration, revision in the Agrkultural 
Research Service will move over under this plan, as well.es the en­
vironmental quality branch. Both of these units will be moved over 
from Agriculture.Mr. BROWN. The input of the part that FDA has in this, will that 
also be combined?

Mr. INK. Yes, sir.Mr. BROWN. I cannot help but think that that would be a beneficial 
combination.

One other area, if I may. This goes back to the point Chairman 
Blatuik was discussing in terms of relationship of the legislative 
branch. Between this proposed agency and the new Environmental 
Council, what relationship is envisioned here ? Will the En vn onmenfMK 
Council have an oversight responsibility with reference to the Agency.?

Mr. INK. WO look upon the Council as a staff group io the Presi­
dent, somewhat similar to the Council of Economic Advisers and the 
Office of Science and Technology. It does not have a direct line rela­
tionship to EPA. The Council’s responsibility deals with the broad 
range of environmental activities that are in the Federal Government, 
the conservation of resources, for example, recreation, enhancement 
of the environment, which is a much broader area than wo are taking 
about here in EPA. EPA has a very important part of the environ­
mental area but it is focused on pollution control.

Mr. BROWN. EPA, if I may. will be charged with cleaning-up the 
water whether you use it to drink, swim in, or raise fish in. Is that 
correct?

Mr. INK. Yes, sir.
Mr. BROWN. Tn other words, that is their interest?
Mr. INK. Yessir.
Mr. BROWN. Th* remvM iomd area or the transportation area goes 

to somebo* ly *’f e'
Mr. I x a. Yf , sir.
Mr. BROWN, Are you telling me that the Environmental Council 

and the White House aw concerned .about what EPA is doing but it 
also has some of these other things it is concerned with?

Mr. INK. That is correct in a staff sense. The Council is not a lino 
agency; it is not an o|>erational agency. It is concerned with, what EPA, 
Agriculture, Interior, and other agencies do. with respect tn 
environmental policy.

Mr. BROWN. The question is, If EPA does not do its job under this 
reorganization, you have this Council to look down its throat and 
tattle to the President or to the Congress or to the American public 
or somebody. Is that right ?

Mr. INK. In the sense of appraising the effectiveness of the. program, 
that is true. Not only with respect to EPA, but with respect to other 
departments as well.

. Mr. BROWN. YOU also have the substantive committees of jurisdic­
tion, Mr. Blatnik’s Public Works Comm?Hee, UmrJah- uudmuem 
Commerce Committee, and Mr. J rolhkddE h int A home E.wn y Con • 
mittee. The House has passed a Joint Commit tee mi t he Environment. 
I think that is still along with other things hung up in the Senate. 
Presumably, that would also have jurisdk t ion over some of the EPA, 
would it not?

well.es
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Mr. INK. I would suspect they would want to hear from this group. 
I am sure that they would. It will be a highly visible group and, as 
Mr. Ash pointed out this morning, we think it is in the interest of 
the public that there be an organization, one organization which has 
this kind of visibility for better accountability to the President and 
the Congress and the people in its important area of pollution control.

Mr. BROWN. I don’t want to belabor the question, but, Mr. Chairman, 
if I might have permission to submit written questions-----

Mr. BLATNIK. Yes; Mr. Ink will be available on his return.
Mr. BROWN. Fine.
The only comment I have to make is that I am glad we have in 

prospect here an agency which will have the standard-setting respon­
sibilities and the research responsibilities and the enforcement respon­
sibilities put together. One of the concerns that I had a couple years 
ago when we had the Clean Air Act up for consideration was that 
everybody wanted to do something about taking care of the air. We 
have now been in this business for several years.

Mr. BLATNIK. Seven years.
Mr. BROWN. Still, there was a real basic question as to what the 

standards should be, because the feeling was that adequate research 
had not been done. You were having somebody enforce and set stand­
ards that didn’t control the research aspect of it. You began to feel 
around for answersand it was like lighting feathers.

In this area it seems to me we will now have a single responsible 
agency Avhich will not be able to pass the buck to other agencies. We 
vill be able to blame them for failures that o<vur or per Tt.

Mr. COSTLE. If I may, I would like to underscore t! 
that we place on the standard-setting function. As wc 
road I think everyone expects that our problems of polhn 
to increase as our population does, as our society eh time -. 
that the standard-setting function has in thh whole area is just abso­
lutely critical. Even though we are transferring only a‘handful of 
programs, these programs represent that standard Hi ing authority 
that now exists, although fragmented within the Government. One 
should not underestimate the leverage that that fum tum has <m the

^rcneW We

Jmpm i

whole question of environmental quality. It is an extremely ndbwmTd 
factor in our efforts to improve environmental quality.

Mr. BROWN. Thank you.
Mr. BLATNIK. The gentleman made a very fine point in his con­

cluding statement. The Chair is in complete agreement with it.
Sly question, Mr. Brown—not directed to you, but my question raised 

several times during the course of the hearings yesterday and today 
pertained to the fact that not enough of environmentally related activ­
ities are included in EPA; it was subjected to further research work; 
and the monitoring would revive the basic information and basis for 
your standards and enforcement.

Mr. BROWN. I would only submit, Mr. Chairman—and it might be 
appropriate to ask this question if it has not been already asked.

There are other environmental concerns, are there not, that will sur- 
f ? * . or have already surfaced, that can at some later time be inchided 
io I his agency or moved to this agency? '
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Mr. INK. Yes, sir; we agree with that. We regard this as an extremely . 
important step. We do not regard it as the end-all for dealing with 
the pollution control problem. There are undoubtedly other things that 
the President and the Congress will feel should be placed in this 
agency. We feel, however, this is a very meaningful and important and 
significant step forward.

Mr. BKOWN. That was an assumption on my part because there are 
other agencies or other activities in this area that I personally sense 
might be included and the plan, perhaps, could be criticized on that 
same basis for their exclusion. I am glad, however, to see the beginning 
made to develop this kind of strong regulatory agency.

I am not leary of using that word. I think that is what it is and 
what it ought to be. We should add to it and strengthen it and beef it 
up and change the laws because there are laws that need revision. 
We can build from this a much more effective knowledge as to how to 
deal with pollution in the future. It is going to be a whale of a lot 
more effective, I believe, than what we have had in the past. For this 
reason, I view it with some enthusiasm. If it does not work out you 
will be hearing from us, I am sure.

Mr. INK. I am sure of that.
Mr. LANIGAN. I have one-question at this time.
Mr. BLATNIK. Yes.
Mr. LANIGAN. In the case of pesticides, there are two factors in­

voked in registers or licensing. One is the chance that you might pol­
lute the atmosphere or their use be dangerous. Another is whether or 
not they are as effective ns chimed to l>o as pesticides. Will this new 
agency register and licence pesticides on the basis <>f not hung dan­
gerous to the environment and being effective as pesticides, or will the 
Department of Agriculture still have tn license them and do tests?

Mr. .INK. The registration will be done in one place in the new 
agency. As we indicated earlier, the Agriculture Department will con­
tinue to have research responsibility concerned with the efficacy and 
will adv bribe new agency with respect to efficacy.

Mr. BLATNIK. Thank you very much.
Thank you and your associate’s, Mr. Coptic, for standing by. Your 

testimony has been helpful to us.
3 he next witness is the Honorable Fi*ed J. Russell, Under Secretary 

of the Department of the Interior, speaking for the Secretary of the 
Interior.

Mr. Secretary, thank you very much for vour patience and your tol­
erance in standing by these past 2 days. Mr. Secretary, we know the 
gentlemen with you, the distinguished Assistant Secretary for Water 
Quality and Research, Mr. Carl Klein, and the Commissioner for the 
Federal Water Quality Administration, Mr. David Dominick.

Thank you very much for your standing by so long. Do you want to 
read your statement?

Mr. RUSSELL. It is short.
Mr. BLATNIK. Please feel free to utilize the time to present your 

case as you want to have it presented. You can read the statement or it 
certainly shall appear at this point in the record in full. Summarize 
parts of it, if you wish. Proceed at will.



STATEMENT OF HON. FEED J. FUSSELL, UNDER SECRETARY, 
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR; ACCOMPANIED BY CARL L. 
KLEIN, ASSISTANT SECRETARY, WATER QUALITY AND RE­
SEARCH; AND DAVID D. DOMINICK, COMMISSIONER, FEDERAL 
WATER QUALITY ADMINISTRATION

Mr. RUSSELL. Mr. Chairman, members of the committee:
I am pleased to appear before you today to testify in support of 

Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970, which the President transmitted to 
the Congress on July 9, 1970. This reorganization plan, prepared in 
accordance with chapter 9 of title 5 of the United States Code, provides 
for establishment of an Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).

The President, in his landmark message of February 10, 1970, on 
the environment, pledged to recommend new and improved adminis­
trative measures to meet the environmental crisis. The establishment 
of EPA will carry out that pledge by consolidating the major Federal 
pollution control programs. Since you have reviewed the reorganiza­
tion plan and the accompanying message* of the President, and have 
heard the witnesses who have preceded me, I will summarize the con­
tent of the reorganization plan briefly at this time, but will not go into 
great detail.

EPA will bring together Federal pollution control programs which 
are now administered separately by the Department of the Interior 
and a number of other Federalagencies and romwils. It will be able 
to conduct a comprehensive campaign to advance rnvirmm^ntal qual­
ity and to cornbat pollution in a manner which tdj s hu . n roum the 
interrelationship among what we have tended to . MUF r . i-.Fp ori­
ent environmental problems—air, water. ^FJ wc n. r I don, 
pesticides.

We expect that EPA will make the Federal <h*wr mb m;Hnr 
pollution control programs fully effective: that b wF . > ' km the 
elimination of pollution in its many forms from F. .d activities 
and activities under Federal license's or permit*; that n ' H mmvase 
the status and consideration accorded to environment d * r ’ • : - and 
pollution abatement activities within the Federal Gown own! : that 
it will facilitate more prompt compliance by mdm’rhd and mh-T 
polluters by providing clear and consistent standards and unified en­
forcement; that it will encourage State and local governments to in­
crease their emphasis upon environmental protection and pollution 
abatement by providing a focal point for financial support, technical 
assistance, and program guidance; that it will separate, and thus 
avoid, any real or apparent conflicts between (1) pollution abatement 
standards setting and enforcement activities, and (2) the continuing 
responsibility of various departments to promote activities which 
may cause pollution if proper safeguards are not provided.

EPA will have an estimated 5,605 personnel and a budget of $1.4 
billion for fiscal year 1971. Of this total, the functions to be trans­
ferred from the Department of the Interior presently Lave 3,005 per­
sonnel and $1,098,576,000 budgeted for fiscal year 19 71.

EPA wdll be comprised of the following components:
The Federal Water Quality Administration (FWQAh now in the 

Department of the Interior.



The National Air Pollution Control Administration (NAPCA), 
now in the Department of Health, Education, and 'Welfare.

Parts of the Environmental Control Administration (Bureaus of 
Solid Waste Management, Water Hygiene, and part of the BuAau 
of Radiological Health), also from HEW.The pesticides research and standard sotting program of the Food 
and Drug Administration, also from HEW.The pesticides registration authority of the Department of
Agriculture.Authority to perform general ecological research, from the Council 
on Environmental Quality.Certain pesticide research authorities of the Department of the 
Interior.Functions regarding radiation criteria and standards now vested in 
the Atomic Energy Commission and the Federal Radiation Council.

Specifically, there will be transferred from the Department of the 
Interior the functions of the Secretary and the Department, which the 
Federal Water Quality Administration administers; the functions 
which Reorganization Plan No. 2 of 1966 transferred to the Interior 
from the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare: the func­
tions which the Federal Water Pollution Control Act vested in the 
Interior; the functions with regard to the studies of effects of insecti­
cides, herbicides, fungicides, and pesticides on fish and wildlife re­
sources vested in the Interior by the art of August 1. I95S; and the 
Gulf Breeze Biological Laboratorv of the Bureau of Commercial 
Fisheries at Gulf Breeze. Elm. whr h performs nm'aivh on the ehrets 
of pesticides on fish and wildlife r<-mi!vrs us its dorf functimb

In addition, the plan machL-alk trauW rs from the Department 
the Water Pollution Control Adv! my Hosni mid cuforremem E ar­
ing boards provided for in th, F» d. ; d Water Po'cmEn Control Act, 
as amended, and the S< mvt ny’s fmwtimm a- th* Chairman of the 
Water Pollution ( Ent r<>! A<hi ory Board under the art.

1 he Depart mi nt rmiWhmly ha> endorsed the concept of con- 
solidat ing art i vil irs n hated to environmental protection and p lint ion

ti wnt

abatement in a single agency.
We are cooperating fully in making the necessary changes and ad­

justments which Reorganizat ion Plan No. 3 requires.
I have with me other officials of t he Department. We shall be happy 

to answer any questions which you may have.
Mr. BLATNIK. Thank you, Mr. Secretary.
Mr. Secretary, may I ask, did you say the Water Quality Control 

Administration would lie more effective in the EPA by itself? What 
would it do better in EPA than it is doing now in the Department of 
the Interior?

Mr. RUSSELL. I would certainly say it would do no less better and 
it should be helped by the other activities of environmental protection 
and pollution abatement that would have been brought together 
with it.

Mr. BLATNIK. Your main point is that you would be satisfied, as 
far as the water aspects of |>olhition are concerned, they world be 
equally served by remaining in Interior, which is certainly justidable. 
But do you feel that you would be in favor of coordinating o con-



solidating all environmental functions that may bring the water aspect 
closer to the others, such as pesticides ?

Mr. RUSSELL. The help that would come from it being better cor- 
ordinated with the effects of pesticides and some of the other pollu­
tion matters which now are addressed by our Federal Water Quality 
Administration at a distance.

Mr. BLATNIK. Getting back to the important point we mentioned 
yesterday, although not related directly to this proposition before us, 
we are deeply concerned by the complete and unexpected suddenness 
of the appearance of mercury poisoning in many large sections of 
the United States, almost simultaneously. Would you give us a quick 
summary of just what has happened or how this came about? How 
did jt come about so abruptly? Obviously, the mercury poisoning, in­
gestion of mercury into our water systems and marine plants and fish­
life didn’t begin within the past few weeks or months.

The question is, what is happening and how did this mercury poison­
ing advance to the dangerous degree it has where it does threaten the 
health and welfare of organisms and human beings without having 
been detected earlier?

Do you have any comments on that ? ।
Mr. RUSSELL. Well, first we must understand that mercury is an j

inert, heavy density metal and it has not been until more recent times j
that the condition has developed, or has become known, that it can be j 
absorbed by such as fish in the waters. The accumulation of it. oc­
curring over a period of time, reaches an intensity that is of concern.
and it is a concern that is sufficiently great as to be dangerous. But, 
I think, certainly, one ought to keep in mind we don't ha ve, in fact, 
a record of deaths of any people who have actually du d.

Mr. BLATNIK. Why did it become lethal or dangerous so -uddmly ?
Was the buildup sudden or just the discovery new '

Mr. RUSSELL. It is the discovery that is more recent. V/e should 
remember that we don’t actually have this record of d^oh. of any 
significant number of deaths, that have been musrd from h. 1 l«»wever, ? 
the danger is present and, having been more recently disown n d. it is 
something that has to bo dealt with. \

Mr. BLATNIK. ITOW is this problem being approached ? I notice from i 
the health aspect that the Public Health Service is involved in the 
water quality aspect. The Water Quality Administration would be 
involved. Are they working together on this or are they each working 
in their own areas of responsibility ?

Mr. RUSSELL. They are working together on it. We are able to do 
it by development of the techniques and the means by which we can 
actually make the measurement of the presence of mercury in fish and 
other life. t > 1

Mr. BLATNIK. It is not the mercury in the water so much as it is 
the mercury in the fish. If you eat the fish that is the dangerous thing, 
not the drinking of the water; is that correct?

Mr. RUSSELL. NO, sir; there is no amount of mercury in the water ■ 
that would be of sufficient a level as to be dangerous. It is only where 
it accumulates in the fish.

Mr. BLATNIK. I think we get the answer, then, that with the moni­
toring system no dangerous levels of mercury in the water would



show up. It is the cumulative effects in the fish, eating plants or 
organisms, that have this accumulation over a period of time.

Mr. RUSSELL. Yes, sir.Mr. BLATNIK. Suddenly the lethal effects show up in the fish itself* 
that affect the human being.

Mr. RUSSELL. Yes, sir.Mr. BLATNIK. It is a good illustration of how evasive and elusive . 
and insidious this pollution can be. It can reach human beings through 
an indirect method rather than through water directly.

Mr. RUSSELL. This is even more elusive in that it is the accumulation 
in the mud which in turn transfers into the plants, which in turn are 
eaten by the fish, and finally accumulating in fish to the point of the 
danger level.

Mr. BROWN. Could I interrupt you just a minute?
Mr. BLATNIK. Yes.Mr. BROWN. When was it discovered that mercury ingestions were 

dangerous or damaging? Does anybody know ?
Mr. RUSSELL. Perhaps Mr. Klein.
Mr. KLEIN. Quite some time ago, we knew mercury was dangerous 

to human beings. The fact it was in the water and could be ingested 
in this way first came to our notice when we got new types of def ec­
tion, the beginning of .this year, when we were able to identify parts 
per billion.Mr. BROWN. AS affecting water, only a few months old ?

Mr. KLEIN. It has been there for a great many years. For instance, 
the Wisconsin situation is still them even though those plants closed 
in 1958.Mr. BROWN. I don’t mean that. 1 moan the knowledge it was in the
water and-----

Mr. KLEIN. That is very, very recent.
Mr. BROWN (continuing). Ingoted by human beings as a result of 

being in the water.
Mr. KLEIN. Ohly by the fact it is in the fish in the water. The 

fact-----
Mr. BROWN. Knowledge as to its effects upon humans-----
Mr. KLEIN. That is very recent. Within months.
Mr. BROWN. HOW long has it been known that the ingestion of 

mercury by human beings was damaging?
Mr. KLEIN. I think that is quite a period of time.
Mr. BROWN. Are you talking in years ?
Mr. KLEIN. Yes, sir; they had deaths, I think, in the fifties in 

Japan from this.
Mr. BROWN. I heard something on the radio this morning that said 

people who made hats in England some years ago used to have some­
thing that had mercury in it and the expression “mad as a hatter” 
was an expression used because of the result of this. My question is, 
did people know that it was the mercury causing that condition when 
that expression became popular, or is this a relatively recent develop­
ment? The inference from the news story this morning was that we 
have known for years that mercury was damaging and people wc.ro 
being damaged by it. I wanted to know w hether that is time or not.

Mr. KT/EIN. I think for quite some period of time they have known 
that it was damaging, but the delineation of the damages and where it 
came from is very, very recent.



Mr. BROWN. Thank you.
Mr. BLATNIK. If we have no further questions-----
Mr. LANIGAN. I have a couple of questions.
One, how many positions are going to be eliminated in your cen­

tral personnel or administrative services office, information, offices, as 
a result of the transfer out of the Department of those 3/'0C people?

Mr. RUSSELL. In view of the fact that the Federal Water Quality 
Administration would be moved in its entirety and the only other per­
sonnel moving are 32 other people, it would have a very limited effect 
insofar as other personnel that would have been either above in au­
thority over these operations or would have been in a service relation­
ship to them. We have not endeavored to make a measurement as to 
what this would consist of. It would be quite inconsequential.

Mr. LANIGAN. Would you say there may be none ; no change in your 
central management personnel offices as a result of this transfer?

Mr. RUSSELL. I think it might be safe to say none.
Mr. LANIGAN. Still, the new agency will have to set up its own cen­

tral personnel and administrative services, would it not?
Mr. RUSSELL. Yes, sir; it would.
Mr. LANIGAN. You will have an old system plus anew one.
Let me get to another question. Reorganization Plan No. 2 of 1966, 

which transferred the Federal Water Pollution Control Adminis­
tration from HEW to Interior, provided for an additional Assistant 
Secretary of the Interior “who shall, except as the Secretary of the 
Interior may direct otherwise, assist the Secretary in the discharge of 
the functions transferred to him hereunder.”

That is in connection with the Water Pollution Control t rmmfer.
I see no provision in Reorganization Plan No. 3 eit 

fer of this Assistant Secretary to the new a^umy m- 
of his job. Was it contemplated that this additional 
tary will remain in the Interior Department ?

Mr. RUSSELL. There are certain functions that rm 
partment of the Interior and would rout mue under t h 
retary. Very frankly, it is another reorganization C < 
addressing today but will be addressing next wrek. i 
organization Plan No. 4. This introduces some o’her < H 
the Department of the Interior, and we will have to < ouy 
of both of these reorganization plans in arriving at the decision on 
how to reorganize the Department of the Interior.

Mr. LANIGAN. Reorganization Plan No. 4 transfers away from the 
Interior additional employees?

Mr. RUSSELL. Yes, sir.
Mr. LANIGAN. Not adding ?
Mr. RUSSELL. Yes, sir. ’
Mr. LANIGAN. Wouldn’t you say that as a result of the transfer to 

Interior in 1966 of the Water Pollution Control Administration and 
the transfer out of it in 1970, Interior has sort of picked up an extra 
Assistant Secretary without going through the normal legislative

tl *■ trans-
-“ Tit ion 
S^re-A
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precess ?
Mr. RUSSELL. AS I said, we will have to take into consic 

effects organizationally on the Department of the Interior 
of what will have transferred out of the Department of t; 
plus taking into account the other developments that r*

mil ion flic 
ns a result 
e Interior, 
.are tn the



work of the programs which continue to remain in the Department oi 
the Interior. So we will have the need to reexamine cur organization 
structure. . . .Mr. LANIGAN. DO you think one of the assistant secretaries might be 
abolished in view of all the transfers out of the Interior Department?

Mr. Russia L. It is a possibility, certainly. All I am saving is thm wo 
have not really evaluated it in terms of ibis Reorganization Plan No. 
3 because we "have another reorganization plan that is to lain? effect, 
and we would have all of these factors to consider, together in deter­
mining what next better be done about the 1 )epartmcnt of the Interior 
organization.Mr. LANIGAN. DO you think that you will have more after you 
testify?Mr. RUSSELL. No, sir. I would say that we would give it better atten­
tion than merely to take a look at it, at this early point.

Air. LANIGAN. The point 1 was making, these jobs are still going to 
exist and the new jobs are going to l>e created and it would have the 
tendency to enlarge that.

Thank you.
Mr. BLATNIK. Any further questions?
Air. RUSSELL. Thank you, sir.Air. BLATNIK. The Honorable J. Phil Campbell, Under Secretary of 

the Department of Agricuh me.Thank you for standing by for these 2 long days, and for making 
yourself available on such <h<u! notice. Me appreciate taut.

Air. Secretary, we notice Dr. Irvine is w;th you. A ill you, lor tne 
record, give your full name cud t u Ie P* 1 no i c w cter ?

Dr. IRVING. George IV. In mg, Adminntmior. Agricultural Re­
search Service.

Air. BLATMK. 'Thank you.
STATEMENT OF HON. J. PHIL CAMPBELL UNDER SECRETARY, 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE; ACCOMPANIED BY DR. 
GEORGE W. IRVING, ADMINISTRATOR. AGRICULTURAL RE­

SEARCH SERVICE

Mr. CAMPBELL. Air. Chairman, I am pleaded to appear before vou 
and the members of your subcommittee to discuss the President’s Re­
organization Plan No. 3 of 1970. This, plan would provide for an 
Environmental Protection Agency by consolidating in one agency 
functions from various departments concerned with the environment 
and pollution of land, water, and air.

The USDA recognizes the desirability of providing a focal point 
for Federal activities intended to insure further environmental nnaec- 
tion and supports the President’s proposal to consolidate a number 
of environmental control programs under one agency. We also recog­
nize the role of including pesticides in the problems concerned with 
air, land, and water pollution.

Over the years the Department of Agriculturehas worked diligently 
to help provide farmers with the chemicals that are so vital in meet­
ing the Nation’s food production needs, and so essential in the econ­
omy. At the same time, the Department has made every effort to assure 
safe application of chemicals for the protection of the AunericaD public 
and the Nation’s wildlife. During the pastyear, additional reoiuaniza-



non ot pesticide control efforts has been accomplished within the J> 
partment to further carry out these goals and especially to give G 
public full assurance that human health and the environment m> 
^'c^ protected in a completely responsible manner.

We anticipate that proper safeguards necessary for the proteHh 
of agriculture as well as for the American public in the area of peri 
cides will be maintained in the new agency and that the Departure 
of Agriculture will have opportunity to work closely wiW't’w m 
agency on all items that directly affect agriculture. In ether worn 
as the President has indicated, the new agency would bo able to nub 
use of the expertise of this Department with respect to the cih eti w r 
of pesticides.

The effect of the reorganization plan on the Department would be * 
transfer to the new agency the responsibility for the administration < 
the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act, as amend. 
(7 U.S.C. 135-135k), and the functions of the Secretary of A grim d hi, 
under section 408(1) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic A*D J 
amended (21 U.S.C. 346a(lB This would involve the transfc r m h 
Pesticides Regulation Division of the Agricultural Research Sr rd 
which now administers these acts. This division had atofal of DI m 
fessional and 109 nonprofessional employees as of June 30. D7 •. 3 I 
majority of these personnel are located in Washington. l ed H ^ 
there are 13 analytical laboratories located outside of Hw VD . ■ “ 
area, in New York, California, Colorado, Mississippi, (hw- * . g 
and Beltsville, Md., which account for 94 of the Dt J p r -T < 
laboratory at Brownsville, Tex., involving one prop- cud rd m 
nonprofessional personnel would be retained by the !> pirw ' ? : 
continue activities concerned with pesticideus** m MM? ym» <

In addition, our soil monitoring activities of fd< fAmmc’.-.ww 
Quality Branch, Plant Protection Divi mn <»f tD- A/mwmwJ D 
search Service would also be trmi WrcM to the m^v m-wy, I 
brunch has a total of 2G emjdov^T—-13 prof* bm d and !3 n < p • 
sionah ( ri’ this tot al, 2 employees are bnati d m Onu w, A d v, :' I 
are located in Gulfport, Mds. Only thorv per num! v.o U i i ^ w\s? 
bv t he Department that are essential to monitoring d e or mm:* ? u 
ties of the Plant Protection Division concerned wnh phm pm m 
trol. Tim Department of Agriculture will n ta B it mrmn r :■ : 
bi lilies for research on pesticides as related to other p- » < <c • rh 
ods and on the effects on nontarget plants and ammd . h me D 
retain responsibility for extensive pest control program* D. -J. w w- 
pesticides.

This is the total impact of Reorganization Plan No. 3 on t lw ! ^ p wi 
ment. I shall be happy to respond to any questions you or the mm.Du 
of the subcommittee may have. .

Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Secretary, your major concern would D P 
distribution of responsibility and a working relationship with, t hiy ng 
agency for the protection of the environment in the area of penmo* 
and insecticides and in rodent control methods, is that right f

Mr. C vmmmLL. That is correct. Insofar as this transfer is rotmmm 
we retain many activities in the Department which would be nd m 
to any agency involved with the environment because the Dm :; ‘ 
has mam other activities which do bear on the enviroun mm

Mr. Tm. miK. You would retain some of the research him- ■ 
th is ope i;d i on. Can you explain what those would be 1 »e f



Mr. CAMPBELL. We would retain research.
Dr. Irving if you would give that detail insofar as the research that 

would bo retained.
Dr. Tavrao. None of the research from the Department of Agricul­

ture, Agricultural liesearch Service, would be transferred to this pro­
posed new agency. All of the research now in Agriculture would re- 
mum A AgriculAre.

Ar. Ch^ rrubb. I think the chairman asked specifics by as ro Mo 
rey.aM>. Act voDd A relevant to the work m the new agency. Is that 
cwcAd

Mr. BEATNIK. Bight; to the pesticides.
Mr. CAMPBELL.. The research with regard to the uses of pesticides 

and the effects on domestic animals, crop and noncrop plants and trees 
would be done in USDA. We have an agreement with the Department 
of He t th, Education, and Welfare whereby they evaluate pesticide 
uses with rc^/rd to human health.

Mr. BbATKun I notice the pesticide standards and research functions 
now in HEW and Interior would be transferred. Have you been work­
ing with HEW a nd Interior on pesticide work ?

Mr. Ca^rurMu. Yes, sir; we have done this for many years. For- 
meEy Acre was a committee at the lower level within each of those 
departments. Lest year the committee was elevated to Cabinet stat us so 
that Secretaries Hickel, Finch, and Hardin were the committee in 
order to hex e better coordination coming right from the tup.

lie. UcvrNHG Mr. Secretary, it wouldn’t be much of a problem to 
'W^ ?'^ V~^ £<ame type of mutually satisfactory and beneficial rela­
tionship with this new agency.

Mr. (-/,m Yes; we think we could dothat.
Mr. IHATKIK. Thank you, Mr. Secretary.
Any portions?
Mr. HUJ;N BORN. No questions.
Mr. BEATNIK. Thank you very much.
Mr. CMIPBEEL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. BEATNIK. Next we have Dr. Jesse L. Steinfeld, Surgeon Gon- 

^If^ ^*$ Ihiblic Health Service, speaking for the Secretary

Doctor, -welcome, and we thank you, too, for standing by these post 
2 long days to make your presentation.

Dr. STEINFELD. It has been quite an education, Mr. Chairman.

STATEMENT OF JESSE L STEINFELD, M.D., SURGEON GENERAL, U.S. 
PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE, AND DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY 
FOR HEALTH AND SCIENTIFIC AFFAIRS, DEPARTMENT 07 
HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE; ACCOMPANIED BY 
GEARIES C. JOHNSON, ADZAHHSTRA10R, ENVIRONMENTAL 
HEALTH SERVICE; AND DR. DALE LINDSAY, ASSOCIATE C0MMIS- 
SIGNEE FOR SCIENCE, FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION

_ Dr. STrrNF ^ Mr. Chairman, appearing with me is Mr. C. C. 
Johnson, on my right, the Administrator of the Environmental Health 
rervme, mm Dr. Dale Lindsay on my left, Associate Commissioner 
tor Science of dm FDA.



Mr. BLATNIK. DO you have a prepared statement? Do you p 
to read the statement in its entirety or summarize it ?

Dr. STEINFELD. I can read it very rapidly.
Mr. BLATNIK. Proceed at will. Make whatever points you ouch 

We want to make the record complete. We are very happy to have
Dr. STEINFELD. Thank you.
I am pleased to appear before you to present the views of the 

partment of Health, Education, and Welfare concerning Reorgm 
tion Plan No. 3, submitted to the Congress by President Nixoi 
July 9, 1970. In that message, the President expressed his as-' 
of current Federal efforts related to pollution:

Our national Government today is not structured to make a coordi r ; m 
on the pollutants which debase the air we breathe, the water we d h:k. 
the land that grows our food. Indeed, the present governmrHbd b ; > r? 
dealing with environmental pollution often defies effective and cow rd d ac 

Despite its complexity, for pollution control purposes the ruvirom d i 
be perceived as a single, interrelated system. Present assign an nt^ E d ’ 
mental responsibilities do not reflect this interrelatedness.

The case for centralization of responsibility for pdb ♦ hm .1 ^ .: 
in a single agency is a strong one. A single agency rrn pc-., d- 
bility, focus, and overall direction to the complex p^hh ;i < f p 
tion control. Such an organization allows the dwehq i d of 
integrated operational strategy for considering the ei y n < ? r 
relationship among pollutants, including pollutants J : h md * 
than one aspect of the environment, as well a- tl ^ e WM - 
may cause another form of pollut ion. A Emdr org u.m c> r f’ 
mary responsibility for pollution control can redm < the th j: : ’ ^ 
which 1ms characterized Federal pollution control to lh»* po ' 
For these cogent reasons, the President has proposed the cnom 
tion of these responsibilities into a single, cognizant agency for p 
tion control. To carry out these responsibilities, he has prop, rd 
establishment of tin* Environmental Protection Agcrc^hu mm ■ 
ent, sub-Cabinet level agency, to report directly to him.

The establishment of EPA, with the wholehearted a - t. - ^ 
related programs can greatly improve the eiherwo r- cf EE 
action in pollut ion abatement. The Department of I hath. I : c 
and Welfare looks forward to assisting the Environ: e .t d i c 
tion Agency in effectively carrying out its pEhmm. 
responsibilities.

Several major programs of the Department of Ihnhh. Em / 
and Welfare are to be transferred to the Environmental E g' 
Agency according to the reorganization plan. Fn>m th^ IE . 
mental Health Service, these include:

The Nat ional Air Pollution Control Administration:
The Bureau of Solid Waste Management;
The Bureau of Water Hygiene; and
The environmental radiation functions of the Bureau of B m E 

cal Health. . .
In addition, the responsibilities of the Food and Drug Ad: 

tion for establishing pesticide tolerance in food, as well >r J ’ 
research which is integral to tolerance setting, will 1^ tm:; ‘ r> 
EPA.



The Department of Health, Education, and Welfare supports the 
President’s reorganization of environmental programs and offers, its 
full cooperation to the environmental protection agency in facilitating 
the transfer of these functions and the personnel associated with them.

To minimize any untoward effects of this reorganization on the 
careers of many of the personnel serving in these programs which are 
to be transferred to EPA, the Department transmitted to the Congress 
on July 1(», 1970, draft legislation, “To provide for employment 
within, the Environmental Protection Agency of commissioned officers 
of (h^ Public Health Service.”

Tsu Y<»: Ao control environmental pollution, which has long been 
a con^rr of rhe Public Health Service, engages some 900 PUS ccm- 
mmskmY effects. Of these, approximately 600 are directly serving 
9.ra cons which will be transferred to the new agency in accordance 
wifli Reorganization Plan No. 3. The draft bill would authorize those 
off curs serving in transferred functions, and officers serving related 
functions as Jointly agreed upon by the Secretary and tl c Adeihsg cm 
tor of the EPA. to transfer to competitive civilian petitions within 
the new agency. The transfers would be effected in most mses at Levels 
of cmmovisuPon, and with benefits, comparable to those now being 
j^/^A^i by the officers. In addition, for those officers whoso functions 
have been transferred to EPA, but who do not wish to transfer to 
competitive civilian status, separate provision has been made in the 
(apt: legislation to assign them to duty with the EPA while they ro- 
mam on active duty with the Public Health Service. This legislation 
i; necessary to facilitate the transfer of HEW programs to EPA, and 
we re com menu its early and favorable consideration by rhe Congress.

Beyond present arrangements for the transfer of functions and 
personnel to the new agency, the future relationship b etween HEW 
and EPA will be an important one. While EPA i /to have primary 
r^pc^ibiity for setting standards and conducting applied research 
on the he dth as wed as other effects of pollution, I’ EW will continue 
to bo msponffUe for basic research as well as all other facets of health, 
including the environment as it relates to health. The impact of the 
environment is an important and growing concern in human health, 
and is one in which HEW has special interest and special comped neo. 
The Tepartocntof Health. Education, and AAAI fare will place a verv 
h gn prwy ity on the establishment of a good working relationship 
with the Environmental Protection Agency in these areas of mutual 
concern, and will offer EPA every assistance in carrying out its 
M g^nujit responsibilities in the abatement of pollution in our 
environment.

^Iy colleagues m^ I will be pleased to try to answer questions.
n i r. Bmvmn K. Thank you very much, Doctor.
Dr. STmNFEw. Yes, sir.
Mr. BLATNIK. YOU say a total of 900 Public Health Sendee com- 

missioned officers will be included in this transfer, is the rmrv ?
Prc ,^™wi^^ No. These are the number that are mmmvd in 

activities that relate in some way to environment} pm m oi. Am 
ptyxm-tyy (TO are in those areas which we Lave identL...* a L. mg 
aa-maed o? the transfer.

n r. mwaxTic Of the 900, 600 will he transferred io the ngerev ?



Dr. STEINFELD. Approximately. These additional individuals JV-V 
be sanitary engineers, health educators, people interested in th* 
vironment or conducting research, perhaps basic research related'/., 
the environment. They would not necessarily be transferred.

Mr. BEATNIK. DO you have any other noncommissioned T/ !-,.; > •>.< 
operating in the transfer function ? What would Ire the total person*ah 
^M^ssioned and noncommissioned transfers, from the Public 
Health bervice or HEW into the proposed agency ?

Dr. STEINFELD. Approximately 2,200.
Mr- BLATNIK. We didn’t have that in the testimony at all, did we ?
Dr. STEINFELD. I didn’t have it in the prepared testimony. We ere 

currently reviewing all of these activities to determine just wh sf ihrir 
relationship is to the functions of EPA os it has been charad er rich a rd 
k° determine what should be done with functions remaining in 11EW.

™/ BLATNIK. These 2,200 personnel were engaged in or taken from 
the Environmental Health Services, the National Air Pollution Con ­
trol Administration, Bureau of Solid Waste Managemmt. Is tlprc 
a solid waste management operation in HUD. t<x>? Do von h- w BIA 
entire program yourself?

Dr. STEINFELD. I cannot speak for HUD. Perhaps* Mr. Jm h •;• 
could answer that.

Mr. JOHNSON. The lead role at the Federal level is hi th i ^ • w«, 
mental Health Sendee program of HEW. We have the lie : « .
sibility in solid wastes. Other departments have K>hd u a te ac: i\ is e • 
Department of Agriculture, Department of Interior.

Mr. BLATNIK. Which has the-----
Mr. JOHNSON. The dominant role is in the Department of IUAV.
Mr. BLATNIK. Which one would l»o trash and solid wuec from 

municipalities?
Mr. JOHNSON. That is the Bureau of Solid Waste Manapmam? 

within the Environmental Health Sendee of the Department of 
Health, Education, and Welfare.

Mr. BLATNIK. It conies under the Interstate and Foreign Con n r < 
Committee; is that right ? •

Mr. JOHNSON. That is correct.
Mr. BLATNIK. YOU also have some environmental health ru’Hntu^ 

coming into the Committee of Labor and Education: is tbit ri/ht t
Mr. JOHNSON. Yes; if you are talking about the activities that are 

in our Health Services and Mental Health Administration under the 
Indian health program.

Mr. BLATNIK. What is the total budget? Could you give me an 
idea of what the budget is in round figures; that is, for air pollution 
control ?

Mr. JOHNSON. In 1970 our budget was approximately 1,055 people, 
about $102 million. , .

Mr. BLATNIK. Can you tell me for what type of activity most of 
that budget went? Does it involve grants for public facilities, such 
as muni ci pal incinerators? . ,

Mr. JOHNSON. Well, not quite in that way, Mr. Chairman, out I 
would sa - that half, or a little better than half, of the dollars v ent t > 
research and demonstration grant activities. The next largest pm unu 
about 3c M percent went into abatement and control activities.

Mr. IE ATNIK. What kind ?



Mr. JOHNSON. This is the strengthening of the State and local efforts 
to carry out programs that are administered through the National 
Air Pollution. Control Administration, under the Clean Air Act of” 
Mo

Ar, IAATXHC Is that a grant to a municipally owned facility such 
as an incinerator ?

Mr. JOHNSON. NO, sir. This abatement and control activity would be 
the establishment of control operations on the part of a State air 
pollution control agency or a local air pollution control agency. We 
matched th Ar Amos aMhe rate of about 50 percent local moneys, 50 
percent Federal moneys: we set up air quality control regions through 
which the States implement the various aspects of the Clean Air Act.

Mr. BEATNIK, Can you give us some samples of the nature and 
types of activities for the money that you put into demonstration 
projects? What type of activities would they be?

Mr. JOHNSON. We have one now with the TVA in demonstrating 
advanced design on an incinerator that w ill help to reduce the amount 
of sulfur oxides that come out of the incinerator. This will be a 
pilot plant operation. We have two stages on this. We have others in 
which we will demonstrate the adequacy of the control of automobile 
mJ.-A ms. The Federal Government actually regulates the control of 
emission of various gases from the exhausts of automobiles and we 
have to find out how well the controls actually work. We have 
demonstration grants with the State of California in which we try to 
ovalnaie that aspect of the program.

Mr, KLATNIK. DO you have any demonstrations with industry, say, 
the steelmaking industry, with enormous volumes of obnoxious fumes?

Mr. JOHNSON. We do have cooperative research programs with var­
ious industries. We have one with the coal industry, for instance, in 
trying to find ways of reducing sulfur oxides from burning coal, or 
cleaning up coal to remove the sulfur from it prior to burning.

Mr. BEATNIK. I was thinking of the steel industry. We have a com­
bination of metallic oxides, and what not, impurities. It is a very 
co^plDated process.

Mr. JOHNSON. I would expect we do. I cannot recall one right now 
but we are working with each of the major industries, whet tier steel 
or the foundry industry, or cement industry, to find ways to reduce 
the amount of pollutants that issue from their manufacturing process.

Mr. BEATNIK. Do you set the standards for the proper levels at 
which emissions are tolerable or permitted ?

Mr. JOHNSON. We do, in a way.
Mr. BEATNIK. DO you set the standards or do the States do it?

. Mr. JOHNSON. We establish criteria against which the States estab­
lish ambient air quality standards and standards that actually regu­
late the emissions that come from these various pollutant sources.

Nr. IBNDERSONM)O you have to approve the State standards? *
Mr. JOHNSON. We do approve the State ambient air quality stand­

ards and the implementation plans against which the States will op­
erate to mb ne 1 he standard.

Vv. HF.xm asox. Are your criteria maximum, or minimum, or what?
Mr. Anr;SON. Our criteria are based on a number of effects. Actu­

ally, they .ire nor maximum or minimum. They attempt to illustrate



the various effects that will result from various levels of concents 
tions of pollutants.

Mr. BLATNIK. The solid waste program is one that seems to be fur­
ther behind. This has been stated several times in the course of the 
hearings and the Chair is certainly inclined to agree. It is a very di f- 
ficuIt problem and one of enormous magnitude.

Is the major Federal solid waste program or effort in your agency, 
the one being transferred, the one that we are talking about ? Y

A Ir. JOHNSON. That is correct.
Mr. BLATNIK. Again, could you give us a more precise picture of 

the magnitude of our effort? Could you give us the number of per­
sonnel involved and the dollar volume?

Mr. JOHNSON-. Yes, sir. For the fiscal year 1970, figures for tied 
are. approximately 200 people.

M r. BLATNIK. You have 2,200 for air ?
Mr. JOHNSON. You said solid wastes?
Air. BLATNIK. Yes, sir.
Air. JOHNSON. I am giving you the figures for solid wastes in KY* -• 

200 people and $15.3 million.
You must understand that the legislative authority that we arc w u 

operating under is essentially one of promoting solid waste pbmmw 
through State, local, and regional agencies, and of demons! rm my 
and research on improved methods of solid waste management, i v 
is not a regulatory program.

Mr. BEATNIK. In the Federal program for solid wa dv i .r. . 
merit you have roughly 206 personnel with a $15 million h;Yu : ' 
1970, versus your efforts in the air pollution control progrim v 
you. have over 1,000 personnel with a $100 million budget. Is the 
correct?

Mr. JOHNSON. That is correct.
Air. BLATNIK. IS there any reason for such a small effort being ex- 

erb'd in the solid waste program?
W hen v.as the air pollution program enacted by Congees, 1903'
Air. JOHNSON. The first basic legislation that gave us the big pro­

gram, other fhan. research, was in 1963.
Mr. BLATNIK. When did the solid waste management program 

come in ?
Air. Jon NSON. 1965 was the first Federal legislat ion.
Air. BLATNIK. Five years. Do you have any indications, on the IrY 

of your research, what happened to greatly expand this program w, 
badly needed?

Air. JOHNSON. I believe there are lots of indications but I belhwi 
that both the Congress and the executive branch have felt that nmn 
demonstrations and research, particularly in terms of reducing ria 
amount of solid wastes at the source before it really becomes a prob 
Jem. are necessary steps before you have a much larger program w 
this particular time.

Mr. BLATNIK. I did not realize that we were so far behind. Thi < i m 
reflection on your operation. It is the responsibility of Congrc 5 * 
do what you. have done with water pollution, where you are opmw ;; 
a much la new program. I can see where on air pollution, as expU w 
earlier by Dr. Ash, the dollar volume may not seem too large. . 
$100 million is considerable.



When you set standards and enforce them on auto emission devices, 
it would be an economic factor of quite some magnitude toward econ­
omy even though borne by the users, and perhaps partly by the in­
dustry, we hope. I didn’t realize we were very far behind and your 
effort was that small in solid waste management.

Mr. JOHNSON. Thore are some other efforts of equally small mag­
nitude, in the Department of the Interior and the Department of 
Agriculture.

Mr. BLATNIK. Are there any questions?
Mr. Edenborn?
Mr. FiumKroRX. I have one or two questions, Mr. Chairman.
O.n png J c f you r si atement y< »u menu On. “the respond bilk ic* of d 

‘nod and Prog Aummist rm inn for establishing pes^ tolerances i
ie

food, HO well vs for that research which is integral to tolerance-setting 
will be transferred to EPAT

How about- enforcement? Will that still be in the Food and Drut

section with rl
d urn! Drug 
3 for other

w

chemicals in MM products. It would not make sense to break up the 
enforocmea; apparatus to enforce the pesticide tolerances separately.

Mr. EUENTOKX. DO you envision any problem in separating the 
establishment of the level of salaries and the enforcement procedures?

Dr. STEINFELD. NO; I do not. We plan to work closely with the i: 
Agency as we have worked closely with other agencies in the past.

Mr. Brun Arnow. ] notice one of the other witnesses, I think Mr. Ink, 
and now you. mentioned draft legislation has been transmitted to 
Congress concerning the commissioned officers in the Public Health 
Service. What assurance do you have that this legislation will be acted 
upon ?

Dr. STEINFELD. I do not have any assurance that it will be acted 
upon. We think it is a good piece of legislation. It provides that these 
individuals who have dedicated their careers to health activities, who 
are working in the Public Health Service, will be able to retain the 
kind, of careers which they have chosen and continue their work under 
the new Agency, assuming the new Administrator agrees ami would 
like to continue with the existing personnel. If this is so, it would per­
mit the exchange of commissioned officers from HEW and the Public 
Health Service to the new Agency so there would be a com inning 
exchange of expertise and experience. I think this would insure a 
strong input to the new’ Agency. With young PITS officers coming in, 
perhaps this system -would provide a form of recruitment for EPA 
as well.

Air. ERLENBOEN. What authority do you now have for having a 
commissioned officer assigned?

Dr. STEINFELD. WC leave authority to assign commissioned officers to 
various Public Health Service activities, and also to the Coast Guard, 
the Bureau of Prisons, (he Indian .Health Service, which is now part of 
the Public Health Service, and, if Congress approves this legislation, 
Vo EPA. as well.

Mr. ERLENBORN. SO there is some precedent for this type of legis- 
ation.
Dr, SnoNvELD. Yes; there is.



Mr. ERLENBORN. In the transfer from HEW to Interior of the wah r 
pollution activities, what happened to the commissioned officers?

Dr. STEINFELD. I was not here but, as I understand it, everybody 
was not too pleased with the transfer. A number of officers were tran>- 
ferred to Civil Service status, although they had chosen a career in a 
commissioned corps. They lost a large number of their benefits. Other 
officers who transferred from different units were able to retain their 
benefits. So, there were people who were working side by side, per­
haps doing similar jobs, who were receiving widely varying rates of 
pay for similar jobs. This was one of the major problems, as I under­
stand it, in the previous transfers.

The proposed legislation would obviate this problem. We hope we 
have learned from our experience of 4 or 5 years ago*

Mr. ERLENBORN. Drawing on that experience, do you think you 
would be able to make the transfer in more orderly fashion and with 
less disruption of the commissioned service ?

Dr. STEINFELD. I think we can and, in addition, I think we can as- , 
sure a strong and continuing relationship, assuming the legislation 
passes.

Mr. ERLENBORN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. BLATNIK. Mr. Lanigan?
Mr. LANIGAN. I wanted to ask the same question of HEW. The 

plan is to transfer out of HEW about 2 .COP people. To what extent 
do vou plan to reduce the number of positions in your cem » J ,(.rvp, ,, 
such as personnel offices and administrative services ofikrs, as a F nh 
of these transfers?

Dr. STEINFELD. We are currently reviewing the pan, of A- En­
vironmental Health Service which will remain behind in HEW in 
order to determine whether wp should organize a component ir^;* d 
those, moving elements of FDA, Health Service and Mutual lb d h 
Administration, and other organizations in HEW, into it. *»r " h Ayr 
we. should distribute the remaining portion of the Envinmm m.d 
Health Service into the existing health components of HEW.

We do propose to transfer proportionately the overhead ami m u^ 
agerial positions to the new Agency.

Mr. LANIGAN. Do you have any idea how manv positions that v - nd 
be?

Dr. Sa EINFELD. I do not have the management positions, ba; 1 
would expect that we would be transferring the great majority of tie 
management positions of the Environmental Health Service and Hm 
corresponding management positions at the Department level, to the 
new Agency.

Mr. LANIGAN. Could you furnish us with more definite information 
concerning that within the next week?

Dr. STEINFELD. We are undertaking an audit at the current 'Am. 
and wo will be most pleased to provide you with the informat ion, d b- 
fn:d determination will be worked out by the Office of Manager - m 
and Budget. We hope to provide them with the information on n b- b 
thev will make the final decision.

Mr. BL? TN TN. Doctor, what role does the Bureau of Warn? i ? 
play in th- current mercury poisoning episode?
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Mr. JOHNSON. We have a responsibility for the Nation’s domestic 
water supply. As a result of that, when mercury became very promi­
nent we did an immediate survey.

Mr. BEATNIK. HOW did it become prominent ? It didn’t become a 
problem just 2 weeks ago on Monday morning.

Mr. JOHNSON. If you would permit me to digress, I would like to 
talk about that for a second.

Mercury, as well as a number of other highly toxic substances, were 
never really recognized as being a very prominent problem in the 
environment. It is only because of this recent interest in ecological 
results of the things man is doing to himself that you begin to get 

( this kind of concern. People of afi kinds, scientists particularly, are 
I beginning to probe now into many areas whose safety, before, was 
j previously more or less taken for granted.

As a result of this interest, we had, first, pesticides in their various 
ramifications. We have had mercury, cyclamates, .and a number of 
other things. We are going to have more in the future.

Unfortunately, this country dons not. have at this time any kind of 
national surveillance network that will give to us beforehand some 
reading of various insults that might occur and become significant 
in th*’ environment. I believe the steps wo are taking now in the En­
vironmental Protection Agency will be a step in the right direction 
to help to establish this kind of surveillance network. Instead of 
just picking something out of food or picking something out of air 
or wafer, we will be able to see what the total body burden might be 
of certain insults that are just traces, almost inconsequential, when 
you look at them by themselves. It is in this kind of situation that 
mercury emerges as a concern in the environment.

As somebody pointed out, it is nothing new to us that mercury is 
a highly toxic element to people. What is new is that it is accumulat­
ing in the environment so as to pose a threat to man. We will have 
to‘look at many elements because of this, both in the air we breathe, 
the water we drink, and the food we eat.

Mr. BEATNIK. Speaking as a layman, apparently you have been 
aware of the levels of mercury in water, but I understood the Bureau 
of Water Hygiene has set the levels of permissible exposure for drink­
ing purposes. Is that correct?

Mr. JOHNSON. That is correct. This is about 5 parts per billion. This 
is a very minute amount. It is also very didicult to measure. Sophisti­
cation in instrumentation in the laboratory has only begun to come 
into being. Many laboratories do not have the capacity"to measure 
down to this level in a very accurate way.

As we now look al it, it is being surveyed as a result------
Mr. lb,ATNIK. Mcmcrmy^ results because of the cumula­

tive ekect. in plant life, iish life, and, then, in human beings. Is that 
the cycle?

Mr. JOHNSON. At the present time, our real concern has to bo with 
moth y rm, pmHenku’ly. Ish in this instance, or, as lias been pointed 
-;1b Uye msme •mutH of episodes of poisoning through grain U- 
07 use ot .CH am. gm rmU ural pesticide treatment processes. Basically, 
Usm m ren^^ is Ue result of the accumulation of mercurv
as a vesuir of the eating habits of fish.
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Mr. BLATNIK. Has this happened before and has never b^n bo 
tected ?

Mr. JOHNSON. It may or may not have. Certainly, it had never bare 
recognized.

Mr. BLATNIK. The mercury accumulated in the fish started in the 
accumulation in algae and plant life at very low levels.
. Mr. JOB NSON. I think it has happened because of a renewed awaken ­
ing of man’s interest in the environment, and we are checking lom 
of things. Each thing that comes up may be new only because we 
are now discovering that it is in the environment in such a way that 
it can raise questions of whether it is healthy for man or not.

Mr. BLATNIK. What is your background? Are you from the chemical 
or medical field ?

Mr. JOHNSON. I like to think I am an environmentalist. I am an 
engineer by training. I have worked in the public health field fi r 
25 years now. You pick up quite a bit of knowledge and experience 
ahmgthe joad.

Mr. BLATNIK. Would you be involved in this proposed transfer, 
should b go into effect? '

Air. JOHNSON. I have been involved. T hope to be involved. I sup­
port it in its entirety.

M r. HnATNiK. Thank you very much.
1 )octor, we have no further quest ions. I t hank you, .mJ I thaM.‘b-v • 

of the gent Emeu with you.
We have our friend and colleague, who is very knov. Jd^ M 

the field of conservation, and resource utilization, and p;.- - . w
and many aspects of environment. He has been a tirch 
this effort for many years, recognized so by people in m.. A < ■ - 
walks of life—our colleague and friend, Congremm: : 3- s J. 
Dingell, from Detroit, Mich.

Congressman, we appreciate your standing by all day km; . 
yourself available. We have just concluded the administ rm mJ .; 
in behalf of the President’s Reorganization Plan No. 3 of IMO pro­
posing the establishment of an Environmental Protection A;bm m

In my conversations with you, I know you are very fawilirv :; 
the propo. h aid we are interested in hearing your opiuiom- m y 
judgment m response to this proposition.
STATEMENT OF HON. JOHN D. DINGELL, A REPRESENTATIVE E 

CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

Mr. DINGELL. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee:
I want to express my particular appreciation to you for hearim: 

me. I know the committee is very busy. I know the labors you fm 
both here and on the floor and in your offices are very heavy, bream 
I happen to have not dissimilar experiences in my own capacity.

I wish to thank you, Mr. Chairman, for a most gracious rempiym 
and introduction to the committee. I wish to reciprocate by having 
you know the high regard in which I hold you as one of flic h My- . 
one of the distinguished and great conservationists of ibis’ X cm- . 
and. indeed, I may say, one of my mentors in this field.

For the record, my name is John D. Dingell. I amy* m 
Congress from the 16th Congressional District of Michm-e
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Mr. Chairman, waiting around to appear in opposition to Reorga­
nization Plans Nos. 3 and 4 I do not regard as a burden but. rather, - 
as a duly and necessity. I am prepared to testify against both today, 
but I understand it is your wish that I should testify only on Re­
organization Plan No. 3 since that is the matter which is presently 
before the committee.

Mr. BEATNIK. If the gentleman will confine himself to Reorganiza­
tion Plan No. 3, which all the witnesses have done, be may be heard 
again next week, or shortly thereafter, when hearings are held on 
Reorganization Plan No. 4.

Mr. DINGELL. I do wish to be heard on that one, also, Mr, Chairman.
I would point out in the beginning, certain comments that one 

makes with regard to plan No. 3 can be reversed in application to 
plan No. k

j Em
I or mm: 
mmiEl

lb-.

3 ostensibly seeks to unite everything under an envi- 
geney that is going to consider all aspects of environ- 
Emm Flan No. 4, in setting up NOAA, seeks to bring out 
>f ?Im environment—atmosphere, biosphere, ecosystem— 
tot hr wan
iv si ri kingly, Mr. Chairman, it turns it over to the ex- 
po'Erers as opposed to the agencies that Eire Eudi-

p’av(

nn porLm c. 
fret, eon n t

For tie; 
of ny inter

CUT. Enn two very different sets of circumstances.
say these plans constitute a very admirable application of 
port inns of the Peter Principle, If you have read the book 
r Principle, you will recall a number of interesting things. 
teresE-g of which is reference to what is known as Peters 
mt E. E you have an enormously difficult problem and have 
means r<>r tin? inclination nor the ability to address your* 

mdcaEr Lime, you do something else which looks like vou 
/waking and which looks like you are doing __ o 
even though you might be doing something which is, in 
•^productive, ineffective, or, indeed, totally useless.
peine out, if the administration really seeks to do rome- 
e field of the environment, there are far better ways in 
ay do so. I would say reorganization of the G< v. iA.mv .P 
n elms in this area, but it is generally recognized by those 
Lu died the matter to be entirely counterproductive.
record, Mr. Chairman, I would like just to, set out some 
?sis in this matter.

'OmciEng

.''?rr.Bient .

As you recall, when I came to the Congress I had the privilege of 
serving with you on the Public Works Committee, and I ma proud 
to say that I was able to work with and assist you in the crafting of 
the first meaningful water pollution law enacted by the Congress.

Since dial time I have maintained an active interest in this matter 
of water pollution and have been active in applying continued pres­
sures, first to the Public Health Service, then the Department of 
Health, Education, and Welfare, and then the Department of the 
Interior, to move aggressively in the field of water pollution.

Together with you, Mr. Chairman, I have tried to provide leader- 
dun for adequate funding which really is the key to the problem.

kF. Chairman, I have studied the agencies involved in Rcorganiza-



tion Plans Nos. 3 and 4 in connection with my responsibilities ;m.W 
member of a number of committees and subcommittees of J he Hmc^ 
of Representatives. I have been a member of the Interstate and For­
eign Commerce Committee for about 15 years and have had an op­
portunity to. study the Food and Drug Administration, the Public 
Health Service, and most of the constituent agencies of the Environ­
mental Protection Agency which, with the exception of the federal 
Water Qualify Administration, are responsive to the Committee on 
Imersiate and Foreign Commerce.

We have broad responsibilities over health administration through 
the Federal Trade Commission, the Food and Drug Administration, 
the Department s! HEW, and the National Institutes of Health. So 
I have some familiarity in that area.

I am also chairman of the Subcommittee on Fisheries and Wildlife 
Conservation on the House side which conducted hearings winch re­
sulted in passage of the Environmental Policy Act and, together v oh 
you. Mr. Chairman, cosponsored that legislation which ult imately he- 
camo law.

AFo. tmg: her with you, I cosponsored the legislation which e mb- 
Wb'd tin. J Jut Comnuttecon the Environment.

1 'mve e-wd on subcommittees on health and haw bwn Aw^. 
mcm.d in ? *m • bvfting of a number of pieces of legislation r Lw : 
the X’mhmA Institutes of Health, the Public Health Sm-w^ . • ■ 
slit uent organizations of tin' EPA, and also have been respon-nb * 
a number of amendments to the Food and Drug Act, and haw MS . 
on committers that reported out every major amendment to the I - 4 
and Drug Act since 1956.

Reorganization acts probably should lie matters that are han b J 
by statute. T really doubt very much whether we are wise in p - 
mitting any administration, this administ rat ion or any other, to HA , ’ 
to the Congress takedt-or-leaw proposals which we must swaifw 
whole without chewing, or else reject whatever small good might be 
present with whatever large evil might be present.

I think these two reorganization plans tend to prow the unwisdom 
of allowing any executive department or any executive authority com­
pletely to reorganize the executive branch of Government with omy 
a veto vote ; Ao Congress of the United States. As the e propowls 
come up to ' wmd the Reorganization Act, I intend to oppose im h 
and every om G f 11 lem.

I believe my colleagues, as time carries forward, will come to join 
me in recognizing the unwisdom of allowing the administration power 
to combine weird mishmashes of good and bad into the kind of 
monstrosil ies I hat we see here before us.

It is my experience with reorganization acts that the practical 
results of such acts have been to establish a definable and clearly 
observable period of total inaction -within the agencies concerned. If 
you will recall, when a similar reorganization took place, movmv Fm 
then Federal Water Pollution Control Administration from HEW to 
the Interior Department, we witnessed a number of peculiar phe­
nomena take place. First of all was the period of inaction preceding 
and following. Then a number of things transpired. There were m-w 
offices to be selected by the bureaucrats. There were new office vm e- 
taries to be hired. There were all of the status symbols that mm\



acquired by bureaucrats; including rugs, drapes, and the 
oPlee such as vehicles and things of this sort. Until 

it questions and the occupants of the oilices laid been 
• Uy nothing transpired.
range thing transpired in that in an agency which had 
■writm mute ellcctivdy with limited numbers of permas, 

■ hewmw inundated with large numbers of people and 
Uy swamped in time studies, efficiency-type cuizcmry

to programs but a groat dea l to waste of
time ami taxpayers’ money

tends to f

Mr. Chairman, that, you will recall, was the beginning of the institu­
tionalization of a long fight which you and I have made to upgrade 
the abatement of water pollution within the Federal Government,

It is mh\ I believe, to say that where EPA tends to combine. NOA A 
I would point out to you the question of the Food 
trillion is a very excellent example. The Food and

ent.

fit
m, which is a well established, well functioning, 
- itself now not only with authority Io fix standards 
mw. H is interest ing to note I hat Food rod Drug 

iambics amount, of research capability in mmurs en- 
m Hw -bod additive field, additives, wha n mUrate in

^W-H p •zg.w widuive< which come inby way of additions through 
hm.w vim pwwessmg, additives which come in by way of deliberate 
mid Hmm,

It :;bo h’s thoroughly skilled, highly competent stall’s which will 
have to conf ume to operate in precisely the same areas of food addi­
tives in all of shew areas. So, if we cut out a major portion of the 
Food and Drag Administration’s responsibility and capability to do 
this, we probably will wind up with what will really be two research 
operations which will more or less duplicate the present caprmty and . 
capability of Food and Drug to engage in this particular research 
work. . . . .

Imagine, in connection with this, the confusion that reigns,. Evory- 
thingstops mui! the new leadership is appointed. Musical chairs begin. 
Movement:,: to new offices and new buildings occur. New executives 
wdboiUcxpcUcn.ee. are appointed and we lose valuable time. As I have 
mentioned. AU. Chairman, the important emoluments of office - seals, 
appearing receptionists, secretaries, limousines, desks, furniture, car­
peting, drapcsA-al] of the tilings that go with being a properly con­
stituted Federal executive must be secured. Valuable time; obviously, 
will he lost. Old scores are going to be settled. Rifts will occur. Pa- 
tronage will be dispensed. Policies that are unpopular with polluters 
will be modified and reviewed and dispensed with. Unpopular en- 
forcers of la w will be disposed of. Polluters will be consulted in copious 
fashion and progress will be halted while the reorganization stops are 
carried out.

How much better would it be, Mr. Chairman, if we were to see to 
it that the agencies had proper leadership, proper coordination, proper 
funding, and determination from the top that the agency should 
function.

Mr. Chairman, to say that the constitution of EPA and NO A A will 
move all agencies having related matters into one particular area is 
oil her to dcmomtrate remarkable ignorance or to deliberately attempt

wdboiUcxpcUcn.ee


to mislead, because the fact of the matter is that throughout the c 
Government structure, such agencies as NTH, Federal Trade Commis­
sion, and parts of Food and Drug, are going to remain large pans 
of the responsibility of EPA.

The Fish and Wildlife Service traditionally has done some of ihe 
best work that has been done in the field of protection to the environ­
ment from pesticides by trying to protect fish and wildlife from wsth 
ci des. It is a very modest program, consisting of 12 people, but ft has 
done the major part of the work inside the Federal Government on 
protection of fish and wildlife from pesticides. We are going to find 
that no longer will the conservationists, no longer will people him 
myself who have authority to consult with that particular agency 
directly through committee responsibilities, be able to go to them. As 
a matter of fact, if we are to continue to protect wildlife from p-ti- 
cldcs and matters of that kind, we probably will have to reconstitute 
some kind of research program within the Fish and Wildlife Service 
or find that that very important aspect, protection of both human and 
wildli fe resources in this country, will be pretty much abandoned.

Another matter that should be forcibly brought to the affect A: ^f 
this rmmAitee is that if We really seek to upgrade the agenA—. v 
are hiking a passingly strange device to do it. I would point urn *; - 
no iongcr is it going to have a Cabinet rank spokesman v h h 
speck. ■

1 have heard it said that this is analogous to NASA, nr -cm-’^ y 
of this kind. NASA has been successful, as every Member of th. ’t v 
knows, because 1 he White Home said we were going u t. n* ., . o 
we were going to do all things and spend all fund- rr ' - ;mv m 
complish that goal and necessary to achieve supremacy in p i r.

I would commend to this committee’s thought—I am sCiAe-i mu 
it is correct- that if we are determined to have envinnma md - o 
tection, we can have it within the structure of the exiting g y n 
mental agencies, and not by going around and emasculating wd : mg 
agencies, faulting together a group of bits and fragments, n v \ 
disorganized, with entirely new leadership and with no im-mm. sr 
budget. ,

In my opinion, under this set of circumstances, EPA wA n- M 
least counts^vhictivp. and I would say in all probability we .u m
fora period oi backward movement.

For example, in the field of 'water resources, the Bureau of W z . 
Bureau of hrehmation, and the Office of Saline Wafer are me m 
moved and none of their functions are removed. It is fair to say ;h u 
the Department of Agriculture has large numbers of areas of resume 
sibility dealing with water. The Federal Land Management Agency 
has responsibilities in this area.

I would point out that none of their capacity to deal with the 
problems of water pollution, which are closely related, are ream cd, 

Irrigation is one of the major sources of water pollution in d^ 
country. None of these are being? moved to EPA. Yet we are mA 
this is going to be an agency which will handle the whole pr'T’mm

One thing that I find particularly offensive, one thing that i be. 
lieve you, as one of the sponsors of the Environmental Polkv A - 
should find particularly offensive, is the fact that this plan mA



away from the Council on Environmental Quality the power to study, 
to engage in ecological research, and research in ecological questions.

I would think, having just passed that bill, the Congress would be 
extremely chary of letting that kind of emasculation take place.

I would point out the President’s comments in this area as to how 
he intended to use the Council on Environmental Quality would tend 
to b dk. ' c that he cither is unaware or has been sold a bill of goods 
with regard to this particular point.

I have served on a number of committees that have been concerned
with the problem of how to get the Government moving in major 
questions of this sort. I would point out that in all instances we found 
that constituting new departments and making new governmental re­
organizations was not the way, and that the way that these matters 
should be tended to was by requiring and by encouraging and by de­
manding that there be intelligent coordination of the sundry and dif­
ferent programs which are interrelated.

It is absolutely impossible in a Government this size to put every- 
tiling that d<- ds with any one thing in one place without literally de- 
--- :' * • Cwmrdmg or hazarding any number of robbed oilier 

t deal closely with the same problem. It is impossible to 
particular problem and say, “Put all your attention on 
all other problems that might exist be totally ignored.” 
or the vices of Reorganization Plan 3 and Plan 4. which 

sets up NOAA.

nw*

ru­

If the administration has succeeded in transferring out these eco- 
lorica! shAHm vM -h I have alluded to and retained in ti e Council 
on KuvijcmmmPb Quality the power to continue to do die same 
thing, then that talent by all means should be devoted to the manage­
ment of the national debt and to the expenditure of the public purse.

I would point out it is the first instance in my IC years in she Con­
gress that ! have ever seen a governmental agency involved in a sys­
tem whereby they may have their cake and ent it too. That is essen­
tially whm they do. They either transfer that authority out or retain 
it in the Coum il on Environmental Quality.

Mr. Chairman. Ilie Council on Environmental Quality was set up 
for a very simple purpose. It was set up to see to it that for the 
first time Ive had one entity in Government which would I 
provide the President with’the assistance he needs in coordinating 
and bringing together all of the policies that exist with re 
the environment, to carry out the review’s that are needed, b, r^v iu 
it that the Government’s policies are responsive and that they meet the 
needs, and to see to it that there is a device within Government for 
coordinating all of these disparate programs and responsibilities and 
agencies.

ble to

ro
ee to

The President recognized this by setting up a Cabinet-level com­
mittee. I would say, Mr. Chairman, that having been chairman sonic 
years ago of the Subcommittee on Oceanography, I had a similar , 
problem with regard to oceanographic problems. Oceanographic agen­
cies are scattered and strung all over the structure of Government. 
The Honorable George Miller, my predecessor as chairman of that 
subcommittee and now the chairman of Science and Astronautics Com- 
mUo^ came to the same conclusion.



I inherited a bill from him and was able later to get it pa-« d. AV 
set up as a result of this a council which would provide the kind of 
coordination, integration of programs, clearinghouse and device Hr 
interrelating Government programs and Government responsibilities 
in the field of oceanography. We came to the first conclusion it would bo 
extremely unwise to take a little bit from the Navy, a little bit from 
Fish and Wildlife and Bureau of Commercial Fisheries and merge 
them together. Rather, it would be far better to provide an intel I hmm, 
effective functioning, high-level device to give the coordination that jv 
needed to provide the proper interrelation and interaction of goy. 
ernmental programs in all these areas. Each of the programs wa 
going to continue to have areas of responsibility which were pmadiar 
unto a particular department and which would be related to the mi‘ 
going programs of that particular department.

Mr. Chairman, there is something else that I think we ought to 
recognize in our consideration of this matter: that is, you ami I 
throughout the years have given thought to the problems of p<dhn 
tion. We recognize that there are similar problems with regard to 
pollution, great similarities, and if you are not careful, if you b u dh 
one kind of waste wrong, you are going Io (‘rente another po’Jm m 
problem. Since the problem of pollution is really the pr^bt m < f • 
placed resources, misuse of resources, il was our conclusion. m I V v • ; 
certainly mine, that it served no useful purpose to pm dr m. 1 •- mm 
pollution, solid wastes and all these things together. Ji M mv :. nj 
belief, and I think it is one which is wise and based upon be g ob­
servation of this matter, that it is not necessary to mu then Ml mm m 
one roof. There arc still going to bo programs in othw mu mu ; v 'b 
are going to deal with the question of solid warm or air pMCiM-t or 
water pollution and what should be done is that we should * ?m u m a 
very careful program of coordinating these so that they void.I wk 
out.

I think it is important for this committee to have a rhnr emhr. 
standing and for those who are concerning themselves with tm- ; ^u- 
ter to have a clear understanding of how the Government M- 
ordinate programs. What happens is that they set up task f.y — ; M 
committees. Every agency will set up and semi representation to V. 
These groups will meet and lay down the policies and decide hor * M< 
expenditures are going to be carried out and what will bo done. I r 
respective agencies under the leadership of one agency, selected :• : 
lead agency.'will proceed to carry out the governmental polhv mm 
relate the different laws and Government responsibilities together - * 
that there might be a unified or uniform program.

I would point out that it does not change existing law. It simply 
is a better way of administering legal responsibilities.

I would point out that this reorganization plan, or these two plans, 
3 and 4. could not constitute a device for changing existing law. unless 
I am gravely and grossly in error. As I understand the reorganize* am 
act, if does not provide the basis whereunder there can be. a Mro^r 
in an existing Fw.

Mr. Chairman, the day before yesterday wo had before opr 
mittee a number of people from the administration.Jm-momr Mr. 
Siciliano, who will probably be here in connection with phn V> M



and also Dr. Tribus of the Department of Commerce. They had 
some interesting things to say. They said essentially in that presen­
tation something which I think is the answer to this. This is what 
Mi. Siciliano said: “We are not talking about who participates. We 
are talking about who takes the lead. We can decide who is going 
to take the lead. After all, what is important, who can work together, 
and this I am sure that we can do. We may decide to have an entire 
agency work: on the atmospheric sciences. We may decide from time 
to time io rotate the leadership responsibility. What is important is 
whether we get coord ination. Isn’t that what you believe ?”

What he Is e^enlially saying is what 1 am telling you today, Mr. 
Chairman. That going through vast reorganizations, which are going 
to lead to more hiring and more waste and inefficiency, more disor­
ganization and a substantial period of inaction, is not the way. The 
way to do it is to have an intelligent coordination program.

Mi'. Chairman, I. would point out with regal'd to water pollution 
something which I think is very important; that is. all of the Govern­
ment’s activities in the Held of water pollution are not going to be 
moved evenly. 1 would point out there is a major program in the 
Department of Agriculture which is going to remain there. They 
am going again to have the coordination problem.

There, is a major program of sewers and water collection in Hid). 
I would point out both the Department of Agriculture and UVD 
have enormous pollution problems.

Air. TLAIMK. Which program in Agriculture? Are you referring 
to Agriculture which will not bo included in the transfer?

Air. DINGELL. YOU have the program of grants for water and sewers.
Mr. ELATNTK. The Farm Home Administrafion program?
Mr. IhxmmL. Yes, sir: you have a similar thing in HUD. Neither 

would be moved, I dmrt know whether the admimst rai ion considered 
this and rejected it or whether it never was aware of the fact these 
programs existed at all.

Mx Chahmen, T have had in for a number of years, cud I am 
ccHmu thm Cue ammuistrution must be aware of ix legislation which 
would mwe ad of those writer pedhii ion grant programs to mm agency, 
the Department of the Interior. I have brought constituents down 
here to get assistance under these programs and they go home firmly 
convinced this is a town inhabited only by crazy men. They go from 
agency to agency and the only thing they have to show for t heir trip 
is a canceled airplane ticket, considerable exhaustion, great frustra­
tion, and considerable bitterness from the Federal Government.

Here ve have a very classical example. Mr. Chairman, EPA and 
.NOAA are mutters that are of the gravest and most high importance 
to the American people. They are matters which should be handled 
after careful consideration by the Congress. I know of no Member of 
Congress who was consulted in advance to find out what he though* 
should be in these different agencies. I would point out, M x (Taim 
man, I know of no committee that has been working on the thkm- 
'where wax navy been, calk'd in and said, “We are going to nA d = < 
things.” Certainly no such communication was made with me ;m e 
member of the Commerce Committee where we deal daily Mth dm 
major part of EPA. I would point out-----



Mr. BLATNIK. Would the gentleman yield on that point?
There is another very important point you stress again and ^hb J 

was brought out in the course of testimony which caused a great dwd 
of concern. The witnesses were told that the staff covered practical! .' 
all of the environmental programs in many, many departments oO h 
executive agencies—over 180-plus persons consulted. Except few tin 
ited contacts, we found that none of the people on the congresshm; i 
staffs were involved in these different conservation and environment * I 
programs you speak of. Congressman Saylor and a whole list of old r 
people we can name, know about the problem and the history of :hv< 
environmental programs we are talking about today. Only a uc ■ 
percentage of these programs are being put under the so-called erm 
prehensive Environmental Protection Agency.

1 am glad that you underscored that, too.
Mr. DINGELL. This, I think, is a very important point. There is An 

Chairman, something that is going to’have to be recognized. This he, 
ishuion and the testimony of the departmental witnesses tied 1 An 
heard and read in the press—and a reading of it would imHcm.- ; ; 
so—are so totally incomplete and so totally imuh pair if !>; '-c • 
very plain that further administrative changes arc m^msa ?-i’v <> ; 
to have to lie made before either EPA or N OA A A going m ■ ; * 
proper home or achieve the place in Government <m a m». - r n ' 
structure which will be efficient in reaching the problems for viAA 
they have addressed themselves.

Actually, EPA and NOAA should be two parts of the a- w - '• m y. 
Actually, ! would point out that they should be t wo pari.^ • t :. ; . 
agency which would be dealing with the entire question of ur> •■ : 
ment or ( he entire quest ion of natural resources.

I would point out, Mr. Chairman, that EPA should really, by Pi 
rights, be a part of the Department of Natural Resources. I mu m o 
fied that when history is written it will either be a part of a l)> nm • 
ment of Natural Resources or a part of a Department of Enviroumwc 
I am well satisfied, Mr. Chairman, that it will be absolutely nwv- - i; 
within the orderly course of history that EPA will be transferred 1 
some kind of agency or so constituted as to be headed by a secremy. 
and have full Cabinet status. It simply cannot function and do whn 
it is supposed to do with present BOB budget restrictions, pre^m 
support from the White House and the present budgetary structure 
There is no amount of saying to the contrary that is going to chant? 
that fundamental fact.

What we are doing, Mr. Chairman, we are wrenching, by thmeJ v< 
plans, two agencies out of departments. We are creating prodigious 
fantastic, and totally intolerable levels of confusion ami disorganize 
tion in these important areas. We are faced, almost certainly, wit h tu 
absolute surety, Mr. Chairman, that these are only interim step<. I 
personally, believe very strongly, apart from the other vices so dear 
apparent in the creation of either EPA or NOAA, that one fact HA 
should militate against these reorganization plans; that is. the pryc 
gious disorganization which will take place is not going to be t m Im 
disorganization and misallocation of time, energy, and resour<y< : : 
personnel, but, rather, it is only going to be one step which wd! lead > 
a further traumatic experience of exactly the same kind immm t



ILderal Government when we carry forward the next reorganization 
which is clearly demanded by the kind of orphan structure that we are 
legislating with the establishment of EPA and NOAA.

It is my hope that you and your committee will recommend dis- 
approvaltd these, two reorganization plans and that, at an early 
time* you move io see that the House summarily rejects them, as you 
should, since they are not in the public interest and do not solve the 
problem, Then wo can begin to move in concert with the White House? 
if he White House wants to, toward a legislative reorganization or 
the Government s affairs by enabling the Congress to participate in 
t h; t aca cm t hrough the establishment of a Department of Animal Re- 
nwn o vM. a D'parhtHmt of Environment. In this way, appropriate 
cppmMmhy wid co afforded all persons, and there are large numbers 
< f oemmw, conservation organizations, Members of Congress, Senate, 
people, who have been studying and working on these matters, people 
in the mb versifies, to participate in the reorganization plans.

1 womb point out the only people that I know of involved in one 
Gt rhe pmns arc the- members of Ilie Ash Commission.

a mo
M would be happy to read, if you wish, a little ad 
d he pleased to read some of the comments appear-

press and in the financial world about Mr. Ash’s adminiMra- 
itton Industries which has fallen on rough days of late. I 

would say if lie has the, talent he is supposed to have be would direct 
his talent to the Litton Industries rather than screwing up (he affairs 

Hhwal Govermont which he has so clearly done here.
I hum remarks, Mr. Chairman, I would repeat that this body, 
re o" Representatives and the Congress, should be consumed 

ma tem. We should have legislation which would enable 
everybody io participate, instead of disgruntled industrialists 
operating behind closed doors, so that we can come up with programs 
which a ri' redly going to reflect national need and which wh I conclude 
the ^orgam;nthm of the Government instead of setting up 
mimdoe period of (organization which will accomplish nothing.

Mr. BCATMK. Congressman, we thank you for a very impressive 
statement which was very necessary to give us a full, rounded out 
point of view from different angles on this proposition. You made one 
of the finest, presentations ad lib from a few penciled notes. It was a 
very orderly, logi“J, and smooth flowing presentation. 1 congratulate 
you and express appreciation of the entire subcommittee for the most

ribution you made to this record. Thank you very much, 
mu. I i hank you, Mr. Chairman.

tiou of I
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in dies:
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Ma Ihx.^.u. ^ ( M.MJJY JMU,^LI. vmairman.
Mr. Ih vrxjK. Are there any further witnesses or persons desiring 

to have statements put in the record?
Mr. John Kinney, sanitary engineering consultant, Ann Arbor, 

Mirk., appeared before us on water pollution matters and public 
works. He had to catch a previously scheduled plane flight. His slab - 
meat will a ppcar at this point in the record.

'repared statement follows:)
IHEP?ECD STATEMENT OF JOHN E. KINNEY, SANITARY EVGINE* 

CONSULTANT, ANN ARBOR, Mien.
Mr. Chairman, members of the committee: Pollution control was a 

for undergraduate and graduate academic degrees. Now, with nearly 
of oxi eriei.ee, T can report to you that those who suggest imlutim

HV major 
30 years 
i control

eriei.ee
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and environmental control are synonymous are seriously in error. Pollut ion con­
trol, however, can exert control over the environment—so much’so, in bum. 
that unless the consequences of the proposed controls are anticipated, the re­
sulting environment will not be what we want.

Thus, my testimony before this committee is not directed toward the point 
that there would be, by this reorganization, a combining of the policing agencies 
dealing with violations of air, land, and water standards. That is desirable, for 
obviously they are interrelated. My concern is with the potential of this agency 
under the title of environmental protection to actually cause environmental 
damage since, as proposed, this agency is not designed to appraise the total 
environment.

My appearance before this committee results from questions by members of 
the staff who had been researching past Government Operations Committee 
records of hearings dealing with water management. The role of pollution con­
trol in water management had pointed up how water management, in turn, has 
a role in environmental management. I was asked whether this proposed agency 
is properly constituted to provide environmental protection. As a witness in 
past hearings before this committee and others dealing with water manage­
ment and pollution control legislation, as well as having had experience in regu­
latory activity at county, State and interstate levels and as an advisor to gov­
ernment, industry, conservation, and planning entities, I have had opportunity to 
be intimately acquainted with the problems, the expectations of people and leg­
islators and the failures of accomplishment.

Is this reorganization adequate to do what is proposed? I think not.
Perhaps the easiest way to explain my concerns would be by example Pot 

as a prelude, may I suggest how important 1 think your committee role i in 
properly assessing the issues before you on this reorganization.

Thore arc two major domestic concerns—the state of the economy an I -hr 
finality of the environment. These will be the issues before (he voo rs He- mu 
The (IHncuHy comes in the puldie connotation of environment as Kao; > ^ ^ 
mans with pollution; it is not. Nor is ecology—the other word He ie ar a r e m 
But there is a very definite and positive interrelationship.

Ecology and economics both have the same Greek root —e< -, <»r h a * a m
Ecology is involved with the interrelationships of the member of she 

household.Economies is involved with the supplying of the needs of the rm ml. r of

all his need-
health, shelter

the household.The household can be considered as global, continental, regional, n< k’f0M'< • 4, 
or a small unit such as an aquarium. For whatever unit is selected, the *.m -m- 
thm of all the factors Involved is the environment. We may modify er ir 
an environment, but we don’t save or destroy it. The environment <<mrgm. m
exist, in om form or another.Tne modification may be an improvement or a worsening and it can be in mm 
or more aspects. Considering the environment of man as paramount requite- mm 

as well as his relationships must be considered, in other worm , hi ♦ 
education, work, safety, recreation, transportation. Wien m^ 

Congress passes legislation to achieve a most desirable objective, it somcimo , 
finds a quite unexpected situation develops. The same thing occurs with pro­
grams proposed to control pollution. The objective can be most noteworthy; tie- 
results can be anything but desirable by actually adversely affecting the ecology 
of an area or the potential to supply the needs of its members.

The Congress has recognized the complexity of economics and the serious im­
pact seemingly slight modifications can have on the economy of the environment 
by utilizing a Council of Economic Advisers. Let me offer three illustrations of 
how similar attention to the physical environment—the ecology, if you will, is 
essential. LAKE ERIE

No body of water has been maligned more than Lake Erie. Called a dead sea 
and a cesspool by national speakers this body of water is really a gem, a nations I 
resource of the greatest value. William Pecora, Director of the U.S. Geoln-hni 
Survey, (be agency set up by Congress to learn the interrelation si dps of Loci and 
water, ca i H I he statement that Lake Erie is a dead lake “pure rubbish.”

Lake Em dees have problems. Most water bodies do. But the rnamL,- : •'-e 
thm contra pregram now underway for Lake Erie won’t solve the me t ;m •> * 
problems of that lake. The algae problem in the western lake wouldn’t. L • • h
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if yon shut off all the sewers around the hike. The reason is that the two con­
trolling factors are land drainage and the physical features of the lake which 
influence rhe How.

The exiting pollution control agency does not have the environmental assess- 
merit capability to undertake the guidance of such a program. Placing it in a 
new agency will not correct this deficiency.

ASPEN, COLO.
As proof of this assertion consider the Roaring Fork River above Aspen, Colo. 

There are two ponds on that river which make the point. The first was caused 
by a rockslide just downstream from Maroon Lake at the headwaters of the 
river. It is loaded with algae and is in an advanced state of eutrophication. 
Lake Frio doesn’t compare with it and yet there,are no sewers, no industry, no 
people living there. This is above 10,000 feet in elevation.

Further down the river below the gorge there is a perfect miniature Lake 
Erie—same silted-in shallow entrance, same types of algal problems in the en­
trance end, same deep water and good fishery in the exit end.

The people in the Lake Erie basin have been promised that if they pay 
for installing tertiary treatment of sewage and closed industrial water systems, 
the algal problems in that lake will be corrected. However, there are no sewers 
in the Roaring Fork situation, just land and the manner of using the land 
causing the samn effect as in Lake Erie.

The polhi/um crimes in Colorado—in fact, then' are illustrations in all the 
Western Suites—arc mostly committed as part of programs authorized to promote recreation.

However, there is no independent environmental analysis agency to anticipate 
the effects of programs in order that detrimental effects can be avoided. Ami 
these mistakes, though truly pollution, for they do cause interference with usage 
by others, cannot be corrected by pollution control agencies. If there is to be 
environmental protection, such problems must be included.

WHAT THIS MEANS TO PEOPLE

There is underway a multibillion dollar pollution control program in the Lake 
Eric basin. Tart of it is essential to correct some of the environmental blights such 
as polluted beaches and decaying organic sludge deposits. But part of the ex­
penditure will cause harm rather than good.

Such pregrams also divert funds from other essential environmental needs 
such as control of crime in the streets and education. Tart of this wastage in 
the Lake E 'ie basin will be by the city of Detroit which is having great financial difficulty.

It is a peculiar environment where propagation of fish in the stream rates pri­
ority over safety of humans to walk on the streets. But it is an even less desir­
able environment in which money is expended on the promise of improving a 
fishery when there is real evidence the fishery problems need different approaches.

Lake Erie now produces (as it has since 1879) about 50 million pounds of 
fish a year—half the total for all the Great Lakes. If it is a dead lake, it is a 
unique dead Lake.

The fishery has changed in Lake Erie just as it has in all the other Great 
Lakes. These changes started before many sewers were connected to the lakes— 
before man made pollution could possibly have been a cause. The answers 
are not all in the sewers.

Incidentally, the water In Lake Erie away from the shore can be drunk with­
out treatment. This makes a lie of the assertion the lake is a cesspool*

LAKE MICHIGAN

The adverse effect on the economy in the Lake Erie basin due to the untrue 
publicity about the condition of the lake has been real but is small, however, 
compared to what will happen to the economy of the Lake Michigan basin if 
the latest pollution cord rot regulation is enforced.

The Assista nt Secretary of Interior, head of the water pollution control agency, 
issued a regulation that discharges to Dake Michigan cannot be more than 
1° warmer than the lake. No mixing zone is to be allowed.

4S--S95...70------ 9
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Since cities discharge water warmer than that, all cities as well as ;:;<; ; ? ? 
will have to provide cooling towers. The combined. municipal4adu>w v ; 
for this area is now, according to FWQA, 5.72 billion gallons of water a <i -

Cooling towers evaporate water as part of the operation. With an ovjr-. ., < . 
loss of 5 percent there would be 280 million gallons a day or 104 biHiou yb1-: 
a year removed from the lake and discharged to the atmosphere.

Most of this water will not precipitate in the basin so the luhe kwH « c 
drop. But this amount of water regularly discharged to the atmosphere ' ■
cause weather modification. It will definitely cause fogging and icing.

Even more, pumping this amount of water over cooling towers will co c ••< 
electrical energy in large quantities. This means a faster depletion of cock ;; - 
and oil, and there are finite limitations on these reserves.

But the added expenditure of energy also means there will be more p. -op­
iates and carbon, nitrogen, and sulfur compounds discharged to the atm ^' ’, 
as well as heat.

Also, inland cities which now suffer water shortages and which are proven-- 
from pumping water from Lake Michigan by court decree, will wab-b (A ; 
precious asset float uselessly overhead.

What Canada will say about the diversion as a violation of its treaty vp: 
the United States can be anticipated.

All this started because some well meaning fishermen apparently convinced, 
a pollution control official that warm water discharges adversely aiL?^ th' 
fishery in the lake. So, in this era of emotional involvement over the utv:n \ 
ment when the magic word is enhancement, any suggestion of eliminative- ; d; 
charge is immediately considered enhancement and must be adapted H ;?: . 
Unfortunately, not all costs are considered. And neither are all o •■ ; 
on the environment.

In this instance while the people’s environment will be changed nod ri ’ v v d 
be paying dearly for the changes, the fishery won’t be improved nob < , 7 , *
fishery management is instituted. This Is not provided for in UHM r-ur./.^p. ^'b *; 
And actually, the warm water discharges have no effort on Un* t -o ; <u .: . *’ 7 
Luke Michigan outside mixing zone areas. Mmb IH IH T h r the :*•* 1 « ^ ’
ment if there were requirements limiting mixing zone*. The doun u i -:* r i o 
hysteria is resulting in many environmental errors.

STANDARDS AND POLICING

What it boils down to is that the EPA will be an agency hnbp* ndent of “th^- 
departments which will argue for the freedom to set standards ns a prm< om>i‘ 
to the policing of what it deems necessary in protecting sbo envin ^! ^ '.

If our environment is to be truly protected, there must first be a .b t: h-. 
of the environment we want and that includes the total environment of n a : 
we need to answer his needs which include, but are not limited to. q^b. y • ; 
air. water, and land.

Yet for every benefit a penalty must be exacted and for every re rnh ^ u • * 
every development some effects will result. So if we are to have envirm;. r:>\u 
protection, both ecology and economics must be considered.

As an illustration, consider the complexity of the problem of providing mV 
cient electrical energy. To some the issue is simply one of burning gas, b z - b 
fur coal or oil and'then provision of cooling towers. But to others the h>im ^ 
seen in terms of availability of fuel now and, of even more importance, nv;;in­
ability 30 years from now. At that time according to the Academy of Scicur 
report “Resources and Man” there will be critical shortages of petroleum, o < 
and low sulfur coal and, unless breeder reactors are in use, critically rcdmvd 
sources of cheap radioactive uranium.

In fact, the report emphasizes that although pollution is a disgraceful comb- 
tion, it can be cured once we have defined specifically what should be done act 
spend the money to do it. The report points up the true environmental problem < 
are population distribution, availability of food from land and sea. available v 
of minerals from land and sea, and energy. Emphasis on pollution distract 
attention from these vital issues.

Also, emphasis on constructing waste treatment facilities leaves the imr- ’̂ H 
the problem is simple and Isolated from other aspects of the enviromuvm -i J 
that a rapid expenditure of funds is all that is needed. Much has been 
the last two decades to abate pollution; much more needs to be done. hu. u H.-
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on virement i^ to be considered, the pollution control program must be com 
sHeww in tern s of time and objective to determine cost and in terms of tela- 
tiemhB to other environmental needs to establish priorities. But it must also be 
? ruv .^ i> relation to the manner in which other environ men hi) aspects can

i ssurs TO w cor sr Disimo

T:w Bw-niv ..i hi this leorgaiuzaiiori ip to got coordnwkm and more effective 
hmwm :m ;dw of mugroius. But will this do it?

jwe . y. mJ Ing organizations will continue to be individual entities for at least 
BO mow uh .r d ue of effective consolidation. What guidelines are established to 
m-im-vo By; integrating effect within that time, or is a longer period to be

P J i ' emr sBmikm tend to halt all policymaking decisions and Hm im- 
n<-B. •■■'■.'-. V e coBroi rather than accelerate it? Ion may reran this was Be 
Iwo w B dm Pio previous reorganizations of the water puHvtbm emtwd

■ r \ o w ti e pmmimn control agencies within the various degernmmts have 
v yyBr Bywoes of cooperation with the other bureaus in the depart mcnis, uhioh 
can wad do supply data for decisionmaking. At present the potential for data 
exceeds the utilization but at least the potential is there. If this new agency 
is eww kw apart from the departments, how will the EVA get the data it should 
ho m j a Bum smb (unities as Geological Survey and Soil Conservation Semico? 
Arc am wuwmwiw made for such activity? Or is it planned to drain persmtuel \ la 
Fart-ao ;C hmUmt adjustments from these agencies for transfer to EVA?

s.me on mmonmo (i intention is to increase EPA power to set standards, who 
shad review the impact of proposed standards?

If EPA m io absorb some of the ecology research from the Quality of the Eu- 
vlrmm mu Corneil, will not EPA have the authority to limit the studies to 
there it Pr ems essential to policing the standards it proposes?

Will EVA continue to be a loose conglomerate, despite the title, simply be- 
cause there will be a number of congressional committees and appropriation 
seta aw tan sees ini crested in certain aspects of the program?

A PROPOSAL

Until there is a separate factfinding and environmental analysis agency, the 
Members of the Congress as well as the people have no place to go for an in- 
dependent apprmsal of proposals or an unbiased evaluation of a situation.

If there were such an agency, the State and interstate regulatory officials 
comd have positive support in setting standards of quality which, if violated 
and m>t cuBrced at that level, could be by the Federal Government.

A; t». ;f there were such an agency, the many bureaus in Government, dealing 
with various aspects of the environment could have a counseling beard at which 
alternatives could be evaluated.

One might argue that if consolidation of the agencies for policing is desir­
able, why not do that via this reorganization and then proceed to add on to 
this venture at a later date. One might also argue equally well that grouping 
of such policing agencies should be under a program that would first organize 
the separate mechanism for developing objectives and standards which would 
then be policed by a policing organization.

In oseime then the two issues before the voters this fall—the state of the’ 
economy and pollution control—are actually both part of the same Issue—the 
state of the environment. In this sense the environment we want improved and 
protected is cultural, social, economic and physical, and unless placed in that 
perspective is cause* for trouble, not benefit.

With a rapidly increasing population and a finite limitation on resources, there 
must be an end to optimistic but blind reaction, a determination of what is truly 
in tne best interests of man, a forum for mutual agreement, an encouragement 
tor those who can interpret the facts and guide our getting where we warn o

Our deficiencies at present are facts and solutions. This reorgaB mBw : Bar- 
tumnely. guarantees neither. Unless the Congress can see the need we are 4 mw c- 
emly damned to further airless wanderings, for as Carl Jung km sunm; H< d 
our public ait it IKIC, the situation is not optimistic.

F»
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“We rush impetuously into novelty, driven by a mounting sense of insufficiency, 
dissatisfaction, and restlessness. We no longer live on what we have, but < :. 
promises, no longer’in the light of the present day, but in the darkm-s *u ? ; 
future, which, we expect, will at last bring the proper sunrise.”—(Muhmiti.
Dreams and Deflections.)

Mr. BEATNIK. Hearing no further requests for time, the hearings on 
plan No. 3 are recessed and the subcommittee is ad journed, subject, to 
the call of the Chair.

(Whereupon, at 4:40 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned.)



REORGANIZATION PLAN NO. 3 OF 1970 
(Environmental Protection Agency)

TUESDAY, AUGUST 4, 1970

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
EXECUTIVE AND LEGISLATIVE REORGANIZATION SUBCOMMITTEE 

OF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS,
Wc^/Lin^iOn. J hC,

The suheonnohfre met at 10 a.m., in room 2154. Rayburn House 
Ollier Bmmmg. Hon. Benjamin S. Rosenthal, presiding.

Pivscb : Uqurseutatives John A. Blatnik, Chet Holifield, and Ben- 
■p mm S. ’Lmmhal.

iSui.tr members present: Elmer W. Henderson, subcomnbtoe conn- 
sH: Jemm A. Lanigan, general counsel, and J. P. Carlson, minority 
cmrmw A mmmk'me on G overnment Operations. •

Mr. Ivm .^ Hie Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative 
Iha) pani;mi l. >n w i 11 come to order.

This morning we continue our hearings on Reorganization Plan 
Xo. 3 to create an Environmental Protection Agency. You will recall 
we considered this plan earlier, on July 22 and 23.

Wo wA Arre I -himony this morning from representatives of the 
Atomic Kmrgy Commission, the Federal Radial mn Co rneil and 
other infernAcd organizations. The plan transfers certain radiation 
standard-seti mg functions from the AEC to the new agency and gives 
io thegnew agency all of the functions of the Federal Radiation 
Council,

This morning we are pleased to have with us Dr. Glenn Seabm-m 
(•bs;nmm.m th? .AFC, accompanied by Commissioner demes T. 
eLmm. Aho whh them at the witness table is Paul C. Thompkins. 
Executive Dnwtor of the Federal Radiation Council.

We will be very pleased to hear your statement in any order that 
you ge nB eme a choose.

SI AALMHATS OF DE GLENN SEABORG, CHAIRMAN, AUD JAMES T, 
RALLY COMMTCHCNER, ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION; ACCOM- 
rANTED RY HAROLD L. PRICE, DIRECTOR OF REGULATION; JO­
SEPH F. HERNESSEY, GENERAL COUNSEL; PAUL C. TOMPKINS, 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, FEDERAL RADIATION COUNCIL; AND 
CLAIRE C. PALMITER

Dr.JYAP.o^ t am going to make the statement for the Atomic En- 
rgv Commission.
f he BCSEVTHAL. I might suggest that you identify those with you 

t the table.
(129)
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Dr. SEABORG. Mr. Harold Price, Director of Regulation, on my right, 
and Mr. Joseph Hennessey, the General Counsel of the Atomic Energy 
Commission, on my left. You identified Mr. Ramey and Mr. Tompkins.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. You may proceed.
Dr. SEABORG. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, I am 

pleased to have the opportunity to review with you certain aspects of 
the administration’s Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970 as it affects 
functions of the Atomic Energy Commission.

As you know, this plan fulfills the President’s pledge of early this 
year to recommend improved Federal administrative machinery to 
control and abate pollution of all forms which pose an increasing 
threat to the quality of our environment. The Commission supports* 
the plan and the ultimate objective expressed by the President in his 
message of July 9,1970, to the Congress:

To insure that the Nation’s environmental and resource protection activities 
are so organized as to maximize both the effective coordination of all and the 
effective functioning of each.

Reorganization Plan No. 3 would bring together in a new a grimy— 
the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)—pollution control y « 
grams now existing in four separate agencies and an intermenev o- 
oil. In the field of radiation, the plan would transfer to EPA afi EA 
tions now vested in the interagency Federal Radial ion Council (r id / ‘. 
which would be abolished, and the functions of the AEC for u nu z 
generally applicable environmental radiation standard* as ad: mu - 
tered by its Di vision of Radiation Protection St am lards. My test sr ;,y 
is related directly to the transfer of these functions, tlm r^m-vp-* r J 
and relationships of the FRC and AEC in this field, and our cud i 
standing of how these activities will be carried out under the new r^ ,m 
ganization plan.

Before discussing the transfer of the AEC function, I would Eke 
first to discuss the work of the FRC and its transfer to the new E 
viromnontal Protection Agency. For perspective, a little ku kio ^n I 
in the field of radiation protection standards may be helpful.

The International Commission on Radiological Protection. < yr o o 
in 1928, and the National Council on Radiation Protection ami M 
uremonts. established in 1929, have provided the basic radiation pro­
tection recommendations that have been used throughout the work as 
the bases for national regulations to control uses of atomic enymv 
and radiation. Since 1959, the Federal Radiation Council has provided 
official guidance in the United States to Federal agencies for control yd 
exposures to radiation. The basic guidance of the FRC and the him' 
recommendations of the NCRP and the ICRP have been mutually
compatible.Specifically, the FRC was established by Executive order and* 
amendment to the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, and directed to “. . . 
advise the President with, respect to radiation matters directly or 
indirectly affecting health, including guidance for all Federal agenHts 
in the formulation of radiation standards . . . .” The Council, wkDh 
consists of the Secretaries of Health, Education, and Welfare: De 
fense; Commerce; Interior; Agriculture; Labor; and the Chairman <d 
the AEC, -ACS directed to consult qualified scientists and experm in 
radial ion mmh^s, including the president of the National A< am r v d 
Sciences, the Chairman of the National Council on Radiation PL C >radial ion i
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tion and Measurements, and qualified experts in the field of biology 
and medicine and in the field of health physics.

The charter of the FRC provided for access to a wealth of scientific 
experience and expertise which has been reflected in the eight 1’eports 
published by the "Council to date. Its recommendations are in the 
form of radiation protection guides for occupational workers, for 
individual members of the public, and for the population as a whole. 
These guides apply to all sources of exposure from normal peacetime 
operations but exclude exposures from natural background radiation 
and radiation from medical procedures. Federal agencies haying juris­
diction in radiation matters, including the AEC, have relied on this 
broad guidance developed by the FRC and approved by the President.

As noted in the Presidential message, the new agency will work 
closely with and draw upon the expertise and assistance of other agen­
cies having experience in the environmental area: thus, we would ex­
pect that in its radiation protection standards development activities 
as has been the case with FRC, it would bring to bear the available sci­
entific competence in such organizations as the National Academy of 
Sciences nod the National Council on Radiation Protection and Meas­
urements. The facilities of the Atomic Energy Commission and results 
of our ongoing research would, of course, be readily available.

All of the functions of the FRC, as described above, would be trans­
ferred to t he EPA.

I would now like to discuss the relationship which has existed be­
tween A EC and the FRC and the transfer of certain AEC functions 
to the new agenev.

The Atomic Energy Commission, through its Division of Radia­
tion Protection Standards, has been responsible for the development 
of standards for protection of public health and safety against radia­
tion in the regulation of the atomic energy industry. The activities 
of this division have included participation in the Commission's work 
with the FRC in formulating generally applicable radiation protec­
tion guides for use by Federal agencies in their development of 
saiety requirements tailored to meet their particular needs. The 
radiation protection guides developed and recommended by the FRC 
have been implemented in AEC regulations and in the licensing 
process as specific regulatory standards and requirements applicable 
to such atomic energy activities as nuclear power reactors, chemical 
reprocessing plants, fuel fabrication plants, and the use of radioiso- 
topes in medicine, industry, and research.

That part of the AEC’s authority, as administered by its Division 
of Radiation Protection Standards, to develop and set generally 
applicable environmental radiation standards for the protection of 
the general environment would be transferred under Reorganization 
Plan No. 3 to the Environmental Protection Agency. The Division 
of Radiation Protection Standards presently has a staff of 19 persons 
and less than half of the total manpower available in this division 
is devoted to this function.

The ARC would continue to have the responsibility for the imple­
mentation and enforcement through its licensing and regulatory 
authority of the environmental radiation standards which would he 
developed by EPA. In implementing these standards the AEC would



establish regulatory requirements which would be applied to p^ ». :; 
who receive, possess, use or transfer byproduct, source, or sp^ ; J 
nuclear material, or who conduct or operate nuclear facilities. The - 
requirements would include such items as design criteria, opera u eg 
procedures, limits on radioactivity in the effluents released outside 
the boundaries of locations under the control of the user and mon­
itoring to develop data to demonstrate compliance with AEC require­
ments.

As part of its enforcement function, the AEC would require its 
licensees to carry out such monitoring programs—both within and 
outside the boundaries of locations under the control of the licensee 
as may be necessary to demonstrate compliance with AEC limits im­
posed on the licensee. These limits would, of course, be compatible 
with the standards developed by EPA. The AEC would carry out 
such independent monitoring programs as deemed necessary to verify 
that AEC limits are met, and would collect, collate, and publish 
monitoring data developed by it licensees in its regulatory program- 
and data developed by its contractors in its operating progin m.

Our understanding is that the Environmental Proted ion Am m y 
would be responsible for carrying out such monitoring pragma i 
it deems necessary in the general environment outside the bmmd urn 
of locations under the control of persons possessing or using rmlm 
active materials. EPA would also be responsible for rolled mg, cm 
luting, and publishing monitoring data gathered in it- program*. It 
data developed by EPA should indicate that its environmental quid 
itv standards are not being met, the matter would be referred to the 
A EC for a ppropriate <m forceimmt act ion.

Idle Atomic Energy Commission, in the conduct ol arthitivs not 
subject to licensing by the AEC, will use the EPA environmental 
standards in carrying out agency responsibilities for controlling the 
release of radioactive effluents to the general en vironment.

Standard contractual provisions in all AEC contracts relatmg n 
operations on AEC sites, require contractor adherence with Aid 
radiation standards and reserve full control over such manm *•♦ 
AEC. AEC policy requires not only that its operations be .'omimm d 
in compliance with radiation standards but that radiation true - be 
held to levels as low as practicable below such standards. A FA “per 
ating contractors establish conservative management control cvm 
each operation which are designed to assure that these requirement’- 
are met. Contractor performance is regularly appraised by AEC -tail 
located in field offices throughout the country. Field office and con 
tractor performance is reviewed by AEC headquarters.

Tn summary, the Commission feels that the establishment of lav 
EPA is a desirable and workable aspect of the administration’s goal 
to coordinate and focus the Nation's efforts to protect our 
environment.

.Mr. ITSUXTHAL. Thank you.
Air. Bamev, I believe, has a statement at this point.
Mr. Bwiw. Mr. Chairman, I don’t have a formal statement* b u 

I am prepared to help answer questions that arise.
Air. 1T-CXTH^^ Air. Tompkins, do you have some remarks y-u 

vent to ’ i \ *' us the benefit of?
Mr. TTVUKLNS. Would you like me to read my prepared ct^cup^ 

now, sir:



Mr. ROSENTHAL. Yes; I think so.
Mi. TOMPKINS. Very well.
Mr. Choirman and members of the committee, first I would like " 

to mention that I have with me Mr. Palmiter, my colleague on the 
Federal Radiation Council staff. I have been asked to appear before • 
you to testify regarding the effect of Reorganization Plan No. 3 on 
the work of the Federal Radiation Council (FRC) which will be 
abolished as an administrative entity by that plan.

In addition to the transfer of the Junction of the FRC, the func­
tions of the Division of Radiation Protection Standards (AEC) that, 
have to do with establishing generally applicable environmental 
standards and the Bureau of Radiological Health (HEW)—except 
for those functions related to consumer product regulation and medi­
cal and dental uses of radiation—will also be transferred.

I expect the primary effect of the transfer of these functions to be 
in the area of administrative, procedures involved in (he development 
of radiation protection standards, since this responsibility will be 
vested in the Administrator of the Environmental Protection Agency 
(ERA), rather than in a Council involving seven Federal agencies.

Second, the inclusion of certain functions from the AEC and ! LEW 
info EPA should reduce the existing gap bet ween the formulat ion of 
basic standaids as a matter of policy and the implementation of those 
standards by various Federal agencies.

A few specific examples should suffice to illustrate the procedural 
differences. The.statutory responsibility of the Council is to “advise 
the President whh respect to radiation matters, directly or indi reedy 
electing.health, including guidance for all Federal agencies in ihe 
formulation of radiat ion standards and in the establishment and exe­
cution of programs of cooperation with States.”

The FRC has no regulatory authority, it establishes no legal limits, 
it has promulgated no emission standards of anv kind, and its rec­
ommendations to the President are not processed through the Admin­
istrative Procedures Act. The recommendations proposed by t he FRC 
are broad in nature and cover the general philosophy of radiation pro­
tection,, which it hopes will be carried over and into the standards and 
regulations of Federal agencies.

FRC recommendations are encompassed in what is called dose to 
tissue. These doses are expressed numerically in terms of exposure to 
people, not m terms of conditions leading to* exposure. FRC guidance 
on contamination to the environment is in similar terms ahd isdirected 
at the point of ini ake, again, personal exposure.

Upon approval of FRC recommendations by the President ami pub­
lication in the Federal Register, the recommendations become official 
guidance for Federal agencies in establishing their radiation protec­
tion activities. i

A Federal regulatory agency starts with the prescribed dose to tis­
sue, as recommended by the Council and the annual average intake of 
certain nuclides that, would be expected to result in this dose and work 
backward to the point of emission as the basis for promulgating limi­
tations on allowed emissions. .Such regulations are the agency's re- 
spoiisilulitv. Ihey are subject to the Administrative Procedures Act 
eno have me force of law. Whereas such regulations must be com-
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patible with the basic guidance of the FRC, the resulting regulations 
are not FRC standards as such.

The Administrator of EPA, as I understand, will conduct activities 
similar to the FRC and provide for’ the establishment of broad radia­
tion protection guides. He will also develop secondary standards to 
be processed through the Administrative Procedures Act; that is, 
among other things, formal public hearings.

I would expect that the appropriateness of criteria promulgated bv 
the EPA would be determined and continually reexamined as is done 
now by the FRC by use of panels of scientists from inside and outside, 
the Federal Government to review and study data produced by inves­
tigators in the scientific community and to'recommend specific areas 
where existing guidance may not be appropriate.

The EPA will use these primary radiation protection guides in 
•setting general environmental standards. By standards we mean lim­
its on radiation exposures, or levels, or concentrations, or quantities 
of radioactive material in the general environment outside the bound- 
arks of locations under the control of persons possessing and/or using 
radioactive material.

To go from radiation protection guides to MFCs or other forms of 
permitted emissions the EPA will make use of its own competence, 
as well as that of the staffs of the AEC, HEW and of her (dmm 
ment agencies ami outside experts. It is expected that other G'cm.: 
ment agencies, including the AEC, will use these standards in bah 
own and regulated activities.

Like the FRC has in the past, EPA will continue to seek Fa- advice 
of the National Academy of Sciences (NAS), National Corne d mi 
Radiation Protection and Measurements (NCRP) and will make full 
use of reports and opinions published by such international groups as 
the International Commission on Radiological Protection (ICUPi 
and the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atom? 
Radiation.

In closing, I see no basic reason to suppose that the transfer of fmo 
tmns required by the reorganization plan will impede the development 
of responsible programs of radiation protection by various agencies 
of the f ederal Government and, in many respects,* may expedite the 
continuing improvement in development of such programs.

Mr. LFSENTUAL. Mr. Holifield?
Mr. HOLIFIELD. Dr. Seaborg and Dr. Tompkins, I am pleased to 

have you. before this committee. You are often before* the Joint Com­
mittee on Atomic Energy, and we are pleased to have people with 
your background of scientific knowledge and your long experience in 
the field. . # ,

I have a few questions that I would like to ask which cause me some 
concern about this transfer, notwithstanding the fact that both of you 
have said that it could work out all right and maybe it can.

On page 4 of your statement, Dr. Seaborg, you mentioned Rm f i • 
that we have 19 people doing this work in the Division of Rm!In Im. 
Protect i*m Standards in the AEC.

Your statement is that, “The Division of Radiation Pro- H a 
Sranda OH presently has a staff of 19 persons and less than led I < 4 i L 
total muJ।power available in the division is devoted to this fun ; xm '
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So if we cut that in two, we have eight or nine persons who are di­
rectly functioning in the standard formulation.

This chart which you gave us on the Environmental Protection 
Agency, shows the transfer of three positions. It does not show any 
continuation in the budget. The budget is still recommended to be 
between $75 and $67 million.

The thing that concerns me, if it is necessary to have 19 or nine in 
the AEC with their long experience in this field, how can this work 
be done efficiently by three people who would be transferred over into 
an environmental agency, ■which has some 6,500 employees?

My real concern. No. 1, is that we are not transferring an adequate 
number of people over into they agency. And, No. 2, perhaps they will 
be lost in this tremendous agency whose basic interest and scope and 
application is as wide as pure water and pure air.

So it is all-embracing of those two factors in our economy and goes 
into other things too, of course, like pesticides. But how can three men 
do what you are now requiring nine to 19 men to do? Do you have 
some comment on that ? Does this concern you '

Dr. SEABORG. 1 might say first no final decision has been made as to 
the exact number of people that will be transferred to the new Envi­
ronmental Protection Agency from the AEC's Division of Radiation 
Protection Standards.

Mr. HOUEIEW. We have your chart before us, which you have prob- 
ably soem which shows there will be four from the Federal Radiation 
Council mid three from the AEC. Have you seen that chart?

1 hr SEABORG. I have seen charts equivalent to it if I haven’t seen 
exactly that chart.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. I will be glad to send one down to you.
Dr. SEABORG. It is contemplated that it will be of that order, but 

whether it is three or four or five or six hasn't been definitely decided.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. This is what concerns me: and the point of this plan 

is that we have adequate people down there to do this job, if it is trans­
ferred over. I must insist that there be enough people moved over. 
And I would like to have your frank opinion.

Do you have too many on this in the AEC now to do the job?
Dr. Srve.oRG. The second point that I was going to make is that 

those 19 people have additional responsibilities beyond the setting 
of the environmental protection standards guided by the guidelines 
tha- hax e been given us by the Federal Radiation Council.

Mr. Horurm^ But you said at least half of those are directly em­
ployed in the set ting of st andards ?

I >r. SEABORG. Or a little less.
Mr. IIOLHUELD. Well, half is eight and a half, so we will say eight 

men instead of eight and a half.
Dr. SLABOBG. Maybe five or six. The others are involved in the 

implementn^ of the environmental standards.
Mr. D ON H ELD. Well, I hat will still remain with the AEC.
$ T* F^rora. Ye<. that is why they are not being transferred.
M r., HOME nun. I u nderstand that. But I want to be specific now 

thay i he number of people that are now required are about half of 19, 
and the ohm* onh shows transfer of three.

Dr. SEABORG, I think I should ask Mr. Price to give von precise 
mnobcN on that.

Srve.oRG
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Mr. HOLIFIELD. Yes, Mr. Price.
Mr. PRICE. MI*. Holifield, the chart that you have is a break do-; 

our best effort, of what those 19 people are now doing in the j uvk..-> 
of Radiation Protection Standards. It turns out that about 3 or i 
man-years arc devoted in that Division to development of environ­
mental standards.

Tha t fi i notion is being transferred to the EPA.
Mr. IRLTFIELD. The function of those people is to study the chU 

which is developed in the research program, biomedical and all otic r 
types of research that you are doing in the AEC, which runs up to 
around $97 million.

Mr. PRICE. That is right.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. And they study the end result of that research and 

utilize that material in the establishment of standards which an* in 
conformity with the Federal Radiation Council’s recommends muM

Mr. PRICE. That is right, and that $97 million worth of clb-ru thm 
information is also available to the NCPR, ICRP, and the From 0 
Radial mo Council and they fix the basic numbers that peopw tab 
C o ?r wg n they talk about environmental standards.

Mr. I a i.rrrELD. Who fixes it ?
MC b <m. ICRP and NCRP recommend them. FRC me p' da ^ 

h r gm-b.ire, and these people in Aiff' take those number- ; : *
them in n standards promulgated by the AEC.

Mr. 1 haul H LD. By the FRC?
Mr. PRICE. Well, the FRC gives the guidelines, the bud * mm b 

like permissible doses to the general public and individual i rm 
public; numbers like the 500 MR and the 170 MR come (hrmmh ?h c 
scientific chain to the FRC. They promulgate them as guidance, mb 
we in AEC. through these three or four people, 3 or 4 manywars M 
effort, put them into AEC standards that are enforced against 1 icemen 
of nuclear plant" and other licensees.

To tell you about the rest of these 19 people, Mr. Holifield. th ;. 
are involved in the following additional functions which arc not ’ .m - 
transferred Io the new agency. First, implementation of the (mvu*m 
mental standards. For example, release limits from plants, wire1 oRgC 

plant in order to be sure that you meet Ew^to be tlw l*mil at (he

some of those people are Involved in workm
enviromm : • standards.

Tn add; Cm, some of these people are involved in working or 
occupational standards promulgated by the AEC. That standard 
setting function of the AEC was not transferred to tins new amowv.

In addition, there is work on product standards. For example, 
standards with respect to luminous dials on watches. So there is (bis 
additional work in this division that is not being transferred,

Mr. HOLIFIELD. T understand. I think we have made it dear Hri? 
the standards which have been set by the AEC are not a matter of 
bureaucratic judgment alone; thev are derived from recommendation-, 
made by the most knowledgeable bodies in the world, to wit. tm 
National Council on Radiation Protection. Measurements -nd E 
International Council on Radiation Protection, and the National 
Academy of Sciences; is that right?

Mr. PRICE. That is right.
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Mr, 1 Com VIEW. So die propaganda that is in the papers that accuses 
>la: ASG of being beta promotional and an originator of these 
scwm km levels is fallacious; is it not?

Mr. Prien Yes, sir, and if these half a dozen people we are talking 
a boot had to do a ll the experimental and research work and the work 
of these national and international bodies, it wouldn’t be near enough, 
of course. . •

Mr. J lorj FIELD. There are 65 scientists on the National Council on 
Radiation Protect ion.

Mr. PRICE. Yes; and these four or five people have been enough to 
take the end product and put it into environmental standards. And 
that is the function that is being transferred.

Mr, HOLD-TEED. Now I want to know if you can find three—and I 
have a grave reservation about this three, and I recognize it for (hat. 
I think when we get into the problem, we cannot have all of die ^chm- 
th - disciplines diet are necessary to do this job that these eight and 
one-led ‘ e rr aw being wrapped up in three men.

Mr. Pan r. 'I Ms may be so, Mr. Holifield because these Mur or five
o

J)

nm

sr it is are backed up by the total resources ol die 
! it just may be that this new agency will need more 
ty. Of course, they are getting a large number Jrom 
/biological Health and it is possible in ti e course of 

H ; hvm/w Mm some additional people that are not now m it----- 
Er. SCAC' ; G. TEA is the point I wanted to make. We are concerned 

m wm cue, Mr. Holifield, that this new agency have competence m 
i his very import cut field.

And if in dm umrse of the buildup of the agency there are indica­
tions that additional people that the AEC has should be transferred 
in order to give EPA this competency, we would certainly bo inclined, 
to look favorably on that transfer.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. In the last analysis, these people are lost in die 
shullle. If Hwy are inadequate to do the job, or if they do not have 
access and a how of information between those people left in die AEC, 
and particularly the laboratories and universities doing the research 
work', you are going to have a dangerous gap between research and 
discovery of facts which are necessary in the setting of standards and 
implement at ion of standards, monitoring of standards—you are going 
to have a tremendous gap there.

This is the Bring that concerns me, because I am just afraid, having 
scam a lot of these reorganizations take place, that three men will be 
lost in the sea of 6,500 men. I recognize that also the four transferees 
from the Federal Radiation Council are there.

Now, are we in effect talking about seven people, that will be 
charged with rhe same duties when we talk about three from AEC 
and tour from the Federal Radiation Council ?

Mr. PRICE. Mr. J lol ifield, I think it is possible that the new adminis­
tration may decide they need more than that, and as Chairman Sea- 
borg said, the Commission would look with favor on .finding competent 
people m other parts of the Commission’s program.

Furthermore, there will be a large number of people that are work- . 
right now in (he Bureau of Radiological Health andIJ bint



Mr. HOLIFIELD. Well, there are over 500 working there.
Mr. J'RICE. So I think the Administrator might decide.some of t As- , 

people would devote some effort to this work.
Mr. 1 IOLIFIELD. There are 551 positions in Radiological Health wham 

are being transferred from HEW over there. Now will they be in i be 
area of amplification to the Federal Radiation Council and A 1<C, 
working on radiation protection standards and functions, or will tiny 
bo auxiliary to it ? How will this work out?

Mr. TmcE. Most of those people are now engaged in various moni­
toring programs and those programs will have to continue.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. They will continue, but they will be lost in the sr a 
of 6,500 men and will not be closely coordinated with the three men 
that arc transferred from AEC and the Federal Radiation Council,
as I understand it.

Dr. SEABORG. They might be lost. But the 551 positions would be an 
additional source of competence, certainly.

These half dozen people are not now lost in the AJA'fr.
are

i A

ere are 6,000 employees. *
OLIFIELD. I understand that, but they have a lot morn our 
n t he research and development field right in the same um-m v; 
• are doing is taking three people out of the agencies rh o Am - 
unhup work and all the years of experience and coA mm ‘ 

......., ‘ d on laboratory experience running into hundreds of : 
of dollar.-, and moving them over here into a different a^ma/m \V1 a 
I am concerned about, is the connection between the two.

Mr. PRICE. It is on account of that I think, as Chairman SeaAm 
says, maybe some additional competent people in this area from m De­
parts of the AEC or someplace else may need to be found to augmem 
this staff.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. YOU realize also, in the event this function AHt 
carried out properly in this EPA, that news of anything Hey u > 
•which is either too restrictive or not restrictive enough will come rid a 
back on the AEC, which has the program of developing peacetime 
uses of atomic energy. They can be absolutely choked to death by un­
sympathetic. action on the part of the Administrator of EPA. by 
restricting these men or ignoring them or even giving them adminis­
trative u, : ’ to do (‘('Hain things.

Dr. Srmam. We understand that and that is why we want to do 
f we can to cooperate in finding competent people for th? 
rry on this important function.

Mr. RAJUEY. I think that in considering the small number of st.and- 
ard-setii ng people going over to this agency that has 6,000 people, you 
would probably want to compare them with the stamhird-seti m^ p m. 
pie in these other areas on 'water and air. The point that Cha Am; 
Seaborg made, I believe, is that perhaps in thy water qualify an * mm 
the air pollution area, they do not have outside groups such as Um 
that have essentially been laying the basis for radiation standard . u 
National Council on Radiation Protection and the Intermit am A < '“>. 
mission on Radiological Protection. So they would have to hmm m m. 
in-house competence on their standards setting so the proper am m .y 
not be quite so d i Ifo rent as one might think.

The other point is-----Mr. HOLIFIELD. On the other hand, the interest in clean a A am 
clean water is so pervasive throughout the Nation that there usd A* a

I

everyth i r 
EPA toe



great deal more attention given to those factors. The problem is much 
bigger because the carrot has not been given to the creation of clean 
air and clean water in our economy that has been given in the radia- * 
tion held. The money hasn’t been spent in experimental research in 
(he fields of water and air. The money has not been spent in the pro­
tective procedures and codes and monitoring and implementation and 
so forth tied has been given in the radiation department. Because these 
problems are big, for instance, the pesticide problem affects maybe a» 
midion farmers, so you have much bigger fields.

This is where I am concerned about the loss of attention that may 
occur to this small group that is going over there.

Mr. RAMEY. I think it is a valid concern. I think the other point that 
is being considered is how the Atomic Energy Commission and its 
laboratories can assist in this.

Mr. Hcnnm^ You can only assist if they ask you for your infor- 
: mation. You may send it over there and it gathers duT on the shelves.

Mr. R \ m Y. We have had a rather good relationship with (he Fed­
eral Radiation (Minei) and its stall’ on providing a continuing flow 
and s; ream M m format ion. They are not, of course, a part of (he Com- 
mi. Mom

MT also have arrangements between the Department of Health, 
rd nr nt mm and Welfare and our laboratories whereby the deput- 
mom aHmuty provides funds for certain research and devmopnww in 
v h ch tmy ure hdcrested. We have memorandums of agreement mid 
a retd mCmd im err ha nge between these agencies

Hr. 1 bae 11mn. I f this plan goes through, I would hope there would 
be a very Cose area of coordination and transfer of the wealth, of 
knowledge which has been obtained in some 24 years in the A EC. end 
that it would be brought forcibly to the attention of (he Adminis 
of the .ERA ay the Chairman and the Commissioners of the A EC 
deeply coma rued about this disruption of what has been a suet 
syst em.

I am
-fill

Now, I want Io ask Mr. Tompkins, what do you conceive. regarding 
this transfer of four to theEPA, that there will be close liaison bei ween 
those four and the three from AEG or whatever number there would 
be,? Will I here be a different function or will there be a voordinamd 
fun J ion at that rime ?

Mr. Tovma\s. As T indicated, Mr. Holifield, there will have to be 
a chancre of position. First for clarity of the record, I would like to 
point out that of the four members of the, FRC staff being t ransferred, 
two of them are pro fessional and two of them are clerical. We are t a i k- 
ing about the professional competence, we should talk about two of 
them and not four.

Now, an t<> dm resources of the Federal Government available to the 
FRO, it is not, at all disrupted by the staff of the two professional 
people Mom the ERG office. Each agency has appointed a senior mem­
ber of the technical staff and those that have multiple interests. The 
Atomic Energy (commission has good liaison people with us and the 
Department of Health, Education, and Welfare and the Food and 
Drug Administration and others. So the working part of the Federal 
Radiation Council involves two people, from the staff and nine scien­
tific people front the Federal agencies. It is through those nine people 
that the bl’C has been abloMfn^------



Mr. HOLIFIELD. IS it your understanding that the nine peopt* fm 
the other agencies will also be transferred over there ?

Mr. TOMPKINS. NO, they definitely will not. What I am sayirm P 
that EPA has to set up some kind of procedure like that now being

< U'-

carried on.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. We are going to watch this very closely from th 

committee and from the Joint Committee on Atomic Energy; ^o y- 
will, in effect, have a double-barreled shotgun looking at you. I' r 
not speaking about you, personally; I am talking about whoever M I - 
head of EPA. lie is going to be called upon to prove to tin? dm: 
Committee on Atomic Energy that these functions are being Iran 
ferred over there and are exercised with the same care, nthmh’^. v 
coordination between research in our laboratories and. UHH rr/u v . 
have occurred in the past; because that is the one thinm as you km.1 
that the Joint Committee on Atomic Energy has looked at Er um 
and we have always stressed the safety of people, population-. : > 
workers as the prime reference, notwithstanding some of Hie unwa 
ranted criticism we have had.

Mr. TOMPKINS. AS indicated in my statement, I definitely exp- 
the EPA to follow the same general procedure and th T 
and imply close coordination and cooperation with the 
not only with the Atomic Energy Commission but we hav our pn d 
lems that deal with atmospheric dispersion, we have close t onne i wk h 
the ESSA group in the department of Commerce and (hh, mu i ^m 
tinue. Whether or not the formal arrangement in terms of hlmm of 
agreement have to be modified in order to maintain it, I don’t third; 
makes any difference. But the functional aspect simply is that EPA 
cannot set the standards in a vacuum. It cannot do it as a simple in­
house operation and if it does it should fail.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. In connection with that statement, the po-PbE 
transfer over to EPA, and also the abolishment of the EEC, the IE 1 
eral Radiation Council, by the reorganization plan; the Joint Com 
mittee reported out on July 28, section 11, subsection 274 h. of the 
Atomic Energy Act as amended, which reads as follows:

“Any Government agency designated by the President is hereby authorrod 
and directed to enter into and administer an arrangement with the National 
Council on Radiation Protection and Measurements for a comprehensive and 
continuing review of basic radiation protection standards, and the scientific 
bases therefor, pertinent to the health and safety aspects of exposure to radio 
activity resulting from the development, use or control of atomic energy, and 
an arrangement with the National Academy of Sciences for a comprehensive 
and continuing review of the biological effects of radiation on man and the 
ecology in order to provide information pertinent to basic radiation protection 
standards. The respective scopes of the arrangements may, in the discretion < 
the President or the designated Government agency, also encompass expos << 
to the effects of radiation from sources other than the development, use or < - 
trol of atomic energy. The respective arrangements shall require—

‘(1) the conduct by the National Council on Radiation Protection . 
Measurements of a full-scale review of the radiation protection gnnb^ p 
ently in effect by virtue of the recommendations of the Federal KaULim 
Council, and of all available scientific information ;

‘(2) the conduct by the National Academy of Sciences of a full ' O’- r 
view of the biological effects of radiation, including all avail: bo ' gem •• 
information;‘(B) consultations between the National Council on Radialh»n im h 
and Measurements and the National Academy of Science.- to a f »*■ < - -



the coordination between these bodies to serve the objective of the arrange- 
me iits;

‘(D consultations by the National Council on Radiation Protection and 
Measurements and by the National Academy of Sciences, respectively, with 
scientists outside and within the Government;

‘(5) (ho preparation and submittal by the National Council on Radia­
tion Protection and Measurements to the President, or to the Government 
agewy rj'nrh:?stoving the arrangements, and to the Congress, by Decem­
ber 31, 1973, of it-, lirst complete report of its review activities, which shall 
Neo s<J: fork its recommendations respecting basic radiation protection 
sk<mb rd - and he reasons therefor;

i> maintenance by the National Council on Radiation Protection 
/ •ireueuts of reasonably thorough knowledge of scientific neuters 

to hmm radiation protection standards within the scope of the
cud

?r being planned:
w.<wnme?iduti<ms by the National Council on Rad 
re ufoments and the National Academy of »iem

the conduct of any studies or research directly or indirectly pertinent to 
tin? basic radiation protection standards, or the biological effects of radia­
tion on man and the ecology, under the respective scope of each arrnuge-
mem, as cither body deems advisable from time to time;

*( /» the furnishing of scientific information and advice by the National 
Gow^R on R-iia-tion Protection and Measurements and by the National 
A*m emy of Sciences, within the respective scopes of the arm J gvnxmts, to 
the President, Government agencies, the Slates, and others, at the request 
of the President or the Government agency administering the arrangements;

‘(d) the furnishing of scientific information and advice by tin* National 
Cornell on Radiation Protection and Measurements and by the National 
Academy of Sciences, within the respective scopes of the arrangements, to 
the Congress pursuant to the request of any committee of the Congress:

‘(10) (be preparation and transmittal to th“ President or to the Gov­
ernment agency administering the arrangements, ami to the Congress, by 
th? National Council on Radiation Protection and Measurements and by 
the NaCm.al Academy of Sciences, at the end of each valencer year sub­
sequent to 1970, of a report covering their respective review a duties (Hir­
ing ihe year: 4he report by the National Council on Radiation Protection 
and Mensurtommfs shall also set forth any significant scion: ilie develop­
ments r<kdive to basic radiation protection standards, including any recom­
mendations; and Ihe report by the National Academy of Sciences shall set 
forth any dgniikant scientific developments bearing on the biological effects 
of radiat ion on m in ami the ecology, including recommendations :

‘(D ) the preparation and transmittal to the President, or to the Govern­
ment agency administering the arrangements, and to the Congress, by the 
National Council on Radiation Protection and Measurements, of a prompt 
report of any significant changes which it deems advisable to recommend in 
regard to its previous recommendations respecting basic radiation protec­
tion standards or ihe scientific bases therefor and not theretofore identified in its reports; and

1g the ar

‘(12) the conduct of the activities of the National Council on Radiation 
Protection and Measurements and of the National Academy of Sciences, 
under the respective arrangements, in accordance with high substantive 
and procedural standards of sound scientific investigation and findings.

‘Reports received from the National (Council on Radiation Protection and 
Measurements and the National Academy of Sciences under the arrangements 
shall be prompity published by the Government agency administering the ur- 
rnngemeuts. All recommendations, in such reports by the National Council 
on Radiation Protection and Measurements, resecting basic radiation pro; v- 
lion standards pertinent to the health and safety aspects of evposiv to md o- 
activity resulting from the development, use or control of atomic ci rgw s’ d 
bo carefully considered by any Government agency having authority ^ (? i: 1 h 
such standards and. within a reasonable period of time, such (haemr t m. • ., v 
hall submit to ihe Joint Committee a report setting forth in detail i; dew. ad - 

idioms respecting the recommendations and the measures, revision or "COT 
actions it proposes to take, adopt, or effect in relation to the recommendations.' ”

■IS H>5 -70—- -10



Then it goes on and ties in the statutes, the procedures which we 
have had in the past, and goes a little beyond that. We provide I bar 
the EPA, if this plan is successfully consummated in the legislative 
body, will be authorized to make contact with the most knowledge­
able bodies that there are in the world for guidance, because we don’t 
want to see administrative and bureaucratic judgment used in lieu 
of scientifically proven facts which have been developed by disin­
terested objective scientists of many, many disciplines.

So we are making it possible that this procedure be followed, not 
in an informal way as it has been in the past, but under specific con 
tracts with the National Radiation Council and the National Academy 
of Sciences. Then the people of the United States can be sure of re­
ceiving rules, regulations, and standards based on scientific knowl­
edge and not upon emotions or propaganda or hearsay.

Do you see anything wrong in continuing this arrangement in a 
formal statutory way which has been more or less followed by t lie A EC 
now for 24 years?

Mr. TOMPKINS. Certainly not. I would like to point out that the ob­
ligation—it is felt that the National Academy of Sciences and the 
NCRPisa formal charge-----

Mr. HOLI HELD. TO the AEC ?
Mr. TOMPKINS. NO, sir; to the FRC in section 274 h. of Hie Atomic 

Energy Act. We do have contracts with the Academy and haw had 
for several years. We also have a contract with the NCRP-----

Mr. HOLIFIELD. But that is being abolished now. That goes to dp 
authority of the FRC and the FRC is being abolished. While its hm • 
tions are being carried over, I am not sure statutes pertaining to if 
are being carried over.

Mr. TOMPKINS. My indication is that the transfer of functions 
would include the transfer of obligations as stipulated in existin’?; 
section 274 h.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. IS that your interpretation ?
Mr. HENNESSEY. Yes, sir, Mr. Holifield; I think the transfer of 

functions carries with it the duties imposed under the statute.
Mr. TOMPKINS. EPA is required to continue this.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. You don’t see any reason why this new bill cannot 

be passed, do you ?
Mr. T< IMPKINS. I really haven’t had an opportunity to develop what 

I would consider a considered opinion, Mr. Holifield.
Mr. H<ILTFIELD. All right, Mr. Hennessey, I ask you to make a study 

of this from a legal standpoint and furnish an opinion to tins com 
mittee and also to the Joint Committee on Atomic Energy on the ef 
fects of this amendment as contained in this bill, and as to whether 
it is already covered or whether this goes beyond the present statute 
and imposes upon the EPA Administrator these additional 
obligations.

Mr. HENNESSEY. Of course, this will be affected by the timing. Y 
Holifield. If this bill were to be enacted before the coming mo* he-' 
of the reorganization plan, there would be no Federal Rehauh-o 
Council left after enactment of the Joint Committee bill.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. I understand that. Will there lie a FRC Mi afmr 
the introduction of the plan? Both the plan and the bill would ubohah
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the FHC. There is no controversy on that point. It hasn’t, in my opin­
ion, fulfilled its purpose; and I say this with due respect to Dr. Tomp­
kins, whom I consider one of the most knowledgeable scientists in the 
world in this field and for the benefit of the members of this committee, 
Dr. Tompkins was in technical charge of the Hunters Point Naval 
Laboratory established immediately after World War II when he first 
came to t he attention of the Joint Committee on Atomic Energy, and 
he Tol O' mien- ists working under him analyzing and evaluating the 
eni ej of radial am on people and materials.

That was its background when he first testified before the eJoint 
Committee on Atomic Energy. It is a great comfort to me to under­
stand that you are also going over into EPA. I understand that you 
a re; is that right?

dlr, TOMPKINS. It is my understanding, yes.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. Well, nothing is certain, lint I did want to say a word 

of encouragement to those who may not know you as some of us know 
you, tint there will be confidence in the operation on the part of the 
Joint Committee on Atomic Energy, if you are transferred over there, 
because we always found you to be responsive and objective, in your 
appearances before the committee. It will help us to swallow this 
questionable dose that we are faced with here if we know you are going 
to be transferred over there.

Mr. Tow PKINS. Thank you, Mr. Holifield.
Mr. RAMEY. Air. Chairman, in that language that you read, the legis­

lation certainly does go beyond the present statute in the sense of the 
recommendations of the NCRP and the Academy. The implication is 
that they are made public. So it is not just a consultation, it is making 
these recommendations public, it makes any changes from previous 
room mrmdnt ions public and the reasons for such changes have to be 
laid out.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. And if there are any deviations from the recom­
mendations, and support of these recommendations, they must appear 
before, the committee of Congress and justify those deviations from the 
recommendat ions of the scientific bodies.

Mr. RAMEY. That is right. I think that is a desirable improvement* 
personally.

Air. HOLIFIELD. It is my opinion that Mr. Hennessey will come up 
with t ha t kind of evaluation. . ‘

Air. RAMEY. He might be looking at it primarily from a legal stand­
point; I wanted to throw in the policy and programmatic aspects of it.

Air. HOLIFIELD. Yes: we will clear that up.
Now, Dr. Tompkins, you said the inclusion of certain functions 

from the agency and HEW and EPA should reduce the existing gap 
in the formulation of basic standards as a matter of policy and im­
plementation of those standards by various Federal agencies. Would 
you describe what you mean by the phrase, “existing gap/’ Why i> it 
present in the system under which you now function, and is ibis a pro­
cedural deficiency, or might it result in some technical diss ham Hot

Ah*. TOMPKINS. What 1 have reference to there, Mr MoTT M. AM 
to give a specific example to illustrate the point, the basic mmArT 
of FRC. as I indicated, are exposures to people. The exisima environ­
mental standards such as regulating substances are predicated on the
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total intake from all sources—the nuclides which include total exposure 
as well as various modes of transmission.

This has always caused something of an implementing problem 
when one considers standards specifically for water or standards spe­
cifically for air. I think by bringing them into the same agency, one 
must now deal with vector standards as well as the total exposure 
standards. In many cases this can be very much closer than I have suc­
ceeded in arranging so far on this particular matter.

That is what I made reference to.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. DO you visualize working as a unit, combining the 

functions of the Federal Radiation Council with the people from 
AFC ? In other words, the three that are shown on this chart here, 
would they work as a unit or would they be two separate groups ?

Mr. TOMPKINS. I haven’t the slightest idea how it is going to be or­
gan ized at the present time.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. It seems like you are going to have joint responsi­
bilities, and rather than pairing off into separate compartments, you 
should be working very closely together.

Mr. TOMPKINS. It is perfectly obvious that there should be a maxi­
mum amount of working together. The people who have experience 
primarily, like in reactor diluent, they are now going to examine 
it in terms of local concentration such as water or air simuham'ou’y. 
To answer your question, if the existing organization, hie 1 p<oyu* 
from FRC and the three people from AEG, and so on, are not consoli­
dated, I think communication would be very difficult.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. Well, we are going to watch this very cloudy from 
this committee and the Joint Committee on Atomic Energy, because 
there is too much at stake here, and jeopardizing the health of dm 
people of the United States is something we cannot pass over light T.

This doesn’t relieve the Congress of the responsibility to see that it 
works with no less efficiency and if possible greater efficiency.

M r. TOM PKINS. YOU hope it is greater.
Mr. HOLIFIELD. Any further comments'from the witness?
Dr. SEABORG. No, other than I think this plan is a desirable step be­

cause it does place all of the aspects of environmental pollution in one 
agency and I think it can be made to work.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. This is all, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. ROSEX i HAL. I have one or two quest ions.
Dr. Tompkins, on page 1 of your statement you said:
In addition to the transfer of the function of the FRC, the functions of the 

Division of Radiation Protection Standards (AEC) that have to do with estab­
lishing generally applicable environmental standards, and the Bureau of Ra- 
diological Health (HEW)—except for those functions related to consumer 
pioduct regulation and medical and dental uses of radiation—will also be trans­
ferred.

Can you (ell us why those functions will not be transferred?
Mr. TOMPKINS. Yes; in the Bureau of Radiological Health, for ex­

ample, there is at least one specific program, which is not a standaid 
program. That is devoted to improving the effectiveness of the u c of 
isotopes ii medical practice.

Mix Ro ( a HAL. That is one that will not be transferred ?
Mr. Too - KINS. That is one that will not be transferred..
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Mr. ROSENTHAL. What about consumer product regulations?
Mr. TOMPKINS. The Department of Health, Education, and M elf are., 

now lias by law the responsibility for establishing regulations for the 
emission of radiation from consumer products.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Do you mean products such as TV sets?
Mr. TOMPKINS. Yes, that was one of the first standards that was 

put out. That particularly encompasses micro waves.
Mr. ROSENTHAL, YOU mean such as microwave ovens ?
Mr. TOMPKINS. Yes, that is specifically regulatory and, they are 

emission standards and to that extent that regulatory function of the 
HEW is exactly comparable to that part of the regulatory function 
of the Atomic Energy Commission that applies to reactors.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Let me see if I understand this.
The standard-setting function regarding consumer products, that is, 

television sets and microwave ovens, will st ay with HEW ?
Mr. TOMPKINS. Insofar as emission is concerned.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. What is the logic to that? Why isn't that trans­

ferred. ? Isn't it part of the total environment ?
Mr. TOMPKINS. The general pattern, if I understand it correctly, 

standard setting will all be concentrated in ERA. Rut many of the 
regulatory functions now existing, for example, food and drug, will 
stay with, the Food and Drug Administration.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. I still don’t understand the logic of why standard 
setting for radiation emission for television sets "shouldn't* also go to 
ERA. J don’t understand why not.

Mr. TOMPKINS. Well, I cannot really give you an example of that, 
Mr. Rosenthal.

Mr, Ikmmm Also, where does the determination of radiation 
foods, which is now in the Department of Agriculture, go? Is that 
transferred over ? Pesticides were transferred over.

Mr. IOMTKINS. I think those are not part of the material being 
transferred to ERA.

Dr. SEABORG. The acceptability of irradiated foods. The standards 
there are under the aegis of the FDA. I believe it remains there, as 
far as I know.

Mr. IIOLIITELD. Well, we are finding a lot of things have been left 
out.

Mr. TOMPKINS. Tn that particular case, Mr. Holifield, this is the 
application of radiation to food for purposes of sterilization and so 
forth. There is not an issue of radiation being emitted from the food 
itself.

Mr. HOLIFIELD. But the radiation is emitted from the devices that 
are. used to sterilize the foods and that is the point, you see. That goes 
into the envi ronment. " ' .

Mr. JhxsENTHAi,. I think the point I tried to make is the point Mr. 
Holifield is making. .That is, those who work in the processing plant 
are subject Io radiation emission but in the television set the general 
public is subject to radiation if it goes beyond excessive limits and I 
dome' understand why t hat was not included in EPA.

lam not satisfied with your explanation. I have a suspicion. T am 
ti yi ng (o see whet her it is based on emotion or logic.
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Mr. TOMPKINS. I do not think I can tell you why the line of de­
marcation was made as it was.

Mr. PRICE. I think we have the wrong witnesses from the wrong 
agencies to answer that question.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Maybe we have the right witnesses. It depends on 
whose ox is being radiated.

Mr. PRICE. I meant this involves functions that are now going on 
in HEW and we are not as qualified to address ourselves to it.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. From the scientific point of view, am I correct in 
the thesis that X-ray emission from television sets is as much a part 
of the environment as some of the other functions that EPA will 
consider?

Mr. TOMPKINS. I would certainly say so from that viewpoint. I 
would simply comment that in the background of all of these reor­
ganization plans there is the process of consolidating.standards spe­
cifically with relation to consumer products. Maybe it would apply 
there and establish environmental protection.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. The point Mr. Holifield made that you seemed to 
concur with was that the standards that you set within the A EC and 
those standards that you will take with you to EPA were ba < d on 
high levo! sclent Hie experiment at ion ami diagnosis and were I r d m? 
the profound opinion of well respected scientists; isn't that OTEM '

Mr. TOMPKINS. Yes.
Mr. Ro I NTHAL. Tn the field of X-ray emission from p-kvh’on sets, 

the benefit of industry should be taken into account in addition to 
scientific knowledge.

Mr. TOM PKINS. Well, let us back up a minute. In answer to y^m find 
question, one implies that consideration of what you might call fyum 
bility was not also a part of the recommendation. There was hmh level 
scientific consideration given to the basic standards.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. In television radiation ?
Mr. TOMPKINS. Yes. The first standard that came out for X ray 

emissions from the television sets was recommended by the Xahomd 
Council on Radiation Protection. . ,

Mr. ROSENTHAL. I think you are goingbeyond my question. V e both 
agreed that there was certainly a scientific ingredient that went into 
tWo standards. But, in addition, wasn’t there also financial quotients 
of industry that, fed into that decision?

Mr. TOMPKINS. I do not think so.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Tn other words, the interest of the industry ami its 

ability to maintain that limitation was not any part of that decision?
Mr TOMPKINS. Yes, eventually, but the main recommendation tor 

emissions from TV sets, which is 0.5 M rads per hour at 5 centimeters 
from the set. were conditioned very largely by the characterist ics of the 
emission, their energies, the fact that in many cases there was a small 
beam, a verv small beam instead of a broad beam-----

Mr. ROSENTHAL. T do not doubt for a moment that there was com 
Adorable scientific thought that went into this decision. My qumtmn 
was a vm- narrow one, that the interest of the industry was also fed 
imnthni .h Adon. You sav it is possible.

Mr. T^H-KINS. There‘is always a little risk-oenefit.
Mr. TA - XTHAL. Thon, specifically, from what I gather from mmr 

tedirnopy. the regulation of consumer products will not go to I I .t.
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Mr. TOMPKIXS. I could be misinformed on this, Mr. Rosenthal, but 
it is my understanding that that is true. Now, do not take that as an 
expert’s reply.

Air. HOLIFIELD. I think the gentleman is right. One of the things 
thav the public does not realize is that where scientific advice is given 
to 'he ADC in relation to radiation emissions from nuclear reactors, 
the AEG has an organization to impose those recommendations and 
monitor them continuously. Where industry frequently has asked for 
scientific advice, there has been no agency, no consumer agency look­
ing out for the peoples’ interest to follow through and measure the 
emissions of radiation from televisions and other devices and to im­
pose upon them the safety rules and regulations.

This is the tiling that you are talking about, and you are testifying 
that advice was given to the television set manufacturers, but there 
was nobody following up to measure those sets until there were sev­
eral very bad cases brought to light, and then there began to be some 
scrutiny on the emissions and (lie correction of some of the television 
sets that were emitting more than they should have and more than 
the scientific advisers sa id they should have.

Mr. W?p Ki\s. The follow-up mechanism that you indicated. Mr. 
HcHnold, is in fact now available in the Department of Health, Edu­
cation, and Welfare.

Mr. IIoLriuE^ That is right, but it was not before we passed that 
act in the Congress. All along, you see, the AEG has had this responsi­
bility of continuous monitoring to see that compliance with the rec- 
ommom Edous of the scientists was followed; whore, in the consumer 
held, Air. Rosenthal, there was not this close continued scrutiny on 
vdietLer these devices such as television sets followed the safety*rec- 
ommcmludons of the scientists.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Dr. Tompkins, you are correct, in your statement. 
You did make a broad statement that the functions*relat ing to the 
consumer product regulations were not transferred: and 1 read from 
the President’s message on page 3, it says, “The following fundions 
of the bureau of Radiation Health . . .” these functions are not 
transferred:

Radiation from consumer products, including electronic product radiation; 
radiation as used in the healing arts; occupation exposure to radiation and 
research technical assistants and training relating to those three.

The point. I was trying to make—and I may be shooting in the 
dark——is that the three areas in which there are deep economic inter­
ests involved are not being transferred to this high-level Environ­
mental Protection Agency,'and I wonder if you have anv thoughts 
on it. ‘ ”

Mr. .TOMPKINS. I do not think I can expand on anything more than 
I have said.

Dr. SEAHOIMI. Woll, I am certainly not an expert on this, but I 
doubt feat the criterion was economic interest. I believe there is 
e™».'.p flexibility in the organization, the EPA, so if it were deemed 
mb embm some I imo in the future to make such a transfer, it could be 
made.

Mr. EOSENTHA!.. I am sure that is true.



Jin RAMEY. Certainly on radiation standards there are s-nr 
large economic interests involved that were and are a H edi n U o 
transfer. Your whole nuclear power industry, for example. It is ibe 
largest capital industry in this country.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. They may not be as well organized in WashhmUm 
as some of these others are. Maybe I am just being overly susphioux

Well, thank you very much, gentlemen. We are very grateful f< r 
your testimony this morning.

Our next witness is Mrs. Donald Clusen of the League of Women 
Vot ers. ?d rs. Clusen, are you here ?

We are very pleased to have you with us this morning. Because of 
the time problem involved and the number of other witnesses, with 
your permission, we could include your statement in the record. If 
there is anything specifically you want to bring to our attention you 
might do that now or rely completely on the statement.

STATEVENT OF MRS. DONALD E. CLUSEN, DIRECTOR, ENVIRONMEN­
TAL PROGRAM AND PROJECTS, LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF
THE UNITED STATES

Tim. CM’SEN. Yes, Mr. Chairman, thank you. That is rx-n-Hv 
vhal’I Tn ended to :vk: that you would insert the full (ext -f C x 
srmcnmm, into the hearing record. I should like to malm a f. . 
comments about the attitude of the league toward Reorganize! rm 
Plan No. 3.

We arc* glad of this opportunity to support the eskdEshm-mt of 
this new and independent agency for a number of reasons. We think 
having a single agency will reinforce the work of the committees ci 
Congress who have been involved in pollution abatement ov-m dm 
years.

We think that the experience of the past has shown that fhme is a 
necessary degree of coordination required which Reorganize ('em PUm 
No. 3 makes possible.

We think establishing an institutional basis for pollution cmN'm 
is very important. The proposed Environmental Protection Agency 
a necessary first step toward the goal of a healthful enviromn- n 
Most of all. we are supporting this because w’e think it is a good id .* 
to separm in* responsibilities for promoting or developing a recoup e 
from the responsibility for regulating the effects.

We think that it is’very wise to have an agency which can carry 
on independent research in addition to that which will be conlinm d 
in each of the transferred agencies. We agree with the view thm 
the new Agency and the Council on Environmental Quality comple­
ment earl/other and that, taken together, they can provide a more 
effective means than exists at the present time for a coordinated 
pollution abatement campaign.

We were glad to see there are plans to protect the personnel status 
in transferring of people to the new Agency. The experience and 
motivation of personnel in present agencies should be given new 
impetus in the transfer.

I should like to say we hope that action already underway run 
continue to move forward without delays due to reorganization. V



hope that there will be no uncertainty about the authority of the new 
mhnw’s’rator. We want him to have the authority to act promptly, 
decisively, and effectively.

We should like to remind the committee that there is no question- 
but. what; the public is focused in on the dangers of pollution. They 
see it. They feel it. They taste it and get sick from it.

In brief, we think the Environmental Protection Agency is an irn- 
portant step in the right direction and we are confident that bringing 
together present fragmented pollution control programs will haveut 
good (Meet on environmental programs, as a whole.

Most of all, we appreciate the hard work which has been done by 
a good many members of this committee and other congressional com­
mittees over the years to develop environmental programs. Thank 
you.

(Mrs. Clasen’s prepared statement follows:)
PhEeAima STATEMENT OF MRS. DONALD E. CLUSEN, DIRECTOR, ENVIRONMENTAL 

PIMGEAM AND PROJECTS, LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF THE UNITED STATES
I if ID v

mcmJc 
ndmini; 
PVbmcl

y pleased to have this opportunity to appear before your suhrom- 
xpress the League of Women Voters’ support for the President’s 
create an Environmental Protection Agency. I should also like io 

■reci-Hion to the subcommittee for permitting public .witnesses to 
. le e.-im niial Reorganization Plan, a privilege som eimes limited 
< f Congress and Government officials.

am of Women Voters supports establishment of a now and indo- 
mey, ;.u agency empowered to monitor pollution, set standards, ad- 
jdainrv functions, coordinate and engage in research, ami consolidate 
a a of (lie many grants, technical assistance, and manpower training 
bled, to pollution control. We urge the subcommittee io report the 

m cabd-.
b b ^mckdeut with the extent and immediacy of tl c threat bran 

f many kinds that a single agency for pollmion control activities be 
umlor Presidential reorganization powers. It seems a proper use of 
v be ly granted by the Congress to the President,

n policy for major pollution control activities should m
no comr/iitrees of Congress to exercise their legislative r '-ensil

; agency programs and to determine ihe nature and scop^ m 
o matter where the programs Ue admiiih: ratU\ "y. Cuigre^ 

/ fm^e in directing the Nation’s commit we nt to the uovelcp- 
envirooment.

• o-t : ; ‘ ere very aware and appreciative of the conf .nbutkms you, 
ic hmm made to the development of present water quality control 
u are Confident you will continue to exercise this 
ith regard to a new agency such as the one proposed.
ma gentlemen are already familiar with the long years of league 
," 'vr /}f policies and legislation to promote lang-range planning for 

development of water resources and for improvement, HI the 
From the beginning of our studies in 1956, it was quite clear

; to prevent and clean up pollution of the Nation’s irreplaceable 
water resources are inseparable from planning and action to achieve sound water resource programs.

b

TT

;? in err
end 
ter.

Mae kind of

League mens hers have found the same thing to be true as they considered 
problems of air and solid waste. The longer members worked in their communi­
ties. regions, and Stales to achieve sound water resource programs, the more 
they saw that what happens with waste affects the air, affects the water and so 
on in an endless, interwoven cycle. And while we have learned that it is unrealis­
tic to try to deal with one pollution problem at a time, our work on water has 
shown us that efforts to attain sound administration through coordinating com­
mittees iji the executive branch are not successful.

AU of Jhis experience, Mr. Chairman, lies behind league support for the pro­
posed Environmental Protection Agency. And permit me to say too that we feel 
it is your work as much as anything else which has led to the realization that
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uniform standards for pollution control must be developed; that the ma.km mW 
hition abatement programs must be monitored jointly and administers-1 is a 
coordinated system; and that the regulatory functions must bo aWmnisWrW 
separately from the developmental and promotional programs.

Perhaps, then, you will let us join you in a feeling that this proposal to osWT- 
Hsh an Environmental Protection Agency is a victory for you, as it is for We 
principle of improved coordination on the Federal level which the League of 
Women Voters has long supported.

We shall not burden you with any summary or analysis of the presidential 
proposal. Several witnesses have already done that. We wish instead simply W 
share with the subcommittee a few more reasons we Hunk Reorganization I da a 
Ao. 3 is an important lirst step to take now—as quickly as possible.

The League of Women Voters is convinced that we shall be aide to adder** a 
high quality environment for human life only if the Nation provides the institu­
tional basis through which unilieci, realistic programs can bo administered. Pre 
venting us much pollution as possible is one aspect of creating a better environ­
ment. The proposed agency, to which key pollution control administrations would 
IKI Iran,-ferrod with all their present power and authorities, seems a nwwsmy 
and important step toward the goal.

Tim hagne is particularly pleased that the *new agency wound separate Ha- 
w m* mW-Uhms for promoting or developing a resource from r<miH)hsWWW*s d r 
)m:WaWm Wo environmental effects of a particular program or activity. Wa 
o\ oipo . many leagues have been studying the effects of nuclear powered uWrv 
o’ u.s ; u r ed or being built in their areas. They an* cmnimad that the ;mmm> 
cm-,men with promoting the use of atomic power should not be the om- io - t 
permisT mo radiation standards. This same kind of problem applies m mm .■ 
rmourm. -:nd tlie league* is pleased that, although this separation of : . * . 
j octal sod regulatory powers is not completely achieved for the At’mm- W . ■• 
Commission or any other department in this reorganization plan, m:W< o . ' 
ments will bo made. Later, the Congress can take legislative* am dm io ’ • m.- i • 
distinctions between developmental and regulatory powers in all ana- m r d > 
tin! environmental damage.

The league* believes it very wise to grant the Environ men tai Protection \ nr < 
authority to carry on research independently from and in addition to thm .h. a 
will be continued in each transferred agency. As we understand it, smb Im- Wee 
mental IT-Potion Agency research will be directed specifically town rd Hm .•• 
mining tlm cumulative, total impact on people and environment of polluw m front 
many sources.At present, no single department or agency has the mission of research. or , < 
monitoring and surveillance, to determine the total impact of pollutants. With 
out the him! of information that should result from such study, neither the C >- - 
gross nm Cm executive branch can act with maximum effectiveness to assure 
sound environmental programs.

The league supports the President’s view that the new agency and the Wmm it 
on Envi' oo H mini Quality are complementary, and that, taken together, they 
should pro We imam to mount an effectively coordinated campaign agahw 
environin' • J degradation in all of its many forms. The Council on Envinmnhm- 
tai Qua di v i concerned with all aspects of the environment, not just pollution 
abatement nod most assuredly should be retained to perform top-level advisory 
and coordinating functions relative to all Federal environmental programs.

We are pleased to note plans to protect personnel status in the transfer of 
people from existing authorities to the proposed agency. There is valuable ex­
perience, knowledge, and high motivation which should be utilized and given 
new impetus in the transfer.

Now, wo should like to make a few comments of a more general nature. First, 
we hope that administrative technicalities of transfer and reorganization will 
not cause delay in pollution control programs already underway. While the BOW 
weaving-togetheris underway, action must continue to move forward.

Wo note in the provisions of the Reorganization Plan No. 3 that, when the 
agencies involved are transferred to the Environmental Protection Agency, the 
functions of each respective administrator are transferred to the administrator 
of the new agency.

The league thinks there should be no uncertainty about the authorin' of Wr 
new administrator of the Environmental Protection Agency to take Hrmm ; 
tion to enforce pollution control standards. We want the new agmmy m I > c 
authority to act promptly, decisively, and effectively. Wo want its din-ctor « 
have powers commensurate with his responsibilities.
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In the press briefings and statements released upon announcement of Reorgani­

zation ITm No. 3, emphasis was placed upon the value of a central pollution 
ivv-wv as having ‘'the great attraction of focusing public attention on the highly 
ires ■> ri an: environmental programs.”

I ma cure you are aware from your mail, as we are from league mail from all 
areas of Hie country, that large numbers of the people arc already focused-in, sc* 
to smAk, on the dangers of pollution. They see it. They feel it. They hear it. They 
gel so k from it. They do not have to be told about it. What they want is action 
to improve conditions before it is too late.

Thus, you have some idea of why the league supports the proposal for I he new 
Envi • minano al Protection Agency. We think it is an import am Hrs: ;crp m the 
rigor direction. We are confident that bringing together fragmented program.', 
will inert asc understanding of the cumulative effects of a variety of poUmank 
and will basic!! just, prompt, and pin-pointed remedial action,

Om* last pica. Let us not reduce this agency to a part of the alphabet soup. 
Vmy few will remember what EPA means. Let us keep the pollution control goal 
plainly before I he people by culling the agency by its full mum—Um Emkom 
mwCal WmteHlmi Agency.

Mr. TAISSATHAL. Thank you very much, Mrs. Clasen. We are very 
gtuk.VH to you .md I he League of Women Voters.

(wp m-?? ■. hnwo is Mr. T. E. Larson, president of Lie American 
VW'^' AW As Association, Mr. Larson, considering the time and the 
y.Wk uw we have, I wonder if we could ask, with your permission, to 
m-m-yvour complete statement with the supporting mkm'bd into the 
re^wd and perhaps you would choose to touch on some of the high 
1 Ld4*s. •;i you r statement.

SIA Mi WET CW T. E. LARSON, PRESIDENT, AMERICAN WATER 
A W W M 30NATION, ACCOMPANIED BY ERIC JOE NEON, EXECU­
TIVE DIRECTOR

MV. LARSON. Yes, sir; I would like to read one or two paragraphs 
which urn the main thrust of what we are asked about.

I mew. with me Mr. Eric Johnson, who is the executive direkor of 
the. Amwicuu Water Works Association. We ropresen; the water in- 
dust • y aero A ( he country.

O;:r concern over the change has to do with the danger of having 
water surph mutters completely submerged in the overruling concern 
with pMHtkm control, for certainly a more eHieient pollution com vol 
Hlcew/ym her dhan better water for people is the major thrill of the 
rexmmmizatmn. Recognizing this, the association's board of directors 
kashkd with, the President and the Council on Environmental Quality 
this resolution:

The American Water Works Association urges that’the new Environmental 
Protection Agency include a separate, identifiable, public water supply function 
with a budget adequate to provide leadership and assistance in research and 
training m meet t he new and complex problems facing the water utility industry.

Th? USS iCialion nunrorinMa tLn fn/W +m^ W-.- rwx-ri ^ '
miaiju we rm v ironmen tai Protection Agency are not the direct con­
cern of your committee. Nevertheless, it feels that the record should 
show that the water supply industry views this change with both 
hope and trepidation that what little Federal water supply program 
is left will be channeled into and lost in the pollution control effort. 
This is our concern.

Mr. JACEAT 
mitt er, MT. Bl

UAL. As you well know, the chairman of this suLom- 
Mmik, is also concerned about the same subject. Ami I



Know Ke will read your statement and your proposal v j h : . 
as will the rest of the committee.

We are very grateful for the opportunity of having you ; > . 
be fore us and we thank you very much.

(The prepared statement of Mr. Larson follows:)
PREPARED STATEMENT OF THURSTON E. LARSON, PRESIDENT, TEE AWW^A 

WATEB WORKS ASSOCIATION

My name is Thurston E. Larson. I am president of the American Water Works 
Association, a scientific and educational organization with a membership of 
more than 21,000. Since 1932 I have worked with the Illinois State Water Survey 
whirh I now serve as head of the chemistry section. Since 1002 I have hold a 
post as professor of sanitary engineering at the University of Illinois. And fur 
many years 1 have served as a consultant to the U.S. Public Health Service and 
the U.S. Army Environmental Health Agency. On behalf of the association. 1 
nm pleased to accept your invitation to present its views on the President’s Re­
organization Plan No. 3 of 1970.

The American Water Works Association represents an industry that provides 
public water service to 170 million Americans through 23,000 water systems v HL 
facilities valued at more than $50 billion. Its purpose, since it was f^w-od < 
RV<K ]nv pnen t0 improve the service that the water supply induHry p ^ i h» • 
k"’ pub..-, by advancing knowledge of the design, construction, <q < re• ? <;, ?, ^ 

. ; .•'<; d of the water systems providing that service.
'. - II »"; ent time, the only Federal agency directly eoncerurd o h 

qmb:> • public water supplies is the Bureau of Water Hygiene in div Levinv«- 
v /Td . nhml Administration of the Department of Health, Education, ami 
WrlKN :'. The Bureau was left behind in the 19G0 reorganization that trawforn I 
the water pollution control program from HEW to the Department of ti. 
Interior. And its history since the change lias been one of constantly dimbA-Lu g 
capability, until now with a proposed budget of only $2.3 million for n - ’ y-;o
1071 and no Hinds to enlist the assistance of uni versifies or private m^a: 
in its rosearHi and training effort, it is clearly inadequate to its task.

At the same time ns the Bureau has been wasting away, burgeoning p^m 
tion, urbanization, and pollution have been multiplying the problems that 
should be helping the public water supply industry to face. .Although iodo 
water supply technology is adequate to handle the known contaminant:’ ' r *j -’ 
it is important that research into the nature of new rontaminan’s u.. 
if we are to have time to develop the. technology and train the 
to handle them when they begin to become significant to the •I ion
high quality drinking water.

For this reason, the association looks with hope at the pn-poml 
the Bureau ‘ ” * . ,; .
Although a 
it should l>e 
And it is m 
better n eo

Our coiW' 
supply mat; 
control, for 
water, for f

to inreason, the association IOOKS wnn mope <lt ,„,.. |u,.r.,.^l4 
of Water Hygiene into the new Environmental Proton km ?2 million bureau may not loom very large in a $1.4 i.inTi 
an improvement over a $2 million bureau in a $50 billion <h । 
T h<>pe that an agency concerned solely with the environment vid 

e rhe high priority that water for people deserves.
u over the change has to do with the danger of having waler 
rs completely submerged in the overriding concern with pmlmhm 

certainly a more efficient pollution control effort rather than both, r 
___ wwae i;5 the major thrust of the reorganization. Recognizing this, 
the association’s board of directors has filed with the President and the Council 
on Environmental Quality this resolution:“The American Water Works Association urges that the new Environmental 
Protection Agency include a separate, identifiable, public water supply function 
with a budget adequate to provide leadership and assistance in research and 
training to meet the new and complex problems facing the water utility industry.” 

The association appreciates the fact that these details of structure within the 
Environmental Protection Agency are not the direct concern of your committee. 
Nevertheless, it feels that the record should show that the water supply industry 
views this change with both hope and trepidation-hope that the importance of 
its problems will be recognized, trepidation that what little Federal water supply 
program is left will be channeled into and lost in the pollution control effort.

In making its plea for a greatly augmented water supply program, the associa­
tion does want to point out that it urges this augmentation only in the fields < f 
research and training. The industry has a history of self-sufficiency in the omm r 
of building and operation of its facilities. But because the industry is esrrm m by



'rad-umt operation, with 85 percent of its 2: 
'9 population, it is net able to perform for it

.000 utilities

tm. .:..'• ’. progress will be made in stream pollution control over this peri 
mdus’iy expects, too. that new contaminants will, nevertheless, reach, our > 
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involved will be able to handle this assignment to the maximum benefit, ion.
o q.ialimmtions, the association feels, will help to assure that the Federal 
water supply program will no longer be confused with nor overwhelmed 
pollution control effort, that, balanced rather than restricted dwHop-

>f water resources will be fostered, and that, (he views of local, mg' 
ate agencies responsible for operating public water supply fac'd!tie be given their proper priority.

Tn recent years, budgetary support of the Federal Government’s public water 
supply program has declined steadily at a time when burgeoning population, 
urbanization, and pollution have been tremendously increasing the problems

Will

to be faced. So today, the Public Health Service, which once was looked to for 
leadership in research, technology, and training in the field, is almost extinct 
as far us its service to the public, through water utilities, is concerned.

It is on this basis that the association urges your appointment of an EPA 
Administrator who not only recognizes the need for a separate water supply 
function, but recognizes the importance of a greatly expanded water supply 
training, research, and technical assistance effort within that function.

The association is anxious to cooperate in any way that it can toward the cause 
of providing hotter water for Americans.

Sincerely yours,
ERIC F. JOHNSON.

Haecu * ire /)in rt^r,



Mr. ROSENTHAL. Our n^xt witness is Mr. Charles II. Callison, < Le­
nthe vice president of the National Audubon Society.

STATEMENT OF CHARLES H. CALLISON, EXECUTIVE VICE PRESI­
DENT, NATIONAL AUDUBON SOCIETY, NEW YORK, N.Y.

Mr. .CALLISON. Mr. Chairman, my name is Charles Callison. The 
National Audubon Society enthusiastically supports Reorganization 
Plan No. 3 submitted to the Congress by the President on July 9 and 
proposing the consolidation of a number of pollution control bureaus 
and functions into a new independent agency, the Environmental Pro­
tection Agency.

In our view, the EPA plan offers two compelling advantages. First, 
it will coordinate defense of the environment, recognizing the eco­
logical principle that the land, the water, and the atmosphere arc 
not separable but parts of the whole, and.that.all things in nature, 
including man, are inescapably related. It recognizes that air pollu­
tion eonuol, water pollution control, and solid waste management 
me t be coordinated because any industrial processes produce all three 
birds of , a ironmental degradation.

Secondly, pollution control and regulatory agencies within KPA 
wid bo freed of certain restraints that inhibit them now from the kind 
of vigorous and free-swinging action that is urgently needed to avert 
and reverse the environmental crisis that threatens to engulf us Sec­
retary of the. Interior Walter J. Hickel is a forceful leader for water 
quality, as was Secretary Stewart L. Udall before him. Nevertheless, 
the Federal Water Quality Administration now has to compete with 
all the other bureaus in the Department of the Interior for the Secre­
tary’s decisionmaking time; and in Interior, pollution-control policies 
that start out sharp sometimes become blunted from collisions with 
such development-minded giants as.the Bureau of Reclamation and 
Bureau of Mines.

Similarly, pesticides registration and regulations can never really 
protect the health and welfare of the whole public while subservient 
to the mm w mishcls-per-acre mission of the Department of Agri­
culture.Political m tist and author Theodore H. White has recently lik­
ened the proposal to the bold reforms which, in the early days of the 
Franklin Roosevelt administration, established a whole new panoply 
of crusading emergency agencies to reorganize a moribund national 
economy.

This appeared in Life magazine on June 2G, and I am sure mem­
bers of the subcommittee saw it. American Government has a genius 
for creating such agencies when faced with a national crisis. White 
noted, but he cautioned that their vitality depends upon “their con­
nection with the politics and forward thinking of their times.”

In other words, EPA will succeed only if the public supports it; if 
the President gives it a strong chief and a free hand; andif Congress 
provides the necessary laws and appropriations. The National Audu­
bon Society ur^es this committee to give the plan its approval. Wo 
pledge our best in helping provide the public support

I thank you, Mr. Chairman, and the chances are that someone else



has submitted this Life article by Theodore H. White for the record. 
But if not, I would like to present it to the committee for this purpose, 
and also an editorial that appeared in the New York Times entitled 
“Plan for the Environment'’ from the July 12 issue of the Tinies.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. IS that the same editorial that raised some ques­
tion about plan No. 4?

Mr. CALLISON. Yes; it did raise some questions about plan No. 4.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. ITow do you feel about plan No. 4?
Sir. CALLISON. I think there are some questions that need to be 

raised about plan No. 4. We are not prepared today to testify on that.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Thank you very much. We are very grateful for 

your testimony.
Ai r. CALLISON. Thank you.
(The magazine and newspaper articles referred to follow:)

[From the New York Times, July 12. 1970]

PLAN FOR THE ENVIRONMENT

President Nixon's proposed reorganization of environmental agencies is a 
statesmanlike move which could prove to be almost as historic in its own way 
as the arojf alphabetical upheavals of the early Roosevelt administration.

.Haowlly the LTesident’s plan rests on two concepts. < hie, ban; nurtured by 
eov.sf rv.-ibmlsls of all shades, is that no agency entrusted with promoting the 
devcP/p^amt of an area’s natural resources—minerals, seafood, water power— 
should he cm rusted at the same time with protecting the environment against 
the (•oase<pmncps of that development. The two objectives often ronfliH, and it 
is almost invariably the organized exploiters who win, the unorganized public I het !oxo<

The sm< nd concept of the plan is that problems posing current environmental 
dangers, celling for quick solution or mitigation—air pollution from automobiles, 
the primping of raw waste into streams—are the province of one type of agency; 
while ihoso long-range problems, calling for sind.v and research the impact of 
modern society on the plankton of the seas, the cumulative effect of chemical dis­
charges on the earth’s climate—require different treatment.

The President’s approach would take into account the first of these broad prin­
ciples by assigning to a new Environmental Protection Agency those functions 
that old-line Cabinet departments and independent, commissions have largely 
failed Io perform because of their concentration on stimulating production or aiding or. r ri cola r groups in the population.

AgrbmDwe amt tin* Food and Drug Administration would yield to the new 
agency 1 heir <<1 ten reluctant and ineffective control over pesticides. The Atomic 
Energy Commission, bent on producing energy, would lose its authority to set 
radiation, standards. Aspects of water-pollution control would be brought together 
from Interior ami the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, which 
would likewise lose its function in the field of air pollution.

The second of the two principles would be satisfied by creation of a National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration. This agency, with an eye on the 
distant future, would draw its components from old-line agencies where they 
now exist, for the most part as disconnected bits and pieces of government. But 
it will be incorporated, unfortunately, in the unimaginative Department of Commerce.

Inevitably the plan will draw criticism—subdued and unofficial in the depart­
ments whose empires will be reduced; loud and on the record in Congress, where 
so great a reorganization is bound to affect those committee chairmen whose 
power derives from the hold they have on particular departments and agencies. 
Conservationists in good standing will have questions of their own: why should 
the Army Corps of Engineers retain any say in the matter of industrial dis­
charges into navigable waters, for example? And why should aircraft noise 
levels be left to the Department of Transportation, which is sold on the SST?

Everyone can play the game—but it can hardly be helpful. The President*}? 
plan oilers a major advance in drawing together a great many of the scattered



concerns of some 84 Government departments, bureaus, administrations, coun­
cils and the like. If nothing else, it would break up the bureaucratic pattern of 
all too many entrenched, encrusted agencies—some clashing, some overlapping, 
some moribund.Congress has 60 days in which to veto the reorganization or let it take phve. 
Along with millions of others, we will watch hopefully for the triumph of 
imagination over the politics of special interest.

[From Life magazine, June 26, 1970]

THE NIXON ADMINISTRATION HAS DRAWN UP ITS PLAN To UNTANGLE THE 
ENVIRONMENTAL JUNGLE—BUT THERE ARE PROBLEMS—How Do WE GET 
FROM HERE TO THERE?

(By Theodore H. White)

(Out of today's mess, on the wings of new Federal agencies, the Government 
hopes to bring us a future where environmental problems can be not only 
anticipated but controlled)

In the dream, it works something like this: The huge hall of environment 
control is lit from above. Operators below press controls and the translucent 
dome glows with jet streams slashing the upper atmosphere, shaping the world’s 
weather. Other controls are pressed and the glow changes color. Now it illumi­
nates the middle atmosphere over America, showing regional smog-bearing in­
versions that may lock over cities within hours. In and out of wall 
on which river basins shine with flood-crest warnings or change 
riso-and-fall of pollution. Central energy control occupies an a . -------~ ---- ,.„oi w.,^.,. nmvor ami a

< glide pam-k 
hue to show

whore lights wink on a giant map as gas, coal, water pmyr unu um it-.** ^c,’ ^ 
pour their energy into the national electricity grid, swinging from midnight lull 
to morning peak. At planning sessions energy control’s panels sinh’ kirk tn 
show the same grid 5, 10 or 20 years hence, marking future power plants designed 
for maximum efficiency and safety. Nearby, in the Surveillance Center of En­
vironmental Health Services, pesticides, oxides, nitrates, adulterants, all 30,000 
chemicals used by industry or everyday life are indexed, cross-referenced, com­
puterized for interactions and contaminations. Over in the Office of Ln nd Use 
maos show America today and America in 1980, 1990, 2000—open space., pre­
served in a system of planned new cities, new industries, new transport nets 
and free shorelines that must hold the 100 million Americans to bo added in the 
next generation. * * *In Washington today men who nurse such dreams believe that some day ibis 
ultimate National Center for Environment Control will be larger than the 
Pentagon. The Pentagon protects America from foreign enemies; Environment 
Control must protect America from Americans, which is more difficult.

Hut between dream and reality falls politics. No one in Washington opposes 
the dream—it is only that no one agrees on how to get there from here. For 
over a your congressmen and senators, clubwomen and fishermen, flower-children 
and commuters, students and professors, editorialists and TV commentators 
have joined to make environment the No. 1 issue on the political fashion parade. 
The last defenders of smog, sewage, smoke, pollution and noise have hushed. All 
that remains is for someone to give government to the movement—which is most 
difficult of all.“Gohverner,” say the French, “e’est choisir”—to govern is to choose. And 
what Richard Nixon has chosen in the past 2 months out of the cascade of papers, 
reports and options before him are the emergency first steps in a master plan 
for the American environment. What he is about to offer the Nation for debate* 
is a program which will raise hard questions: Which committees of Congress 
must be outraged, which departments of government ripped apart, how much of 
toe political debris of the past is to be discarded immediately? What tradd mr.-H 
liberties of initiative and enterprise must be given up to preserve the Fre e 
liberty of Ufa for the Americans of tomorrow?

There -ome rare moments in a President’s term when polities and h - h / 
im ide. For Nixon, in midpassage of his troubled presidency, such a mmm M < 
now. FoIF Rally, the last issue of fashion on which he still holds people. o.m



gress and media with him lies in the great environment crusade. Historically, 
he must seize this moment before it goes the way of the cause of the cities, the 
crusade for civil rights, the war on poverty. For if he does not make the most 
of this crest of concern for America’s ravaged environment, then time and space 
may have closed over the Nation for good before the next wave comes.

Time and space had been shrinking for almost 3 centuries before the first 
ripple of concern began to make a wave in American polities. “Conservation” 
was the phrase that Theodore Roosevelt used to call American attention to the 
new condition. In 1890, the census had declared America was entirely settled, it 
no longer had a frontier. Thus, on coming to the Presidency in 1901, Roosevelt 
brought polities to bear to preserve for tomorrow the wilderness wonders he had 
known in his youth, lie would preserve, “conserve” it all—-unspoiled skies, clear 
streams, the wildlife resources that were vanishing, from pigeon to buffalo. To 
this day the Department of the Interior, Roosevelt’s chosen agency for the job, 
bears as its emblem the buffalo.

It was more than saving buffaloes that stirred the next wave of concern a 
generation later—it was man’s own plight. When Franklin Roosevelt became 
President, the winds of the mid-1980s were scouring the dust bowl, while the 
Mississippi valley, stripped of trees and sod, was Hooding uncontrollably. Tree- 
belt windbreaks, Soil Conservation Service, TV A and CCC all followed in re­
sponse—to be interrupted by war.

Then, with the war over, the cause of environment was stilled for another 
generation, and, in a spasm of unplanned growth, Americans added half as 
much again to their population, and as much new production to what they already 
had as total Russian and German production combined. As automobiles tripled 
in number, a cocoon of poison fumes began to shimmer over new highways. 
Cities draped their towers in acrid shawls .of smog, lakes bobbed with organic 
sewage and plastic refuse, blue-claw crabs were vanishing from the coves of the 
Chesapeake to the Great South Bay, scientists packaged chemicals in funds and 
poisons in spray cans. And the two natural containers of the environment, ihe 
air and the water, finally vomited back on Americans the filths they could no 
longer absorb. Man, said some concerned observers, was beginning to (miniate 
the gorilla, an animal which defecates in its own sleeping place; but such people 
were dismissed as kooks.

“When we camo in, in I9C>0,” says Stewart Udall, former Secretary of the In­
terior and the lending environmentalist of the Kennedy-Johnson Cabinet, “not a 
single new national park had been sot aside since HM7, and all but 5 percent of 
rhe country’s free coastline was shut off. The Eisenhower administration,’’ con­
tinues Udall, “had thought pollution was a local matter. So we’d all sat there like 
spectators and watched Los Angeles wrestling with smog—it was their problem. 
I came in as a classic conservationist—you know, preservation of nature and 
seashores, of birdlife and wildlife, of endangered species. Then gradually it 
came over me that man himself was an endangered species, that we wore part 
of the same chain of life as the birds. Only in the last 3 years I was in office 
did I see it as a whole piece. We'd erred in thinking environment was simply a 
matter or managing natural resources. What had to be managed was man him­
self, Wo had to have a concept that considers man as the significant focus We 
brought the country to an awareness of the problem: Nixon’s job is to give it 
management.”

con-

A JUMBLE OF LOBBIES AND FEUDS

In bis first week in office Richard Nixon talked of a new environmental 
agency he planned to set up to “think about the lakes, the mountains, the seas.” 
A small-town boy. he had seen Southern California'overrun and fouled by people, 
industry, cities. Now, he insisted, he would come to grips with the problem.

But whenever any President tries to grip a problem, he must come to grips first 
with the stubborn instruments of the Government he inherits. Trying to find an’ 
overview of this problem, Nixon first deputized White House Aide John Whitaker, 
a geologist to come up with an environmental program by early fall. But 
WhirM-w could ibid general answers nowhere. “I. finally had b> coll up every 
CW.No. :f ’\ v': save Whitaker, “and ask them to del neb u m young man from 
their uw u N W'-’H with me as it tusk force to get nay kind of picture of vlmt 
was gwW nW* -.y wp Nixon had instructed the Ash Council cm Government 
W cu mW/jmn to unravel ihe tangle of overlapping, contradictory agencies and 
bureaus (h aling with environmental action—and the Ash Council came up with
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H li t of H major agencies In five major departments inextricably 'IWUPM >■•; 
In something called the environmental game. In a few more months the fm 
of Congress, consulting its indexes, expanded that list to 84 bureau*. Aim bv 
fall, as politicians rushed to join the environment crusade of 1969, as siudmus 
clamored for answers, it was quite obvious that there were no simple answers 
for their two great questions: Why don’t they do something about the environ- 
mord ? How did we get in such a mess?

To answer such questions, investigators would have required a three-dimen­
sional chart, with at least seven different kinds of colored ribbons and a sivron- 
seopic viewer io make clear even the simpler relationships of the players m Um 
environmental game. Beyond this, there was the tangle of lobbies, committees, 
pressure groups, ambitions and bureaucratic feuds which had to be sorted before 
one could begin to see the mess clearly.

Almost each of the 80-odd agencies which shared management of the Ameri­
can environment had a history of its own, crusted over with an entrenched lobby, 
an entrenched congressional committee, an entrenched bureau racy, each fero­
ciously defending its own prerogatives. Such bureaus had been born variously 
of a national crisis, a public outrage, a scientist’s insight or a President's 
dream--but all reflected that hoary first principle of American government: when 
something itches, scratch it.

Some of the scratch marks were over a century old: the Coast and Geodetic 
Survey dated back to Thomas Jefferson, the Coast Guard to Alexander Hamil­
ton. Each successive wave of concern had left behind, like flotsam on a bench, a 
tideas?!; <n t ow bureaus or expanded older bureaus. The Department m ;m 
two *. rib- M.ro Roosevelt's favorite tool, clustered the Geological Snrvw , Gw 
Bur? * ; of ? vd Management, the Bureaus of Mines, Fisheries, Reolanmtmn ; nd 
sii I ; i f'. : ■; the Department of Agriculture, with all its traditional biirmu-, 
Fr<cHm "D. uoQsevelt had added Soil Conservation. Rural Electrification Ad- 
mini-i ration and others. Eisenhower had set up the Department of Health. Edu­
cation, and Welfare. It now held the Public Health Service, the Nat ional In di­
lutes of Health, Bureau of Radiological Health. Occupational Safety, others. 
The Department of Army controlled the Corps of Engineers. Beyond, freewheel­
ing on their own, were, among others, TVA, the Atomic Energy Commission, 
the Interstate Commerce Commission, the Federal Power CommLsmn. ibe Fed­
eral Communications Commission.

On top of all these were even newer bureaus. It had been Congress, rather than 
the press or the Executive, that had first rung the alarm in the 1960’s. A tHo of 
outstanding senators—Muskie, Jackson, Nelson—had lobbed the environment 
ball at the White House and the White House had reacted. Chief among the 
newer agencies were the Air Pollution Control Administration (loram I in 
HEW), and the Water Quality Administration (located in Interior). A perhaps 
apocryphal story illustrates how the pattern was shaped. Lyndon Johwmn, -A 
the story runs, had tried to reach Stewart Udall on the telephone to talk ah nt 
a water-pollution problem. Udall doesn’t control water, he was told. “Well, bo 
should,” said Johnson after a moment’s reflection. “Get water transferred to 
Stu.”Even while Rif hard Nixon, all through 1969 and early 1970, tried to make 
sense of the ace:’ Tus he was trying to grip, it grew more complicated. As the 
environmental crusade accelerated, politicians wildly tried to stay abreast. Con­
gress. for exaim h\ told the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare to 
protect everyday life from the radiation of TV sets, microwave ovens, or X- 
rays—but then it neglected to appropriate money for the task. Environment was. 
a Klondike of gilt-edged, risk-free political issues, and any legislator could score 
by tacking his name on a bill. At one point, at the end of 1969, an official of the 
Office of Economic Opportunity telephoned a White House staffer to ask, “Can 
we get more money for our budget if we prove poverty causes pollution?”

Without clear direction from the top the bureaucracies clashed as they had for 
years, only more so. The National Park Service (Interior) feuded with the 
Forest Service (Agriculture). The latter’s job was to serve timber and grazing 
interests while the former sought to keep forests inviolate as nature created them. 
Health experts at HEW were convinced that hard pesticides like DDT were 
dangerous not only to birds and fish but also to man. Experts of the Department 
of Agriculture, however, spoke for the interests of farmers to whom pesticides 
promised high crop yields. A dam the Federal Power Commission might approve



was. in the eyes of the Fish and Wildlife Service, an atrocity. Federal agencies 
clashed not only in Washington with each other, but with mayors, governors, 
city planners.

“THERE’S PLAIN GOLD IN GARBAGE”
Where agencies did not clash they overlapped or worse, under-lapped. “You 

can’t say ali problems fell between two stools,” said an investigator of the Ash 
Council. “Some fell between six stools.” Rats, for example, are a menace to slum 
dwellers in congested cities. Everyone hates rats, including the United States 
Govcrmm-aL But trying to locate command of the Federal rodent control prograpi 
is as diJucult as locating COSVN in Cambodia. The war on rats involves Interior 
(Fish and Wildlife Service), Agriculture (Agricultural Research), Health, Edu­
cation, and Welfare (NIMH and FDA), the White House (Oilice of Economic 
Opportunity) and, at last count, no less than six other agencies.

Other larger problems fell nowhere. As early as M)5U, Government scientists 
knew Luke Erie was dying. Yet no out' was responsible—-not the fringe of cities 
from Toledo through Cleveland to Buffalo’ which dumped sewage in the water, 
net the steel industries which poured in acid pollution, not the farmers whose 
manuns and higmnitrnte fertilizers drained oft into streams that, ultimately, 
eutmpbied the lake, So Lake Erie died because, for 20 years, while all watched 
and mourned, no controlling branch of government was responsible for averting 
tragedy.

A traditional Government bureau, charged with a specific problem, might 
an.wk i' •' h good will and then find itself trapped in the revolving doors

Ju V
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one

m:M.J-Mien. The Bureau of Mines is usually cartooned as the ban of the 
•e<<" HI actual fact it swings from decade to decade in response to 
are, W h m.> philosophical guidance whatsoever. BuMines was bom in 
bi 'cm msc I > public horror: almost 3,000 miners a year were being killed 
b'-mm industry, and the bureau was created, initially, to protect them, 
arid War IL however, as mineral after mineral after mineral bv^me 
ully short, BuMines became a prospecting agency to find uranium, moly hdc- 
copprr, uklo 1. After the war, with a glut of minerals, (he bureau bom me 
irwbl imu lmi mg agent for the mining interests booking new outlets .md 
tor sori Jus m-Ld. hi the past 3 years Congress has plunged it into ;he 
.ament /anm to become involved in smoke control, pollution of mmmmin 
us by s rip mines in Appalachia, junk automobile disposal ami garbage' 

recycling. Bui emb of these adventures tangles the bureau with many m her 
players. In Madison, Wis., for example, the bureau jointly operates with the 
u<..... * ^--vum ami HEW an experimental garbage disposal plant. The three 

re trying to separate refuse: paper (a forest product), from organic 
; health and rodent threat), from scrap metals (which the bureau -oes 
a (rove). Bureau specialists feel cities can make an act nil profit out 

; i .... H. “There's just plain gold in this garbage busmess,” said 
Mid from lost jewelry, silver by the ton from photographic 
• iron and aluminum. Even tin cans are useful; we need them 
irg.” But, he continued, even three agencies coopers ling are not 

m rmd problem of garbage recycling begins with picking it up in city 
I that is the responsibility of HUD and HEW—who do not want. it. 
* it glmhy. if someone told us to,” he continued.

in

Ye'd k 
UMil * immcr, therefore, despite all public, philosophical anti political 

outcry4 there has been no one overall managerial plan in America’s much-touted 
effort, to pass on a livable environment to her children.

‘and you have
Wont is about to happen now is a first step in that direction, 
“You ha ve to take it stop by step,” says a White House aide, ‘ 

to balance the dangers. If we don’t do something now, the country- is going 
to hell. And if you try to do too much all at once, the whole apparatus could 
break down. Wo could make a super-super Department of Environment and 
Natural Lesomees, hut that would have to absorb Agriculture and Interior, as 
wed as HEW, HUD and DOT. It would wind upas the ‘department-of-practically- 
everything.’ Then there’s politics—not only what Congress and the committees 
will stand for, but the reaction of business and farming and scientific interest 
groups. Everyone thinks he can get hurt, or at least squeezed, in a reorganization. 
So we’re doing the maximum we think we can manage, or get away with 
without tin-owing Congress into convulsion.”



Thus, the first step on the White House drawing boards, after 9 months of 
study, is a new master body tentatively called the Environmental Protection 
Authority, or EPA. Here will be gathered water control and air control, solid 
wastes, pesticides, radiation hazards, all torn from present departments or 
congressional committees and united as a national environmental police force. 
“You can’t separate these agencies/’ said Amory Bradford, former general 
manager of the New York Times, who formulated the first recommendations 
for the Ash Council. “They have to function together. We found that if Air 
Pollution Control Cells a powerplant to get fly-ash out of the air, the plant 
dumps fly-ash in the water; and if Water Quality Control tells it to get the fly­
ash out of the water, the plant collects it and makes it a solid waste problem?’ 
How effective the new agency will be depends on its chief, for whom a quiet 
search has begun. The new chief, who will report to the President directly, 
would have almost dictatorial powers to set continental standards and regula­
tions. vertically and horizontally, conduct common research, bring industries 
and cities to trial. A weakling could make the new agency another reshutlle of 
paper boxes; an overbearing chief could aggravate to shock the normal trauma 
of political surgery.

Bolder in imagination is NOAA, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Agency, 
which will be set up simultaneously with EPA. Under NOAA’s roof, in the De­
partment of Commerce, will be gathered the master sciences to explore the entire 
fluid envelope of the globe, the throbbing, interacting drive wheels of energy in 
ocean and atmosphere, which charge and recharge the fundamental batteries of 
life for all organisms, from plankton and pupae to man and mountain g-H. 
Ripped away from the Navy would be its Oceanographic Data and Tad rum* m 
Centers; from Interior its marine mining, commercial fisheries ami aimdrm HVH 
fish: from the Army’s Corps of Engineers its Great Lakes survey: fnm rib- 
National Science Foundation its sea-grant program of research. Thr e wndd 
be joined to Commerce’s ESS A (Environmental Sciena* Services Administration > 
which already clusters the U.S. Weather Bureau, the Coast and Geodetic Survey, 
and radio propagation labs. The surveillance of NOAA’s scientists would run from 
the interior Great Lakes, through the vast Continental Shelves with their min­
erals and oil, probably as far as Antarctica.

The first of the new master bodies, the Environmental Protection Authority, 
would monitor and regulate man’s everyday life within the thin membrane of 
activity scratched by our smokestacks and smirched by our leavings. The second. 
NO A A* would monitor the global container, the entire hollow of sky and inelastic 
surface of earth which holds us all from outer space to ocean depths. It would I ry 
to learn how man’s pollution has already harmed the oceans and affected its life 
down to bottom ooze, or affected its atmosphere up to the emptiness where 
NASA and the astronauts take over. EPA would tell men how they must live 
within the weather and climate; NOAA’s function would be to explore, to predict 
long range and short range, what is happening to that environment—and then 
go on to actually try to change that climate and its weather.

Already in place on the administration’s master plan is, of course, a third 
bodv. the Pouncil on Environmental Quality. Up to now the understaffed, six- 
month-old Council has been a fire brigade, rushed in to pass judgment on a project 
like the cross-Florida canal, or invited to give quick opinion on the noise effects 
of the supersonic plane. In the new thinking the Council would be the President’s 
eyes and ears for his entire government. Every department and bureau of Gov­
ernment—Defense and Transportation, Agriculture, Interior, Housing and Urban 
Development, and all the others—would have to send their plans to the Council to 
be cleared for environmental impact as they now send such plans to the Budget

Service, the

for clearance on costs.Beyond those three organs are yet other fancies, not yet programed on paper: 
a suggestion that America have a National Energy Council which would absorb 
the Atomic Energy Commission, the Federal Power Commission, and other agen­
cies dealing with total energy needs: a suggestion that America have a National 
Land Use Board which would absorb the Army’s Corps of Engineers, the Forest 
Service, the National Parks and all others who plan or regulate the use of Nr:d 
for parks, industries, towns, or expansion. There is, finally, a suggestion fr >m 
the Ash Council—rejected for the moment by the White House—-that all such 
resource-o rum fed agencies be combined for long-range planning in a new Depart­
ment of Na head Resources. Thus, on the far horizon, would be a system where 
four major voices replace the present cacophony of 84 bureaus.



For the moment, however, it appears that the administration will be content 
if it can master the managerial and political questions its immediate proposals 
raise. How, for example, can one be sure that one is breaking off “the bureau­
cratic Johns” along the proper cleavage line: Will the farm lobby let all pesticide 
control be transferred from the friendly Department of Agriculture to the austere 
new DPA? Can one satisfy the sports fisherman by leaving trout under Fish 
and Wildlife in Interior and giving all other fish to NOAA? Or another set of 
questions: How can one find or train the proper people to staff even present 
schemes? By 1974, we will need 28,000 air-quality analysts to man planned 
controls, and today we count only 2,700. Money can be found for training, but 
training cannot be speeded. “We can get money,” says John Ehrlichman, Nixon’s 
chief domestic counselor, “but making the money useful is like squeezing bread 
through a keyhole.”

NIXON’ WANTS TO BITE THE NAIL NOW

Beyond, rise questions of law and philosophy: Should the Department of 
Justice create a new division, like its present Anti-Trust Division, to prosecute 
environmental offenders brought to court by the EPA? Or do we need an entirely 
new system of courts, like the tax court of the internal Revenue Service, 
specializing in the Jurisprudence of environment? Or in the name df the safety 
of a larger mass of citizens, an entirely new philosophy of law, curtailing men’s 
right to move, build, discard as they will.

No one, not even the architects of the present planning, are satisfied with 
what they must present and debate in the next few months. “In the business 
of government,” says Murray Comarow of the Ash Council, “any movement 
from hideous to bad is progress, from hideous to fair is spectacular. Some of 
the ideas we’ve served up could move things from hideous to somewhere lietween 
bad am) fair.” John Whitaker, the President’s man on environment, puts it 
more blindly: “We could sit here for 3 more years and still not come up with 
a perfect plan. But the Job of government is to act. This is our chance to line 
up the silent majority and the underprivileged on the same side. Nixon wants 
to bite on the nail now. Politically, this is the time to go.”

This administration is faced with the most dithvult problem of domestic 
government since the New Deal reorganized the economy 40 years ago. No 
one then could tell what might happen as the bureaucratic gamesmen of that 
time doodled boxes on paper, drew lines between them, talked trade-offs, 
lopped off agencies and added bureaus in a contraption no one was over quite 
sure would work. What was at stake was too important for simple administra­
tive patterns to solve: It depended on the politics and spirit v ith which Franklin 
Roosevelt could infuse a revolution.

Since then, Americans have seen some great patterns of government thrive 
and others wither, their vitality dependent always on their connection with the 
politics and forward thinking of the times. Many once powerful regulatory 
agencies of government have been strangled by the simple technical narrowness 
of their thinking. Divorced from the wellsprings of science or public philosophy, 
they have become anachronisms or become prisoners of interests they were 
supposed to control.

Emergency agencies, however, masterpieces of American administrative gen­
ius, have nourished. Over and over again, when faced with a national crisis, 
American government has been able to spawn single-purpose agencies which 
override all bureaucratic entrapments. The Marshall Plan, which revived Eur­
ope, was one such agency; NASA, which reached the moon in its allotted decade, 
was another; the Atomic Energy Commission was a third spectacular of this 
genre. But sm-h crisis agencies operate best over a limited time span, reaching 
a peak of brilliance when the best civilian talent of the nation is recruited by 
the urgency. Then they fade as the best men depart, and urgency degenerates 
into housekeeping.

Now, American politics must entertain Richard Nixon’s first major original 
approach to government in an adventure that must combine both emergency 
action and long-range housekeeping. Promising to decentralize Washington and 
return power to local government, he wall now propose a system that will en­
large the authority of the Federal Government even more than did Roosevelt’s 
Ne w Deal. Over I he long run, if this new system is to be effective, it must con­
trol not only General Motors, but the local garagemen who spill crankcase oil 
in sewers. It must control not only oceangoing tankers and offshore drilling, but 
beach buggies that ravage sand dunes and pleasure boats that flush toilets in lakes.

The echoes in the White House give one the sense of a politically buffeted 
President, gingerly but stubbornly balancing inevitable political controversy



against options that define real needs. One senses a firming of prcsi-lcmm5 r >/ 
big—his recognition of the inescapable need to impose absolute national ^-v;d- 
ards of control so that no industry can escape its costs by shifting plants and 
jobs from stern States to lenient States. One senses a groping as he attempt to 
strike a balance between the zero-limit, fanatics on the one hand, those who 
advocate zero radiation, zero smog, zero pollution, zero population increase in a 
static future America and, on the other hand, what remains valid in the robust 
older tradition of growth. There is also the increasing who of his favorite, per­
sonal idea, ‘ho new cities program. “You have to see A (gon,” said one cf m- 
closest aides, “as a man who knows that villages like Whittier, where he gro­
up. are dead. And as a man who lived in New York for 5 veaxs, traveling between 
Wall Street and Fifth Avenue in his limousine, and not liking what he saw. 
Somewhere in between he has this dream of spreading America out and plant­
ing it with entirely new medium-sized cities, not suburbs but planned cities. Bur, 
tha t gets you to a national land-use policy, which is a whole other can of worms.”

No cool rearrangement of bureaucratic boxes on paper will solve the problem 
by itself: only a presidential presence and sense of direction can trarrkUP fob 
day s concern into tomorrow’s reality. The game being played is being played 
on a world scene: in Europe, in Asia, in Russia, men wrestle with the same 
problem of man’s growth in limited space. What must emerge in the next few 
weeks is not only the first large glimpse of this President’s feeling for the Na­
tion’s future, but also his resiliency in offering the world a style of American 
Jemarshw it has forgotten.

Mr. T; , X HIAL. Our next witness is Mr. Parke C. Brinkley, pivsb 
deni of Me National Agricultural Chemicals Association.

Mr. BnMdey, you have a well thought-out stntemem. J wonder 
if we, whh your permission, could insert the complete Matenwm re 
the record and perhaps you could pick up a few points that you think 
are highly significant and new, and also at the same time’introduce 
your colleagues.

STATEMENT OF PARKE C. BRINKLEY, PRESIDENT, NATIONAL AG­
RICULTURAL CHEMICALS ASSOCIATION; ACCOMPANIED RY ROB­
ERT L. ACKERLY OF SELLERS, CONNER & CUNEO, WASHINGTON. 
DC.; DR. C. BOYD SHAFFER, AMERICAN CYAN AMID COMPANY; 
DR. E. M. SWISHER; AND DR. DONALD A. SPENCER

Mr. BIUMKLEY. Yes, Mr. Chairman, that would be entirely satis­
factory with ns. We do appreciate the opportunity of being here.

I have with me on my right Mr. Robert L. Ackerly of the law linn 
of Sellers, ; is er & Cuneo of this city; on his right. Dr. C. Boyd 
Shaffer of Hie American Cyanamid Co.; on my immediate right, Dr. 
E. M. Swisher of Rhom & Haas Co.; and on my far left, Dr. Donald 
A. Spencer, Consulting Ecologist to our association.

We are pleased to be here this morning. We have presented in our 
statement our position at the moment and we endeavored to get this 
into your hands prior to today that you might have an opportunity 
to see it, if you so desire.

Maybe the best thing to do is to see if you have any questions on it.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Well, I am just trying to read the statement, pretty 

quickly. I think it would be good to nave it in the record if and when 
the plan comes up on the floor.

Mr. BRINKLEY. We have no position on Plan No. 4, Mr. Chairman: 
our interest lies in Plan 3. We do think that—well, our thinking has 
changed, as we have indicated here. At first we did oppose the plan



and after thinking about it a great deal, discussing it a great deal, 
we Lave accepted the plan because we think that it does have ad­
vantages to offer to the public in general and we think it has ad­
vantages to offer to the industry that we represent.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Originally, you had opposition to the plan and 
then at some point you asked that all pesticide functions be put into 
or? oh Lion, and 1 am told under the proposed table of organization 
thmL going io happen that way. ,

Mr. BRINKLEY. That is line.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. So now you are not opposed to the plan?
Mr. BRINKLEY. That is right.
Mr. IMSENHTAL. In other words, you had some success wuh (ne pf 

fore- voumr.de in Hrucfuringa new environmental prof vet mn a gen co
Mu BRINKLEY MT had some success, I guess, in our own minds be 

turn king it mu nod talking it out. I know of no effect we mid on We 
strud nrmg of the agency.

Mr. IMsmrniAL. Originally did they have all the pesticides within 
one division in LPA'?

Mr. TTINLLEY. TO the best of my knowledge and belief, yes, sir. f 
Mr. LOSES HI\L. What changed your initial opposition to the .plan/ 
Br. BRINKLEY. We originally objected to (he thought of taking ft 

TegT - mm >dhy such as pesticides and putting it into this ne/v 
ggm - y whuM was designed entirely to—or designed primarily. 1 
SEGYM say-—or the control of pollution. Our reaction was that pesti­
cides were being considered strictly as pollutants of the environment 
rm lew t han as an ant ipollutant force as well.

ML think pesticides contribute a great deal more to cleaning rhe 
environ?! ent Linn (hey do to polluting the environment.

Wv Io SEXCUXL. There are some people who have a dhfercnr view, 
I suspect.

.WMW;N KLEY. I suspect so.
Mr. ILSENTHAL. I knew you were familiar—because I remember 

we mJ 6 or 8 years ago on the Agricultural Committee, and the en- 
thusmsm at that time was about the same degree of support that we 
have now.

M r. I nr NKI EY. I am sorry. I did not understand that.
M r. k< WNTHAL. It is not worth repeating.
Mu- BRINKLEY. I thought we had very good discussions at that tiihe 

and, as you will remember, we supported the bill.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Yes, I remember that well.
Let me be, candid with you. Yon know, you read the papers and 

that is why you are.here in platoon formation. You know the charge 
is made that pesticides are not all they are cracked up to be. The 
witness who represented the Audubon Society had a very good quote 
in his statement. He said that similarly,, pesticide regulations can 
never really protect the health and welfare of the whole public while 
subservient to the more agricultural concept of bushels per acre.

In other words, maybe the negative value outweighed the positive 
value. Is there some truth to that contention ?

Mr. BRINKLEY. There is truth to a contention that pesticides have 
both benefits and risk. This is the thing that T guess gave us some 
concern, that they were being put in an environmental pollution con-

voumr.de


trol group and we had the feeling that being put there, emphasis was 
being put on the risk rather than the benefits. We wanted to be real 
sure that it would be put on both the benefits and the risks and that 
they be weighed together.

Sir. ROSENTHAL. Did you get that assurance?
Mr. BRINKLEY. In our own mind, yes.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Did anybody in the administration give you that 

assurance ?
Mr. BRINKLEY. NO.

, Mr. ROSENTHAL. The point I was trying to^ make is: What is the 
industry doing? If there is some question of risk-benefit, what is the 
industry doing voluntarily to correct the risks or to eliminate them ?

Mr. BRINKLEY. We are doing a great deal. As you know so well, 
we have to do a great deal of research and testing on a product before 
it is ever put on the market. It takes a longer period of time, you know, 
an average, according to a survey that was made last year, of 60 
months. In many instances it runs considerably longer than that. An 
expenditure averaging about $4 million to bring out a new product, 
and again the many—there are many instances in which (lie costs 
exceed this by a great deal.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. What is the annual cross volume of the industry?
Mr. BRINKLEY. I would guess $8 or $900 million at the manufactur­

ing level. We put about 10 percent of that back into research which 
is one of the highest research-gross sale ratios of any industry.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Are there three or four largo companies that make 
, up the industry like Gulf or Shell?
" Mr. BRINKLEY. NO, sir; it is not dominated by any one company. 

They are part of the industry. Our association has a membership of 
approximately 140 at the present time, all of which are not manu­
facturers of basic materials. There are probably 40 or so manufac­
turers of basic materials.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. IS it true that about four or five companies produce 
40 or 50 percent of the gross volume?

Mr. BRINKLEY. NO, sir; I do not believe that is right. I am really 
not that sure. There is no feeling in the industry that any one or 
three or four companies dominate the industry.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. I see in the pesticide division of ERA a transfer 
of people from USDA and I FEW. Do you have anyjmtion about how 
many people will be transferred from HEW or USDA?

Mr. BRINKLEY. I do not have the number; no, sir. They are plan­
ning to transfer in total the pesticide regulation division from the 
Department of Agriculture and transferring in total the pcMmMe 
tolerance setting provisions of the Food and Drug Administration.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. According to the proposal submitted by the admin­
istration, 272 people are being transferred from FDA and 435 from 
the Agricultural Research Service.

Mr. BRINKLEY. Yes, sir.
Mr. ROSENTHAL. I notice in the Interior Department they are tra us - 

ferring nine people from Label Review and 20 from the Oulf Breeze 
Laboratory. Do you think you will be able to live with tins new 
agency ?



Air. BRINKLEY. We certainly hope so. If we don’t, the food supply 
and the public health of this country is going to be in trouble.

Air. ROSENTHAL. I would imagine my own guess is that your org^ 
nization will be kept a little busier.

Air. BRINKLEY. It will have to get larger, then, sir. We are fully 
utilized at the moment.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. YOU know seriously the climate has changed in 
this country; 20 years ago we were willing to accept pesticides 
because we felt there was a need to increase the food and fiber pro­
duction. But the climate of the country is changed; people are as 
much interested in preserving the environment of this country. If 
we let you fedows run wild altogether there might not be a country 
in 20 years, so the ext ra food will hot do any good.

Is there any truth to that serious accusation ?
Mr. BRINKLEY. Let me call your attention to a statement in here 

on the bottom of page 2, that while many of these insect vectors and 
diseases are not a problem in this country because these insect vectors 
have been well controlled, it is still a tremendous problem in a lot of 
places and it could blow up in this country. I tell you that malaria is 
one of the great environmental contaminants, and I will tell you that 
in many of these cities, one of the greatest groups of environmental 
pollutants are rats and roaches and bedbugs and body lice and Ilies and 
mosquitoes and things of tliis sort.

Air. ROSENTHAL. Are you talking about the United Stares?
Mr. BIUNKIEY. Yes, sir, I am talking about the city of Washington 

or your city of New York and many of the others. Without the hene- 
lits of these pesticides to control these environmental contaminants, 
you would find the people of this country really breathing down your 
neck about the condition of the environment.

Yes, sir, for every unit that pesticides contribute to pollution, they 
contribute about a thousand units to cleaning up the envi nmmonb Tin’s 
is the thing that we are anxious that those now agencies understand 
and icafee and really realize that they are taking upon themselves so 
much of the responsibility to the American public to help in the con­
trol of pests.

All. LOWENTHAL. Do you not doubt there has been a flow over from 
t he agricultural use of pesticides to the rivers and streams in, tins 
country that create a problem ?

Mr, BRINKLEY. There is no question in mv mind that there lias been 
some runoff of pesticide materials from time to time into the rivers 
and streams. Now, in most cases I think that those'are insignificant 
h=M vmen weighed in the benefit-risk rathe the benefits of the m-Tb 
^'TT *’! ^^'h- ’se mr exceed tae risks involved by the ^ontm emotion 

ymorv
^TT T^'b/**^ M ho should have the decisionmaking power in 

hnany deciding the benefit determinant, the industry that pmhvvs 
or the general public? 1

Mr. BIUNKLEY. The general public.
Air. ROSENTHAL. And presumably that will be the roN o f Bh - :v v 

agency ?
Mr. BRINKLEY. Yes, sir.
(The prepared statement of Air. Brinkley follows:)



PREPARED STATEMENT OF PARKE C. BRINKLEY, PRESIDENT, NATIONAL 
AGRICULTURAL CHEMICALS ASSOOIAITON

My name is Parke C. Brinkley. I am president of the National Agricultural 
Chemicals Association, a nonprofit trade association which represents the agri­
cultural pesticide industry in the United States.

We appreciate the opportunity to appear before this committee this morning 
to discuss the implications of Reorganization Plan No. 3. This plan, which estab­
lishes the Environmental Protection Agency, has as its principal goal the con­
trol of pollution in our environment. A number of existing programs related to 
environmental protection will be transferred to the new agency. The only com- 
plete regulatory and enforcement program for a particular class of commodity 
transferred to the new agency is the registration of pesticides under the Fed­
eral Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act and the establishment of per­
missible residues of pesticides on raw agricultural commodities under the Food, 
Drug, and Cosmetic Act. Enforcement of these residue limits remains with the 
Food and Drug Administration. Enforcement of pesticide registration moves 
to the new agency.

When this plan was first brought to our attention, our reaction was negative. 
After careful reflection, however, we accept the plan because we think it can bring 
benefits to the Amercan public. We hope it will create a less emotionally charged 
atmosphere within which Government scientists can more objectively appraise 
the benefits and attendant risks in the use of pesticides.

1 suppose we all mean by the word pollution, the despoiling and befouling of 
our environment—air, water, and soil—with resulting harm to human health and 
our wildlife resources. With this definition in mind, we say that though there 
have been instances where pesticides have contributed to environmental problems, 
pesticides have done far more to clean the environment than to despoil it.

To recite the accomplishment of pesticide use is no longer exciting and com­
mands no spate in the press because we accept these benefits ns if they were a 
part of our life charter. The emotion stems from the discovery of pesticide resi­
due in nontarget species but without regard to the benefits achieved when these 
cab '.naled risks are taken. We are no longer concerned with malaria, yellow 
fever, and a host of insect-borne diseases because they are not a health factor 
in this country. They do remain a major health factor in other areas of the world, 
however. Dr. M. A. Farid, Director of Program Planning for the Malaria Eradi­
cation Section of the World Health Organization, advises that in UKU> there 
were 200,000,000 cases of malaria in India alone resulting in 2,000,000 deaths. 
In Wr»s. only 150.000 cases were reported in India with approximately 75 0 eases 
result ingin death.

L;i>t month in New Mexico several cases of bubonic plague wore reported. This 
is worthy of little attention as the disease is now readily controllable with pen­
icillin. Yet these disease vectors are controlled-only by pesticides. Flies, mos- 
quitGrs, rats, roaches, body lice—perhaps we can live with these environmental 
contaminants but we must not forget that they continue to spread a host of 
discuses including encephalitis, of which there have been three or four outbreaks 
in the last 15 years.

We will not make an effort this morning to review the pesticide record. We are 
aware of the criticism that has been leveled nt the Federal agencies and their 
enforcement of pesticide programs. We feel that a careful objective review of 
the record will bear out the fact that these agencies have done an outstanding 
job with the few failures or inadequacies that have been reported testifying more 
to the dimension of the problem than to, the failures of the dedicated personnel 
in these agencies. Transferring these programs may appear to reflect a lack of 
confidence in the ability of these agencies to do their job. We trust this is not so. 
ami that the record will be clear that transferring these functions to EPA is to 
bring together the variety of disciplines necessary to regulate the sale and vise 
of pest irides and to render more efficient this continuing effort.

We view optimistically the bringing together of all relevant scientific diseb 
plinc< into one agency to improve interdisciplinary communication, evaluation of 
data and measurement of the significance of the information that is collected 
by Government and industry. Prior to sale a pesticide must be registered by 
the Department of Agriculture. The burden is upon the applicant to edablSh 
safety and oTcacy. No agricultural use is permitted until a tolerance for any



residue of the pesticide on raw foods is established. Preregistration review in­
cludes the Departments of the Interior and Health, Education, and Welfare. 
After registration each pesticide is subjected to a comprehensive monitoring 
program designed to point out unanticipated effects. As you know, the fish and 
wildlife resources of this country, including shellfish and our water and air re­
sources are subject to careful monitoring, the results of which are reported regu­
larly in the Federal Pesticide Monitoring Journal. USDI laboratories at Pa­
tuxent, Md., Gulf Breeze, Fla., Denver, Colo., and Columbia, Mo., report on 
studies of invertebrates, fish, and wildlife. Other agencies make important con­
tribution's—the community health profiles of the Public Health Service, the 
market basket surveys of the Food and Drug Administration—every phase of 
our environment is studied under the coordination of the Working Party, Sub­
committee on Pesticides of the President’s Cabinet Committee on the Environ­
ment. These programs provide a continuous source of data to measure the input 
of pesticides into our environment.

As more agencies became more involved in recent years with the regulation of 
pesticides, we faced a proliferation of regulators which ultimately required the 
development of the Interagency Review Agreement of January 21), 1970. This is 
perhaps the mpst elaborate interagency review program in the executive branch 
of the Government. One result, at least, was to add an indefinite amount of time 
to the evaluation of new products and new uses for old products. We found our­
selves dealing with second- and third-hand information and experienced great 
frustration in attempting to locate the source of the information as problems 
arose. Tinis wo were extremely hampered in bringing to bear the implication 
of the scientific data relevant to the problem area.

We then look forward to the opportunity to deal principally with one agency 
where there will bo an opportunity for prompt communication between the regu­
lators and the regulated. We anticipate that this increased efficiency will result 
in more prompt and relevant responses, and a more effective and efficient han­
dling ami resolution of problem areas.

From the testimony already presented to this committee, we anticipate that 
there will be a unified division of pesticides in EPA, hopefully headed by a . ep- 
uty director of the Agency. In this manner, the Agency cun function mos; eh 
ficiently and, we believe, the benefits of this reorganization can be more fully 
realized.

The Agency must accept a premise that is not particularly popular at the 
moment and that is, that there is a desperate need to continue pesticide use for 
the protection of food, the protection of the public health, and for improvement 
in the quality of the environment.

Pesticides, like drugs, present a host of benelits but there are risks which can 
be calculated and measured, and accepted to achieve the benefits. The validity of 
the benefit-risk equation was soundly endorsed by Senator Ribicoff in Senate 
Report No. 1379, 89th Congress, 2d session, following a 3-year review of pesti­
cides by the Subcommittee on Reorganization of the Committee on Government Operations.

Senator Ribicoff underscored the need to mitigate confusion and anxiety in 
the public mind and the need to evaluate pesticides in an objective atmosphere. 
The report points out:

The reservoir of apprehension in the public mind evolves from three signs 
of our time: (1) The lack of understanding of science leading to distrust 
and actual dislike: (2) nostalgia for a simpler life, the good old days, and 
the “peaceable kingdom;” and (3) a feeling of individual incompetence to 
avoid the threats of technological side effects (e.g., helplessness against 
community aerial spraying, unknown source of food stuff’s, and total reliance 
on governmental control and regulation). This anxiety (amounting to fear) 
is a harrier to facts and presents a bad climate for decisionmaking (ibid., p. ^).

The results of the emotional approach to pesticides have been significant. The 
pesticide industry historically committed a relatively high percentage of gross 
sales to research. Recently, several chemical companies have completely aban­
doned their research and development programs on pesticides. Others have 
sharply reduced their efforts in insecticides while continuing to go forward with 
other typos such as herbicides. The mounting cost of research and development. 
Fa movcuglive mood of Slate and Federal regulators, and the extremely poor 
Image ef Iba industry in rhe public mind, were major contributing ‘actors. Cor­
porate ex emu Ives bid little comfort in outstanding achievements in rhe pesticide



field when they are constantly harangued and barraged by stockholders and 
others as despoilers of our environment through the development of effective 
insect control techniques.

We look forward then to the formation of the Environmental Protection Agency. 
We look forward to cooperating and working with this Agency to bring to the 
public the maximum benefits pesticides offer with the minimum risks attendant 
upon pest control programs. We look forward to a continuation of the elaborate 
Federal monitoring systems of pesticide residues in our environment, to the 
opportunity to work cooperatively to improve pesticide effectiveness and mini­
mize the exposure of nontarget organisms to these materials.

We are not completely persuaded that establishing a new agency will result 
in better regulatory programs, except to the extent that they will be more effi- 
cient and thus more effective. This alone may be of sufficient value to justify 
the creation of the new Agency.

Reorganization Plan No. 3 does not deal with the structure of the Agency 
though the indications are that a Pesticide Division will be designed to put all 
pesticide activities in the new Agency under one top level executive who will 
have the ultimate authority and the concurrent responsibility for these programs.

An integrated pesticide program in one division of the Agency could be the key 
to an effective regulatory program.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Thank you very much: your testimony has been 
very helpful, and significant. Our next witness will be I)r. Spencer 
Smith, executive secretary, Citizens Committee for Natural Resources.

Mr. BEATNIK. Mr. Chairman, I would like to welcome an old friend 
of many years back. Dr. Spencer Smith, known throughout the coun­
try, is one of the great leaders of the conservation movement and one 
of the original early people who advocated an environmental program, 
called at that time the Water Pollution Control Act.

Dr. SMITH. Mr. Chairman, thank you very much.
Mr. BEATNIK (presiding). Doctor, proceed at will.

STATEMENT OF DR. SPENCER SMITH, JR., SECRETARY, CITIZENS 
COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

Dr. SMITH. I will simply submit my statement for the record and 
speak briefly from it, because I know the committee is pressed for time.

I have received one rather interesting shock this morning; that is J lie. 
inhumation that the chemical industry had changed its position and 
now support EPA. If I had some reservations about EPA before, I 
must con fess they are deepened a bit.

At the present time the basic problem facing the establishment of 
the Environmental Protection Agency is what functions do you include 
and what functions do you exclude and what is your criteria for doing 
either. The earlier discussion with the AEG was indicative of this. It 
occurs to me that there are many more problems that should concern 
us.

The legislative justification has indicated that certain agencies of 
Government have the responsibility of promoting a certain resource 
use and being responsible for regulating the environmental effects of 
such use. If these functions are incompatible and hence the reason for 
EPA, then it seems we have to go further than we have gone in carry­
ing such, reasoning to what appears to be a logical conclusion.

There is no greater impact upon environment than the construct mu 
of highways—their placement, the problem of beautification, safety, 
rivers, streams, air, noise, and a number of further effects.

I think one who crosses a bridge or who happens to be in Washing­
ton any length of time and peers up in the sky has to be aware of Loth
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the noise and pollution caused by aircraft. Presumably, the function 
of air pollution control would be transferred to the new agency of, 
EPA, but the noise pollution is not so transferred and I have heard 
previous witnesses indicate that the reason is that we do not know 
enough about it.

It is my understanding that EPA is to have a research capacity and 
in-house capability. If this is true, we ought to find out about it aiid 
find out what effect noise has on the society and the environment in 
general.

Another major consideration, and I say this, because of the knowl­
edgeability of the chairman as to the Corps of Engineers, is the rela­
tion of the corps to EPA. Justification for corps projects, to my 
knowledge, put forth in great detail functions with an impact on the 
environment. Sometimes they are set down as costs, sometimes as 
benefits, but in any event it is usually evident in the benefit-cost ratio. 
It would be impossible to analyze completely the many agencies and 
bureaus that could be brought under EPA by using the same criteria 
that the administration suggested.

I think even the most eclectic recommendations have found that 
many scenic values have been excluded and probably because the 
bureaucracies have had too much muscle to negotiate the change.

It is also obvious to me that the establishment of EPA will cause 
considerable interruption of ongoing programs.

I recall many meetings with the chairman of this committee and 
his supporters in the early days of water pollution control and we 
could, have held that meeting in a phone booth, to upgrade the admin­
istration of water pollution abatement. During that particular time 
many of us were in the vanguard in urging transfer of the Water Pol­
lution Abatement Control Agency from HEW to the Department of 
Interior.

Fhe chairman will well remember the arguments we made in be­
half of this transfer and I was one of them that made them.

We had hoped to bring and elevate the whole status of water pol­
lution control. It was finally transferred to the Interior Department 
under the most friendly terms. There was a Democratic, Congress, 
a Democratic Executive and the Secretaries of HEW and Interior 
were quite good friends. It couldn’t have been accomplished under bet­
ter auspices. “

I would say and this is a guess, I would put it at no more than (led, 
that it took 18 months for this program to begin to really function 
again. At that time it was a far smaller organization than it is at the 
present time.

It disturbs me that if we are going to have the kind of adminis­
trative interruption in the ongoing programs that are transferred to 
EPA, then we had better do an awfully good job and make it count • 
for something. AW. should not have this new organization as a delaying 
action where money isn’t available, 'where the manpower isn’t avail­
able. and where we haven’t sorted out the internal operation and in­
ternal administrative workings of this organization.

These things concern me. If I hadn’t been a former bureaucrat maybe 
they would concern me less.

Another major concern, Mr. Chairman, is that I hope we do not 
fall into the delusion that the Director of EPA would be similar to



that of NASA or the AEC. I have no doubt that we can write into 
the statute or into the Executive order that they would each receive 
the same money or each have the same rating in the executive hier­
archy. But I think one would have to conclude that NASA was in 
a different climate and established for a different purpose. It was 
highly promotional, it had the unification of the country behind it, 
and it suffered an almost embarrassment of riches.

AEG was similar in character.
We are establishing EPA, however, in part, to confront and watch­

dog other agencies. I feel, therefore, the fact that this is going to be 
less than Cabinet rank is going to present a significant problem.

As much as I appreciate the fact that we are trying to gather to­
gether a number of these environmental agencies under one roof, the 
logical step would be to see them combined at the Cabinet level. At 
the present time it has been suggested that we have in the Department 
of the Interior good people but because of the many and detailed 
duties of the Secretary of Interior it is quite difficult for the Water 
Quality Agency to receive its just due. This may well be true but it 
is also going to be difficult in the new agency because they have a 
number of environmental problems.

There is one thing lacking, the lack of a Cabinet officer to come 
before the Congress, to present themselves to the President, and to 
be before the American people. I think the loss of Cabinet rank is 
significant. I am not suggesting that the program will be immutable, 
but I am suggesting that it could be more immutable than it is at the 
present time. It would be my hope that some of these other areas 
which could well be included in the area of EPA would also lie included.

Mr. BEATNIK. Do you have any programs that you could suggest 
this morning?

Dr. SMITH. Yes. For example, the highway beautification progrant 
which is a restraining activity and following the criteria the adminis- 
trat ion set down, certainly qualifies to be in EPA.

It would seem that certain functions of the river basin planning 
would also qualify. The Corps could build the dam but also there 
would be other activities involved.What about the ecology? The other program I suggested wuxs noise 
abatement. Scientists have argued at great length to the effect that 
noise probably reduces our life anyw’here from 5 to 10 years. Tn a 
town w’here much construction is going on. such as Washington, I 
am sure that w’ill be accelerated by at least 25 percent. The noise 
aspect has not been transferred from the Department of Transporta­
tion, yet this fits the classic role that the administration has set down 
for either inclusion or exclusion into EPA. I think that the serious 
problem about EPA is not that its idea is incorrect or that trying 
to marshal the restraints and concern for environment is incorrect, 
I think that is highly admirable. The administration indicates this 
is a start. I would hope that the start would be a little more expanded. 
I would hope that it would be a Cabinet ranking department and 1 
would hope that some of the details of internal administration would 
be spelled out more clearly than they are.I will be very candid before this committee. I happen to be a 
witness WHO is extremely concerned about pesticides. I don't know 
that we vid ever overcome the effects of DDT to the extent that we



think we might. If, under EPA, the internal management of the 
pesticides program is going to be. again highly influenced by the 
industry that makes chemicals and pesticides, then I am going to 
be just as concerned as if they were'in Agriculture. I have no objec­
tion to taking pesticide controls from Agriculture but in this transfer 
wo want to make sure that the flies do not capture the flypaper again.

Despite our problems in establishing EPA, they are far less awesome 
than we feel will occur in NOAA. Mr. Chairman, I have detailed 
this in my statement, I don't want to go into it at length today, since 
this committee, is primarily concentrating on EPA. We would hope 
that this committee would prevail upon the administration to with­
draw NOAA or Reorganization Plan No. 4. If they don’t withdraw it. 
wc would hope the House will disapprove it.

It took us something like 28 years to get a good bit of the marine 
research out of the Department of Commerce. The reason we wanted 
to get it out of there is that it was in the hands of the promoters. The 
very thing people were being concerned about in the establishment 
of EPA was die reason why many of these functions were transferred 
from Commerce to Interior originally.

To turn around and put them back in Commerce makes no sense. 
If the criteria for the establishment of EPA is sound we shouldn’t be 
plagued with NOAA and if it isn’t we shouldn't have EPA. You can't 
have it both ways. You can’t say you shouldn’t have an agency with a 
reguhtury and promotional aspect engendered within it and establish 
an organization such as EPA on that basis and do exactly the opposite 
in (lie establishment of another organization such as NOAA.

Mr. Chairman, if we could have our wishes fulfilled we would like 
to see a Department of Environment with full Cabinet rank, despite 
some skepticism at another major department. But. if environment is 
as important as we say it is, it is deserving of Cabinet rank.

In proposing such a Department, the Congress should have the 
opportunity to consider it and go through the usual legislative proc­
esses. I know compromises will be made and I know a lot of people 
say we can’t take time for that. I think the mood of the public at the 
present time and the mood of the Congress is such that they would 
expeditiously render a judgment on a Cabinet level department for 
the environment.

Mr. Rosenthal, who preceded you this morning as acting chairman, 
indicated this to be the mood of the country and I think he properly 
stated it. I don’t think we are going to achieve what we want to achieve 
by these reorganization plans. We might be able to live with EPA 
maybe better than a poke in the eye with a sharp stick, but I don't 
know how we are going to live with NOAA if we are going to say 
this is the realm of environmental preservation or environmental 
concern.

Mr. Chairman, I don’t often have the opportunity to do this but I 
simply want to say in closing a lot of people think that pollution 
control, water pollution control, especially,, started sometime in the 
mid sixties and a lot of people forget the first Blatnik Act. I know 
you didn’t think much of it in 1948, and this was a precursor to clean­
ing v<p the Nation’s water. As I indicated that a number of us were con­
cerned in the early fifties and one of the people who testified this morn­
ing, Mr. Callison, was one of those; he can testify further that there



were very few of us. But those who discovered the environmental 
crisis in the last few years are welcome, for it is superior to no dis­
covery at all. We do wish to commend you for, however, your fore- 
siglit in seeing this well over a decade ago.

I have kept one thing that I hope someday to put in the record and 
I didn’t this morning; a bill that the chairman of this subcommittee 
wrote in the fifties which I think is a stronger and tougher bill than 
we have at this time. So I can testify further that you were interested 
in the environment and have been for a long period of time and we 
certainly want to commend you for it.

Mr. BLATNIK. AS usual, Doctor, you put your finger on some of the 
main things that worry us.

We didn’t quite understand why we should have a separate agency 
in the case of EPA. We are actually taking one major program out 
of Interior and adding parts of small programs around it.

In the other case, you take several programs and put them into a 
Cabinet department.

Perhaps we should have a separate oceanographic and atmospheric 
agency. That would be closer to the concept of NASA. We raised the 
question earlier that you now raise about why there are so many di­
rectly related environmental programs, intertwined and interwoven 
in this hodge-podge, and why they weren’t extracted and placet! into 
EPA.

We are having a list made up by the Bureau of Budget to see how 
many relevant programs were omitted and if they were omitted why 
they were omitted, and why they are not being included in EPA.

Dr. SMITH. I know, Mr. Chairman, some of these programs in EPA 
have been starved financially, but if you take the total number of pro­
grams that are there and figure up what the appropriations have been 
historically, the water pollution program amounts to 75 or 85 percent 
of the total amount. Therefore it would appear this is going to be 
either highly dominant or some enormous expenditure of money about 
which I don’t feel too sanguine for some of the other programs.

Mr. BLATNIK. Your other recommendation or suggestion that we 
consider the possibility of a new Cabinet level department and call 
it the Environmental Resources Department or the National Re­
sources and Environment Department is a very interesting one. We 
know a lot more than we have known before andAve are going to give 
that A ery serious consideration. We are beginning to find out, as you 
point out, not only the importance of the program but more about 
mercury poisoning, which appears in large areas—regional, northeast 
and southwest—and it has also appeared in other countries.

Suddenly, we are acting like it happened 3 weeks ago, 8:30 on Mon­
day morning. It has been in process for a long, long time. Mercury is 
one of tlie most easily identifiable and manageable of compounds. The 
same thing with the recent smog appearance that we just had. That 
didn’t jiisi: happen and it is going to happen again on the entire east 
coast; and the industrial sprawl along the whole east coast, which 
was one great big mountainous ridge of stagnant air where the chemi­
cals are trapped and contained and held there and the chemical proc­
esses combine to feed upon themselves.

We kmo / a lot more now about where we come from and if we over 
get back to the mid-fifties we would have all the data that is a vAkbE



and much more. As we said last week, we can project what is going to be 
the environmental situation and the population situation of the United 
States 10 years from now, in 1980. It is quite clear. Concerning the 
wafer pollution, program which is 15 years old, what is going to be 
the situation in the year 2000? I think these are quite measurable and 
much more predictable. So you do raise, as usual, some very valid 
points with great substance and merit.

We want to take a good hard look and come up with a proposition 
that is a good one. This business of saying the Environmental Pro­
tection Agency would be only a minimum protection, excludes practi­
cally all of solid waste. Whim we speak of the hydrogen bomb that 
would destroy a city like New York, we realize that all that is needed 
in New York to tie that city up is a big garbage strike for about 
10 days; and that will bring the rats out, too.

I am shocked, as I said before, at the little attention we have paid to 
solid waste and how far behind we are in the poisoning of the atmos­
phere, I didn’t mean to give any lecture and try to add anything to 
your testimony, Doctor.

We appreciate having you here and, as usual, we hope we can get 
our groups to exchange thinking, just as we did before, with industry 
groups, conservation groups, with responsible, knowledgeable leaders 
of local governmental subdivisions, particularly the cities and coun­
ties, and the State associations, to see if we can get all the thinking 
we can to combine the best judgment.

I am particularly going to ask for serious and independent consid- 
era km in order to corner up with a new department, and make it 
visible, instead of submerging it for 2 years. We had no idea what was 
going on and suddenly this little program emerges. Let’s come up 
with a good program and move it forward and make it subject to 
form, modification, alterations or additions. Having one head is a lot 
better than two.

Iliauk you again, Dr. Smith.
I )r. SMITI r. Thank you.
(The prepared statement of Dr. Smith follows:)

PREPARED STATEMENT OF DR. SPENCER M. SMITH, JR., SECRETARY, CITIZENS 
COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee. I am Dr. Spencer M. Smith, Jr., 
secretary of the Citizens Committee on Natural Resources, a national conserva­
tion organization with offices in Washington, D.C.

In considering these two programs for executive reorganization to enhance 
the environment, we should like first to invite the committee’s attention to 
Presidential Order No. 3, establishing an Environmental Protection Agency. 
Briefly slated the functions of the proposed Environmental Protection Agency 
would be comprised by the transfer of the Federal Water Quality Administra­
tion from the Department of Interior: pesticides studies and related activities 
within the Department of Interior, HEW, and the Department of Agriculture; 
the National Air Pollution Control Administration in HEW; solid waste man­
agement, Bureau of Water Hygiene, certain functions of the Bureau of Radio­
logical Health, from the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare; and the 
Resource Authority relative to ecological systems now contained in the Council 
on Environmental Quality.

The effort to improve our ability to deal with problems of the environment 
is evident to all. There are few who have any specific recommendations that 
would net emountm* opposition. The basic problem facing the esmblishmeid 
of the Environmental Protection Agency is what functions do you include and 
what functions do yon exclude and what is your criteria for doing either. The
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legislation and its justification for the program have indicated that certain 
agencies of Government have the responsibility for promoting a particular re­
source use and concomitantly being held responsible for regulating the environ­
mental effects of such activity. The proposal reasons therefore that Ihe investing 
of promotional and regulatory functions regarding a particular resource use 
in the same agency is inappropriate, if the quality of the environment is to be 
enhanced.

Carrying such reasoning to what appears logical conclusions, a number of 
inquiries appears obvious. There is no greater confrontation over resource use 
and the quality of the environment that has manifested itself in recent years 
regarding the highways—their placement, the problem of beautification, safety, 
and the impact in general upon the environment. By the same token the De­
partment of Transportation is directly involved in promoting highway construc­
tion and utilization yet at the same time it’s charged with the responsibility of 
highway safety, scenic beauty, plus the coordination with other forms of 
transportation.

Another major consideration is that of the Corps of Engineers. Seldom is there 
put forth any justification for a Corps project that does not detail the consider­
ation to he given to fish and wildlife, in fact the benefits account in some detail 
the enhancement to fish and wildlife, recreation, and other values as a result of 
the project.

It would not be possible to analyze completely the many agencies or barrens 
that could be brought into an Environmental Protection Agency by using pre 
msely the same criteria the administration has suggested for those that they 
now recommend to comprise this new Agency. Even the most eclectic recommen­
dation finds scenic values excluded for apparently no other reason that particu­
lar bureamTaeies have mon* political muscle in negotiating changes.

It also should be obvious that the establishment of the Environmental Pro­
tection Agon"/ will cause considerable interruption in terms of ongoing pro­
grams. Mr. Chairman, we were in the vanguard of those who recommended a 
transfer or the Federal Water Quality Administration from the Depart incur 
of HEW to the Department of Interior. I would like to, offer the suggestion that 
Ihe committee review the experiences of this transfer. The climate was om- of 
cooperation. There was a Democratic Congress and a Democratic Executive*. The 
agency was smaller than it is at the present time. The fact of the matter, how­
ever, is that the actual physical transfer, the realinement of responsibilities, the 
integration of administrative activity took, at a bare minimum, 18 months for 
the program to be fully effective. We are saying, therefore, that we understand 
that EPA is neither perfect nor immutable, but we are saying that we wish the 
program were more perfect and less immutable than the proposal the committee 
is now considering.

Another major concern, and it would occur to me a delusion, is that the 
director of EPA would be similar to NASA or the AEC. One would hope that this 
parallel would not be pursued to any degree, as a justification for the Agency. 
The NASA program had almost undivided support and as a consequence signifi­
cant funds. In fact, there was almost an embarrassment of riches. This was 
not a regulatory organization but a promotional one. It was not one that spurred 
or encouraged conflict and confrontation but one that achieved cooperation 
readily because of general agreement upon goals and purposes. It is incorrect 
in our opinion to assume therefore that the director of EPA will have essentially 
the same prestige as the Director of NASA or the AEC has had in the past.

What is more likely to happen is that as these organizations withdraw from 
the various departments, they will have less muscle not more. For example, now 
that water pollution control is passed from the Department of Interior is it 
therefore the presumption that the Department of Interior will be less fettered 
or concerned in promoting the program of the Bureau of Reclamation? In short, 
the water pollution control program will have lost a sponsor of Cabinet rank 
and it has been our experience that irrespective of rhetoric involved in estab­
lishing new agencies with less than Cabinet rank, their prestige and political 
support is not the equivalent.

It is important, however, to commend the Executive for tackling this extremely 
difficult problem of environmental organization. It is suggested, however, that 
if ihe program is as viable as presented, then it would be even mon' so if a 
separate Department on the Environment with Cabinet rank would he esiah 
li.-hed. If t his were done additional responsibilities and functions could D* us 
signed to it. It would have Cabinet status. It would achieve the kind of pr«*<‘mr-



necessary and be on a comparable level with other departments of the Govern­
ment in order to effect the necessary cooperation that control of certain activ­
ities will undoubtedly require. We would hope that the committee could discuss 
further with the administration the possibility of such an approach. It lias been

a start. If we are going to disrupt the continuity of oiirsted that Ui
present programs in order to achieve a lasting and significant improvement, 
it would appear prudent to us to make the change more sweeping and to give 
the matter further consideration.

Mr. Chairman, while we have been concerned with some pitfalls regarding 
Reorganization Flan No. 3, we nevertheless have been sympathetic as to the 
aims and purposes involved. We cannot offer the same opinion of Reorganiza­
tion Plan No. i. however, which would create a National Oceanic and Atmos- 
pherie Administration.

Fader the terms of Reorganization Plan No. 4, transfers of Environmental 
Science Services Administration from the Department of Commerce; important 
elements of the Bureau of Commercial Fisheries from the Department of In­
terior; the marine sport fl ah program of the Bureau of Sports Fisheries and 
Wildlife from the Department of Interior; the Marine Mineral Technology 
Center of Bureau of Mines from the. Department of Interior: the Cilice of Sea 
Grant programs from the National .Science Foundation: a portion of the U.S. 
Lake Survey with the Department of Army; and certain programs from the 
Navy, involving the National Oceanographic Data Center ami the National 
Oceanographic Instrumentation Center and from the Department of Transporta­
tion the National Data Buoy project to the newly conceived NDAA would be 
effected.

The recommendation to place NO A A in the Department of Commerce would 
appear to us completely irrational and without justification by the administra- 
lion’s own criteria.

If the establishment of the Environmental Protection Agency is to be accom­
plished because of the lack of prudence in investing both the promotional and 
regulatory powers in the same agency, then such a criteria is completely vitiated 
in the establishment of NOAA. It. is very difllcult for conservationists to ration­
alize why rhe transfer of the Bureau of Commercial Fisheries and the marine 
sport lisp program of the Bureau of Sport Fisheries and Wildlife from the De­
partment of Interior to the tender mercies of the Department of Commerce. 
How is conservation to be enhanced by placing these restraints and research 
capabilities in the hands of the developers and promoters—and in the past, the 
exploiters'* If this is to be the case, then the rationale for the organization of 
EPA is improper and should be withdrawn.

There has been a concerted effort in the protection of estuaries and coastal 
zones. The study and analyses, and hopefully the implement a d<m of programs 
for effective coastal zone management as a means of improving the environment 
and saving these most fragile and precious areas, has been a serious under­
taking. It would appear that ultimately this function would be transferred to 
NOAA. This observation we make is founded on both the functions described 
in the reorganization plan and the interpretation given it by Senator Hollings 
on July 9, 1970. page 8 109G3 of the Congressional Record for that date, in which he state*:

"No mention is made in Hie Presidential message of coastal zone manage nient. 
lor that is new legislation and not subject to tin* reorganization. I he administra­
tion has previously assigned that responsibility to the Department of Interior, 
and requested intreduction of a bill amending the Federal Water Pollution 
Control Act to assist the Stales in developing coastal zone management plans and 
programs. Coastal zone management would more appropriately fit in the new 
NOAA, and 1 solicit support of the administration in placing that responsibility in the new NOAA.”

Mr. Chairman, we sincerely hope that the administration will withdraw NO A A 
iinization recommendation ami give further considerations to it or 
, that this committee will recommend against the adoption of thisrailing thi; 

program.
Mr. Chairman, in further reflection, we want to compliment you and a number 

of your colleagues for the longtime interest that you have had in the environ­
ment. Few people remember- the Thye-Blatnik Act of 1948, which was ihe 
precursor to cleaning up the Nation's water. A few of us remember (he early 
days of (he fifties in which you and a number of your colleagues labored mightily 
to awaken ihe country to the necessity of » i<\m..>..u ................. • ■• ig v it lr wa I er



pollution control and abatement. I simply suggest to you there arc those /.ho 
have discovered the environmental crisis within the last few years, which h 
superior to no discovery at all, but we wish to commend you. Air. Chairman, 
for your foresight and your understanding of it well over a decade ago.

We thank you for the opportunity of appearing before you today.
Mr. BLATNUV. We have with us Mr. John Kinney who a Bo has testi- 

hehl as a private consultant. I am glad to see him (his morning. J 
want t he record to show that he was available here 2 weeks ago and we 
got caught in a bind between legislative action on the House floor 
which delayed our hearing testimony from all the scheduled witnesses. 
We appreciate the gentleman’s patience and understanding as well as 
liis coming back to be available at the convenience of t lie subcommittee.

Mr. Kinney, we have your statement. Do you want to proceed to 
read it or call attention to those aspects which have not been covered 
a nd which you want to direct your attention to?

STATEMENT OF JOHN E. KINNEY, SANITARY ENGINEERING 
CONSULTANT

M’. K?x ' m . 1 submitted it for the record 2 weeks ago when I had 
io lea vr. Bi. I think a couple of points in there might summarize I he 
roncrr’H that I have listened to you and Mr. Holifield express.

Very frankly. I must publicly admit my admiration for your gm 
in heingable Io say that something offered in the name of enviroumrm 
might have a deficiency in it, because these days when the scare H mi 
and any promise to help protect the environment has great pubi/- 
appeal, it lakes nerve to suggest that it is not all it might be cracked 
up to be.

This is particularly so in an election year. But the points that you 
make in term< of the deficiencies in this proposal, I think, would ho 
well summarized in the point you were just making; that is, by using 
the term “environment” it would seem to be all encompassing, when 
actually the proposal suggests that environment and pollution are in 
terchangeable. They are not.

The adverse effects and various aspects of the physical environ­
ment is emm-od by pollution, but environment as a whole covers the 
whole gamin ; cd impact on man.

The other day when Mr. Ash and representatives of the Oilice of 
Management and Budget were talking, they were pro]losing that there 
should, be an increased authority to this agency to establish standards; 
that the agemo should have the responsibility for monitoring and then 
for policing.

The quest ions fmm the subcommittee in terms of what would be cov­
ered in. these various areas were answered with a good many words 
such as “expect that,’’ “would be surprised if,” “would hope that."

It would seem as though there are many deficiencies in the propo 
sal, many areas that have yet to be tied down, and once the agency 
is established the recommending crew would no longer be around. So 
I do not know how the tie-in would take place.

But 1 notice, in terms of the increased authority to set standards, 
it was mentioned as the highest significance and it really is, been use 
while pollution is only part of the environmental picture the ronird 
<>\ er standards can really cont rol theenvironment.



hi reference to these 80 or so agency programs that \ou were re­
ferring to that have to do with environmental activity, you could find 
out that eight or nine that are in this group could be making decisions* 
that would control them. The control may be right and it might hr 
wrong. Bui io terms of the setup, there seems to be no basis by which 
we can in advance anticipate effects.

i 1 monitoring is to be a total part of it, eventually the NOA A oper­
ation must be transferred over to the new agency, because this will be 
monitoring the atmosphere. So also must the ILS. Geological Survey 
bo transferred over. Otherwise, I he monitoring will not be total or 
noncompetitive with other agencies. By having this as a separate 
agency it could'be in competition with each of them.

These concerns I raise because I think they should hr anticipated 
before rather than to listen to a hassle afterward, because, to me. plac­
ing the (environment in perspective soon is our most important proi 
ect. If U G to he total, then it must not only be population distribution, 
avaiGmHy of food from land and sea. availability of mineral- from 
kind and -wo but energy. AH of those must he placed in per 
sped; vw

A^v. ■ i ;dl of the discussion by the Government in. proposing this. 
1 hr^rd no references to the existing faults that are occasioning the 
m v proposal. ()bviously, there must be some faults or these would not 
hr ti new; for reorganization. But taking the existing agencies and 
putting idem p get her under a new title seems jo bo a bit shortsighted. 
J doum whrth' r h will answer those deficiencies as they now exi-t.

Ui. Bi v.xm 1 1 hink the witnesses for the Governmem were wat- 
ing Uro cmcLury for the program is to eliminate fragu rotation. I 
think lacy fed that putting those programs into one agency would 
make, it more effective. That was the contention. They did not answer 
why (dry left so many other environmental programs out of the 
agency.

Mr. lux XEY. The integration of land, air, and water ] totally con­
cur wuh. Separating them into different facets, answering the one 
problem causes a new one. I think they should be together. But in 
terms of solving the individual problems, there must be some kind of 
a deficiency in I Pere or we would not be making a proposal for some of 
the changes that are now Ijeingset up.

Gue m the concerns Mr. Holifield raised I would like to use as an 
illusuxd km. M e ran set a limit, as was proposed, for a 1° limit on the 
discharges and temperature in Lake Michigan. No discharge-ran be 
mo re than babe ve (1 le existing water level.

It was proposed as a means for protecting the fishery. It sounded 
hkc a reasonable proposal. But we have no agency in Government that 
would suggest that maybe there might be some other consequences on 
the ell\*nn^‘*wd. The cities could not meet the 1° as well as the indus­
tries. That means all cities and industries must provide cooling towers 
and recycling.

In Lake Al ichigan we are pumping 5.7 billion gallons of water a day. 
To recycle that means 286 million gallons of water per day put into 
the atmosphere. Put that much up there continuously and we are not 
only going Io hax r fogging and icing, but we could have weather modi­
fication. \Yr could have more than that, though. That means 100 
billion gallons of water a year taken out of Lake Michigan.



This could mean a drop in water level. This could have interna* mna * 
elfects. We have a Supreme Court decree that prohibits this. We have 
cit ies inland short of water. Under a Supreme Court decree they con Id 
get the water. They could watch the water floating uselessly overhead. 
That water will not come down in the same area, the precipitation 
will not be there.

The reason I raise this is the necessity to have a separation of the. 
fart-finding from the policing. If all of the monitoring and the stand­
ards and policing are placed in a single agency—if, as Mr. Train 
suggested, this new UEC and EPA are to be mutually supportive, I 
wonder how many proposals will be before the Congress for their
review.

It would sound like we are going to have one proposal coining be­
fore you at a time and it is accepted or rejected just as this proposed 
reorganization is. We are not going to have two chances with some 
of these consequences with our growing population.

N also the suggestion that under this program it is to pic 
he conservation of natural resources. We do not have' a bash

Du

. Nov.
Hnition, particularly in terms of pollution coni roh 
what would be missing, in addition to a lack of facts, is thru 
not cover the whole environmental picture. You memmnpd 

land, Ur have had great concern through the press over Laki* Erw. 
Our big problem in western Lake Erie is algae. If we were Io HUM’ 
off all I he sewers we would still have the algae problem.

It reflects the land drainage, it reflects the fact that they used N
drain this out and made this a swamp.

In my statement I have added support for this small lake up in 1 hr 
Rockies above Aspen, Colo., which is identically the same picture as 
Lake Erie. There are no sewers above it. It is simply the matter of 
the land. There it is the matter in which the land lias been opened 
up for recreation.

One other concern that I have in the proposal as ottered, and one of 
the questions that the subcommittee should ask for answers is the role 
of the ( HlEe of Management and Budget in the transfer of personnel.

While I do not argue about the necessity for maintaining a strong 
. policing - 'lion in pollution control, I would object to having the 

FBI, won i fie authority to set all the rules and regulations al! dm 
way from traffic standards up to wiretapping or seize. >enrrh and 
what have you, doing the policing.

I think ii is going to be pretty much the same thing here. I think 
it is going to depend an awful lot upon the individuals, the leader 
ship, ami it is going to depend even more than that. There will be 
no court of partial review—no place where the Congress can go and 
ask if there is an alternative. As time goes on I think we are going io 
need more and more of these alternatives.

We also need to answer such questions as you have raised as to the 
significance of the program in HUI) and Agriculture that are not 
going to be transferred over. If the title of this agency were pollution 
policing I would have a lot less reluctance to accept it. But with (he 
idea that it is environmental protection, I think perhaps it is sug­
gesting things that just will not come to be.

If we are going to live in this hoped-for world, coming up with dm 
facts to prove the point, 1 think we are going to be coming bark to



Congress 2 years from now and saying that we need another reorgani­
zation. .Rather than to suggest that the failure is on the part of Com 
grass for having to provide appropriate legislation, could wo have a 
third person group that could offer to the Congress (lie alternatives 
so we could determine the true role, of the administration in the 
program? These are my concerns, Mr. Chairman, the environment, 
protecting if, designing the treatment facilities, and. making them 
work.

ft has been my business for 30 years, and I know from your history 
of activity in rids Held, the concerns that you raise really attest io 
your background and knowledge, and I am hoping mine are offered 
iu 1 he same spirit.

Mr, BLATNIK. YOU raise some good points and I will assure you 
that ihoy will be given full consideration as we keep them in mind 
and review the additional testimony that we expert will be coming 
from the Ask Council and from the Ofliee of Management mid Budget.

There were some programs that were not included, and we have 
som- ques ions regarding so many blank spots. This is just the be- 
gim/mg. V/e ran do much better than stall out with a poor beginning 
vbh the body of knowledge and experience that we have before us 
n m. what has happened in the past, and what faces us in the immedi- 
air frinre.

THU mmmmental proportions and complexities of this total thing- 
it is just an enormous problem and that is the nibbiing process as I 
SW ft. ‘ '

Mr. KIXXEV. I agree with you and I think with (he emotional and 
political climate, undoubtedly this reorganizat ion will go through as 
somet hing which is a step in the right direct ion.

1 am reminded of the old remark that if yon do not know where you 
arc going ii does not make any difference which road you iakr. Sooner 
or later, 1 think, the delink ion of the route must be made, bm we must 
Imo n i i is ( w 11 ere we a re headed.

So it would seem to me with a number of congressional committees 
involved in substantive, legislation, a number of appropriat ion sub- 
commhtues that will be involved and the resolution of those issues, 
unless they art* resolved will mean instead of having one agency we 
will still have a number of other agencies all under one tithe

Il would appear then that the one group in the Congress to ride herd 
on this will be the Government Operations Committee, simply because 
this will continue to go across many lines and the one agency or con­
gressional committee that would have that kind of responsibility 
would be yours.

Pari of it is the concern over the lack of fully developing the pro­
gram; the other part of it is the expressed hope that your committee 
v ill stay with it so we can try to coordinate these multiple choices.

M r. BEATNIK. Thank you very much, Mr. Kinney.
The subcommittee has received for insertion in the recon] a state­

ment by Congressman G. William Whitehurst, who was scheduled to 
testify in person but could not be with us today; and a statement by 
Congressman Rogers C. B. Morton. Without, objection, these two state­
ments will appear at this point in the record.

(The statements referred to follow:)



PREFARED STATEMENT OF HON. G. WILLIAM WHITE HUB ST, A KEPBESEKTA un
IN CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF VIRGINIA

Air. Chairman and members of the committee. I appreciate the opportunity you 
have given mo to appear before you on a subject of such national imporrance as 
the light against the pollution of our environment. I wish to indicate my support 
for the President’s Environmental Protection Agency.

Von would think from all the attention it is now receiving that the fight Io 
preserve our ecology is new, and that we had just discovered the problems of 
pollution. The news media have devoted a great deal of time and space to the 
subject, time and space that I feel are long overdue. They have been joined by 
many groups across the Nation, and together they have called for some rather 
drastic amt immediate action by the private sector of the economy. They have 
also called for action by the Federal Government and asked that we get into the 
thick of this fight to eliminate, or at least abate, the ever-increasing danger of 
pot lot ion.

If occurs to me that the very fact that such a great deal is being asked of flic 
Government is a sad commentary on the efforts that have been put forth for
almost 15 years.

The Federal Government’s efforts began in earnest during the 84th Congress, 
with the passage of air and water pollution control legislation. It is evident today 
that this chart has not been as successful as we had hoped, nor apparently as it 
was m ^ded - be. for today the human race is faced with the dubious dislim tion

in jmb'ing ; 
tion c<mtro! 
clean water

vJmt no other aniynal has been able to accomplish : destroying HM'P

it is estimated that more than 80 Government agencies art' involved 
Tdution, and herein lies the problem. There is no doubt that pollu- 
is needed, and we all know the end results we want : ( lean air.

—............. , clean landscape, control of our wastes, ami a substantial redm tion
of all pollutants. The main item lacking in the pollution abatement effort is 
the machinery to direct the attack. It is not enough to pass new laws and 
appropriate more money in the scramble to find the right combination Io cud
pollution.

Of course, in this time of inflation, high taxes, and tight spending, every 
dollar must accomplish the absolute maximum. All of this calls for leadership.
planning, and coordination.

Under the present condition of pollution control agencies scattered across the 
Government, it is too easy for the left hand to not know wrhat the right hand 
is doing, and inefficiencies in administration develop. This may bo one reason 
why the poliulion control effort has not been effective so far.

If we are to meet the President’s concern as expressed in his special message 
on pollution, and if we are to develop an orderly system of doing 
centralized agency must be established to lead the fight againstto Congress 

business, a 
pollution.

It is easy • me to support such an agency. I proposed in my bill, U.K. 15009, 
the Pollution u ment Act of 1970, a centralized independent agency to head 
the pollution an.dement program, fund research, and establish standards. This 
Agency and it- operations are very similar to the administration’s program, 
except that my lull would not have located the Agency in the Executive Office
of the White I louse.Mr. Chairman, concentrating the pollution control effort in one agency, whether 
independent or not, will enable more efficient use of fax dollars being spent to 
restore, renew, and reform the abatement program. Central management in one 
agency to solve problems and work with the States and public wall speed the 
effort to eliminate this blight over our Nation. In our desire for quick action 
we must not waste the funds expended. A single agency would oversee the oper­
ations to eliminate the duplicated efforts now underway, and it would insure 
the largest return for the dollars spent.President Nixon stated in his Midwest meeting with several Governors investi­
gating the pollution problem that a “total mobilization” of the Nation’s resources 
is needed to fight pollution, and he called for reform of governmental institu­
tions, bringing them up to date and into the 20th century. I believe a central 
agency such as the Environmental Protection Agency could most otTvc lively 
and efficiently utilize the resources made available in the pollution fight. I 
support it.Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, thank you for giving mo ibis 
opportunity to appear before you.



PREPARED STATEMENT OF HON. KOGERS C. B. MORTON, A REPUESENTATIVE in
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF MARYLAND

Mr. Chairman, it is certainly a pleasure for me to have an opportunity to ad- 
<RAS my comments to this distinguished subcomittee of the Committee on Gov- 
ernnon L $ 'pernlions.

The ^abject under discussion here today—Reorganization Plan No. 8—is of 
gr eat interest to me primarily because it marks a great step forward toward logi- 
cm mc- mi emal organization and assignment of tasks. All of us here have 
long witnessed the organized confusion present in much of the executive branch 
structure. Now President Nixon has taken the initiative and has proposed the 
first necessary step if the Federal Government is effectively going to carry out 
its responsibility in the protection of our environment.

Reorganization Plan No. 3 will establish the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) winch will include the environmental authority and responsibilities now 
exercRed by the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, the Depart­
ment. of the Ulterior, the Department of Agriculture, the Fede al Water Quality 
AumHdsiratiim, the Atomic Energy Commission, and the Food and Drug Admin- 
id ration. Those many agencies are presently working separately for the achieve­
ment. of one goal—environmental protection.

i know you are ail aware that this Nation has finally become alerted to the 
soars of imvmshuion which we have inflicted upon our environment am! ourselves. 
Wits Uh- o>ptjid"d public attention, and with the spoiling of our environment 
w’Mra • -mimjes lo Increase, we, as responsible public servants, can no longer

■ Ru • boding issue.

oar > 
imine: 
raged
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m our spoilage abounds. Streams and waterways are now thick 
•.e and industrial wastes; roads are strewn with carelessly discarded 
and other trash, and are (lotted with a disgusting panorama of bill- 
- - les are darkened and made noxious from the exhaust of auto- 

md the billowing smokestacks of our factories. Tee consequences 
which we have inflicted upon ourselves are paid not only by our 
f mg, but. also by the fish and wildlife who are bitter emiserva-

D

river cRamm

; ■/■ mA. the citizens of our Nation have realized the acts which have been 
roted upon our environment for too long. They have begun io seek ways 
rove the situation. There are community action roadside litter cleanups, 
! annals, ami the circulation of petitions to urge companies to apply pollu­
te entive measures.

At prosr-at, our governmental agencies are diverse and often appear to overlap 
one another in their goals. It must be remembered that pollution generally is not 
the roHlt of only one factor—but of many. Under the existing structure, a myriad 
of agencies h ive jurisdiction over their own individual areas but are unable to 
uddn-s iRanselves to the problem of pollution as a whole. That these varying 
sphorw: of authority and regulation overlap is not an incomprehensible result of 
the b Hh.epodge manner in which programs were developed to cope, and only 
<*ope, wilii ihc problems as they became apparent.

Contrary to the popular axiom that the whole is equal to the sum of all its 
parts, in this case, the whole will be greater than the sum of all its parts. The 
EPA, as outlined by President Nixon in his July P statement to the Congress of 
the United Stalos, would effectively consolidate the agencies which are con­
cerned with our environment and would provide the basis upon which a compre­
hensive environmental policy could be formulated to begin the arduous task of 
rectifying that which we have devastated.

The establishment of the EPA would also provide our Nation with a forum 
for the innovative concepts which are developing to assuage the problems of 
pollution. The standards which the EPA would establish and enforce with respect 
to environmental protection are essential if the world in which we live is to 
survive with any habitants. The world may exist long after the last human or 
wildlife creature has vanished if action is not taken now to end further spoilage.

EPA, as outlined and proposed, would transcend the bounds with which any 
one agency now in existence would be encumbered. By incorporating the many 
diverse agencies listed above and by retaining a contact with those agencies still 
related to the field, EPA will serve in a capacity long envisioned by conserva­
tionists. I can only urge that you give a favorable decision to thi>* proposal and 
support its implementation in the immediate future.

IS S!)5 -70 — 13
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Mr. BLATNIK. Are there any other witnesses or persons who wish to 
have statements placed in the record? The record will be open for at 
least 5 days.Hearing no further questions or witnesses, the hearings are ad­
journed and the subcommittee is adjourned subject to the call of the 
Chair.(Whereupon, at 12:35 p.m., the hearing was adjourned, subject to 
the call of the Chair.)

tions,-^ 
agency 
and (*0i
support t 

Mr. <*h 
opport unit,



APPENDIX
LETTERS, TELEGRAMS AND STATEMENTS RECEIVED BY THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE

COLORADO HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL,
Boulder, Colo., April 3, IMO.

rrckdeut 11 a HARD M. NIXON,
The White House, 
WaHWigUm, D.C.

HEAR PRESIDENT NIXON: The Colorado Health and Environmental Council of 
Local IL. alth Departments and Boards of Health strongly recommends the 
establishment of a separate Federal Department of Health and Environment 
with Presidential Cabinet rank to properly coordinate all naan’s health and 
env * reran onto I a ctivities.

Hands physical, mental and social health is directly related to his environment 
in the following aspects: air that he breathes; water that he drinks; food that 
he eats; alcohol and drugs that he uses or abuses; medical, hospital and home 
health care he receives; recreation facilities that he uses;'housing conditions 
that he lives in; working conditions he is exposed to; and to social, psychological 
and economic influences of neighborhood, community’ and school activities.

Sincerely,
CHARLES H. DOWDING, Jr,, M.D., 

Chairman of the Colorado Health and Ent iron manta I Council. 
cc: Senator Gordon Allott; Senator Peter H. Dominick; Representative Byron 

G. Rogers; Representative Donald G. Brotzman; Representative Frank E. Evans; 
Representative Wayne N. Aspinall; Paul Comely, M.D., president. American 
Public Health Association, Howard University Medical School, Washington, 
D.C.; Berwyn F. Mattison, M.D., executive director, American Public Health 
Association, New York, N.Y.

[Telegram]

BOULDER, COLO., May 15, IMO. 
Representative DONALD G. BROTZMAN, 
Cannon House Office Building, 
Washington. D.C.:

On May G, OUP, the Colorado Public Health Association and the Colorado 
Environmental Health Association took the following action:

“Therefore, favors the placing of all health and environmental programs 
under one agency at each appropriate governmental level, that is, Federal Slate, 
local; to be a focal point of action resulting in a total and maximum interdis­
ciplinary coordinating effort to provide the optimum health and environment 
for ell citizens/*

The Colorado Health and Environmental Council took similar action this 
mor-th.

Tec May 12, 1970, Denver Post “Health Care” issue presented the following 
headlines: “Ail encompassing health department forseem” Mr. Glen E. Keller. 
Jr., president, State board of health states: envisions a “gigantic” health depart­
ment in the not-so-distant future which would consolidate a number of “dm 
plieitous services” now scattered among departments of health, institudons, 
social services, agriculture and natural resources.

A separate Federal department of health and envlronm A mmem A b* 
meumal (are, preventive community health, and cleaning our e . irm w-wk wmim 
prevkk the most efficient method to lower the personal, meAoM ami h- .'pm 
cost while at the same time would provide a total community heoha M rvk? 
on che local level through a partnership between private mc^cal pear Koo and 
public health.

(183)
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Also a separate Federal department of health and environment would proviso 
the most effective method of preventing and controlling air pollution, wo ter 
pollution, solid waste disposal, recreational sanitation, and ail other environ­
mental health problems. It would utilize all expertise of professional health and 
environmental fields, scientists and conservationists.

SUMMARY

1. Community, personal, and environmental health concerns presently are not 
receiving the attention they deserve at the Federal level because of the frag­
mentation of authority among many agencies.

2. Environmental health services are a vital component of a total health 
program.3. Local health departments provide community, personal, and environmental 
health services and enforce State and local health laws, ordinances, standards, 
rules, and regulations pertaining to these services on the local level where people 
live.4. As long as man’s health and survival are dependent on improving personal 
health service as well as improving the conditions of the environment, we m ed 
a separate Adoral agency primarily concerned with personal health environ­
ment . pr>!; us from hazards that surround us in every setting today.

> dice i dy, CHARLES II. DOWDING, Jr., M.D.
„ Chairman of the Colorado Health and Environmental Council.

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES, 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
Washington, D.C., July 17, 1970.

Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,Chairman, Executive and Legislative Reorganization Subcommittee, Committee 
on Government Operations, House of Representatives, Washington, D.C.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: It is my understanding that your subcommittee plans 
to conduct hearings next week on Reorganization Plan No. 3 to create an Envi­
ronmental Protective Agency.For your consideration in connection with these hearings, I am enclosing a 
letter I have received from Mr. Robert B. Delano, president of the Virginia
Farm Bureau Federation.

Any consideration you can give 
letter will be greatly appreciated.

With kind regards.
Sincerely,

to the comments contained in Mr. Delano’s

WILLIAN L. SCOTT, M.C.

VIRGINIA FARM BUREAU FEDER ATION , 
Richmond, Va., July 10,1970.

Congressman WILLIAM L. SCOTT,
House Office Bn tiding,
Washington, D.C.

DEAR BILL: It is our understanding that in the proposed reorganization of the 
executive branch of the Government it has been recommended that the pesticide 
registration, now located in the U.S. Department of Agriculture, be transferred 
to the newly created Environmental Protective Agency.

This is to notify you of our opposition to such a transfer. We feel such a trans­
fer would remove the regulation of these vital materials from administration by 
a department whose officials understand better than others, the importance of 
these chemicals as tools in a productive agriculture.Farm Bureau policy for 1970 states: “We strongly recommend that the total 
responsibility for registration of agricultural chemicals be retained by the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture.0Trusting that this matter will receive your consideration, I am

Sincerely yours, ROBERT IL DFLANO.
■| President.
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CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES,
HOUSE OF I REPRESENTATIVES,
"Wash ington, D.C., July 20,1970?

Men. JOHN A. BLATNIK,
Chairman. Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, U.S. 

Un use of Representatives, Washington, D.C.
.OLAH. MR. CHAIRMAN; Mr. George Doup, president, Indiana Farm Bureau, has 

requested that I bring his attached letter concerning responsibility for the regis­
tration of agricultural pesticides to your attention.

If you wilt include Lis letter in the record of your July 22 scheduled hearing 
on the resident’s proposed Reorganization Plan No. 3, I know Mr. Doup will be 
most appreciative.

Thank you again for your past consideration of my requests.
With warm regards.

Sineerely,
LEE H. HAMILTON, M.C.

W b • A n. WWLJ.TON, 
c'w !"' < ■ ,i> • Hu it'd big,

INDIANA FARM BUREAU, INO.. 
Indianapolis, Ind., duly Id, 19'10..

■ r •. AH. ? Im present abundance and reasonable cost of th', foot! supply of 
mm .‘ . J u e^uM D‘ very seriously threatened if the responsibility for the 
re;J .AHU of (agricultural) pesticides is removed from the l .S. Department 
of A p A M MUM.

TA ; Miner Fane Bureau, Inc., with a current family form and rural member- 
slop M F MDS. is joined by Farm Bureau members through*m the Nanon in 
wain.: HM<. wM' total responsibility for registration of agric-Plural chemicals 
o; n ; mu5 ly i’jp U.S. Department of Agriculture.’’

Tie* Am (Mmmisskm plan to reorganize certain executive agencies of the 
Fed* i.d emolument ami to create a now independent agency, to ho known as 
the Fro ir.mm.oHaI Protective Agency, has been submitted by the President to 
the CunipMss f-w their consideration.

Fano Faron.i firmly believes that the present. Federal Interagency program 
for coo-k ng on the safety ami use recommendations of pesticides D .fully 
prob cti ig the health of the people and the quality of the en Jronmoat. Those 
Ha n.i ;i’s are basic production tools of agriculture and the I .K.D.A. has been 
op r, H?;g oPb iTpy in carrying out their responsibilities to agriculture and tbo JMSIi» in I ids a rea.

<>ur Farm bureau members would appreciate your placing these views before 
the appropriat* legislative committees of the Congress that may bo involved in 
considering such reorganization plans.

.Cordially,
GEORGE Dour, President.

COLORADO FARM BUREAU,
Denver, Colo., January 29, 1970, , Hon. DONALD BROTZMAN,

C.S, Itepresc a tat ire, Cannon House Office Building, 
Washington, D.C.

DEAR DON: We understand that serious consideration is being given to 
reorganization proposals relative to the executive agencies of Government that 
relate to soil and water management, public lands, pesticides, farm chemicals, 
wildlife management, forest resources, and other areas that might be considered 
within the terms of conservation and environment.

Agencies such as the Soil Conservation Service whose objectives are better 
soil and water management, we feel should remain in the United States Depart­
ment of Agriculture.

Wo feel, too, that the Pesticide Registration should not be removed from 
administration by the Department of Agriculture as recommended by the Ash Commission.

Wo also feel that responsibility for the registration of agricultural chemicals 
..should ?)o retained by the United States Department of Agriculture and not 
transferred to another agency as recommended by the Ash Commission. We



believe the officials in the Department of Agriculture understand, better than 
others, the importance of these chemicals as valuable to the production of food 
and fiber for our Nation.Your consideration of these recommendations will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely yours, LLOYD SOMMERVILLE, President.

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES,

Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
Washington, D.C., July 29,1970.

Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, Rayburn 
House Office Building, Washington, D.C.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN : Enclosed for your possible interest is a resolution passed 
by the Maryland Agricultural Commission in regard to a portion of the Pres­
ident’s Reorganization Plan No. 3.In connection with your present hearings on this proposal, Mr. Johnson and 
his associates would be pleased to appear before the committee to detail their 
concerns over this plan. If this is possible, Mr. Johnson may be contacted at the 
Maryland Agricultural Commission, Parole Officer Center, 2220 Somerville Road, 
Annapolis, Md., 21401, phone 267-6385.

Sincerely, LARKY J. HOGAN, 
Member of Congress.

Enclosure.
Whereas, The Pesticide Regulation Division of USDA is concerned with the 

regulation of pesticides used primarily in agriculture; and
Whereas, This Division benefits from association with other USDA agencies 

regarding technical information on agricultural production; and
Whereas, There is a need for proper and effective use of agricultural chemicals 

to produce the food and fiber needed by this country and the world; and
Whereas, The Pesticide Regulation Division recognizes the needs of Agricul­

ture as well as the need for protecting our environment and has done an outstand­
ing job to date; andWhereas, Research relating to agricultural chemicals is conducted within 
USDA: now, therefore, be itResolved, That the Maryland Agricultural Commission encourages Members 
of Congress to oppose transferring the Pesticide Regulation Division to the pro­
posed Environmental Protection Administration; and be it further

Resolved, That a copy of this resolution be sent to President Nixon and to each 
Member of Congress representing Maryland.

By The Maryland Agricultural Commission, July 16,1970.
RONALD L. JOHNSON,

Executive Secretary.
STATE OF MINNESOTA, 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE,
St, Paul, Minn., July 14, 1970.

Hon. L. H. FOUNTAIN,
U.S. House of Representatives,
Washington, D.C.

DEAR CONGRESSMAN FOUNTAIN : The Minnesota Department of Agriculture rec­
ognizes the need for the strengthening of pesticide regulatory programs at all 
levels of government. The best and most practical manner by which this may 
be accomplished, is to build from the present program bases within the depart­
ments already knowledgable and functioning in this area, rather than to create 
any now agency w’hich would result, in our opinion, in expensive duplication of 
effort and which would decrease the effectiveness of the present programs.

For these reasons the Minnesota Department of Agriculture strongly supports 
and endorses the attached resolution adopted by the National dissociation of 
State Departments of Agriculture Board of Directors, and respectfully, but 
earmwtly request your active support of this resolution.

Sincerely, ROBERT W/ CARTS ON, 
Commissioner.



Enclosure. ■
Whereas, for many years the U.S. Department of Agriculture and the State 

Departments of Agriculture have been intimately associated with regulatory 
programs that protect the environment while producing an abundance of high- 
quality food for the consuming public of this Nation and foreign countries;

Welfare
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the monitoring of their use, and the enforcement, of regulations: and 
wruas. Hm tolerance of various pesticides have been developed after ex- 
ivc research and study by the Department of Health. Education, and 
^re: and are naw being continuously evaluated and re-established by thatind are

Now, Therefore, be it resolved by th 
meats of A - ‘ ...................... .... .ao National Association of State Depart- 

kgrieulture in Its board of directors meeting, al Williamsburg, Ya.. 
June Id, 1970, urges the responsibility for the registration, enforcement, and 
monitoring of pesticides remain in the USDA, the agency of Government that 
possesses the laboratory facilities and technically trained personnel and which 
presently is responsible for pesticide use and regulatory programs and which 
is now providing adequate safeguards for the consuming public and their en­
vironment ; and be it further

Resolved, That the National Association of State Departments of Agriculture 
also urges that the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare because of 
the professional experience and expertise in the establishment of pesticide toler­
ances retain this area of responsibility as well; and be it further

Resolved, That the National Association of State Departments of Agriculture 
recognizes the need for strengthening pesticide regulatory programs at the Fed- 
eral and Slate level within these agencies now responsible for these activities so 
as not to create expensive duplication which would tend to proliferate and 
decrease the effectiveness of present pesticide management programs, and be it further

Revived, That, a copy of this resolution be forwarded to: The President of 
M ? United States, John D. Ehrlichman, Assistant to the President. Secretary 
Martin, Secretary Richardson, Secretary Hickel, Senators George Aiken. Allen 
Edender, Everett Jordan, and Sam Ervin, Representatives W. R. Poage, Page 
Belcher. John L. McClellan, William L. Dawson, Guy Vander Jagt, L. II. Foun­
tain, Wilmer Mizell, Walter Jones.

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF FARMER COOPERATIVES,
Washington, D.C., July 16,1910, Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,

Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, Com­
mittee on Government Operations, U.S. House of Representatives, Wash­ington, D.O.

DEAR MR, BLATNIK: We wish to comment on the proposal, under the Reorga­
nization Act, which would establish an Environmental Protection Administration. 
We understand that included in the proposal is a recommendation to transfer 
to this new agency the pesticide registration and regulation activities from the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture and the pesticide standard-setting programs 
from the Food and Drug Administration.

We favor establishing programs which will improve our environment. Never- 
theless, we believe it is essential to determine the policy direction and the 
emphasis pesticides will receive under this new agency.

There are several questions we have concerning pesticides and hope a legis­
lative record may be built on them. The questions are as follows:

1. Does placing pesticides registration and standard-setting activities under 
the Environmental Protection Administration classify pesticides as principally 
“pollutants of the environment” rather than “tools in the production of food?”

2. Do the proponents of the Environmental Protection Administration visualize 
the termination of the use of pesticides in the control of rodents, funguses, 
insects, and weeds? If the answer to this question is “yes,” what proposed sub­
stitutes do they see available currently which would control such pests, or do 
those who propose the new Agency consider rodents, insects, funguses, and weeds as pests in food production?
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3. What impact on the production of food do the proponents of the reorgani­
zation plan believe will occur if the use of pesticides is terminated?

4. Do the proponents of reorganization believe that food imported from other 
countries should meet the same tolerance standards on pesticide residues as 
those produced in this country ?

We respectfully request this letter be made part of the record on the hearings 
on the proposed Environmental Protection Administration.

Sincerely, RICHARD T. O’CONNELL, 
Secretary.

SPORT FISHING INSTITUTE, 
Washington, D.C., July 20, 11)70.

Hon, JOHN A. BLATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganisation, Com* 

mittee on Government Operations, House Office Building, Washington. D.O.
DEAR CONGRESSMAN BLATNIK: This will advise that the Sport Fishing Institute 

supports President Nixon’s Executive Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1070 (11. 
Doc. 91-364) to establish an Environmental Protection Agency.

We believe that the gravity of environmental degradation and the routed 
urgency for concentrated coordination of Government efforts to abate pollution 
of all kinds are so great as to override all counter considerations.

At the same time, we firmly believe that Reorganization Plan No. 3 will come 
to naught, and prove to have been useless paper shuttling, unless substantial new 
funds are also pumped into the pollution abatement programs after tbex are 
collected together in the new agency.

It will be appreciated if you will include this letter in support of plan No. 3 
in the record of public hearings. Thank you.

Sincerely yours, RICHARD II. STROUD.
Executive Vice President.

THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA. 
WATER RESOURCES RESEARCH INSTITUTE, 

July 22, 1010.
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Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,
House of Representatives,
Washington, D.C.

DEAF. MR. BLATNIK: I understand that the Subcommittee on Executive and 
Legislative Reorganization of the Committee on Government Operations will 
hold hearings on the President’s reorganization plan pertaining to Environmental 
Protection Administration starting July 22. I am very concerned about one area 

, of major deficiency which I would like to call to your attention. This deals with 
the need for a greatly accelerated effort in the realm of public wabw supplies.

While the public water supply agencies and utilities in the United States have 
done quite well in meeting rapidly expanding water needs, there are many de­
ficiencies which need to be openly discussed. These are multifaceted in nature 
encompassing important institutional, economic, and technical as well as health 
considerations.The very fact that we have an American Water Works Association represent­
ing public water supplies on the one hand and a Water Pollution Control Fed­
eration representing the used water systems on the other is a case in point. Wf 
have a single system which should be dealt with as such. Even the most casual 
observation of municipal water and waste schedules amply demonstrates the 
interdependency of these two phases of the same system. One of the most difficult 
problems is the proliferation of thousands of small water and sewage systems 
throughout the countryside—aided and abetted, of course, by such Federal 
agencies as the Farmers Home Administration. We must look to areawide wafer­
waste systems in order to make best use of available ground and surface water 
resources. We are rapidly entering a period in which water supply ami waste 
disposal as separate entities are no longer valid concepts. We need to be increas­
ingly concerned with management of the overall hydrologic system so as to re­
cycle used waters in such a way as to assure an adequate supply of good quality 
for all beneficial purposes. Our principal deficiency in this area is lack of com­
prehensive planning and the institutional means to encourage area wide or re­
gional bystems.



I sincerely hope that you will consider the advantages of bringing together 
in this new administration all Federal grant and aid programs dealing web 
public water supply and sewerage systems. This is an important omission in the 
President's proposal.

Our methodology for prediction of future water needs is primitive at best 
and simply extends current experience into the future. For generations, the wa­
ter resources agencies and utilities have been preaching the gospel of “cheap” 
water. The fact is that water pricing (this carries the same implications for 
the waste end of the system) has been such as to encourage waste and discourage 
the evident utilization of the water supply. Our plumbing systems and household 
a ppi unices were developed without regard to water use. While pricing offers a 
way elective means for extending the available supply ami internalizing the 
advert effects of waste waters, there is very little interest among the water 
works people in this alternative. This is a serious mistake. Economic incen­
tives are our most powerful potential tool for management, of urban water—

bib* water borne dispose outbreaks have been comparatively infrequent in 
couidry. we still experience them and there is no bads for comphnTmy, 
conventional water treatment technology is not nearly as good as is often 
led. In general, it does not remove dissolved organics and inorganics to say 
ing of its questionable effectiveness for the renewal of virus. There is a

public 
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strong parallel between a citizen consuming dissolved materials of unknown 
toxicity over a prolonged period of time and the much-cited oyster concentrating 

■'•“ amounts of toxic materials from its aquatic environment until debilitating 
are reached. This is a vast submerged iceberg of potential peril to the 
health. The fact that our epidemiological techniques are inadequate to 
the problem is no indication that it does not exist. Nothing can be done 
cumulative hazards of this type once demonstrated, except io take stops 
/ent similar damage to the previously unexposed population.

— attention being given to public water supply problems in this country is 
totally inadequate. Our major problem is the false sense of security borne out 
of past experience in a far less troubled environment. Crisis planning is no 
proper basis for dealing with this matter. I strongly urge increased support of 
the operating and research programs administered by the Bureau of Water 
Hygiene, rublie Health Service, and a strong relative position for this mission 
of this Bureau in the new administrat ion.

Sincerely yours,
DAVID II. HOWELLS.

Director.

WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT INSTITUTE, 
Washington, D.C., July 24,1070.Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,

Chairman, Subcommittee on. Executive anti Legislative, Reorganization, House 
Committee on Government Operations, House Office Building, Washington. D.C.

BEAK CONGRESSMAN BLATNIK: While the institute raises no serious objections 
to the proposed reorganization, we do believe that the new agency’s effectiveness 
will depend largely on the coordination maintained with existing agencies hav­
ing responsibility for allied environmental components—fish, wildlife, forests, 
park*. ;?nd so forth. We believe it is important to obtain answers to the following 
quest h ns from administration spokesmen:

1. What linos of consultation and communication are planned between EPA 
and conservation, fish, and wild life agencies?

2. What mechanisms are contemplated to permit an input to EPA from con­
servation, fish and wildlife organizations?

We also are concerned about the individuals who may be upper 
the new” agency. From your personal involvement, you will recall t 
oral water pollution control program, was transferred from 
Ihabh. Educavion, and Welfare because of the inability 
fusion to view water pollution in anything but a public, 
broader environmental ramifications of the problem were lost

We now are beginning to see a resurgence of the medi 
environmental field, manifested most lately by the new
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ment office established in the Department of Defense, We are apprvhe;sh^ den 
the wen chosen to head DPA might reflect and continue this 'in; urt uimr? Amid.

We believe, of course, that public health eousidelations lave a my A A Awe- 
in the new agency, but we strongly believe that the responsibility ter W75 . / 
the program should be trusted to individuals who possess a deep mAcrm:mAm; 
of (1) the interlocking environmental aspects of the programs that are propo-rd 
to bo grouped in EPA, and (2) the many other environmentally related pm grams 
administered in other agencies of the State and Federal Governments.

I. would ; pyreciute having this letter made a part of the hearing record.
Sine, r^

DANIEL A. POOLE.
President.

FOTH & VAN DYKE AND ASSOCIATES, INC., 
July 27, IWO.

Congressman JOHN A. BLATNIK,
Baubn-rn House Office Building,
Washington, D.C.

1 WAR J OIN : I saw in the Green Bay paper the other night that you are hiding 
1? i.ngs ; connection with the proposed administration EPA organization. Yep 
\s< ? cue; : as saying that the proposal was not of great merit as it was doh ; 
ouy co - > MI a partial way.

u . . ‘ Aug a copy of an editorial from the July 16th Engineering Neva. 
Th : d v c h bears out your contention. In fact, the proposal would n d ac 
<. c ph’sh . much as H.R. 2133, which at least would place all of the respmisilA 
it s ArlbmA waste handling into FWQA.

/Ami < - information that I have been able to get, the new proposal wmm
nm do anything for the small communities in northern Minnesota and Wiscon, 
sin, as many of those, who have no water system as well as sewers, wo Ad W 
in the same boat as before. In our State, the FHA still insists that, unices Aw 
community agrees to construct a lagoon or aerated lagoon, even though the Stat " 
and FWQA have approved plans for a high grade treatment plant, they rAWw 
to provide not even a loan to the community. For this reason, we hope- thw. 
whatever legislation passes, it will contain provisions for the Federal Govern­
ment to purchase the needed revenue bonds from the municipalities, who are 
unable to sell them otherwise.

Hoping that you and your family are well and can take the Washington sum­
mer heat once again, I remain 

Sincerely yours, HERBERT S. FOTH.
Enclosure.

HALF A STEP

The idea of consolidating all Federal environmental programs in one agency 
is an old c . d a good one. Too often these fragmented programs have been 
lost withi‘i b ege departments, and all too frequently the parent departments’ 
role as a A vmoper of resources has been in direct conflict with environmental 
questions. . „Also, the bewildering array of overlapping, duplicating, and occasionally com­
peting programs for pollution control has always been a time consuming and 
frustrating puzzle to the applicant for Federal aid who isn’t sure what Federal 
agency to approach with hat in hand.

Consolidation would solve all that. But in announcing his plan to reorganize 
the Federal environment effort (see p. 15), President Nixon has taken only a 
half step. , , , m

Almost all Federal agencies these days have environmental programs. To put 
them all into the new Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) would create 
a monster agency that would probably strangle on its own complexity. But the 
President’s decision to bow to congressional pressure and leave three of the 
four major water pollution control programs out of EPA is a mistake.

The water pollution control grant programs of the Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, the Agriculture Department and the Deportment o^ 
Commerce should be in EPA with the Federal Water Quality Admnusfra mm 
To leave them in their present departments does nothing to solve Um problems 
the reorganization was supposed to solve.



Thzl decision is not a final one. The Council on Executive pMorcatiDiW up 
wh;W revised the Nixon administration on the cons dldaimu, win LUV-DICV p 
ngam. When it doos, it should keep in mind rhe goals of recpaanW.dhm .aid >■<;- 
;■.:.: .. ad ih;>t the HUD, Agriculture and Commerce programs he eawed unFAA 
whe: c they belong.

MIDLAND COOPERATIVES, INC,
July 28, 1970.

Erpru: enuni ve JOHN A. BLATNIK,
,C^ v'>yrn H"e^c O Jiec Building,
Washiaglgn, D.C.

PLAY Ma IPATNIK: The President's Advisory Council on K\ecmive Organ;zu- 
thm bus recommended the establishment of the ‘Hnvlrcmmeiu al T’LhLAAm 
Administration/’ which will assume jurisdiction over the registration, Ebeling, 
and Pbeacy of pesticides.

It h our concern that this would*not be in the best interests of the farmer 
in Ono the use of pesticides would be regulated by people who are not kwwh 
eMA-uWe in the field of agriculture. In view of this Dtiiahon, v^ would urge 
yon w Fife the Environmental Protection Administration brought up f^r a 
vt m and pest fido$ left in the .Department of Aigricnliurc.

Im* rertLkdy feol that all pesticides should bo used onA In a manner hum 
E • I. dm general public and to our environment. Tim pre> A method of 
:-■ -/.Me i. i- nation review by USDA, FDA, and the Dcwutm ut of Inhumr 
*; > co v than adequate consumer and environmental protection.

Si IMS rely,
DA VUD O. ALBURG.

Kerch andiscr-B u yer, Agri m it it r ■; ( 0 cn i tea 0-.

OHIO WATER, DEVEI OPME \ r Ao rm WHY,
Columbus. Ohio, ■fitly 29, 19U 

Don. J\)lLU A.. BLATNIK, 
t'.S. Coign st man,
Hrybi on If ante Office Building, Washington, D.C.

DLL: CO a GRESSMAN BLATNIK: I noticed in a news letter that you were hole dig 
PLUD hwwhws on President Nixon’s Reorganization Plan No T While the 
pL'Dmmlh plan on EPA certainly is a step in the Dght direct] ng it is di Mp- 
printieg to note that the funding capacities of HI D, FDA, FPA and mmw 
Fede wi[’agencies are not included in the new organization.

IL LOOM case the burden of the States considerably if they could deal with 
cue agency on the financing of sewer collections and sewage treatment rather 
than to continue to deal with a number of Federal agencies.

We realize that the larger Federal agencies can exert considt ^bF influence 
when it comes to giving up parts of their organization, but it (bos not apooar 
ho feasible to have FWQA, which finances the sewage treats.nt plants in 
the now organization and not include the rest of the age u ies moWcd in the 
same or similar types of financing. If they cannot be included m the original 
transfer, it is certainly hoped that they might be added at some later date.

We greatly appreciate the help you have given us in the past with Federal 
legislation and I am sure you will give serious consideration to the above.

Sincerely,
NED E. WILLIAMS.

Executive Director.

THE AMERICAN PUBLIC HEALTH ASSOCIATION, INC..
Harrisburg, Ra., July 30,1970.

Hon. JOHN BLATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, House 

Government Operations Committee, U.S. House of Representatives, Wash­
ington, D.C. .

DEAR MU. BLATNIK: In connection with the President’s reorganization pro* 
P<>wd for the establishment of the Environmental Protect on Administration to 
administer the Federal Government’s pollution control and related activities, I



wish to urge your support of this important step. As chairman of th? Commun-e 
on Environment of the American Public Health Association, I know tied ,p^ 
will be interested to know that this group has long advocated such a move mad 
specifically recommended consolidation and coordination of antipollution ac­
tivities of the Federal Government.

In addition to the backing and endorsement of APHA’s Committee on Envir­
onment. I feel, as an administrator of the environmental protection program 
in Pennsylvania, that the reorganization plan will improve Federal-State co­
operation by establishing the framework for more uniform policies and elimi­
nation of gaps and overlaps.

I sincerely hupe that your committee will approve the EPA reorganization 
plan.

Sincerely yours,
WESLEY E. GILBERTSON, P.E., 

Chairman, Committee on Environment.

NATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH ASSOCIATION. INC..
Denver, Colo., July 31,1970.

Congressman JOHN A. BLATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, Cam- 

mil tee on Government Operations, Rayburn House Office Building, Wash- 
im;!'at, I) <".

Tin5 a Co MOWS MAN BLATNIK: At a recent meeting, the board of directors 
of the Nolle ; J Environmental Health Association reviewed “Reorganization 
Pion ?vi. 3 of JO7b,” prepared by the President and transmitted to the Senate and 
the H-^^e of Representatives in Congress establishing the Environmental Pro­
tect ion Agency.

The hoard agrees that with the 80 odd Federal agencies that now share in 
the management of the American environment, nobody really manages the 
environment, or shall we say perhaps everybody. While everyone has his finger 
in the pie, no one is really managing the environment in the true sense from the 
standpoint of overall protection of it and of those who must live in it.

We must also agree that each agency or unit is bulging with instant jealousy 
of its right to take independent action.

Much of the inefficiency, ineffectiveness, and cost of many programs of en­
vironmental management and consumer protection at all levels of Government 
have been rekiied to:

(1) fragmentation of responsibility and activities among a number of agencies, 
and(2) the fact that many such programs and organizations are not basically 
oriented to a mission of consumer protection and public service, but. rather, owe 
their allegiance to a specific industry having a vested interest in the program.

We feel that tbS new agency is making only the first step toward establishing 
a total organization for environmental management and consumer protection at 
the Federal lev. " ■ >* Environmental Protection Administration is pulling to­
gether into one :w ary a variety of research, monitoring, standard setting and 
enforcement activities now scattered through several departments and agencies; 
however the activities are primarily pollution control and are not total environ­
ment oriented as presently planned.

We believe th? reorganization should include noise control activities now be­
ing handled in the Federal Aeronautics Administration, sewer and water grants 
now being administered by Housing and Urban Development and the Farmers 
Home Administration, environmental health activities of the Atomic Energy 
Commission, and possibly other activities for total environmental management.

Speaking for the largest environmental health association in the Nation, we 
endorse Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970 and urge its expansion to include 
all Federal environmental activities.

If this office can be of any help to your subcommittee at any time, please feel 
free to call us.

Sincerely, NICHOLAS POHLIT. M.P.H., R.S.,
Executive Director.



NATION-AL GRANGE, 
Washington, D.C., July 31,1970.

Hon. 3OHN A. BLATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, Com­

mittee on Government Operations, U.S. House of Representatives, Wash­
ington, D.C.

DEAR CONGRESSMAN BLATNIK : The National Grange is quite concerned over the 
Reorganization Act, which would establish an Environmental Protection Ad- 
a: nJ A ration. It is our understanding that the act would include a transfer to 
this new agency the pesticide registration and regulation activities from the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture and the pesticide standard-setting programs 
from the Food and Drug Administration.

It is also our understanding that Congress has GO days either to accept or 
reject the President’s recommendations on establishing the new Environmental 
Protection Administration, which is our primary concern. We understand that 
you cannot amend the President’s recommendations, but we would like to ofwr 
the folk-wing suggestion: that your committee send the plan back to the execu­
tive hr meh along with this recommendation.

The main function of the Environmental Protection AdmiaisiraGon is. ns the 
name implies, the protection of the environment. We therefore recommend that 
only Umt portion of the pesticide program that protects the environment be 
trom-imred to the new agency. At the present, time this portion of the Pesticide* 
BmDnikide AD is administered by the Food and Drug‘Administration, under 
the agency that administers the pesticide research and soiling of standards 
?rm wm. It ?s ibis portion of the pesticide program that protects the environ- 
mew md tin relore we can see the logic in transferring this agency’s functions.

ID-, o e?. the pesticide registration ami licensing of pestle! As shock! rommu 
lu A; Depadnmnt of Agriculture, tor it is only bore that Gno importance D: 
pe g wim- che- h uD as essential tools of production can be judged. This mnD be 
high on ihe list of priority in determining what chemical can be used un wind 
crops and in what dilution.

W * believo that the Department of Agriculture has managed its responsibilities 
in dm poU.hm’e chemical field well. Leaving the pesticide regi i ration program in 
nuDD m H tamo would permit producers, formuhitors and matin aciurer*. io nmb - 
hdn th. r mmlmnsbip with USDA and the USDA thou, in turn, v mild de. 1 
direr! ly with Te EPA, the same as they now do with FDA.

Our primary concern can best be summed up by this question: Who will have 
cuDt/ol over agricultural production—a high level, integrated superagency,, easily 
inti scused by public opinion through the various news media, or the Department 
of Agriculture that has a mandate from Congress to see to the efficient production 
of food and liber and control over the inputs to bring about sm h production?

It was because we feel so strongly that pesticides, their use and control are so 
imewnoU io he economic production of the food and fiber for our groat Nation 
thm IL. NaiDmd Grange, at its 103d Annual Session, held in Daytona Beach, 
Fla., adopted (he following resolution:

AGRICULTURAL CHEMICALS

“Because of the vital importance of insecticides, pesticid es, herbicides and 
other similar chemicals to the efficient production of agricultural products, the 
regulation and control of these substances for the protection of ihe public should 
be continued in the Department of Agriculture' and the Department should be 
provided with any additional authority and funds required to carry on the 
necessary research for the safe and effective use of those substances.'’

Pesticides are often considered as entirely unnecessary, pollutants, food toxi­
cants, or an economic crutch for farmers. It should be obvious to all that by the 
natiu’c of statements expressed in opposition that they are too often based on 
happenstance or conjecture, not on existing scientific information, and all too 
often arise in emotional concern—by scientists and lay groups alike—for special interests.

The new Interdepartmental Agreement for Protection of the Public Health 
and the Quality of the Environment in Relation to Pesticides provides for a 
sound, scientific review of pesticide registration anil regulation, assuring that 
none vf the three Departments can ignore the needs and responsibilities of the others,

The National Grange cannot, after serious consideration of the proposal, see
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any benefit in changing the triple responsibility of the Departments of Agricul­
ture, Health, Education, and Welfare, and Interior for the monolithic num A.IS- 
truthm of a single agency. In fact, in our judgment, the single agency wifi he 
subject to so much pressure from public opinion that it will be unable to function 
properly, either in the interest of the public or the producers.

However, we could support such an agency if the interest of pesticides as a 
tool of production is protected by having the pesticide registration remain in 
the Department of Agriculture as we have suggested.

We respectfully request that this letter be made a part of the hearings on the 
proposed Environmental Protection Administration.

Sincerely, JOHN W. SCOTT, Master.

WASHINGTON, D.C., August 2, 1970.
Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,
House of Representatives,
Raybum Office R u Ming, Washington, D.C.

DAV . hupp - XTATIVE BEATNIK: With my penchant for consolidation in order 
to ox. c* c donate and needed communications, research, action, and evalu­
ation- ; ^ox/:-\ as others might (but admittedly do not have enough facts 
atom ;?i 'mms), if it might not be desirable for the proposed National 
O^caD nd H ospheric Administration and the proposed Environmental Pro- 
tedum A gem io be combined in some meaningful and effective way.

Enol ; cd you will find further correspondence which states some of my basic 
attitv • ^ and thoughts about ecological balance, and environmental control and 
health matters; describes about how far I have gotten; and raises a number of 
questions other than those previously asked. Also enclosed is a piece titled, “A 
clarification,” which is self-explanatory and which I felt in all fairness should 
be part of any file of our correspondence.

I still feel a need exists to pull together into some sort of a loose confederation 
of a super umbrella voluntary organization the representatives of the appro­
priate Government agencies, industry groups, labor unions, ecological action 
organizations, wildlife and conservation people, voluntary health agencies, popu­
lation control groups, scientific bodies, civic and service organizations, youth 
groups, as well as others—so that differences can be more directly and rapidly 
discussed and appropriate and needed research and action can be taken and
evaluated.

Whether it is feasible or not, my feeling is that it is worth a try.
At this stage. 1 need and welcome feedback to these ideas from every possible 

source, at whatever level of discussion, and about whatever aspects—so, again, 
whatever comments, suggestions, information, or advice, you or your colleagues 
may choose to 'five now or in the future shall be gratefully received and most 
appreciated.

Thank you f e whatever help you can give in these matters, and best wishes.
Sincerely yours, SELWYN M. WAINGROW.

WASHINGTON, D.C., July 16, 1970.
Mr. RUSSELL TRAIN,
Chairman, Council on Environmental Quality,
Washington, D.C.

DEAR MR. TRAIN : A number of people that I have written to in a wide variety 
of organizations in our society, including Members of Congress, have suggested 
I write to you. Enclosed you will find correspondence which gives partial answers 
to the questions of who I am, what I am trying to do, why, and where it is now.

The creation of a new Environmental Protection Agency within government 
is to be applauded. In my opinion, however, another kind of structure will be 
needed to bring together for more effective planning and cooperative action the 
broad spectrum of our society that has both a legitimate interest and responsi­
bility in these areas. And to be done without any member giving up its autonomy 
as an organization, with all that this implies. Such an organization, in short, has 
to go way beyond but include Government agencies ami industry involvement. In 
my opinion, we are dealing with that kind of problem.

There are many questions to be raised revolving around such issues as the



195

■;<;f centralization verses decentralization; unification versus phirMity 
ccr iirecat ami caliber of leadership, membership comm/Mlmm oblka- 
iVhiA substructures and their functions and iuterreiuBonship^. ehan- 
von-mcy of communications, and, of course, fund in a and str. Hing, ns 
sexs, Bar. these are secondary to the main issues of whether something 
i unique would be contributed by any new super volunteer umbrella

My bias xs obvious. If “form follows function’1 then it is also probably true that 
fuac-ton is facilitated by form or foiled by it. There are many other factors, too. 
I have no illusions about the enormous complexity and difficulty that forming 
such an organization entails but, again, it is the kind of problem that needs a 
structure that cun reflect the inherent difficulties involved ami synthesize the 
complexities into a more manageable form. All of us are both consumers and 
podmers.

Ccrtuin problems in our society, indeed the world, are above politics-- or should 
be—xml fids is one of them. There will be no winners and losers in this game— 
only c h i' rs or losers. If we do not solve the problem of ecological ba.hHiee sial 
?u*hu • v/.o-d ‘omrol it is possible that we shall have ironicaUv and tragically 
found rhe o-ugr^ ro all other human problems. And if (ho only rebut tak offered 
se? h- ; : if me. ; ectleil or not possible politically then it is nq piivau? toncerm 
ms ; ”•’••; ? m .m umnt and slightly sardonic fear (hat—if and when Bm world 
amis, g.. w l i o H with a roar—but with a rationalization. 1 think we can du it.

Me; a-e'r o ii.meiits, suggestions, information, or advice you would cure to 
gio? . \ ;h sc rentiers—now or in the future—would be gratefully received and pro, hyed.

Stmorcl v yours,

Hr. Lv '’- > .; L. Turin',
l a c 'Vrmdtm/ j^r Medical Affairs, 
Unit -Miu of J\a^isylvania, 
PhihMM;A:a, Pa.

SELWYN M. WAIN-mow.
WASHINGTON, DA\, JKIIJ 8, /bld.

DEAI; Dr. TKLKY : Enclosed you will find material I have been mailing out for 
a number of weeks to a wide variety of organizations throughout the Nation. 
im (u l og Members of Congress, and counselors to the President.

la the latter ease, one of the mailings was at the suggestion of the chairman 
of th- national committee of one of the major political parties.

Thm chert is both a reflection of deep concern ami an attempt on my part as 
a perm to citizen to offer what, hopefully, will be considered ami actually become 
some o^suumive suggestions with regard to a rather complex, difficult, and 
im .ee -mMy threatening problem area—ecology and environmental health.

The action I have taken is currently a one-man embryonic effort to extend 
some of t h? pertinent notions implicit in the Horn-Waingrow model of behavior 
change in cigarette smoking to this wider arena.

In doing so, the case of the National Interagency Council on Smoking and 
Health lias been cited as a positive example of how diverse organizations with 
different mandates can join together for a common goal and achieve construct 
live results which they might not have achieved even if they had all acted 
individually.

Since there is this reference, and the inclusion of an old copy of a brochure 
about the NIC, you and the other members of that organization may Im getting 
inquiries as to what role, if any, the NIC has or will have in all of this, as 
well as inquiries about who I am and my motives.

You answer, of course, as you see fit.
It is obvious from the enclosed material that my bias is that a total systems 

approach is as necessary in this area of ecology and environmental health as it 
is in smoking and health, perhaps even more so, and that some sort of orga­
nizational structure that reflects that function is vital.

It should also be obvious that another bias, and indeed another hope, is that 
even in a competitive society we learn to, at some level and for certain problems, 
cooperate and effectively mobilize the individuals as well as the institutions 
(indeed, in the latter case, create new ones if necessary), within that society,

The chancum is to keep the competitiveness and the diversity stimulating, 
creative, a d c mslrnctive without lotting it become self, inditutionnny, or 
coeiHMly (b-sinerhe.



It has been my hope that a constructive facing and solution of th'* ek.rvh 
.smoking and health problem would have served in some small way as a •; •. 
digm for the facing and solution of a wide variety of other problems Mmi n tv • 
and will beset our society now and in the future.

The format and style of presentation of the proposals in the enclosures are 
somewhat crude, if not impertinent, but I do believe, and again hope, that sum^ 
of the substantive suggestions relating to the main topic, ecology and environ­
mental health, are worth people's time and attention even if they do net acme 
rarely reflect my personal concern or professional expertise.

Timm is a flue hue between a far-out. and a tar ahead com wT A< yen well 
knew, Tree is an. even greater gap between such a concept nod its rwvuMl ad Tn.

My immediate interest at this early and critical stage is that men of integrity, 
skill, and dedication will get together from a wide spectrum of our society and 
either form such an organization as is suggested in the enclosure or otherwise 
fulfill its function.

If you have the interest and the time I would, of course, be delighted to receive 
your thoughts as a private individual on the questions that I raised.

Thank, you for whatever thoughts you may wish to express or help you umv; 
wish to give on these matters.

Sincerely yours, SELWYN M. WAINGROW.
Enclosures.

A CLARIFICATION

In b>m:mg w r the correspondence I have sent out it seems to me that a 
ch.! ri mw mm. L io order in terms of the tone and implications of my Juno 4 
and 2d ay 20 Im s to Mr. Denis Hayes of Environmental Action.

I Im r already (July 11) apologized to Mr. Hayes for the slightly flippant 
tone of the fawner letter and the somewhat strident tone of the latter listen 
one, which docs, however, contain a number of points I wanted to make about 
a number of things.

The criticisms in the May 20 letter are still valid, in my opinion, for that 
particular speech, on the night mentioned, before that audience; but what my 
letter did not make clear enough was that it was Mr. Hayes’ excellent, in­
formative, and wide-ranging but well-integrated talk that galvanized me into 
action (and, hopefully, others who were there, too).

Before, like many people, I had been aware of the problem and had some no­
tion of its seriousness; but, like many, I was too busy, I thought, with my own 
professional ami personal life to get directly involved.

Besides, there wore, it seemed to me, plenty of experts in the field and, since I 
was not one, I did not quite see what I had to offer that others could not do, and 
indeed were not dm ng, better.

Listening to .Mr. Hayes, however, moved me and got me moving. As he talked, 
and as I though! Hong.-, Inter, certain ideas began to fall into place within my own 
mind and I felt (Nit as an individual citizen and as a social scientist that there 
was. indeed, s w -‘ :mt constructive that 1 might be able to offer formally or 
informally, for co: -a I ion.

In that sense. Cm* talk given by Mr. Hayes was truly inspirational and I would 
like and appreciate it if this were kept in mind as one reads my June 4 and May 20
letters to him. SELWYN M. WAINGROW.

CONFERENCE OF LOCAL ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH ADMINISTRATORS, 
August 3,1970.

Representative Jot IN BLATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, House 

Committee on Government Operations, House Office Building, Washington, 
D.C.

DEAR CONGRESSMAN BLATNIK: Our conference, whose members are engaged 
in the direct delivery of environmental quality services, to well over one-third 
of this Nation’s population, is deeply concerned over the apparent tug of war 
going on now relative to the Federal environmental quality control programs.

We are deeply concerned over the possible additional fragmentation of the



attack on our environment and feel most strongly that further splintering of 
P A A: rd ■ activities is bound to slow down pollution void rd. We believe Umi the 
environment must be seen as a system because each segment of cur environment 
cmHrimuos to die degradation of each other segment. Fighting a segmented war 
on r mhuhm is like lighting a military war allowing only Army to. light Army, Air 
De-m m fwhi Air Force, and Navy to fight Navy.

•Vd .wW'Vc Fad the control of our air. water, bind, shelter, .wed. and true.:- 
;'<’<m. m c c h ox/meuis must he cOmdhuHed, with health usd-dn er man being 
■•■■.-■ -:/' - . ’W wy. fw tAc/kewd uwewiucDtal iAELl;n.:ir;.itw>. w do am. m 
lAw -.AH .;.,: m: vAbneium of effort AncAsery fur a jawwcsJm war mi environ 
mA .rd ‘E ime dm <wu come through the scattering of functions in a myriad of 
eg YAI-A DHTa departmental coordination is dUUcuit enough, interdepartmental 
eowHmitimi is apparently impossible.

We most strongly urge that reorganization of Federal Government environ­
mental control activities take into, account the need for single agency ctKwlma- 
Hmi of cd environmental quality control programs. We awe urgj twa any .-mb 
areiu y in -o erg.adzed and oriented that human health will be We chief MOWAE 

.y ,
V'T‘; Wujy yours,

DAVID lb BAUKV,
Chairman.

THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT CH A CEL HILL, 
Cliapei J;ii!-, Afyujt A /.e; <.

<md Lcfjiylatin: ^coryanizclion Pigeon;:. ;Hec A^rvni

AL... > i ;> .• AX BLATNIK: AS an engineer who has spent his enUre oro>
< • i ■ ‘i > fa, -.mm 33 years, in dealing with problems of the envirmAweni. 1 

haven T n.; idmabh* Interest in the proposal to create an Env ironnu ntal Ender: ion 
AHI WW' !^ us an independent agency concerned with mamdreinc.it W the 

in; rcr .w !. ; AAC Leon head of the department of envirmimerm I •tclww.-: und 
< w I-A •' . ;. a: * w Eiwrrsity of North Carolina since 1955. and AAC BA; mood 
us di. A T for iw institute for environmental health studies rd the s^cv-TAy 
of /bed, C-rmi m mace its creation some G years ago. In addi iom this yeur I 
rm serving as pwsbhmt of the American Academy of Environna .tai Eimi’H’rrs. 
Tr.-. h c ’A ;m A haT of the academy is being provided separately by Wr. James 
G. Ten hi, J r„ executive director.

1, nod many of my colleagues in the educational Held, support the ermuitm of 
an independent agency to deal with the environment. For too Dag, problems of 
the e; virm.mvaf have been fragmented throughout government with the roult 
Em:. >.-/ : . Aew.P interests have been served. As an educator, I am partic ularly 
om.rd.m W tha fact that these separate agencies establish separate cmidHu- 
c iAur. ad ) Lb? re.-ult that resources have not been available fmc education or 
TMmarhj o- problems that affect the environment as a whole. ITograim: have 
t.A 'jA.w vai'w poiluiion control, in air pollution control, in the umuagenwni of 
solid waves problems of radiation, etc., but the interrelationships among tlwse 
environmental problems, and the fact that contaminants may move from one 
sphere to another, have left large gaps in environmental research and in the 
recruiting and education of engineers and scientists for environmental manage­
ment. The Environmental Protection Administration can be an important begin­
ning, particularly if it receives authorization and appropriations for programs in 
the environment which will permit it to encourage educational institutions and 
their faculty and students to examine the larger problems of the environment.

WATER SUPPLY

While the greatest impact of the EPA can be in establishing a holistic view 
of the environment, it also has an opportunity to address some grievous omis­
sions in dealing with current problems. One in particular is the virtual absence 
of support for activities in the field of water supply. We have had a long and 
proud history in the creation of safe water supplies in the United States, with 
the public health drinking water standards providing the guidelines for water 
supply enterprises throughout the world. However, support for this activity has
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mamdreinc.it


not Kepi pace with the problems of water supply created by burgeoning u . 
tions, the increased pressures of urbanization, and the decreasing n 
pure waters from which to draw our water supplies.

More than half of the population that utilize public water supply systems 
draw from systems that are contaminated with wastewaters from muDicip db 
ties and industries. Neither wastewater treatment systems nor water purifica­
tion plants remove many of the toxic substances that now find their way into 
our water resources, such as heavy metals like mercury, synthetic organic 
chemicals such as pesticides and detergents, as well as many esoteric chemicals 
whose significance for public health has not yet been established. It has been 
well den or.st rated that small community systems do not have the resources in 
funds or manpower to deal with this type of problem, with the result that many 
small systems have gross deficiencies in the quality of water made available to 
their customers.

In addition, more than 50 million people, about 25 percent of our citizenry, 
have no access to public water supply systems, which means that the quality of 
their supplies is suspect as well as that the utilitarian values of water are not 
available to them.

Considerable research needs to be done to assess the significance of our deteri­
orating water supplies and to come up with methods that will assure safe wafer 
supplies for all communities over the next decades. In addition, our State rcn> 
lutory agencies need guidance from the Federal Government as to approaches 
tlmt might be used to improve water supply service. There need to be incentives 
lo v.ud o mmalization to help us get away from the thousands of small snp 
ph-m th - provide inadequate water service.

Amon : rim units to be brought into the Environmental Protection Adminim 
tndhm, gm Bureau of Water Hygiene needs strong categorical support. It-? 
M.mHfwmmn within the superstructure of EPA is vital if it is to be permitted 
in meet h.s proper obligations in helping provide safe water for community ; 
throughout the United States.

Sincerely yours,
DANIEL A. OKUN, 

Professor of Environmental Engineering, Head.

AMERICAN ACADEMY OF ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERS.
August 5, J 910. 

Hon. JOHN A. BEATNIK,
Chairman of the Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, 

Rayburn Office Building, Washington, D.C.
DEAR REPRESENTATIVE BEATNIK : I am writing at this time to support the prin­

cipal cornu pts in the President’s plan of July 9, 1970, to reorganize Federal ac­
tivities related to the environment and to emphasize the need to give special at­
tention to pubPc water supplies. •

The American Academy of Environmental Engineers is an organize Bon or 
licensed prof. n w^ engineers who have been selected by examination !or Ihor 
competen t A > mraumemal engineering. During the past few years many of onr 
leaders have bmm giving special attention to public water supply needs because 
it has sec me! that this basic environmental program had been given a low pri­
ority, largely through reliance upon the low level of dmocmhm wabumcnm 
disease.

Until the w mi ZJ the century when rhe nmlersm aging of l)me\-\mm ? A -:;. 
op-ed, the w,-?.Pw treBmem: for the cities and tex, ns of tins mum rv mm y.gipy 
w:h recunvm epidemics of typhoid, cholera, ami dysentery. By toe fAmy. y.c 
state-of-the-art in municipal drinking water treahuent advanced to a poim where 
waterborne infectious disease was difficult to identify. During ensuing decades, 
particularly P)50’s and 196(>’s. Federal and State and local program emphasis 
shifted from stressing the treatment and protection of (Irinkina water systems 
to reducing the discharge of degradable organic pollutants at the mimm..

A recent Public Health Service report notes that sigoimmat mookm^ of 
Americans are not getting high quality drinking water today. Hori her, Ap re­
port notes that many Americans are drinking potentially dangerous waler con­
taining bacterial indicators of waterborne disease.



The summary report highlights the future needs for research, plaimiK. M- 
nk-al assistance and modernized surveillance if our society is to continue .„ be 
blessed with the benefit of adequate quantities of safe drinking water.

Jt should be noted that a 1907 General Counsels opinion haS be d that mhi 
sion of chemical criteria in the drinking water standards since ligu is illegal 
Tice the authorizing legislation only sanctions constituents involved in com­
municable disease. This, at a time when industrial technology currently uses over 
10.000 potentially dangerous chemicals, is developing CM new compounds each 
year and includes pesticides specifically developed to adversely a fleet target 
organisms, This is complicated by: .

(1) The population of this country is expected to increase to <>00 million people 
by the year 2000. . .

(2) Numerous point sources of human waste will not be checked lor years to 
come.(3) Chemical wastes cun be expected to increase faster than the population.

(4) Uncontrolled runoff from, our forests and farm lands will undoubtedly 
continue with an increasing quantity of manmade contaminants.
while our water resource remains essentially fixed.

Possibly much of the backsliding in local, county, State, and Federal wntm 
hv dene programs can be tracked to hick of balanced ledcral Anhui .'hip, A den 
nud abetted by quiet public health professionals who also saw the compelling 
nud io begin to identify, gain support, and to start correcting the pollution of 
mu- air. water, and land, the public has been led to believe that water pollution 
.uArA efforts are a panacea which will not only rm tore and enhance the 
quality of our lakes, streams, and coasts to the benefit of fish ami apoum life 
•ml usremiotrnl pursuits but also guarantee delivery m. healthful qmubT- of
;,. .• Juidong water to the consumer’s tap. As benefiuA.l as the.-e eibe 
;■' sr u W hnology will require a joint waste tnatnam and voter tre 
yr.^rau to provide adequate supplies of potable drinking water.

The proposed consolidation provides a new opportunity to look at the u 
mmt as a system and then launch coordinated and integrated attack.

ure,

. iron-

A should assist State and local programs both to fulfill their responsmilii ms 
and to <u!l attention of Congress to the voids in current Federal programs. While 
public health officials have been among the staunchest novocains of vaUr uTm* 
lion coTrol. they have not clearly identified certain hade tuTudcaj procaines

il) Wider pollution control efforts can assist, but only assist, the delivery 
safe water to the consumer’s tap. A cleanup of our ground am’ surfuu* wad 
will improve the efficiency and dependability of community water supply dim 
but the community drinking water supply must be treated in any event.

(2) Both, naturally pure water, and the polluted waters in many segments 
l he country, can be collected, treated and delivered to individual homes a 
Hi rouge community water systems, only by well planned, constructed, and o> 
run * g, go-no under the close scrutiny of competent tv al. Slide. and ITy

programs must receive the needed resourves to cmmuct, nemu- 
research to provide drinking waters free of inrun ion's omani

ebb a proper chemical balance, and virtually free -A 
Training and technical assistance must be provided to a 
of oxA nw technology ami to conduct active, umTriu

of

of

II

»nueumoming the mn-cssa i r actum urogram.
cun dinghy, it is recommended that the Congress study comprehensive Agis- 
on, moulding authorizations and appropriations warranted by this vitally 
mutant environment program. Furthermore, within the scope of these hearing.’ 
ivm'-mAzotAn, we strongly recommend that toe est tmishmev.i of a suitably

animate wot e drinkin;
in

:C pi:
relate effectively to the Federal Government.

A cermiie congressional position on this issue is necessary to strengthen the 
Avid of -he Government to create an organizational entity within the EPA with 
ouTcAT resources to assure proper development of water supplies.



On behalf of the president of the academy, Prof. Daniel A. Okun, a nr W^ 
officers and directors of the academy, I wish to thank you for this opporumrv 
to bring this important matter to your attention.

Sincerely yours,
JAMES G. TERRILL, Jr.,

Executive Director.

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES, 
L HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,

Washington, D.C., July 81. 1970.
Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganisation. Uoi^e 

Committee on Government Operations, Rayburn House Office BuiUHcg, 
Washington, D.C.

DEAR JOHN: In connection with your subcommittee’s current consideration of 
the President’s Reorganization Plan No. 3,1 thought that you might be interested 
in seeing the enclosed telegram on this subject which I have just received. Fai 
will note that Dr. Myers, Alabama State Health Officer, directs his comments w 
the proposed transfer of certain functions of the Bureau of Radiological HcWh 
(HEW) to the new Environmental Protection Agency.

With kindest regards,
Sincerely,

JOHN H. BUCHANAN, Jr.,
Member of Congress.

[Telegram]
MONTGOMERY, ALA., July 2S, 1970.

Representative JOHN BUCHANAN,
House Office Building, Washington, D.C.:

Under President Nixon’s Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970, certain functions 
of the Bureau of Radiological Health of the Department of Health, Education, 
and Welfare are being transferred to the Environmental Protection Agency. We 
have no objection to the proposed transfer under Plan No. 3, however we are 
concerned that the functions of the Bureau of Radiological Health which remain 
in the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare might lose their identity. 
We strongly recommend that the Bureau of .Radiological Health retain an 
identity in Health, Education, and Welfare so problems relating to radiation 
from consumer products, radiation used in the healing arts, occupational ex­
posures to radiation and technical assistance in these areas might have a common 
focus.

C. L. MYERS, M.D.,
State Health Officer, Alabama Department of Health.

AMERICAN PAPER INSTITUTE,
, Hew York, N.Y., August 6, 1970.

Hon. WILLIAM L. DAWSON,
Chairman of House Government Operations Committee,
Washington, D.C.

MY DEAR MR. DAWSON : The American Paper Institute, which represents some 
200 member companies, comprising 90 percent of the pulp, paper and paperboard 
industry, fully supports Government Reorganization Plan No. 3 to create or 
Environmental Protection Agency.

The country has long needed a fully coordinated attack on environmental prob-' 
lems. The fragmentation of executive powers in this Held, on 'noth Federal and 
State levels, is today a serious obstacle to the vigorous progress that our milium 1 
situation requires. As a case in point, industrial enterprises must deal with, a 
number of agencies, depending upon the nature of their pollution pr-hlrnm. mW 
commonly Emi themselves up against convicting, iucmisW eve or urn mwdh!-■ < 
decisions. Pollution in one media can often Im cumm ar Fie rxp<u-..t m '.,;■; 
pollution in another, and yet the vital interests of somc-y mW G-r We Gw./m,' ■ 
meat of the total environment. Only through the consistent nod .'.!wum; T s 
development and enforcement of quality standards can we opeci ru achhne Pm 
results required.



Many of the States are in a comparable position to that of the Federal to A erm 
mein, with a multiplicity of departments working piecemeal mi envirwam M.;* 
problems. We believe that the establishment of the new Environmental Prob ti*m 
Agencv will encourage those States which have not yet done so to emulate the 
Federal Government in creating a single organization where ail key aspects of 
waste disposal and pollution will be handled.

Although President Nixon’s message of July 9 to the Congress states the overall 
case for the new agency with great clarity and effectiveness, we stand ready, if 
vour committee so desires, to testify in favor of Plan No. 3 from the point of 
view of the benefits we believe it will bring to the paper industry’s lung and 
steadily growing efforts to improve the environment.

Most sincerely,
EDWIN A. LOCKE, Jr..

President.

AMERICAN FARM BUREAU FEDERATION, 
Washington, D.C., August IP IWO.

Hon. JOHN A. BLATNIK, 
f huh mam Subcommittee on Executive and Legist afire Reorganization. House

Committee on Government Operations, House of Representatives, Wash­
ington, D.C.

DEAR CONGRESSMAN BLATNIK: The American Farm bureau Federation is very 
much interested in Reorganization Plan No. 3 submitted to Congress by President 
Nixon under date of July 9, 1970, a plan which proposes to establish an Environ­
mental Protection Agency.

While we are interested in all aspects of this proposed new Agency, our par­
ticular concern relates to the transfer of functions relating to the U.S. Dopa rpnent 
of Agriculture. The Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenth ide Act was 
established by law June 25, 1947, to regulate the marketing of these products 
and rotated devices. This act was amended in 1959 and in 1964. Congress placed 
this act. under the administration of the Secretary of Agriculture and it has 
effectively been administered by that office since enactment.

The elected voting delegates of the member State Farm Bureaus to the 51st 
annual meeting of the American Farm Bureau Federation in Washingthm, D.C.. 
in December 1999, adopted the following policy concerning agricultural 
chemb-als:
' [gru unural chemicals

‘‘The continued use of agricultural chemicals is important to both farmers 
and consumers. Any curtailment of the safe and proper use of these products 
would result in higher food prices to consumers.

‘‘Modern agriculture cannot provide adequate quantities of high-quality food 
and truer without the continued safe use of agricultural chemicals.

“However, consumers do have a vital interest in being certain Fiat their 
health and welfare are protected by the safe use of these products. A continuing 
educanoual program among all users, with emphasis on the reading of labels 
and proper usage of chemicals is essential.

“In i" ent. months there has been a stepped-up campaign against tie* m? of 
many agricultural chemicals. We believe that every effort must be made to mbum 
the general public that usage of agricultural chemicals is subject to mnngvmt 
Fod-raj and State regulation and that farmers are using these cheuhep^ in 
swureu nee with Federal and State laws.

“We strongly recommend that the total responsibility for registration ■ f .wb 
cup oral chemicals be retained by the U.S. Department of Agriculture. '.Vo ergo 
the Secretary of Agriculture to emphasize to the general public the imwwme-T 
of. the continued use of these products to farmers and consumers in pcwidUg 
adequate high quality food and fiber,

“We oppose a complete ban on the use of any agHcuimral ch-mmol and reemn- 
H-H:-’ ■••■’ cwd rim'd ice bo determined o- a prUm-pr ■ p-^ p- s -o , ,.4;.- ^-e 
Awl- Ch '-ma imeM ww of 1 hose prcU-wT .OJCHH' M I •’ ..Um, a VO m ' ^W’:- 
nac A w Thu fro"- Sm?- .some of these prmhmi.; now h ■ -end ; - n ■
mam I a roa^oHfor rejeemcg thei-‘coa. Pc*' J a m.

‘•'AT recognize that there may be problem:' W; De m c m. •• hi--a? •. . A. \< 
a - they relate to our environment. However, we sfmrp.^ m e vac no;.- hepor- 
iame to food production and human nutrition he giu i proper rc og?! j .<< nnj 
o mDh-giFon.



“The U.S. Department of Agriculture, the Cooperative Extension Service, and 
the State departments of agriculture should assist farmers and the public in 
obtaining a better understanding of the role of agricultural chemicals and the 
laws and regulations covering their usage.

“Farm Bureau should increase its leadership in this area so that the interests 
of farmers and the general public are adequately protected.

“We recommend that imported agricultural products be subject to the same 
restrictions on the use of agricultural chemicals and other standards as those 
which apply to domestically produced commodities.

“We support expanded biological pest control research to determine where 
biological j>est control measures can be used as a practical and feasible substitute 
for chemical controls.”

I call your attention particularly to the following paragraph in this policy 
statement: “We strongly recommend that the total responsibility for registration 
of agricultural chemicals be retained by the U.S. Department of Agriculture.”

Reorganization Plan No. 3 proposed to transfer registration responsibility to 
the Environmental Protection Agency. The Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and 
Rodenticide Act prohibits the shipment, in interstate commerce of products which 
are not registered, or are adulterated or misbranded. Under the act, no pesticide 
chemical may be legally shipped in interstate commerce for general use until it is 
shown to bo safe when used as directed and effective for the purpose claimed on 
the lab'd. All labeling must be approved and any residues that may remain on 
food or feed must not exceed the safe tolerance level established by the Food 
and Drug Administration.

During the period that Reorganization Plan No. 3 was under study ami devel­
opment by the executive staff at the White House the policy position of Farm 
Bureau was presented to them in conferences and by written communication.

Farm Bureau members and farmers generally have a long and commendable 
record in soil and water conservation, wildlife, and other practices that protect 
the environment. The question in the proposed reorganization plan, particularly 
as it relates to farm chemicals1, is not one of who favors the protection of the 
environment but how Federal agencies can best be related one to the other for 
administering existing law in the best interest of all concerned, including a 
knowledgeable relationship with a modern productive agriculture increasingly 
imiwirtant as the food and liber demands are equated to the 21st century both 
at home and abroad.

The Secretaries of Agriculture; Health, Education, and Welfare: and Interior 
each have responsibilities under law that relate to the use of materials used to 
control insects, fungi, rodents, plant and animal diseases, and for vegetable 
control, and each h M extensive and competent research for scientific guidance 
in making decisions. The incumbent Secretaries have established an interagency 
agreement to effect cooperative decisions developed by close coordination of infor­
mation from competent scientists including the National Academy of Science. We 
believe this has been a sound approach to constructive decisions avoiding unilat­
eral action as experienced in the past. In regard to farm chemical registration 
the interagency agreement will be eliminated under Reorganization Plan No. 3 
and we have sincere reservations that a more constructive procedure will take 
its place.

We are concerned also relative to the viewpoint that will be taken under 
the reorganization as to the importance of agricultural chemicals as a vital 
productive tool in modern agriculture. Farmers and ranchers have long bad 
relationship with scientists, extension educators, and others in USDA. Tills 
experience has led both to have confidence in each other and a mutual under­
standing of the essential need of pest, fungus, weed and disease control, and 
the need for care in use of the materials. There is also an understanding of the 
importance of the manufacturer of these materials and a realization that 
the American consumer cannot be served unless effective materials are 
available.

Reorganization Plan No. 3 proposes to bring together numerous existing agen­
cies. We have serious concern that agricultural chemicals will be viewed by those 
responsible for decisions in the new Environmental Protection Agency as pol­
lutants wit h, a low concern for these materials as tools in a productive agricul­
ture. Unwise derisions can greatly restrict the ability of farmers and ranchers 
to continue * > :fr, abundant supply of high quality food and fiber*

In consist n ium of Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970 we trust you win ;Jve 
careful study io the interest and concern of farmers and ranchers in removing



the authority of the Department of Agriculture to administer the registration of 
agricultural chemicals ami place this authority into hands that have far less 
knowledge and interest in a productive agriculture.

We would appreciate your making this letter a part of the hearing record 
of your committee.

Sincerely,
MARVIN L MCLAIN,

Legislativc D irector.

(Telegram]
WASHINGTON, D.C., 3uly 23,1970. 

Hon. JOHN A. BEATNIK,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Executive and Legislative Reorganization, Com­

mittee on Government Operations, House of Representatives, Washington, 
D.C.:

There is no problem among the many confronting the American people today 
which is greater or in such desperate need of solution as that of environmental 
pollution. The magnitude of the problem demands that the currently fragmented 
and scattered pollution control activities within the Government la* brought 
together at the earliest moment into one agency in order that a concerted attack 
may he made on our immense pollution problems. The General Federation of 
Women's Chibs strongly urges your subcommittee on Executive and Legislative 
Reorganization to approve and recommend to the House the President’s plan 
for establishing an Environmental Protection Agency.

Mrs. EARLE A. BROWN,
President, General federation of Women's Clubs.

STATEMENT OF LOUIS S. CLAPPER ON BEHALF OF THE NATIONAL WILDLIFE 
FEDERATION

Mr. Chairman, I am Louis S. Clapper, director of conservat ion for the National 
Wildlife Federation which has its national headquarters at 1412 Kith Street, 
NW., here in Washington, D.C.

Ours in a private organization which seeks to attain conservation goals 
through educational means. The Federation has independent nlliliat.es in all 
50 States and the Virgin Islands. These affiliates, in turn, are made up of Rmd 
groups and individuals who, when combined with associate members and other 
supporters of the National Wildlife Federation number an estimated Ebb million 
persons. , T>

We welcome the invitation and opportunity to comment upon proposed lieor­
ganization Plan No. 3 of 1970, providing for the establishment of an Environ­
mental Protection Agency (H. Doc. 91-364). I regret that a conflict is preventing 
our executive director, Thomas L. Kimball, from being here personally to accept 
the invitation to submit testimony on this proposed reorganization. We are 
hopeful, however, that he will return in time to testify upon proposed Kongam 
izaiion Plan No. 4 (IL Doc. 91—365). . . .

Mr. Chairman, we support the principles outlined in Reorganize! .TOD I Ian Vo. 
3, even though it has deficiencies which we hope can be corrected at an early 
date. AVe believe it is in accord with current law and will “promote the better 
execution of the laws, the more effective management of the executive branch 
and of its agencies and functions, and the expeditious administration of the 
public business.” We also feel it will “increase the efficiency of the operations 
of the Government to the fullest extent practicable.” even though we would 
recommend other changes as well.

We support Reorganization Idan No. 3 because it hopefully will correct one 
major problem of long and deep concern to us. For years now, we have called 
iJ Ration to conflicts of interest within the Federal Government wherein agen­
cies are charged with both the promotion and regulation of programs.

b bis dill amity, perhaps, is best illustrated with chemical pesticides. The De- 
paT'menf of Agriculture has been involved with improving the quality and quan­
tify of foodstuffs and fibers produced on American farms. And. the American 
Ro .ew a’Ped by Federal and State agencies, has chalked up a production record 
whim; is the envy of the entire world. At least part of this success can be at-

nlliliat.es


^u*±

tributed to the efficiency of pesticide poisons, which have eliminated or cur­
tailed losses from a wide variety of pests. As a consequence, USDA has be^n pro- 
moling the use of pesticides. However, we also now know that some postidne 
clmmicals can have harmful side effects, not only on fish and wildlife but on du? 
ent ue ecology as well, including man himself.

5owf Air. Chairman, we do not think it is wise for the same agency of Govern­
ment that is promoting the use of pesticides to also have the responsibility for 
regulating this use. Refusal of the Secretary of Agriculture to prohibit the use 
of DDT, even though the Secretaries of the Interior and Defense have taken this 
action, and some other chemicals leads us to conclude that regulations on regis­
tration of pesticides should be promulgated and enforced by some other agency. 
Fin der, we long have felt that pest control can be achieved through moans 
less harmful than some of the lethal and long-lasting chemicals now in use and 
wo doubt if these efforts are being given the proper emphasis as long as the 
Jes-an-h program remains in USDA.

U e believe the same principle also should apply to other units of government. 
C< ’-sequentiy. we are pleased that the functions relating to radiation criteria 
should bo diverted from the Atomic Energy Commission and the Federal Radia- 
Ron Council. As things now stand, the AEC and FRC consider themselves as 
Ju only agencies with sufficient expertise to determine the safe limits on 
radiation, cum though some States want zero tolerances. Again, it is a case 
of m ag-wy both ' • meting and regulating, in this instance the peaceful uses 
-»f nm bur * r^y enveloped with tax moneys contributed by taxpayers. Again, 
v - jo rue dbd it i-o for one agency to have such a monopoly and, therefore, 
v*1 agree ou do (h debility and advisability of incorporating this function into 
the proposes now environmental Protection Agency.

There arc* other v.dd reasons why EPA should be created. To put it most 
charitably, the Fed nd approach to environmental pollution has been fragmented. 
Harmful gases and poisons emitted into the air or spread upon the ground may 
become pollutants of surface waters. Owners or operators of power generating 
plants may make plans to avoid thermal pollution of water only to contaminate 
the air instead. Solid wastes, including garbage, may result in accelerated 
eutrophication of water or pollution of the air by foul odors. In all, many 
problems are interrelated and the solutions to them can be most easily approached 
through one agency.

Other similarities exist. Local governments and States could go to one Federal 
agency for financial grants and technical assistance in the areas of water 
pollution, air pollution, and solid waste disposal. Industries can look to one 
agency for enforcement of water and air pollution standards. We hope that 
EPA can provide a point of focus for ail pollution-related activities of the 
Federal Government.

Some of ns can rm-ull when the Federal water pollution control effort was 
located in the “sevpiuh suhbasoment” as a branch within a division within a 
bureau within a servb^ within the Department of Health, Education, and 
Welfare. At that ’in Im wn<w did not even rate line items in the budget 
and funds secured n=; ; hr program were diverted into other activities. We 
certainly hope that tl ’ move will constitute an “upgrading” for water pollution 
control, as executive branch spokesmen contend, and that the separate budget 
items will be continued.

Early in this statement I qualified our approval of Reorganization Plan No. 3 
by observing that it Ims deficiencies. Frankly, we believe that EPA also should 
contain the program in Housing and Urban Development relating to basic water 
and sewer facilities as well as the grants of rural water and waste disposal 
under the Farmers Home Administration in USDA. We also feel that EPA 
should include the Federal efforts to curb noise pollution.

While we realize that the scope of the subcommittee’s consideration is lim­
ited. it can be pointed out that we urge the adoption of a reorganization plan 
to combine water development construction agencies—Corps of Engineers. Bu­
reau of Reclamation, the small watershed program in USDA, and TV A—with the 
responsibility for planning projects and for developing benefit-cost ratio evalua­
tions lodged elsewhere in the Federal Establishment. We also think that the 
Federal effort would be more efficient and effective if the public land manage-' 
ment agencies—Forest Service, Bureau of Land Management, Park Service, 
and Bureau of Sport Fisheries and Wildlife—were pulled together into one 
unit.
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M. CLEAVER. M.D., DIRECTOR, WELD COUNTY HEALTH DE- 
UER, COLORADO HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL: AND

me CHAIRMAN, WILD COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH, AND b
Hu A mu AND ENVIRON MENTAL COUNCIL

hike to express onr appreciation for the opportunity of hov 
ced in the records of the hearings regarding Reorganization
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meds of public health and State and local health departments. I would 
VI to two additional sources as representing attitudes which should not
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be overlooked by those considerim health and environmental reorganization or
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urao is that of the article The Rise of Antieobogy.” noted
August 3, 1970. issue of Time magazine. The second source 

i per No. 4 on ecology and administration published by ('om-
numity Health, Ine., of New York.

Our interpretation of Reorganization Plan No. 3 is that while attempting 
to provide hotter standard setting and control of the entire environmental prob­
lem. there is indeed a definite possibility that health aspects of the environment 
per se will he given less attention. If there is truly an environmental crisis 
this cannot be allowed to happen. We from Colorado would strongly recommend 
that a resolution be introduced in the Congress to postpone the adoption of Re­
organization Plan No. 3 until alternative possibilities of environmental coordina­
tion and reorganization can be considered. We would suggest that among these 
alternate possibilities is the development of a Cabinet level department of health, 
with a division of environmental protection. We would recommend the reten­
tion of the Council on Environmental Quality as an advisory and coordinating 
body. We would also suggest the formation of a joint legislative council to 
(wrdBBe mgmbitive action on environmental programing.

i&

i .



We feel that these measures would give the environmental hmlfh r^ H u^ 
attention that it needs at this time without fragmenting and dlsorgaiiLmv F« ' 
eral, State and local relationships necessary for cooperative action in enforcing 
laws, rules and regulations for environmental control and improvement We 
greatly fear that we on the local level will have too many agencies and com­
missions to relate to, and that we ourselves will be eventually fragmented and 
will be unable to coordinate our own efforts because of the need to communicate 
with and receive directives and information from a myriad of agencies and 
commissions above us. In short, increasing the number of administrative agencies 
and personnel at higher levels of Government is not the answer to more effec­
tive elimination of environmental hazards at the local level.

We appreciate the attention of congressional committees to the point of view 
of local people working in the field of environmental health as we attempt to 
protect the American people at the vital local level.

STATEMENT OF THE COLORADO HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL, BOULDER, 
COLO.

Immediate modification of Reorganization Plan No. 3 of 1970. 91st Congress, 
2d session, is strongly recommended by Colorado and many other State and local 
health ami environmental officials.

On August 4. 1970, a Colorado delegation presented this modification io all 
Cohuado ' ugressmen, which consists of the establishment of a separate Fed­
or;’I I mp ; Oment of Health with Presidential Cabinet rank encompassing a strong 
on’ h^cmc-aial component.

fIf' ile1 gad ion consisted of: Glen E. Keller, Jr., of Lakewood, president of the 
CoOrndo Board of Health; Andrew Gurtner, of Greeley, president of the Weld 
Coumy Board of Health ; and Dr. Edgar M. Cleaver, director of the Weld County 
Health Department, and myself as chairman of the Colorado Health and Envi­
ronmental Council.

Health of the Nation is facing two major crises: (1) Pollution of air and 
water, as well as radiation and noise pollution; (2) soaring cost of health care, 
leading to bankruptcy, because of lack of any overall health policy and bureau­
cratic fragmentation of health programs.

We applaud the recent statement of the American Medical Association that 
a Federal Health Department should be established. Other organizations sup­
porting a separate Federal Department of Health are as follows: American Pub­
lic Health Association, Community Health Inc., State and Territorial Health 
Officers Association, American Association of Public Health Physicians, and 
many others.

The Colorado's 5x5 plan toward comprehensive health has been adopted by the 
Governor’s appointed 40-member comprehensive health planning council accord­
ing to Public Law SIK-749. The Denver Areawide Health Planning Organisation 
has also adopted the 5x5 plan with task forces for each of the components — 
prevention, environment, education, chronic care, and acute care. All live compo-

• nents are CIG? : jamrrelaPul and should not be separated.
A telegram < ui to President Nixon from Colorado Health and Environmental 

•Council states: ‘Man’s physical, mental and social health is directly related to 
his environment in the following aspects: Air that he breathes; water that he 
drinks: food that he eats; alcohol and drugs that he uses or abuses; medical, 
hospital and heme health care he receives; recreation facilities that he uses: 
housing conditions that he lives in: working conditions he is exposed to; and 
to social, psychological, and economic influences of neighborhood, community, 
and school activities.”

American Public Health Association conducted a statewide study of State 
■and local health services in Colorado during 1969 and 1970. The study was 
conducted by Malcolm H. Merrill. M.D., M.P.H.

The study recommends the following scope of local community public health 
services:

Objectives of study.—(1) Delivery of local community health service state­
wide in a more effective and efficient manner, at a lower cost; (2) Coordinating 
local community health services statewide; (3) Developing local comparable 
health services statewide; (4) Eliminating duplication of health services; (5) 
Full utilization of health manpower; (6) Uniform enforcement of health laws, 
standards, rules, and regulations statewide.



I. PERSONAL HEALTH SERVICES

These services embrace those directed toward promotion of positive good t
health, prevention of contagious and chronic debilitating diseases, early detec­
tion of diseases; home health care of acute and chronic illnesses; as well as 
physical, mental, and social rehabilitation. Program encompass: Communicable *
disease control; tuberculosis control; venereal disease control; alcohol and drag 
dependence control; chronic disease control; nutritional services; dental health |
rervices; multiphasic screening program; and other services as medical care, 

mental health, mental retardation, and rehabilitation as may be assigned to the 
department. j

The public health nurse is a key member of the community health team pro- 
: viding services in the above programs as well as in the following fields: Bedside 
home nursing care; maternal and child health services; handicapped and crippled 
children’s program; prevention of congenital defects; evaluation services for 
delayed development; family planning; school health; cooperative aftercare 
services for mental health; migratory labor health services; vision and hearing 
conservation program; well-oldster clinic service.

IL ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Optimum health can be fostered by prospective planning and management 
of comprehensive environmental health services. Man’s physical, mental, and 
social health is directly related to the air that he breathes: water that he drinks; 
t*a>h and garbage he accumulates; food that he eats; recreational facilities that 
he uses: housing conditions that he lives in; and working conditions he is ex- 
p ?s:-d Io. The 125 registered environmentalists, sanitariums in th' 13 organised 
i >> ?d health departments, as key members of the community health team, en- 
emepass ihe following programs: Water pollution control; air pollution on- /
Jul; solid waste disposal; drinking water quality surveillance; restaurant in- 
speotion ; food sanitation and consumer protection: milk sanitation; rabies con­
trol; occupational health; radiological health; noise control; accident preven­
tion; housing sanitation; vector control; and swimming pool sanitation.

III. SUPPORTIVE HEALTH SERVICE

A. Public health laboratory.
B. Heal th education.
th Vital statistics.
1). Business administration.
At present the above services through 13 organized local health departments 

serving S3 percent of the State population; utilizing .10 local health departments’ 
laboratories; physicians, 150 registered environmentalists; sanitarians, engi­
neers, demists, and microbiologists, and 450 community nurses in tne field, of • 
pumic health, school health, home health care, and clinic services.

Local community'' providers and consumers of health care feel that Government 
should preserve and strengthen the voluntary’ aspec t of our health care provider 
system while placing top priority on developing neighborhood clink’s for the poor, 
group practice, and home health care services as a substitute for some hospital 
care.

Over two-thirds of the 2,300 home health care agencies in the United Stages 
are either in local health departments or a combination of visiting nurse asso­
ciation and local health department services. Most, home health care services 
report le<s than 1 percent of hospital admission are referred for home health 
care, while recent studies reveal that between 3 and 5 percent of hospital admis­
sion can benefit from early hospital discharge to home health care. Also home 
health care prevents hospital and nursing home admission and read missions, ;
as well as providing a continuity of health care from hospital to home which 
greatly enhances recovery. The average referral to home health care results 
in the saving of 10 to 20 hospital days.

Local health departments have the trained personnel and capability of provid­
ing neighborhood health clinic sen-ices for the purpose of preventing, disease 
and disability; as well as providing personal*health care for the poor. Home 
visitation by the community public health nurse represents the liaison personal 
contact between the home and the neighborhood clinic service This represents 
family health care to the poor.



Three Colorado health officials on July 7. 1970 sent to all 535 (^mgr-v-mem 
a signed letter of appeal under the auspices of the Colorado Health and EHLUTUM 
mental Council (CHEC), asking the support of the creation of a Separate 
Federal Department of Health, with Presidential Cabinet rank, encompnxing 
a strong environmental component. The letter states: “More than 50 Federal 
agencies presently are delegated the authority for community and per.' Mhd 
health programs. This has resulted in the duplication and overlapping of hr.Hih 
services, a lack of coordination of health programs, continued soaring costs 
in health care, failure to meet the health needs of the medically indigent, . nd 
rivalry for personnel and programs. The only solution to these problems is 
the creation of a separate Federal Department of Health with Presidential 
Cabinet rank.

“Separating the control of the environment from its traditional relationship to 
health cannot be done except at the cost of man's physical, men tab and soma! 
well-being and at the risk of continuing the administratively costly overlapping 
that presently exists.

“If health is extricated from education and welfare and all programs of hwihb 
significance are consolidated in a Federal Department of Health, the remit 
should be a viable, manageable agency capable of providing for all Amoneans 
the concerned sort of attention their personal and environmental health derm nds." 

A separate Federal Department of Health committed to medical care: prevein 
tion and early detection of disease and handicapping conditions; environmental 
health; home health care; outpatient care; community health education; full 
utilization of all community health service; medical group practice; hod th 
insurance; community health centers would provide the most effective mediod 
of delivery of health service at a lower cost through a partnership between pri­
vate practice and public health.

CHARLES H. DOWDING, Jr., M.D., M.P.H., 
Chairman, Colorado Health and Environmental Council.

FRAMEWORK FOR HEALTH PLANRING

COLORADO'S 5X5 PLAN TOWARDS COXRRgHEXSIVE HEALTH
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